

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS 2022-23



SUPREME AUDIT INSTITUTION OF INDIA लोकहितार्थ सत्यनिष्ठा Dedicated to Truth in Public Interest

GOVERNMENT OF RAJASTHAN

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

for the year 2022-2023

GOVERNMENT OF RAJASTHAN

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Pages
Introc	ductory to Appropriation Accounts	1
Summ	nary of Appropriation Accounts	2-15
-	ort of the Comptroller and Auditor ral of India	16-17
Appr	opriation Accounts:	
	President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories	18
	Interest Payments	19
	Public Service Commission	20
	Public Debt	21-24
001.	State Legislatures	25
002.	Council of Ministers	26
003.	Secretariat	27
004.	District Administration	28
005.	Administrative Services	29-31
006.	Administration of Justice	32-34
007.	Elections	35-37
008.	Revenue	38-39
009.	Forest	40-44
010.	Miscellaneous General Services	45
011.	Miscellaneous Social Services	46-48
012.	Other Taxes	49-53
013.	Excise	54
014.	Sales Tax	55-58
015.	Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits	59
016.	Police	60-66
017.	Jails	67-68
018.	Public Relation	69
019.	Public Works	70-82
020.	Housing	83-85
021.	Roads and Bridges	86-95
022.	Area Development	96-100

		Pages
023.	Labour and Employment	101-104
024.	Education, Art and Culture	105-135
025.	Treasury and Accounts Administration	136-137
026.	Medical and Public Health and Sanitation	138-164
027.	Drinking Water Scheme	165-184
028.	Special Programmes for Rural Development	185-189
029.	Urban Plan and Regional Development	190-202
030.	Tribal Area Development	203-303
031.	Rehabilitation and Relief	304
032.	Civil Supplies	305-307
033.	Social Security and Welfare	308-332
034.	Relief from Natural Calamities	333-350
035.	Miscellaneous Community and Economic Services	351-360
036.	Co-operation	361-362
037.	Agriculture	363-377
038.	Minor Irrigation and Soil Conservation	378-379
039.	Animal Husbandry and Medical	380-385
040.	State Enterprises	386
041.	Community Development	387-392
042.	Industries	393-397
043.	Minerals	398-399
044.	Stationery and Printing	400-401
045.	Loans to Government Servants	402
046.	Irrigation	403-430
047.	Tourism	431-432
048.	Power	433-435
049.	Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions	436
050.	Rural Employment	437-438
051.	Special Component Plan for Welfare of Scheduled Castes	439-537
	Appendix :	538-541

INTRODUCTORY TO APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Rajasthan for the year 2022-23 presents the accounts of sums expended in the year ended 31 March 2023 compared with the sums specified in the Schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

In these Accounts :-

'O' stands for original grant or appropriation,

- 'S' stands for supplementary grant or appropriation,
- 'R' stands for re-appropriation, withdrawals or surrenders sanctioned by a competent authority.

Charged appropriations and expenditure are shown in *italics*.

grant or appropriation <u>appropri</u>	ation	Expend-
Revenue	Capital	Revenue
		(₹in thousand)
President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories		
Charged 19,45,44		19,19,17
Interest PaymentsCharged3,07,33,28,29		3,06,01,90,21
Public Service Commission <i>Charged</i> 87,31,41		77,21,94
		//,21,74
Public DebtCharged	0,48,10,19,53	
001. State Legislatures Voted 93,60,60		86,98,95
Charged 57,01		33,58
002. Council of Ministers Voted 20,98,00		20,16,08
003. Secretariat		
Voted 29,45,91,85 Charged 7,90		29,24,40,57
004. District Administration		
Voted 7,22,35,43 Charged 1,14,63		6,60,21,06 <i>1,14,57</i>
005. Administrative Services	2 (0 00 00	4 49 (4 20
Voted 5,39,44,11 Charged 6	3,60,00,00	4,48,64,30
006. Administration of Justice		
Voted 14,91,51,69		13,96,73,62
Charged 2,04,47,23		1,95,18,46
007. Elections		
Voted 1,61,77,71		1,28,81,19
Charged 1,16		80

ACCOUNTS 2022-23

Sa	aving	Exce	ess
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capita
(₹in t	housand)		
26,27			
1,31,38,08			
10,09,47			
		2	09,27,41,23
		(Excess ₹2,09,2	7,41,22,745
6,61,65			
23,75			
81,92			
21,51,28			
7,90			
62,14,37			
6			
90,79,81	3,60,00,00		
0			
94,78,07			
7,40,77			
32,96,52 <i>36</i>			
	Revenue (₹ in t) 26,27 1,31,38,08 10,09,47 6,61,65 23,43 81,92 21,51,28 7,90 62,14,37 6 90,79,81 6 94,78,07 9,28,77 32,96,52	(₹ in thousand) $26,27$ $1,31,38,08$ $10,09,47$ $6,61,65$ $23,43$ $81,92$ $21,51,28$ $7,90$ $62,14,37$ 6 $90,79,81$ $3,60,00,00$ 6 $94,78,07$ $32,96,52$	Revenue Capital Revenue (₹in thousand) 26,27 1,31,38,08 10,09,47 10,09,47

SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION

Number and name of grant or appropriation			nt of grant/ opriation	Expend-
8-		Revenue	Capital	Revenue
			(₹in thousand)	
008.	Revenue			
	Voted	10,68,93,73		8,50,68,39
	Charged	28		25
009.	Forest			
	Voted	10,06,00,82	3,48,67,58	8,82,34,32
	Charged	30,00		27,69
010.	Miscellaneous General			
	Services			
	Voted	13,93,55,44		13,92,76,26
011.	Miscellaneous Social			
	Services			
	Voted	71,51,28	14,08,03	64,77,31
	Charged	3		
012.	Other Taxes			
	Voted	12,79,33,36	96,25,06	11,61,10,36
	Charged	71		70
013.	Excise			
	Voted	1,80,82,54	1	1,73,32,63
	Charged	13,07		13,06
014.	Sales Tax			
	Voted	15,33,47,24	3	9,68,78,60
	Charged	19		19
015.	Pensions and Other			
	Retirement Benefits			
	Voted	2,57,41,19,69		2,53,61,97,71
	Charged	20,00,04		19,36,03
016.	Police	_		_
	Voted	85,09,72,48	1,55,68,47	79,07,96,52
	Charged	2,32,39		2,29,67
017.	Jails			
	Voted	2,82,90,46		2,68,48,15
	Charged	1,14,32		1,14,30

re	Sav	ving	Exc	ess
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
	(₹in th	ousand)		
	2,18,25,34			
	3			
3,17,79,62	1,23,66,50	30,87,96		
	2,31			
	79,18			
8,88,37	6,73,97	5,19,66		
	3			
36,92,23	1,18,23,00	59,32,83		
	Ι			
	7,49,91	1		
	Ι			
	5,64,68,64	3		
	3,79,21,98			
	64,01			-
92,33,94	6,01,75,96	63,34,53		
	2,72			
	14,42,31			
	2			

ACCOUNTS 2022-23- (Contd.)

	umber and name of ant or appropriation		nt of grant/ opriation	Expend-
8		Revenue	Capital	Revenue
			(₹in thousand)	
018.	Public Relation Voted <i>Charged</i>	1,88,88,83 <i>1</i>		1,86,15,90
019.	Public Works Voted <i>Charged</i>	5,80,45,32 <i>30,49</i>	20,53,33,15	5,41,25,31 <i>30,46</i>
020.	Housing Voted	79,30,96	1,13,43,02	75,26,87
021.	Roads and Bridges Voted	43,66,89,63	58,51,85,51	45,09,09,81
	Charged	42,42		38,23
022.	Area Development Voted <i>Charged</i>	25,28,64 <i>3</i>	2,54,50,99 6,08	22,43,26
023.	Labour and Employment Voted <i>Charged</i>	16,10,23,36 4	6,00,01 	13,60,77,00
024.	Education, Art and Culture Voted <i>Charged</i>	4,16,43,58,24 <i>61,46,84</i>	16,35,59,32 	3,73,62,42,25 <i>49,59,50</i>
025.	Treasury and Accounts Administration Voted <i>Charged</i>	4,36,95,34 <i>3</i>	3,00,01	4,05,76,73
026.	Medical and Public Health and Sanitation Voted <i>Charged</i>	1,33,58,78,41 <i>1,07,52</i>	14,62,16,52 	1,17,71,45,47 <i>83,30</i>
027.	Drinking Water Scheme Voted <i>Charged</i>	44,79,07,20 <i>4,10,68</i>	46,16,97,51 	44,75,26,46 <i>4,06,32</i>

ire	S	Saving		S S
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
	(₹in i	thousand)		
	2,72,93 1		 	
	-			
13,10,50,41	39,20,01	7,42,82,74		
	3			
53,90,74	4,04,09	59,52,28		
45,74,40,88		12,77,44,63	1,42,20,18	
	4,19	(Exc 	ess ₹1,42,20,17,980) 	
1,41,36,84 <i>5,98</i>	2,85,38	1,13,14,15 <i>10</i>		
,				
5,98,64	2,49,46,36	1,37		
	4			
10,72,28,16	42,81,15,99	5,63,31,16		
	11,87,34			
	31,18,61	3,00,01		
	3			
7,43,28,62	15,87,32,94	7,18,87,90		
	24,22			
16,64,69,66	3,80,74	29,52,27,85		
•••	4,36			

ACCOUNTS 2022-23- (Contd.)

	umber and name of int or appropriation		nt of grant/ opriation	Expende
8		Revenue	Capital	Revenue
			(₹in thousand)	
028.	Special Programmes for			
	Rural Development			
	Voted	13,41,87,97	6,80,00,00	6,09,77,20
	Charged	1		
029.	Urban Plan and Regional			
	Development			
	Voted	59,60,43,31	28,40,15,98	50,92,18,86
	Charged	17,19	1	17,16
030.	Tribal Area Development			
	Voted	2,04,88,92,02	63,54,61,59	1,80,86,88,07
	Charged	2,72		2,69
031.	Rehabilitation and			
	Relief			
032.	Civil Supplies			
	Voted	7,79,83,85	4,76,01	7,25,15,38
	Charged	1		
033.	Social Security and Welfare			
	Voted	1,39,52,81,36	2,75,66,45	1,28,90,78,62
	Charged	1,17		91
034.	Relief from Natural			
	Calamities			
	Voted	44,59,15,27		29,46,58,44
	Charged	1		
035.	Miscellaneous Community			
	and Economic Services	7 (0.05.00	21 00 26 00	
	Voted	7,69,85,28	21,98,26,98	6,05,97,39
	Charged	Ι		
036.	Co-operation			
	Voted	16,86,51,44	11,43,14	12,41,83,20
	Charged	1		

ire	S	aving	Exce	ess
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
	(₹in	thousand)		
6,80,00,00	7,32,10,77			
	Ι			
19,52,44,15	8,68,24,45	8,87,71,83		
	3	1		
36,69,72,14	24,02,03,95	26,84,89,45		
	3			
85,51	54,68,47	3,90,50		
	1			
2,13,02,04	10,62,02,74	62,64,41		
	26			
	15,12,56,83			
	1			
3,71,21,74	1,63,87,89	18,27,05,24		
	1			
10,91,76	4,44,68,24	51,38		
••	1			

ACCOUNTS 2022-23 - (Contd.)

Number and name of grant or appropriation			nt of grant/ opriation	Expend
8-		Revenue	Capital	Revenue
			(₹in thousand)	
037.	Agriculture			
	Voted	47,85,43,75	3,35,03,06	35,71,63,18
	Charged	74,17		48,46
038.	Minor Irrigation and Soil Conservation			
	Voted	1,65,35,07	1,40,95	1,57,56,34
	Charged	5		
039.	Animal Husbandry and Medical			
	Voted	22,30,86,61	1,42,00,09	21,26,95,48
	Charged	3		
040.	State Enterprises			
	Voted	1,90,10	1	1,65,75
	Charged	1		
041.	Community Development			
	Voted	99,09,97,83	34,25,00	60,54,43,26
	Charged	1		
042.	Industries	5 00 00 50	7 46 40	
	Voted	5,82,08,58	7,46,40	5,64,05,69
	Charged	3		
043.	Minerals	1 (0.52.41		1 54 65 60
	Voted	1,69,53,41	6,20,30,06	1,54,65,62
	Charged	23,99		23,96
044.	Stationery and Printing	20.05.12	2 82 50	24 48 60
	Voted Changed	29,95,12	3,83,50	24,48,69
	Charged	1		
045.	Loans to Government			
	Servants Voted			
	v oleu			

·e	Sa	Saving		ess
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
	(₹in t	housand)		
1,89,47,07	12,13,80,57	1,45,55,99		
	25,71			
1,30,48	7,78,73	10,47		
	5			
1,02,63,97	1,03,91,13	39,36,12		
	3			
	24,35 1	1		
22,57,09 	38,55,54,57 <i>I</i>	11,67,91 		
6,84,00	18,02,89	62,40		
	3			
4,11,99,82 	14,87,79 <i>3</i>	2,08,30,24	 	
	5,46,43	3,83,50		
	1			

ACCOUNTS 2022-23 - (Contd.)

SUMMARY OF	APPROPRIATION
------------	---------------

Number and name of grant or appropriation			Amount of grant/ appropriation		
5		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	
			(₹in thousand)		
046.	Irrigation				
	Voted Charged	27,01,39,59 <i>3,08,70</i>	37,73,88,78 <i>1,13,71</i>	24,38,69,41 <i>3,06,78</i>	
047.	Tourism				
	Voted	2,11,29,85	81,34,47	2,09,08,55	
	Charged	9,01		9,00	
048.	Power				
0.01	Voted	1,56,40,39,86	16,90,74,29	1,56,40,39,37	
049.	Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions				
	Voted	5,06		4,11	
050.	Rural Employment Voted	53,32,24,42	9,70	34,06,16,93	
051.	Special Component Plan for Welfare of Scheduled Castes				
	Voted	2,37,91,91,29	71,72,68,50	2,13,19,60,11	
	VOTED	22,88,04,33,40	4,31,99,50,18	20,32,76,64,73 [@]	
ΤΟΤ	AL <i>CHARGED</i>	3,11,41,99,36	10,48,11,39,33	3,09,77,47,39	
GRA	ND TOTAL	25,99,46,32,76	14,80,10,89,51	23,42,54,12,12	

(a) Differs from rounding off of absolute figure by $(-) \notin 02$ thousand.

Excess	Ι	Saving		ture	
Capita	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	
		thousand)	(₹in		
	 	15,42,89,97 <i>4,85</i>	2,62,70,18 <i>1,92</i>	22,30,98,81 1,08,86	
		21,43,70 	2,21,30 1	59,90,77 	
		9,57,73,11	49	7,33,01,18	
			95		
		9,70	19,26,07,49		
		31,45,98,22	24,72,31,18	40,26,70,28	
••	1,42,20,18	1,84,93,51,26	2,56,69,88,85	2,47,05,98,92	
2,09,27,41,23		4,96	1,64,51,97	12,57,38,75,60	
2,09,27,41,23	1,42,20,18	1,84,93,56,22	2,58,34,40,82	15,04,44,74,52	

ACCOUNTS 2022-23 - (Contd.)

Serial	Number and name of the	Excess	
Number	Grant	Revenue	Capital
01.	021-Roads and Bridges	₹ 1,42,20,17,980	••

The excess over following one Voted Grant in Revenue Section requires regularisation :-

The excess over following one *Charged* Appropriation in Capital Section requires regularisation :-

Serial	Number and name of the	E	xcess
Number	Grant	Revenue	Capital
01.	Public Debt		₹2,09,27,41,22,745

During 2022-23, no appropriation/ advance taken from the Contingency Fund.

As the grants and appropriations are for gross amounts required for expenditure, the expenditure figures shown against them do not include recoveries adjusted in accounts in reduction of expenditure. The net expenditure figures are shown in Finance Accounts.

The reconciliation between the total expenditure according to the Appropriation Accounts for 2022-23 and that shown in the Finance Accounts for that year is indicated below :-

			VOTED	
	-	Revenue 1	Capital 2	Total 3
	-		(₹in thousand)	
	Total expenditure according to Appropriation Accounts	20,32,76,64,73	2,47,05,98,92	22,79,82,63,65
Deduct :	Total of recoveries	77,74,79,00	47,34,07,99	1,25,08,86,99
	Net total expenditure as shown in Statement No. 11 of the Finance Accounts	19,55,01,85,73	1,99,71,90,93	21,54,73,76,66
			CHARGED	
	-	Revenue 4	Capital 5	Total 6
	-		(₹in thousand)	
	Total expenditure according to Appropriation Accounts	3,09,77,47,39	12,57,38,75,60	15,67,16,22,99
Deduct :	Total of recoveries	3,84		3,84
	Net total expenditure as shown in Statement No. 11 of the Finance Accounts	3,09,77,43,55	12,57,38,75,60	15,67,16,19,15

The details of the recoveries referred to above are given in Appendix at page 538-541.

REPORT OF THE COMPTROLLER AND AUDITOR GENERAL OF INDIA

Audit of the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Rajasthan

Opinion

The Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Rajasthan for the year ended 31 March 2023 present the accounts of the sums expended in the year compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Article 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India. The Finance Accounts of the Government for the year showing the financial position along with the accounts of the receipts and disbursements of the Government for the year are presented separately.

On the basis of the information and explanations that my officers required and have obtained and as a result of test audit of the accounts, in my opinion, the Appropriation Accounts read with the observations in this compilation present fairly the accounts of the sums expended in the year ended 31 March 2023 compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed by the State Legislature under Article 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

Observations arising from audit of these accounts as well as audit conducted during the year or earlier years are contained in my Financial, Compliance and Performance Audit Reports on the Government of Rajasthan being presented separately for the year ended 31 March 2023.

Basis for Opinion

The conduct of audit is in accordance with the CAG's Auditing Standards. These Standards require that we plan and perform audits to obtain reasonable assurance that the accounts are free from material misstatement. An audit includes examination, on a test basis, of evidence relevant to the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The audit evidence that we have obtained provides a basis for my opinion.

Responsibilities for Preparation of the Initial and Subsidiary Accounts

The State Government is responsible for obtaining authorisation of budget from the State Legislature. The State Government and those responsible for execution of budget such as treasuries, offices and departments of the Government of Rajasthan are responsible for preparation and correctness of the initial and subsidiary accounts as well as for ensuring the regularity of transactions in accordance with the applicable laws, standards, rules and regulations.

Also, they are responsible for rendering the initial and subsidiary accounts and information related thereto to the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlements) of Rajasthan for compilation and preparation of the Appropriation Accounts.

Responsibilities for Compilation of Annual Accounts

The Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlements) of Rajasthan functioning under my control is responsible for compilation and preparation of Annual Accounts of the State Government. This is in accordance with the requirements of the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971.

The Annual Accounts have been compiled from the vouchers, challans and initial and subsidiary accounts as received from the treasuries, offices and departments of the Government of Rajasthan and the statements received from the Reserve Bank of India.

Responsibilities for the Audit of the Annual Accounts

The audit of the Annual Accounts is conducted through the Office of the Principal Accountant General (Audit-I) in accordance with the requirements of Articles 149 and 151 of the Constitution of India and the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971 for expressing an opinion on these Accounts based on the results of such audit.

The Office of the Principal Accountant General (Audit-I) and the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlements) are independent organisations with distinct cadres, separate reporting lines and management structure.

(GIRISH CHANDRA MURMU) Comptroller and Auditor General of India

Date: 9 NOV 2023 Place: New Delhi

PRESIDENT, VICE-PRESIDENT/ GOVERNOR, ADMINISTRATOR OF UNION TERRITORIES (ALL CHARGED)

Major head : Revenue - 2012. President, Vice-President/Governor, Administrator of Union Territories

		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Original	19,03,79			
Supplementary	41,65	19,45,44	19,19,17	- 26,27
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				26,27
Note and comment:				

Revenue

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 26.27 lakh, appropriation of ₹ 41.65 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

INTEREST PAYMENTS (*ALL CHARGED*) Major head : Revenue - 2049. Interest Payments

		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Original	2,88,38,11,00	3,07,33,28,29	3,06,01,90,21	- 1,31,38,08
Supplementary	18,95,17,29	3,07,33,20,29	5,00,01,70,21	1,51,50,00
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,34,88,67
Notes and comments:				
Revenue				

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 13,138.08 lakh, total supplementary appropriation of ₹ 1,89,517.29 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 0.28 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 1,89,517.01 lakh) was excessive.

2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 13,138.08 lakh, surrender of ₹ 13,488.67 lakh was excessive.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION (ALL CHARGED)

Major head : Revenue - 2051. Public Service Commission

		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Original	46,47,94	87,31,41	77,21,94	- 10,09,47
Supplementary	40,83,47	07,01,11	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	10,09,17
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				10,09,47

Notes and comments:

Revenue

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,009.47 lakh, appropriation of ₹ 4,083.47 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly for organising the competitive examination was excessive.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following head:-

	Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2051.	Public Service Commiss	sion			
102.	State Public Service Con	mmission			
(01)	Rajasthan Public Servic	e			
	Commission-Committee	ł			
	0	4,647.94			
	S	4,083.47	7,721.94	7,721.94	
	R	- 1,009.47			

Provision of \mathbf{E} 4,083.47 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly for organising the competitive examination was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 1,009.47 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to (i) two posts of Members, one post of Member Secretary, one post of Chief Examination Controller (Super Time Scale), one post of RAS (Super Time Scale) and 136 posts under various cadres remaining vacant, (ii) less organising of various examinations, (iii) return back of the unspent amount by the District Collectors in respect of conducting of various examinations and (iv) less expenditure on advertisements related to notification of examinations because the expected examinations for which requisitions received from various departments, could not be conducted.

PUBLIC DEBT (ALL CHARGED)

Major heads : Capital - 6003. Internal Debt of the State Government and 6004. Loans and Advances from the Central Government

al		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Original	7,27,14,78,37	10 10 10 10 52		
Supplementary	3,20,95,41,16	10,48,10,19,53	12,57,37,60,76 + 2,09 (Excess ₹2,09,2	

Amount surrendered during the year

Notes and comments:

Capital

Capital

- 1. The expenditure exceeded the appropriation by ₹ 2,09,27,41,22,745 which requires regularisation
- 2. In view of final excess of ₹ 20,92,741.23 lakh, appropriation of ₹ 32,09,541.16 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for repayment of Ways and Means Advances taken from the Reserve Bank of India and other loans during the year was inadequate.
- 3. Excess occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
110.	6003. Internal Debt of the State Government110. Ways and Means Advances from theReserve Bank of India				
(01)	Ways and Means Advances				
	0	0.01	0.01	3,53,227.00	+ 3,53,226.99

The State Government stated that the excess expenditure of ₹ 3,53,226.99 lakh was due to managing the temporary mismatch of Treasury Single Account (TSA) by using the additional liquidity facility provided by RBI under Ways and Means Advance (WMA) to the State for drawn of amount under this head. Ways and Means Advance facility was used in excess of budget provision for releasing the matching State share with Central share in CSS, for maintaining the progress of expenditure in various development schemes and irregular revenue receipts.

However, the State Government was required to make the budget provision for repayment of Ways and Means Advances taken from RBI as the State Government repaid WMA during 2022-23 without making appropriate provision under the head. This was intimated by the Office of the Accountant General to the Finance Department but no provision was made resulting in excess expenditure shown under the head.

- 110. Ways and Means Advances from the Reserve Bank of India
- (02) Special Drawings Limits

S

0 52,00,000.00

32,00,000.00

84,00,000.00 1,01,38,613.00 + 17,38,613.00

Provision of ₹ 32,00,000.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for repayment of special drawing limits taken from the Reserve Bank of India to meet day to day expenditure was inadequate in view of final excess under the head.

••

PUBLIC DEBT (Contd.)

The State Government stated that the excess expenditure of ₹ 17,38,613.00 lakh was due to Special Drawing Facility (SDF) is provided by RBI to meet out the temporary mismatch of State Government Account in RBI under which management of temporary mismatch is done against the investment made in Auction Treasury Bills.

SDF was used in excess of budget provision mainly for releasing the matching State share with Central share in CSS, for maintaining the progress of expenditure in various development schemes and regular revenue receipts.

However, the State Government was required to make the budget provision for repayment of Ways and Means Advances taken from RBI as the State Government repaid WMA every month during 2022-23 without making appropriate provision under the head. This was intimated by the Office of the Accountant General to the Finance Department but no provision was made resulting in excess expenditure shown under the head.

Head

-	Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
6004.	Loans and Advances from the	e			
	Central Government				
09.	Other Loans for State/ Union with Legislature Schemes	Territory			
101.	Block Loans				
	Other Loans of State/Union 7	Ferritory			
(02)	Schemes for Financial year 2	•			
	and onwards	017-2018			
[07]	Jaipur Metro Rail Project A.	D. B.			
	0 5	,399.08	6 201 44	6 201 44	
	R	902.36	6,301.44	6,301.44	

Additional funds of ₹ 902.36 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for repayment of new loans.

- 09. Other Loans for State/ Union Territory with Legislature Schemes
- 101. Block Loans
- (02) Other Loans of State/Union Territory Schemes for Financial year 2017-2018 and onwards
- [14] Rajasthan Water Sector Livelihood Improvement Project (JICA)

0	2,826.87			
S	171.98	6,824.47	7,725.73	+ 901.26
R	3,825.62			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,825.62 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to interest amount debited by the Finance Ministry, Government of India. The amount is related to fluctuation in forex rate.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 901.26 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	PUBLIC DEBT (Contd.)					
	Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
6004.	Loans and Advances from the					
	Central Government					
09.	Other Loans for State/ Union Te	erritory				
	with Legislature Schemes					
101.	Block Loans					
(02)	Other Loans of State/Union Terr	ritory				
	Schemes for Financial year 2017	7-2018				
	and onwards					
[24]	Rajasthan Water Restructuring					
	Programme Phase- II					
	0 9	6.22				
			230.77	230.77		
	R 13	4.55				

Additional funds of ₹ 134.55 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to make the repayment of foreign loans in foreign currency for externally aided projects which was more than the original estimates because of fluctuation in foreign exchange rates.

4. Excess mentioned in note (3) above was offset by saving under the following heads :-

	Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
6004.	Loans and Advances from the			
	Central Government			
09.	Other Loans for State/ Union Territory			
	with Legislature Schemes			
101.	Block Loans			
(02)	(02) Other Loans of State/Union Territory			
	Schemes for Financial year 2017-2018			
	and onwards			
[06]	Rajasthan Forestry Development Scheme			
	Phase-II J. I. C. A.			
	<i>O 3,547.40</i>			
		2,949.23	2,949.23	
	R - 598.17			

Provision of ₹ 598.17 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to repayment of foreign loans in foreign currency for externally aided projects remained less than the original estimates because of fluctuation in foreign exchange rates.

PUBLIC DEBT (Concld.)

Head

Total appropriation

••

Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)

•••

Excess + Saving -

••

- 6004. Loans and Advances from the Central Government
 - 09. Other Loans for State/ Union Territory with Legislature Schemes
 - 101. Block Loans
 - (02) Other Loans of State/Union Territory Schemes for Financial year 2017-2018 and onwards
 - [13] Rajasthan State highways Development Project (A.D.B.)

0

R

3,806.60

- 3,806.60

Provision of ₹ 3,806.60 lakh was estimated for repayment of loan. The installment of the principal was to be paid in the second half, but due to non-demand by the Government of India for repayment of amount, the entire provision of ₹ 3,806.60 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023.

GRANT No. 001 - STATE LEGISLATURES

Major head : Revenue - 2011. Parliament/State/Union Territory Legislatures

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	93,60,60	93,60,60	86,98,95	- 6,61,65
Supplementary				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				6,61,67
Charged				
Original	57,01	57,01	33,58	- 23,43
Supplementary				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				23,43
Note and comment:				
Revenue				
Voted				
1. Saving occurred mainly und	ler the following	head:-		
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2011. Parliament/State/Union Legislatures	Territory			
02. State/ Union Territory L 101. Legislative Assembly (01) Legislature-Committed	egislatures			
0	4,815.25			
R	- 585.25	4,230.00	4,230.00	
Anticipated serving of F	595 75 Jolth woo	attributed mainly to 1	and avpanditure incur	rad on now on

Anticipated saving of ₹ 585.25 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure incurred on pay and allowances of the Members of Legislative Assembly because (a) after expansion of Cabinet, some new members were included in Cabinet resulting in the payment of pay and allowances to these members were made through other head of accounts and (b) death of three Members of Legislative Assembly.

GRANT No. 002 – COUNCIL OF MINISTERS (ALL VOTED)

Major head : Revenue - 2013. Council of Ministers

		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Original	15,70,05	20,98,00	20,16,08	- 81,92
Supplementary	5,27,95		_ = ; = = ; = = =	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				98,18

Notes and comments:

Revenue

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 81.92 lakh, provision of ₹ 527.95 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 81.92 lakh, surrender of ₹ 98.18 lakh was excessive.

GRANT No. 003 - SECRETARIAT

Major h	neads :Revenue - 2052. Secretariat-General Services, 2235. Social Security and Welfare 2251. Secretariat-Social Services and 3451. Secretariat-Economic Services			
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	3,38,95,27	29,45,91,85	29,24,40,57	- 21,51,28
Supplementary	26,06,96,58	27,10,71,00	27,21,10,07	21,01,20
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				21,51,21
Charged				
Original	2	7,90		- 7,90
Supplementary	7,88	7,70		7,50
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				7,90
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 2,151.28 lakh, provision of ₹ 2,60,696.58 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

GRANT No. 004 - DISTRICT ADMINISTRATION

Major head : Revenue - 2053. District Administration

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	7,07,12,51	7,22,35,43	6,60,21,06	- 62,14,37
Supplementary	15,22,92	,,22,00,10	0,00,21,00	02,11,07
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				62,14,33
Charged				
Original	4	1,14,63	1,14,57	- 6
Supplementary	1,14,59		, ,	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				5
Noton and comments .				

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Provision of ₹ 1,522.92 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on pay and allowance due to filling up the vacant posts and purchase of vehicles was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2053.	District Administration				
093.	District Establishments				
(03)	Collectorate offices				
[01]	Establishment Expenditur	re-Committed			
	0	17,328.25			
		, -	14,383.19	14,401.69	+ 18.50
	R	- 2,945.06	,	·	

Anticipated saving of ₹ 2,945.06 lakh was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant and less increase in rates of dearness allowance than estimated.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 18.50 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

800. Other Expenditure

(03) Good Governance System-Committed

0	727.29	609.58	609.61	+ 0.03
R	- 117.71	007.50	007.01	1 0.05

Anticipated saving of ₹ 117.71 lakh was attributed mainly to 115 posts remaining vacant out of 198 sanctioned posts and less expenditure on hiring of vehicles in 22 districts because of vacant posts of Assistant Director.

GRA	ANT No. 005 - AD	MINISTRATIVE S	ERVICES	23
Major he	20 20 20	 051. Public Service (052. Secretariat-Gender) 062. Vigilance and (070. Other Adminis) 070. Capital Outlay Services 	neral Services, trative Services	trative
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ <i>in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	2,98,85,02	5,39,44,11	4,48,64,30	- 90,79,81
Supplementary	2,40,59,09	0,00,00		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				90,82,61
Charged				
Original	6	6		- 6
Supplementary				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				6
Capital				
Voted				
Original	3,60,00,00	3,60,00,00		- 3,60,00,00
Supplementary		- , - , - , - ,		-
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3,60,00,00

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 9,079.81 lakh, provision of ₹ 24,059.09 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on various competitive examinations was excessive.
- 2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 9,079.81 lakh, surrender of ₹ 9,082.61 lakh was excessive.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 2,710.14 lakh, ₹ 4,284.12 lakh, ₹ 5,997.09 lakh, ₹ 3,656.81 lakh and ₹ 9,079.81 lakh respectively, ranging from 8.32 *per cent* to 21.99 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

GRANT No. 005 - (Contd.)

4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2051.	Public Service Commiss	ion			
103.	Staff Selection Commission				
(01)	Rajasthan Subordinate a	nd Ministerial			
	Staff Selection Board-Co	ommitted			
	0	4,282.20			
	S	21,122.00	17,825.87	17,825.82	- 0.05
	R	- 7,578.33			

Provision of \gtrless 21,122.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on various competitive examinations and establishment/ administrative works was excessive in view of anticipated saving of \gtrless 7,578.33 lakh under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 7,578.33 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) examination applications for Common Eligibility Test (Graduation level and Senior Secondary level) received less than the estimation, (ii) less expenditure on hiring of vehicles due to posts remaining vacant and non-receipt of sanction of vehicles for some posts and (iii) non-passing of bills by treasuries in the last days of March, 2023.

- 2070. Other Administrative Services
- 114. Purchase and Maintenance of transport
- (06) Civil Aviation Directorate
- [01] Civil Aviation Directorate-Committed

0	498.45			
		238.06	238.05	- 0.01
R	- 260.39			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 260.39 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on tools and equipments after the decision of State Government for auction of the State aircraft on the basis of the condition ("jahan hai jaisi hai") of the available aircraft in the State fleets, (ii) non-employment of pilots after the decision of auction of the State aircrafts, (iii) some posts remaining vacant, (iv) non-requirement of repairs and maintenance of aircrafts because of auction of aircraft and (v) less expenditure on power charges of Kishangarh Airport.

- 114. Purchase and Maintenance of transport
- (07) Regional Udan Connectivity Scheme
- [01] Assistance to Service Providers

O 1,500.00 R - 1,219.96 280.04 280.04

••

Provision of ₹ 1,219.96 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in flights of *Regional Udan Connectivity Scheme* by the Government of India.

- 115. Guest Houses, Government Hostels etc.
- (10) Rajasthan Bhawan, New Delhi
- [01] Rajasthan Bhawan, New Delhi-Committed

0	749.41			
		579.42	579.41	- 0.01
R	- 169.99			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 169.99 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances, contractual services and mess arrangement due to transfer of personnel because the operation of Rajasthan Bhawan was closed in the middle of financial year on account of its renovation.

GRANT No. 005 - (Concld.)

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2070.	Other Administrative Serv	ices			
003.	Training				
(01)	Harish Chandra Mathur Ra				
	of Public Administration,				
[02]	Firm Training-Committed				
	0	1,009.11			
			1,127.63	1,127.53	- 0.10
	R	118.52			

Additional funds of ₹ 118.52 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances of newly selected trainee officers of batch 2021 of State Services as the training programme of Rajasthan Administrative Services and Rajasthan Accounts Services of this batch which was planned to start in the year 2021-22, was commenced late in 2021-22. Due to this, major part of this training expenses was incurred in the year 2022-23.

- 115. Guest Houses, Government Hostels etc.
- (12) Chanakya Puri, New Delhi Guest House
- [01] Chanakya Puri, New Delhi Guest House-Committed O 265.21 R 149.08 414.29 414.28 - 0.01

Additional funds of ₹ 149.08 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on food, mess arrangement and contractual services as number of guests were increased due to grant the Chanakya Puri Guest House being as a status of Rajasthan Bhawan because of renovation of existing Rajasthan Bhawan.

Capital

Voted

R

1. Saving occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4070.	Capital Outlay on Other Administrative			
	Services			
800.	Other Expenditure			
(01)	Civil Aviation Directorate			
[01]	Helicopter/ Aeroplane related Expenditure			

O 36,000.00

- 36,000.00

Entire provision of ₹ 36,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of sanction for purchase of aircraft.

..

..

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	13,00,47,49	14,91,51,69	13,96,73,62	- 94,78,07
Supplementary	1,91,04,20			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				94,85,28
Charged				
Original	1,90,13,77	2,04,47,23	1,95,18,46	- 9,28,77
Supplementary	14,33,46			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				9,31,18

GRANT No. 006 - ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE Major head : Revenue - 2014. Administration of Justice

Revenue

Voted

Notes and comments :

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 9,478.07 lakh, provision of ₹ 19,104.20 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 9,478.07 lakh, surrendered of ₹ 9,485.28 lakh was excessive.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2014.	Administration of Justice				
105.	5. Civil and Session Courts				
(01)	(01) District and Additional District Judges				
	Courts				
	0	35.01			
	S	491.19	270.45	270.44	- 0.01
	R	- 255.75			

Provision of ₹ 491.19 lakh obtained in Februrary, 2023 through second supplementary grant for computerisation of District and Additional District Judges Courts was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 255.75 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less supply of hardware items to Rajasthan High Court for making the paperless court and (ii) non-supply of items by firms during the year under e-Court Project-II.

GRANT No. 006 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2014.	Administration of Justice				
105.	Civil and Session Courts				
(21)	Rajasthan Judicial Academy	/			
[01]	Rajasthan Judicial Academy	-Committed			
	0	644.66			
			492.78	492.77	- 0.01
	R	- 151.88			

Provision of `151.88 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances because of 40 posts remaining vacant in Rajasthan State Judicial Academy, Jodhpur and less drawl of arrears of new pay scale (sanctioned from January, 2006) by Judicial Officers, (ii) less expenditure on training because of late starting of training programme of newly appointed Judicial Officers and non-deciding of date for organising of First Clustered Workshop-2023 in subordinate offices, (iii) receipt of material at rate less than the estimated cost and (iv) less expenditure on contractual services.

- 105. Civil and Session Courts
- (23) National Mission for Safety of Woman (Nirbhaya Fund)
- [01] Special Fast Track Court

0	3,083.00			
S	5,968.79	4,242.72	4,234.10	- 8.62
R	- 4,809.07			

Provision of ₹ 5,968.79 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on payment of pay and allowances to Judicial Officers as per new pay scale was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 4,809.07 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) under the scheme, a double provision was obtained in the salary to reimburse the expenditure to the State Government on behalf of the Government of India, out of this, less drawl of arrears of new pay scale (sanctioned from January 2006) by Judicial Officers resulted in less expenditure on pay and allowances and (ii) head of account is related to the Centrally Sponsored Scheme. Under the new process related to Public Financial Management System (PFMS)–Single Nodal Agency (SNA)-Implementing Agencies (IAs) of the Government of India under scheme *National Mission for Safety of Woman (Fast Track Special Courts-Nirbhaya Fund)* and as per the guidelines of Finance Department of Government of Rajasthan, statutory deduction i.e. TDS, GPF etc. from the salary of state employees deposited in minus by transfer/ payment through e-Grass Sanchalan Portal from SNA bank account in view of difficulties in payment of such amount through SNA Bank account so that the reimbursement of the expenditure from the Government of India to the State Government can be reflected on the PFMS.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 8.62 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 116. State Administrative Tribunals
- (02) Rent and Appellate Tribunal
- [01] Rent Tribunal-Committed

O 457.26 R - 109.66 347.60 ...

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 109.66 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances because of 15 posts including the post of Presiding Officer and other cadres remaining vacant in courts and less drawl of arrears of new pay scale (sanctioned from January, 2006) by Judicial Officers.

GRANT No. 006 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2014.	Administration of Justice				
116.	State Administrative Tribu				
(02)	Rent and Appellate Tribuna				
[02]	Appellate Rent Tribunal-Co	ommitted			
	0	276.72			
			156.57	156.57	
	R	- 120.15			

Provision of `120.15 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on pay and allowances because of 25 posts including the posts of Presiding Officers and other cadres remaining vacant in courts and less drawl of arrears of new pay scale (sanctioned from January, 2006) by Judicial Officers.

Charged

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 928.77 lakh, provision of ₹ 1,433.46 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 928.77 lakh, surrendered of ₹ 931.18 lakh was excessive.

GRANT No. 007 - ELECTIONS

Major heads :Revenue - 2015. Elections and 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes

		SIS: Other Rural D	evelopment i rogra	mmes
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	1,45,85,21	1,61,77,71	1,28,81,19	- 32,96,52
Supplementary	15,92,50			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				32,57,34
Charged				
Original	2	1,16	80	- 36
Supplementary	1,14			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				36

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 1,592.50 lakh, provision of ₹ 1,592.49 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly for payment of honorarium for preparation of electoral rolls was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 3,296.52 lakh, a sum of ₹ 39.18 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2015.	Elections				
103.	103. Preparation and Printing of Electoral rolls				
(01)	1) Election related charges- Committed				
	0	4,926.89			
	S	1,592.48	4,870.21	4,846.66	- 23.55
	R	- 1,649.16			

Provision of ₹ 1,592.48 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for payment of honorarium for preparation of electoral rolls was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 1,649.16 lakh was attributed mainly to non-increase in the honorarium for BLO/ Supervisors by the Election Commission of India.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 23.55 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 007 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2015.	Elections				
106.	06. Charges for conduct of elections to				
	State/ Union Territory Legislature				
(01)	Election related charges-Co	ommitted			
	0	500.00	398.92	398.62	- 0.30
	R	- 101.08	<i>c, s, j</i>	220102	3.20

Provision of ₹ 101.08 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-payment of pending bills of refreshment and travelling allowances and (ii) non-purchase of computers.

108. Issue of Photo Identity-Cards to Voters

(01) Election related charges-Committed

0	400.00			
		253.30	251.37	- 1.93
R	- 146.70			

Provision of ₹ 146.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to printing of less number of Electronic Photo Identity Cards and excess time taken in testing of cards.

- 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Expenditure on Panchayat Elections
- [02] General Election-Committed

0

R

420.73	416.56	

- 4.17

Provision of ₹ 2,079.27 lakh was surrendered (₹ 1,243.25 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 836.02 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to incur of less expenditure on general election of Panchayati Raj because of non-return back of the entire EVM machines to Maharashtra, Bihar and Odissa State's Election Commission after completion of Panchayati Raj elections held in 2019-20 to 2021-22. The EVM machines were sought from these States on loan basis but due to conducting of the elections in Panchayat/ Local Bodies continuously resulted in that only few EVM machines were returned back to other State Election Commissions at their own expense as per the directions of Election Commission of India. Due to frugality in election related expenditure, there was also savings.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 4.17 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

2.500.00

- 2.079.27

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2015.	Elections				
102.	Electoral Officers				
(01)	Election Department				
[01]	Establishment Charges-C	ommitted			
	0	5,791.55			
	S	0.02	6,558.10	6,549.22	- 8.88
	R	766.53			

Additional funds of ₹ 766.53 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 mainly to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 8.88 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	. 008 –	REVENUE
------------------	---------	---------

Major heads : Revenue -2029.	Land Revenue,
2052.	Secretariat-General Services and
2250.	Other Social Services

	2	230. Other Social Se	I VICES	
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	10,68,93,73	10,68,93,73	8,50,68,39	- 2,18,25,34
Supplementary				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2,18,23,37
Charged				
Original	4	28	25	- 3
Supplementary	24			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 8,235.98 lakh, ₹ 12,435.91 lakh, ₹ 14,313.32 lakh, ₹ 12,879.97 lakh and ₹ 21,825.34 lakh respectively, ranging from 9.88 *per cent* to 20.42 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2029.	Land Revenue				
	Land Records				
(02)	District Expenditure-Co	mmitted			
	0	93,049.93			
			76,285.51	76,285.50	- 0.01
	R	- 16,764.42			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 16,764.42 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to non-recruitment of 5,000 Patwaris during the year and less expenditure on increased dearness allowance than estimated and (ii) non-passing of bills in the last days of financial year by the treasuries.

GRANT No. 008 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2029.	Land Revenue				
103.	Land Records				
(03)	Training School				
[03]	Revenue Research and Ajmer- Committed	d Training Institute,			
	0	5,813.93			
			898.43	898.17	- 0.26
	R	- 4,915.50			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 4,915.50 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant and less office expenses. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

103. Land Records

(07) National Land Record Modernisation Programme

0

R

- 100.00

100.00

932.23

Entire provision of ₹ 100.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-submission bills by NICSI regarding maintenance of web portal of Revenue Department.

••

•••

- 2052. Secretariat-General Services
- 099. Board of Revenue
- (02) Revenue Appellate Officer-Committed

0

R - 140.56 791.67 791.66 - 0.01

Anticipated saving of ₹ 140.56 lakh was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant and less increase in rates of dearness allowance than estimated.

•••

GRANT No. 009 - FOREST

Major heads :Revenue - 2406.	Forestry and Wild Life
Capital - 4406.	Capital Outlay on Forestry and Wild Life

	Capital - 4-	too. Capital Outlay	on Forestry and	
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	10,06,00,82	10,06,00,82	8,82,34,32	- 1,23,66,50
Supplementary				, -, -,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,23,60,16
Charged				
Original	30,00	30,00	27,69	- 2,31
Supplementary			,	,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2,31
Capital				
Voted				
Original	3,28,89,29	3,48,67,58	3,17,79,62	- 30,87,96
Supplementary	19,78,29	-,,	-,,.,.	, ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				30,73,90

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 10,471.32 lakh, ₹ 9,570.31 lakh, ₹ 14,289.31 lakh, ₹ 18,908.31 lakh and ₹ 12,366.50 lakh respectively, ranging from 11.98 *per cent* to 18.89 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2406. Forestry and Wild Life				
01. Forestry				
001. Direction and Administ	ration			
(01) General Direction				
[01] Head office-Committed				
Ο	3,500.01			
-	- ,	2,953.07	2,950.56	- 2.51
R	- 546.94	,	,	
Anticipated saving of allowances due to posts remain		•	-	re on pay and

- 01. Forestry
- 102. Social and Farm Forestry
- (25) Externally aided Rajasthan Forestry and Bio-diversity Project Phase-II

O 373.27 R - 177.39 195.88 195.88

Provision of ₹ 177.39 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less release of funds by the Finance Department for *Externally Aided Rajasthan Forestry and Bio-diversity Project* Phase-II.

- 01. Forestry
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (04) Establishment Expenditure of transferred Employees in Panchayati Raj Institutions
- [01] Grants to District Councils (General)

O 875.00 R - 168.08 706.92 706.92

6,643.71

- 2,889.46

Provision of ₹ 168.08 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to disbursement of grants for salary of forest personnel working in Zilla Parishads as per the requirement.

- 02. Environmental Forestry and Wild Life
- 110. Wild Life Preservation
- (01) Tiger Project, Ranthambhore

O R 3,754.25 3,760.41

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 2,889.46 lakh and final excess of ₹ 6.16 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

+ 6.16

GRANT No. 009 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ <i>in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 110.	Forestry and Wild Life Environmental Forestry a Wild Life Preservation Maintenance of Forest An				
	0	2,927.40	1 070 00	1 051 05	0.05
	R	- 1,855.08	1,072.32	1,071.37	- 0.95
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	g the provision of	₹ 1,855.08 lakh on	31 March 2023 ha	ave not been
110.	Environmental Forestry ar Wild Life Preservation Maintenance of Wild Life State Wild Life Protection	e Areas			
	0	6,264.26	5,594.91	5,594.92	+ 0.01
	R	- 669.35	5,594.91	5,594.92	+0.01
Anticipated saving of ₹ 669.35 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant because of transfer of employees/ officers.				on pay and	
112.	Environmental Forestry ar Public Gardens Through the Public Work Department - Committed				
	0	2,180.32	1 772 93	1 760 56	1.26
	R	- 406.50	1,773.82	1,769.56	- 4.26
intima	Reasons for the anticipate ted (July 2023).	ed saving of ₹ 406.5	50 lakh and final sav	ving of ₹ 4.26 lakh h	ave not been
103. (01)	Afforestation and Ecolog State Compensatory Affo Compensatory Afforestat Expenditure under Comp Afforestation	orestation (SCA)			
	0	4,206.00	0.755.11	0.750.71	1.40
	R	- 1,450.89	2,755.11	2,753.71	- 1.40
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	g the provision of	₹ 1,450.89 lakh on	31 March 2023 ha	ave not been
103. (04)	Afforestation and Ecolog State Compensatory Affo Net present value of Fore Expenditure under Net pr Forest Land	orestation (SCA) est Land			
	0	14,617.00	12 012 75	12 006 90	6.05
	R	- 1,603.25	13,013.75	13,006.80	- 6.95
	Passons for surrendering	the provision of F	1 603 25 Jakh on 31	March 2023 and fi	nal saving of

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,603.25 lakh on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 6.95 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

- 1. Provision of ₹ 1,978.29 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 3,087.96 lakh, a sum of ₹ 14.06 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 4,003.16 lakh, ₹ 1,862.45 lakh, ₹ 1,956.00 lakh, ₹ 2,637.71 lakh and ₹ 3,087.96 lakh respectively, ranging from 8.86 *per cent* to 38.29 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4406.	Capital Outlay on Forestry	and Wild Life			
01.	Forestry				
101.	Forest Conservation, Devel	opment and			
	Regeneration				
(07)	Conservation of Bio-diversi	ity (Forest			
	Conservation and Ecologica	al Tourism)			
	0	0.01			
	S	445.40	9.75	9.75	
	R	- 435.66			

Provision of ₹ 445.40 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for execution of construction works was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 435.66 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of sanction from the Finance Department for (i) high level training for prevention and control from fire accidents in forestry areas in Udaipur division and (ii) purchase of modern equipment and vehicles.

- 01. Forestry
- 101. Forest Conservation, Development and Regeneration
- (12) Integrated Forest Security Scheme
- [01] Security and Development Work

0	284.72	15 5 1	45 5 4
R	- 239.18	45.54	45.54

Provision of ₹ 239.18 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Fellow Programme in Management (FPM)* and consequent less release of State share.

02. Environmental Forestry and Wild Life

110. Wild Life

(01) Maintenance of Forest Areas

0	1,452.56			
		316.54	316.54	
R	- 1,136.02			

Provision of ₹ 1,136.02 lakh was surrendered (₹ 916.64 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 219.38 lakh) on 31 March 2023, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (Julyv2023).

••

GRANT No. 009 - (Concld.)

	Head	ľ	Fotal grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4406. 02. 110. (06)	Capital Outlay on Forestry a Environmental Forestry and Wild Life Tiger Project Ranthambore				
intima	O R Reasons for surrendering t ted (July 2023).	403.40 - 383.71 he provision of ₹	19.69 383.71 lakh or	15.91 n 31 March 2023	- 3.78 have not been
02. 112. (03) [01]	Environmental Forestry and Public Gardens Natural Experience Centre Through Forest Department				
	O R	500.00 - 500.00			

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4406.	Capital Outlay on Forestry a	nd Wild Life			
02.	Environmental Forestry and	Wild Life			
800.	Other Expenditure				
(01)	Environmental Plantation				
	0	837.00			
	D	206.20	1,043.30	1,043.30	••
	R	206.30			

Additional funds of ₹ 206.30 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 010 - MISCELLANEOUS GENERAL SERVICES

Revenue		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Ke venue				
Voted				
Original	10,38,42,11	13,93,55,44	13,92,76,26	- 79,18
Supplementary	3,55,13,33	10,70,000,11		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				80,27
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 79.18 lakh, provision of ₹ 35,513.33 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 79.18 lakh, surrender of ₹ 80.27 lakh was excessive.

Major hea	eads :Revenue - 2250. Other Social Services, 3425. Other Scientific Research and 3435. Ecology and Environment Capital - 4250. Capital Outlay on other Social Services an 5425. Capital Outlay on other Scientific and Environmental Research				
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	54,93,27	71,51,28	64,77,31	- 6,73,97	
Supplementary	16,58,01		- , - ,-	- , - ,	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				6,64,84	
Charged					
Original	3	3		- 3	
Supplementary				C	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	14,08,03	14.09.02	0 00 27	5 10 66	
Supplementary		14,08,03	8,88,37	- 5,19,66	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				5,19,66	
Notes and comments :					

GRANT No. 011 - MISCELLANEOUS SOCIAL SERVICES

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 673.97 lakh, out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 1,658.01 lakh, ₹ 1,657.99 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 673.97 lakh, a sum of ₹ 9.13 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 1,216.97 lakh, ₹ 1,543.99 lakh, ₹ 1,565.27 lakh, ₹ 1,922.69 lakh and ₹ 673.97 lakh respectively, ranging from 9.42 *per cent* to 34.50 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Reasons for these persisting savings have not been intimated by the department.

GRANT No. 011 - (Contd.)

4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2250.	Other Social Services				
102.	Administration of Religiou	is and Charitable			
	Endowments Acts				
(01)	Devsthan and Dharmpura-	Committed			
	0	1,882.51			
	S	4.99	1,697.53	1,696.84	- 0.69
	R	- 189.97			

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 189.97 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to (a) post of Commissioner remaining vacant, (b) delay in appointment of candidates for posts of new servicemen, priest and manager and (c) non-declaration of expected increase in rates of dearness allowance on time and (ii) late submission of bills by departmental priest.

3425. Other Scientific Research

- 01. Survey of India
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (12) Science and Technology
- [01] Establishment Expenditure-Committed

O 861.37 R - 149.32 712.05 710.31 - 1.74

Anticipated saving of ₹ 149.32 lakh was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

3435. Ecology and Environment

- 03. Environmental Research and Ecological Regeneration
- 102. Environmental Planning and Coordination
- (08) Wet Land Conservation and Management
- [01] Wet Land Authority

O 142.00 11.81 11.81 R - 130.19

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 130.19 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

- 1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 563.77 lakh, ₹ 696.14 lakh, ₹ 309.89 lakh, ₹ 173.17 lakh and ₹ 519.66 lakh respectively, ranging from 36.08 *per cent* to 74.56 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4250.	Capital Outlay on other S	ocial			
	Services				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(02)	Construction works for pr	lgrims through			
	the Public Works Department	nent			
[90]	Construction works				
	0	140.00			
			11.35	11.35	
	R	- 128.65			

Provision of \mathbf{E} 128.65 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of works because sanction for development works was received at the end of financial year from the State Government.

800. Other Expenditure

R

(03) Construction works for Pilgrims through Department

O 185.00

- 185.00

Entire provision of \gtrless 185.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of works because sanction for development works was received at the end of financial year from the State Government.

•••

•••

- 5425. Capital Outlay on other Scientific and Environmental Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Science and Technology

0	1,083.01			
		877.02	877.02	
R	- 205.99			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 205.99 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 012 - OTHER TAXES						
Major heads :Revenue - 2030. Stamps and Registration, 2041. Taxes on Vehicles, 2045. Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services and 3055. Road Transport Capital - 5055. Capital Outlay on Road Transport and 7055. Loans for Road Transport						
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
Revenue						
Voted						
Original	10,88,53,98					
Supplementary	1,90,79,38	12,79,33,36	11,61,10,36	- 1,18,23,00		
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,19,13,55		
Charged						
Original	4	71	70	- 1		
Supplementary	67					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1		
Capital						
Voted						
Original	96,25,06	96,25,06	36,92,23	- 59,32,83		
Supplementary						
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				59,32,83		
Notes and comments :						

 $CDANTN_{0}$ 012 OTHED TAYES

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 11,823.00 lakh, provision of ₹ 19,079.38 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 11,823.00 lakh, surrender of ₹ 11,913.55 lakh was excessive.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 12,882.14 lakh, ₹ 9,780.88 lakh, ₹ 15,218.80 lakh, ₹ 20,604.55 lakh and ₹ 11,823.00 lakh respectively, ranging from 9.24 *per cent* to 17.68 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

GRANT No. 012 - (Contd.)

4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
Stamps and Registration				
Stamps-Non-Judicial				
Cost of Stamps				
Stamp Printing				
Printing of Non Judicial S	tamps-Committed			
0	3,000.00			
	,	15.09	15.09	
R	- 2,984.91			
	Stamps and Registration Stamps-Non-Judicial Cost of Stamps Stamp Printing Printing of Non Judicial St O	Stamps and Registration Stamps-Non-Judicial Cost of Stamps Stamp Printing Printing of Non Judicial Stamps-Committed O 3,000.00	Stamps and Registration Stamps-Non-Judicial Cost of Stamps Stamp Printing Printing of Non Judicial Stamps-Committed O 3,000.00 15.09	(₹in lakh) Stamps and Registration Stamps-Non-Judicial Cost of Stamps Stamp Printing Printing of Non Judicial Stamps-Committed O 3,000.00 15.09

Provision of ₹ 2,984.91 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to late receipt of final bills of printing of Non Judicial Stamps from Central Press, Nasik. Therefore, payment could not be made during 2022-23.

- 3055. Road Transport
 - 190. Assistance to Public Sector and Other Undertakings
 - (02) Grants to Rajasthan State Road Transport Corporation for Viability Gap Fund

10,000.00

0

R - 9.059.00

941.00

941.00

Provision of ₹ 9,059.00 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in budget ceiling by the Finance Department because of non-implementation of operation of Rural Transport Service.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (08) Dedicated Road Safety Fund
- [01] Through the Transport Department

0	9,627.53			
S	0.02	2,676.28	2,676.05	- 0.23
R	- 6,951.27			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 6,951.27 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure incurred by the Medical Colleges/ Hospitals on establishment of Trauma Centre/ strengthening thereof / procurement of equipment for trauma care related works and non-payment of pending liabilities, (ii) less proposals received from various departments for publicity of road safety resulted in less expenditure incurred through *Dedicated Road Safety Fund*, (iii) non-finalising the matter related to free treatment of injured person in private and government hospitals under *Mukhya Mantri Chiranjeevi Jeevan Rakshak Yojana* resulted in non-release of funds to *Rajasthan State Health Assurance Agency*, (iv) non-submission of reimbursement claim by Rajasthan State Road Transport Corporation (RSRTC) to install vehicle tracking system and panic button in the vehicles of RSRTC, (v) non-establishment of Traffic Aid Post at 21 places in three highways to develop the roads as accident free and (vi) non-implementation of *Project Location Tracking Device of Public Transport and Compulsory Compliance of Emergency Fund* (*Nirbhaya Yojana*).

GRANT No.	012 -	(Contd.)
------------------	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3055.	Road Transport				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(10)	Mukhyamantry Chirinjeevi	Jeevan Rakshak			
	Yojana				
[01]	Medical and Health Service	S			
	(Scheme operated through I	Dedicated			
	Road Safety Fund)				
	0	500.00			
			1.00	0.95	- 0.05
	R	- 499.00			

Provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was estimated to release an incentive amount of ₹ 5,000 to the person who takes the injured in road accident to the hospital in golden hours.

However, due to non-submission of demand by the department, the provision of ₹ 499.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2030.	Stamps and Registration				
02.	Stamps-Non-Judicial				
102.	Expenses on Sale of Stam	ps			
(01)	Stamp Sales				
[01]	Commission on Sale to Ag	gents-			
	Committed				
	0	4,000.01	7,013.98	7,103.98	+ 90.00
	R	3,013.97	.,	.,	

Additional funds of ₹ 3,013.97 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of commission to stamp venders/ Stock Holding Corporation Limited/ Banking Institutions as per the increased sale of Stamps.

Final excess of ₹ 90.00 lakh was due to payment of commission on sale of stamps.

- 2045. Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services
 - 103. Collection Charges- Electricity Duty
 - (03) Proportionate expenditure of Joint Establishment transferred from M.H. 2040-001(05) and 101(03)-Committed

0	757.90			
		994.68	994.57	- 0.11
R	236.78			

Additional funds of ₹ 236.78 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of proportionate expenditure of Joint Establishment as per expenditure incurred in proportion of collection of revenue receipt of Sales Tax, Power Tax, Entertainment Tax and GST.

GRANT No. 012 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
3055.	Road Transport				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(07)	Rajasthan Transport Infras	tructure			
	Development Fund				
[06]	Environment and Pollution	Management			
	0	1,800.00			
			4,755.84	4,756.07	+0.23
	R	2,955.84			

Additional funds of ₹ 2,955.84 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for subsidy on purchase of E-Vehicle to purchaser in compliance to the announcement made in budget speech.

Capital

Voted

- 1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 376.28 lakh, ₹ 1,115.50 lakh, ₹ 2,612.97 lakh, ₹ 7,493.63 lakh and ₹ 5,932.83 lakh respectively, ranging from 10.38 *per cent* to 84.28 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5055.	Capital Outlay on Road T	ransport			
050.	Lands and Buildings	-			
(01)	Dedicated Road Safety Fu	ınd			
[01]	Civil Works				
	0	7,500.01			
		,	1,267.00	1,267.00	
	R	- 6,233.01		·	

Provision of ₹ 6,233.01 lakh was surrendered (₹ 5,532.78 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 700.23 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less expenditure incurred on improvement of black/ vulnerable spots by the Public Works Department, (ii) less execution of civil works of Trauma Centres in Medical Colleges and (iii) non-release of balance amount to Rajasthan State Road Development Corporation (RSRDC) for establishment of 31 Traffic Parks in the absence of utilisation certificate for earlier funds released to RSRDC.

••

- 190. Investment in Public Sector and Other Undertakings
- (08) Rajasthan State Bus Terminal Development Authority

GRANT No. 012 - (Concld.)

Provision of ₹ 400.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less investment in Rajasthan State Bus Terminal Development Authority as non-availability of land for construction of Bus Stand in Ladnu and Makrana.

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following head:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5055.	Capital Outlay on Road Tr	ransport			
800.	Other Expenditure	•			
(02)	Construction/ Renovation	of Bus Stands			
[01]	Transport Department				
	0	1,500.00	2,200.23	2,200.23	
	R	700.23	_,,	_,	

Additional funds of ₹ 700.23 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for construction of modernised Bus Stand in Jodhpur.

GRANT No. 013 - EXCISE

Major heads :Revenue - 2039	. State Excise		
Capital - 5465	. Investments in G Trading Instituti		and
	Total grant or	Actual	E

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	1,80,82,54	1,80,82,54	1,73,32,63	- 7,49,91	
Supplementary		1,00,02,34	1,73,52,05	7,77,71	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				7,49,90	
Charged					
Original	1	13,07	13,06	- 1	
Supplementary	13,06	10,07	15,00	1	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	1	1		- 1	
Supplementary		1		1	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	
Note and comment :					
Revenue					
Voted					
1. Saving occurred mainly under the following head :-					
Head		Total grant	Actual	Excess +	
			expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving -	
2039. State Excise001. Direction and Adminis(01) Head Office-Committee					
0	2,263.63	1,576.87	1,576.88	+ 0.01	
R	- 686.76	1,370.07	1,370.00	± 0.01	

Anticipated saving of $\stackrel{\textbf{F}}{\textbf{C}}$ 686.76 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) execution of rehabilitation and other works under the *Navjeevan Yojana* by the Social Justice and Empowerment Department which resulted in less expenditure under advertisement and publicity except the provision made only for publication of other legal information and (ii) less expenditure on pay and allowances because of posts remaining vacant and non-payment of arrears.

2043. Collection Charges under State Goods and					
	Services Tax Capital - 4047. Capital Outlay on Other Fiscal Services				
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹in thousand)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	15,33,47,24	15.00 45.04	0.60.70.60		
Supplementary		15,33,47,24	9,68,78,60	- 5,64,68,64	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				5,64,68,03	
Charged					
Original	6	10			
Supplementary	13	19	19		
Amount surrendered during the year					
Capital					
Voted					
Original	3	2		2	
Supplementary		3		- 3	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3	
Notes and comments :					

GRANT No. 014 - SALES TAX

Major head : Revenue - 2040. Taxes on Sales, Trade etc. and

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 26,620.76 lakh, ₹ 8,666.50 lakh, ₹ 8,956.82 lakh, ₹ 9,859.57 lakh and ₹ 56,468.64 lakh respectively, ranging from 5.99 *per cent* to 36.82 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2040.	Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.				
	Other Expenditure				
(02)	Rajasthan Investment Pror	notion Policy			
[02]	Interest Grant	-			
	0	150.00			
	-		37.08	37.08	
	R	- 112.92			

GRANT No. 014 - (Contd.)

Provision of ₹ 112.92 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to finalisation of claims of Interest Grant as per actual receipt.

meerec	or oralle as per decidar receip				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
800. (02)	Taxes on Sales, Trade etc. Other Expenditure Rajasthan Investment Prov Investment Subsidy				
	O R -	72,483.00 63,763.36	8,719.64	8,719.64	
	Provision of ₹ 63,763.36 (₹ 11,987.09 lakh) on 31 l receipt.				
	Other Expenditure Rajasthan Investment Prof Employment Generation S				
	O R	2,466.00 - 1,367.71	1,098.29	1,098.29	
800. (02) [08]	Rajasthan Investment Pro	•			
	O R	1,330.00 - 330.59	999.41	999.41	
		1			

Provision of ₹ 1,698.30 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to finalisation of claims of Employment Generation Subsidy related to RIPS-2010 and RIPS- 2014 as per actual receipt during the year.

- 2043. Collection Charges under State Goods and Services Tax
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Head Office
- [01] Head office Committed

0	3,000.18	2,662.28	2,662.28
R	- 337.90		

Provision of ₹ 337.90 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to payment of State share in Goods and Services Tax Network (GSTN), the payment in respect of Tax Information Exchange System (TINXYS) and active Technical Support Unit at headquarter as per the actual claims received.

•••

GRANT No. 014 - (Contd.)

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
001.	Taxes on Sales, Trade etc. Direction and Administrat Head Office-Committed				
	O R	4,100.54 868.12	4,968.66	4,968.68	+ 0.02

Additional funds of ₹ 868.12 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 mainly for (i) expenditure incurred on consulting agency for preparation of Rajasthan Investment Promotion Scheme-2022, (ii) expenditure incurred on computerisation and related communication, (iii) payment of outstanding liabilities of previous years relating to advertisement etc. and (iv) payment of miscellaneous services hired on contract basis such as civil defence, home guard, REXCO, cleaning etc.

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (02) Divisional Staff-Committed

O 3,775.68 A,986.95 4,986.57 - 0.38 R 1,211.27

Additional funds of ₹ 1,211.27 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 mainly for (i) more expenditure on pay and allowances due to posting of officers/ employees on posts created under the head, (ii) purchase of furniture for newly established offices after the re-organisation of departmental organisational structure and data feeding of files in software and (iii) payment of rent of BSNL building hired on rent for Business Audit Wing 1 to 6 at Jaipur and 2 Circle Offices.

- 797. Transfer to/from Reserve Funds/ Deposits Accounts
- (01) Water Conservation Cess Fund-Committed

0	20,000.00			
		24,918.95	24,918.95	
R	4,918.95			

Additional funds of ₹ 4,918.95 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of Water Conservation Cess to Fund as per the actual collection of Cess.

2043. Collection charges under State Goods and Services Tax 001. Direction and Administration (04) Proportionate expenditure of Joint establishment transferred from Head 2040-001-(08) Sales Tax [01] Transfer of Proportionate expenditure-Committed 0 4,292.69 R 1,090.44 5,383.13 5,382.91 - 0.22

Additional funds of ₹ 1,090.44 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for proportionate adjustment of joint establishment expenditure incurred on collection of Sales Tax, Power Tax, Entertainment Tax and GST.

	GRANT No. 014 - (Concld.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
2043.	Collection charges under Sta	te Goods and					
	Services Tax						
800.	Other expenditure						
(03)	(03) Reimbursement of State Goods and						
	Services Tax (SGST) to hote	el and					
	tour operators						
[01]	Reimbursement of State Goo	ods and					
	Services Tax (SGST) due an	d deposit by					
	hotel and tour operators	· ·					
	0	0.01					
			3,315.01	3,315.01			
	R	3,315.00					
		I					

Additional funds of ₹ 3,315.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for settlement of claims received regarding reimbursement of tax due and deposited by Hotel and Tour Operators.

GRANT No. 015 - PENSIONS AND OTHER RETIREMENT BENEFITS

Major head : Revenue - 2071. Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	2,44,29,16,05	2,57,41,19,69	2,53,61,97,71	- 3,79,21,98
Supplementary	13,12,03,64		_,,,,,	_ , , ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,32,58,43
Charged				
Original	10,00,04	20,00,04	19,36,03	- 64,01
Supplementary	10,00,00			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,00,04
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 37,921.98 lakh, provision of ₹ 1,31,203.64 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 37,921.98 lakh, a sum of ₹ 24,663.55 lakh remained unsurrendered.

Charged

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 64.01 lakh, provision of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary appropriation was excessive.
- 2. In the context of final saving of ₹ 64.01 lakh, surrender of ₹ 100.04 lakh was excessive.

GRANT No. 016 - POLICE

Major heads :Revenue - 2055. Police and 2070. Other Administrative Services Capital - 4055. Capital Outlay on Police

	cupitur incert cupitur cutury on ronee			
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	80,95,05,66	85,09,72,48	79,07,96,52	- 6,01,75,96
Supplementary	4,14,66,82	,,	, , , , , , , , , , , , _	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				6,09,37,00
Charged				
Original	20,04	• • • •		
Supplementary	2,12,35	2,32,39	2,29,67	- 2,72
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2,72
Capital				
Voted				
Original	1,55,68,47	1,55,68,47	92,33,94	- 63,34,53
Supplementary		1,00,00,17	,,	00,01,00
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				48,95,45
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Provision of ₹ 41,466.82 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. In view of final saving of ₹ 60,175.96 lakh, surrender of ₹ 60,937.00 lakh was excessive.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2055.	Police				
101.	101. Criminal Investigation and Vigilance				
(01)	Crime Branch	-			
[03]	Criminal Branch				
	0	1,162.02	284.33	220.93	- 63.40
	R	- 877.69	201.33		05.10

Provision of ₹ 877.69 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in expenditure ceiling.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 63.40 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT	No.	016 -	(Contd.)
-------	-----	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2055.	Police				
109.	District Police				
(02)	(02) Security Forces for Central Office,				
	Banks etc.				
[01]	Central Offices-Committe	d			
	0	2,080.02	1 922 76	1 922 76	
	R	- 247.26	1,832.76	1,832.76	

Provision of ₹ 247.26 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to deployment of employees at other places because of posts remaining vacant on account of abolition of Bank guard posts by the State Government being provided by department on reimbursement basis to Banks.

- 109. District Police
- (10) Police Commissioner System
- [03] Jaipur Metro Rail Corporation-Committed

0	2,653.01			
S	1,080.00	2,735.90	2,735.89	- 0.01
R	- 997.11			

Provision of \gtrless 1,080.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances due to filling of vacant posts was excessive in view of the anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 997.11 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to drawn of pay and allowances, arrears and surrender leave encashment for employees deployed at Jaipur Metro Rail Corporation through General Branch instead of this head because of revised estimates.

- 109. District Police
- (11) General Police
- [01] General Police Execution-Committed

0	4,32,509.60			
S	30,452.27	4,20,233.29	4,20,195.66	- 37.63
R	- 42,728.58			

Provision of ₹ 30,452.27 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary in view of the total saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 42,728.58 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to non-payment of fixation of pay of officers and employees, non-completion of new recruitment process and posts remaining vacant, (ii) less expenditure on office expenses due to non-completion of process of Constable Recruitment, 2021 and non-receipt of bills from RajCOMP, (iii) non-payment for purchase of weapons, Barbed Wire, Pota Hut and maintenance of weapon in Subordinate Offices through Electronic Clearance System, (iv) non-incurring of expenditure on electricity and water charges, (v) less expenditure on uniform of uniformed police personnel and (vi) less expenditure of honorarium payable to home guards employed for smooth operation of traffic system and night patrolling due to posts remaining vacant.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 37.63 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 016 - (Contd.)

		0			
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
114.	Police Wireless and Computers Computer-Committed				
	O S R	1,802.01 0.01 - 197.58	1,604.44	1,601.11	- 3.33
	Anticipated saving of ₹	197.58 lakh was	attributed mainly	to less expenditure	on pay and

Anticipated saving of ₹ 197.58 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to non-payment of fixation of pay of officers and employees, non-completion of new recruitment process and posts remaining vacant.

115.	Modernisation	of Police	Force
115.	wiouerinsation	of Fonce	TOICE

(03) Modernisation of Forensic Lab

O 352.00 R - 352.00

Entire provision of ₹ 352.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Modernisation of Police Force* and consequent non-release of State share.

••

••

••

•••

••

115. Modernisation of Police Force

(08) Modernisation of Anti-Corruption Bureau

O 131.30 R - 131.30

Entire provision of ₹ 131.30 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Modernisation of Police Force* and consequent non-release of State share.

- 115. Modernisation of Police Force
- (09) Student Police Cadet (SPC)
- [01] Training to Students under Police Modernisation Scheme

0	510.21	286.52	244.46	12.06
R	- 223.69	286.52	244.46	- 42.06
-				

Provision of ₹ 223.69 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of funds to Board of Secondary Education, Bikaner as per the requirement.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 42.06 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

2070. Other Administrative Services

106. Civil Defence

- (02) Fire Service-Committed
 - O 795.55 R - 178.14 617.40 - 0.01

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 178.14 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to 120 posts remaining vacant and less expenditure on honorarium because of non-achieving the targets of training of volunteers.

GRANT No.	016 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2070.	Other Administrative Serv	ices			
106.	Civil Defence				
(03)	Civil Security				
[01]	Establishment Charges-Co	ommitted			
	0	2,512.38			
			1,858.11	1,858.18	+0.07
	R	- 654.27			
		54 07 1 11			1

Anticipated saving of ₹ 654.27 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to 150 posts remaining vacant, (ii) less expenditure on honorarium because of payment to 34 drivers was made through "Major Head 2245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities", (iii) non-receipt of bills of NE lines in time and (iv) non-deposit of rent of building.

- 107. Home Guards
- (01) Urban Civil Defence

0	7,431.52			
S	420.00	6,947.69	6,947.76	+0.07
R	- 903.83			

Provision of \mathbf{E} 420.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on honorarium to home guards was unnecessary in view of the anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 903.83 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances because (a) retirement of 14 employees and (b) non-payment of instalment of dearness allowance due from January 2023 as the orders of Finance Department was issued on 25-03-2023 and (ii) less expenditure on training because (a) only 491 volunteers out of 3923 were nominated for training and (b) ban on halt allowance by the State Government resulted in non-payment of halt allowance to 1095 volunteers during 12 days training.

- 107. Home Guards
- (03) Police Modernisation Scheme
- [01] Amount for Urban Civil Defence under Police Modernisation Scheme

O 287.07

R

Entire provision of ₹ 287.07 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-approval of the scheme from the Government of India under *Modernisation of Police Force* and consequent non-receipt of sanction of budget from the State Government.

- 287.07

- 107. Home Guards
- (03) Police Modernization Scheme
- [02] Amount for Border Civil Defence under Police Modernisation Scheme

O 117.01 R - 117.01

Entire provision of ₹ 117.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-approval of the scheme from the Government of India under *Modernisation of Police Force* and consequent non-receipt of sanction of budget from the State Government.

GRANT No. 016 - (Contd.)

4. In view of final excess under the head, reduction of entire provision was unnecessary: -

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2055.	Police				
109.	District Police				
(01)	General Police				
[04]	Railway Warrant-Committe	d			
	0	600.00		829.25	+ 829.25
	R	- 600.00			

Entire provision of \gtrless 600.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-assessment of expenditure on tour by train as the adjustment of railway warrant received from railway is done by the office of the Accountant General.

However, during the year railway warrant of \gtrless 829.25 lakh was received and adjusted in State accounts without provision. Expenditure of such adjustment of railway warrants is incurred every month and was also intimated to the concerned budget controlling department by office of the Accountant General.

Capital

Voted

- 1. Out of final saving of ₹ 6,334.53 lakh, a sum of ₹ 1,439.08 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 2. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 3,448.37 lakh, ₹ 6,709.08 lakh, ₹ 3,978.99 lakh, ₹ 6,550.47 lakh and ₹ 6,334.53 lakh respectively, ranging from 15.64 *per cent* to 40.69 *per cent* of the total budget of the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads: -

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4055.	Capital Outlay on Police				
207.	State Police				
(01)	Police Modernisation				
[01]	Crime Branch				
	0	524.00			
	R	- 524.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 524.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-incurring of expenditure by the department.

GRANT No. 016 - (Contd.)

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
Capital Outlay on Police State Police Police Modernisation General Police				
O R	6,439.43 - 1,402.65	5,036.78	3,597.70	- 1,439.08
	Capital Outlay on Police State Police Police Modernisation General Police O	Capital Outlay on Police State Police Police Modernisation General Police O 6,439.43	Capital Outlay on Police State Police Police Modernisation General Police O 6,439.43 5,036.78	Capital Outlay on Police State Police Police Modernisation General Policeexpenditure (₹ in lakh)O6,439.435,036.783,597.70

Provision of ₹ 1,402.65 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 1,439.08 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,887.22

1.000.00

- 250.00

- 207. State Police
- (01) Police Modernisation
- [03] Wireless Police

Ο

R

0

- 1,887.22

Entire provision of ₹ 1,887.22 lakh was surrendered (₹ 1,369.55 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 517.67 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-possibility of establishment and supply of equipments and system of APCO (Association of Public Safety Communication Officials) Phase-II Digital Radio Trunking System of Jaipur Commissionarate during the year.

••

..

- 210. Investigation, Education and Training
- (01) Sardar Patel Police Security and Penalty Justice University, Jodhpur
- [01] Construction work

300.00

R - 300.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 300.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 211. Police Housing
- (01) Through the Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Corporation Limited
- [90] Construction Works

750.00

750.00

••

211. Police Housing

0

R

- (03) Through the Awas Vikas Limited
- [90] Construction Works
 - O 2,217.79 R - 1,049.24 1,168.55 1,168.55

Provision of ₹ 1,299.24 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 016 - (Concld.)

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following head:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
207. (02)	Capital Outlay on Police State Police District Police General Police				
	O R	2,000.01 470.61	2,470.62	2,470.62	

Additional funds of ₹ 470.61 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for purchase of new vehicles.

GRANT No. 017 - JAILS

Major head : Revenue - 2056. Jails

Ĵ		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	2,47,71,51	2,82,90,46	2,68,48,15	- 14,42,31
Supplementary	35,18,95	_,,.	, - , , , -	1.,,01
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				11,35,09
Charged				
Original	2	1,14,32	1,14,30	- 2
Supplementary	1,14,30	,_ ,		
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,442.31 lakh, provision of ₹ 3,518.95 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 1,442.31 lakh, a sum of ₹ 307.22 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2056.	Jails				
001.	Direction and Administrat	ion			
(01)	Administration				
[01]	Head office and Regional	office-Committed			
	0	1,371.21			
		·	1,104.38	1,120.71	+ 16.33
	R	- 266.83			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 266.83 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant, (ii) less expenditure on purchase of vehicles and (iii) less expenditure on Roadways Bus Warrant and Railway Warrant due to e-appearance of prisoners and less appearance of prisoners in court due to COVID-19 pandemic.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 16.33 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 017 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2056.	Jails				
101.	Jails				
(06)	Video Conferencing Fac	ility in Jails			
	0	601.72			
	S	1,182.20	1,405.71	1,135.62	- 270.09
	R	- 378.21			
	Provision of ₹ 1,182.20	lakh obtained in	February, 2023 thro	ugh second supplen	nentary grant to

Provision of \gtrless 1,182.20 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on machinery and equipment was excessive in view of total saving of \gtrless 648.30 lakh (\gtrless 378.21 lakh + \gtrless 270.09 lakh) under the head.

Provision of ₹ 378.21 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less expenditure on purchase of various items as the less rates of various items in bid were received than the estimate and payments were withhold in the absence of installation of some items and (ii) non-completion of proceeding for expenditure on Psychological experts for Behaviour Pattern analysis of inmates and contingency expenditure related to Project.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 270.09 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 018 - PUBLIC RELATION Major head : Revenue - 2220. Information and Publicity

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	1,15,52,73	1,88,88,83	1,86,15,90	- 2,72,93
Supplementary	73,36,10	_,,,	_,,,	_,,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2,72,89
Charged				
Original	1	1		- 1
Supplementary				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1
Note and comment :				

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 272.93 lakh, provision of ₹ 7,336.10 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on advertisement, sale, publicity and expansion was excessive.

GRANT No. 019 - PUBLIC WORKS

Major he	eads :Revenue	 2059. 4055. 4059. 4070. 4202. 4210. 4220. 4225. 4235. 4235. 4250. 4403. 4515. 4853. 	Capital Outlay Services, Capital Outlay Culture, Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Scheduled Trib Minorities, Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Programmes, Capital Outlay Metallurgical I	on Police, on Public Works on Other Admin on Education, Sp on Medical and D on Information a on Welfare of Sc oes, Other Backw on Social Securit on other Social S on Animal Husb on other Rural I on Non - Ferrous	istrative ports, Art and Public Health, and Publicity, heduled Castes, ard Classes and ty and Welfare, bervices, andry, Development s Mining and
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand)</i>	Excess + Saving -
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	5,80,45,30		5,80,45,32	5,41,25,31	- 39,20,01
Supplementary	2				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					38,94,15
Charged					
Original	1		30,49	30,46	- 3
Supplementary	30,48				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					3
Capital					
Voted					
Original	19,94,20,32	,	20,53,33,15	13,10,50,41	- 7,42,82,74
Supplementary	59,12,83		, , , -	, , ,	/ / 7-
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					7,34,76,69

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Out of final saving of ₹ 3,920.01 lakh, a sum of ₹ 25.86 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 2. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 6,247.55 lakh, ₹ 11,354.92 lakh, ₹ 12,689.84 lakh, ₹ 7,932.53 lakh and ₹ 3,920.01 lakh respectively, ranging from 6.75 *per cent* to 22.50 *per cent* of the total budget of the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2059.	Public Works				
80.	General				
001.	Direction and Administrat	ion			
(01)	Direction				
[02]	Superintendence-Committ	ed			
	0	7,038.44			
			6,345.02	6,344.72	- 0.30
	R	- 693.42			

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 693.42 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Direction
- [03] Execution-Committed

O 27,933.31 R - 3,801.00 24,132.31 24,105.18 - 27.13

Anticipated saving of ₹ 3,801.00 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 27.13 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 004. Planning and Research
- (01) Research-Committed

O 2,633.42 2,104.45 2,101.70 - 2.75 R - 528.97

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 528.97 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 052. (01)	Public Works General Machinery and Equipment Maintenance of Machinerie Restoration and Freight exp Committed				
	0	1,279.51	861.60	861.07	- 0.53
wages	R Provision of ₹ 417.91 lakh due to posts remaining vaca			•	-
	General Maintenance and Repairs Through Public Works Dep various Departments Special and General Repair		1		
	O R	5,922.51 - 681.00	5,241.51	5,222.24	- 19.27
detaile	Anticipated saving of ₹ 681 ed reasons for which and fina				
	General Maintenance and Repairs Registrar, Revenue Board-O	Committed			
	O R	500.00 - 300.86	199.14	199.14	
-	Provision of ₹ 300.86 lakh s and maintenance from subo s Department.	was surrende		-	
80. 053. (18) [02]	General Maintenance and Repairs Registrar, Rajasthan High G Jodhpur-Committed Through the Public Works	Court,			

Department- Committed

0

362.00 122.63 122.63 - 239.37 R

•••

Provision of ₹ 239.37 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to Personal Deposit Account of executive agency Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Corporation Limited as sufficient balance was available for electricity works.

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2059.	Public Works				
80.	General				
053.	Maintenance and Repairs				
(22)	Social Justice and Empowe	rment			
	Department-Committed				
	0	400.00			
			3,897.72	3,897.72	
	R	3,497.72			

Additional funds of \gtrless 3,497.72 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on repairs and maintenance. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. *Suspense* - The Minor head "Suspense" temporarily accommodates receipts and disbursements which are in the nature of interim transactions. However, further payment or adjustments of values are necessary before the transactions can be completed and finally accounted for. Accordingly, the amounts under "Suspense" are carried forward from year to year.

In Public Works accounts, the "Suspense" head has three sub-divisions viz.- (i) Stock, (ii) Miscellaneous Public Works Advance and (iii) Workshop Suspense as explained below:-

- (i) Stock Under this head the value of materials, which are required not for any particular works, but for general use in the division, are accounted for. The value of materials issued for use on specific works or sold or transferred to other divisions is cleared from the accounts by transfer under this sub-division. A detailed head 'purchase' is also now operated to record the value of the materials received, but not paid for within the Month. The sub-division "Stock" will, therefore, show a balance indicating the book value (as distinct from market value) of the materials held in stock and unadjusted charges connected with manufacture, if any, and are charged to this sub-division thereby reducing the value of the materials received but still to be paid for or adjusted.
- (ii) **Miscellaneous Public Works Advances** Under this head, the value of stores sold on credit, expenditure incurred on deposit works in excess of deposits received, value of cash lost or stores still to be written off, sums recoverable from Government Servants, etc. are accounted for. The balance represents the amounts which are recoverable.
- (iii)**Workshop Suspense** Charges for jobs executed or other operations in the workshop of the Public Works Department are booked under this sub-head pending recovery or adjustment of the charges.

The break-up of "Suspense" transactions in this grant in 2022-23 is given below together with the opening and closing balances, under the different sub-heads of 'Suspense':-

Sub-division of the Minor head ''Suspense''	Opening balance Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debits during the year	Credits during the year	Closing balance Debit (+) Credit (-)
		(₹in lal	kh)	
Stock	(+) 453.61			(+) 453.61
Miscellaneous Public				
Works Advances	(+) 223.33			(+) 223.33
Total	(+) 676.94		••	(+) 676.94

Capital

Voted

- 1. Out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 5,912.83 lakh, ₹ 5,912.82 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 74,282.74 lakh, a sum of ₹ 806.05 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 46,445.00 lakh, ₹ 38,312.26 lakh, ₹ 56,517.49 lakh, ₹ 34,285.62 lakh and ₹ 74,282.74 lakh respectively, ranging from 30.51 *per cent* to 54.67 *per cent* of the total budget of the Grant. The savings were stated to be mainly due to slow progress/ less execution of works than originally estimated.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Police				
211.	Police Housing				
(02)	Through the Public Works	Department			
[90]	Construction Works	-			
	0	2,400.00			
			1,738.99	1,738.99	
	R	- 661.01			
	D I I I I I I I I I I		1 1 01 16 1		

Provision of ₹ 661.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 4059. Capital Outlay on Public Works
 - 80. General
- 051. Construction
- (03) General Building (Administration of Justice)
- [01] New High Court Building, Jodhpur (through the R.S.R.D.C.C.)

O 3,000.00 R - 500.00 2,500.00 2,500.00

Provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt/ late receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 051. Construction
- (03) General Building (Administration of Justice)
- [02] Rajasthan Judicial Academy Building, Jodhpur (through the R.S.R.D.C.C.)

O 1,108.00

R - 1,108.00

Entire provision of ₹ 1,108.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	019 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

		GRANT No.	019 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 051. (03)	Capital Outlay on Public General Construction General Building (Admin Other Judicial Building				
	O R	33,000.00 - 20,921.29	12,078.71	12,078.71	
	Provision of ₹ 20,921.29 he Government of India an en intimated (July 2023).				1
051. (03)	General Construction General Building (Admin Judicial Administration D				
	O R	1,100.00 - 116.33	983.67	983.67	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	I	₹ 116.33 lakh on	31 March 2023 ha	we not been
051.	General Construction General Building (Jails) Through the Chief Engine Department	eer, Public Works			
	0	1,830.40	1,283.42	1,283.42	
	R	- 546.98			
	Provision of ₹ 546.98	lakh was surrende	red on 31 March	2023 due to less of	execution of

due to less execution of 546.98 lakh was surrendered on 31 construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Out of total expenditure of ₹ 1,283.42 lakh, ₹ 1,194.83 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of Rajasthan Police Housing (₹ 1,169.80 lakh) and UIT, Alwar (₹ 24.63 lakh) in the month of March, 2023.

- 80. General
- 051. Construction
- (05) General Building (Police Administrative building)
- [01] Through the Chief Engineer, Public Works Department

0 5,857.01 4,216.82 4.216.82 - 1,640.19 R

Provision of ₹ 1,640.19 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Out of total expenditure of ₹ 4,216.82 lakh, ₹ 600.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of Rajasthan Police Housing on 31-03-2023.

...

		GRANT NO	. 019 - (Conta	•)	
	Head		Total gran	t Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 051.	Capital Outlay on Public General Construction General Building (Police building) Home Guard Department				
	0	356.04			
constr	R Provision of ₹ 178.42				 less execution of
80. 051.	uction works. However, de General Construction General Building (Home building)		e not been inti	mated (July 2023).	
	0	281.05	100.01	100.01	
constr	R Provision of ₹ 181.04 I uction works. However, de		lered on 31 I	March 2023 due to	
051.	General Construction General Building (Comm Department)	ercial Taxes			
	0	3,517.00	2,718.84	2,718.84	
	R	- 798.16	2,710.04	2,710.04	
constr	Provision of ₹ 798.16 uction works. However, de				less execution of
051.	General Construction General Building (Construction Legislative Assembly bui				
	0	1,297.53	010.00	919.00	
	R	1,297.53 - 479.44	818.09	818.09	
constr	Provision of ₹ 479.44 uction works. However, de	lakh was surrend			less execution of
051. (29)	General Construction General Building (Constr Transport buildings) Construction of Building		X		
	0	298.44	22.40	22.40	
	R	- 275.95	22.49	22.49	
	Provision of ₹ 275.95	I	lered on 31 I	March 2023 due to	less execution of

Provision of ₹ 275.95 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	7
1	7

		GRANT NO	. 019 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 051.	Capital Outlay on Public V General Construction General Building (Constru Raj Bhawan)				
	0	756.40	544.47	544.47	
	R	- 211.93			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision o	f ₹ 211.93 lakh or	n 31 March 2023	have not been
	General Construction General Building (State For Science Laboratory)	orensic			
	0	752.25	224.43	224.43	
	R	- 527.82			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision o	f ₹ 527.82 lakh or	n 31 March 2023	have not been
	· • /				
051.	General Construction Building construction of F	0			
[01]	Subordinate and Ministeri Selection Board				
[01]	Construction of Office but	-			
	0			- 743.97	- 743.97
	R	- 0.01			
(July 2	Reasons for the <i>minus</i> ex 2023).	penditure of ₹ 74	3.97 lakh on 31 Ma	rch 2023 have not	been intimated
051. (58)	General Construction General Building (Rajasth Legal Service Authority) Construction of office bui				
	0	663.80			
		224 72	329.08	329.08	
	R	- 334.72			
	Reasons for surrendering	the provision o	t ₹ 334.72 lakh or	n 31 March 2023	have not been

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 334.72 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Т	'otal grant	,	Actual expenditu (<i>₹in lakh</i>			xces avin	
4059. 80. 051. (59) [01]	General Construction General Building (for Elect		nt)							
	O R	200.00		55.35		55.35	í			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	1	of ₹	144.65 lal	kh on 3	31 March	2023	have	not	been
051. (60)		-	ent							
	0	240.17		2.07		2.07	,			
	R	- 238.10		2.07		2.07				••
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision	of ₹	238.10 lal	kh on 3	31 March	2023	have	not	been
051. (61)	General Construction Construction of E.V.M. Wa State Election Commission									
	0	680.00		137.67		137.67	,			
	R	- 542.33		137.07		157.07				••
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision	of ₹	542.33 lal	kh on 3	31 March	2023	have	not	been
	Services Training									
	Harish Chandra Mathur Ra Institute of Public Adminis Construction Works									
	0	2,122.87		1 472 11		1 172 11				
	R	- 649.76		1,473.11		1,473.11				••

Provision of ₹ 649.76 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 019 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
4202.	Capital Outlay on Education, Sports,				
	Art and Culture				
01.	General Education				
202.	Secondary Education				
(01)	Building				
[90]	Construction Works				

010

O 8,821.50 R - 8,769.42 52.08 52.08

181.44

- 124.66

998.35

- 995.56

Provision of ₹ 8,769.42 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Technical Education
- 104. Polytechnics
- (01) Building
- [90] Construction Works

Ο

R

Provision of ₹ 124.66 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

56.78

56.78

2.79

4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health
01. Urban Health Services
110. Hospital and Dispensaries
(01) Ayurvedic (including Pharmacy)
[90] Construction Works
O
610.00
4.52
4.52
4.52
...

Provision of ₹ 605.48 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Urban Health Services
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (02) Modernisation, Strengthening, Renewal and Upgradation of Department
- [90] Construction Works

0

R

Provision of ₹ 995.56 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of administrative sanction for major works from the Finance Department and reduction in expenditure ceiling of modernisation of department.

2.79

••

••

..

Head

Total grant

••

Actual expenditure (*₹in lakh*)

101.62

...

Excess + Saving -

- 4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health
 - 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
 - 101. Ayurveda
 - (01) Medical Education Building
 - [90] Construction Works

0

230.43

R

- 230.43

Entire provision of ₹ 230.43 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (03) Medical College, Udaipur
- [90] Construction Works

O 510.01 237.83 203.84 - 33.99 R - 272.18

Provision of ₹ 272.18 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 33.99 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (05) Medical College, Jodhpur
- [90] Construction Works

0

R - 251.93

353.55

Provision of ₹ 251.93 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (11) New Medical College
- [90] Construction Works

0	98,098.00		
S	5,912.81	59,228.00	59,228.00
R	- 44,782.81		

Provision of ₹ 5,912.81 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for construction works was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 44,782.81 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	. 019 -	(Contd.)
-----------	---------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4220.	Capital Outlay on Inform	nation and Publicity	7		
	Others	5			
101.	Buildings				
(02)	Other Works				
[90]	Construction Works				
	0	579.91	39.36	39.36	
	R	- 540.55	27.00	27100	

Provision of ₹ 540.55 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4059.	Capital Outlay on Public V	Vorks			
	General				
051.	Construction				
(01)	General Building (Land Re	evenue)			
[01]	Through the Chief Engined	er, Public			
	Works Department				
	0	1,600.00			
			2,167.31	2,167.31	
	R	567.31			
	Additional funds of ₹ 567.	31 lakh were pro	vided through re-ap	opropriation on 31 M	arch 2023 due

Additional funds of ₹ 567.31 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 051. Construction
- (06) General building (Building to be constructed under Police Modernisation Scheme)

0	370.00			
		808.50	808.50	
R	438.50			

Additional funds of ₹ 438.50 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to more receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Educat Art and Culture General Education University and Higher Ed Building Construction Works				
due to	O R Additional funds of ₹ 11, accelerated progress of wo	-	-		
4250. 203. (02) [90]	Capital Outlay on other S Employment Training Construction Works	ocial Services			
	O R Additional funds of ₹ 1.	6,063.00 1,168.49	7,231.49	7,231.49	 Marah 2022

Additional funds of ₹ 1,168.49 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 020 - HOUSING

Major heads :Revenue - 2216. Housing Capital - 4216. Capital Outlay on Housing

	-		0	
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹ in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	76,75,94	79,30,96	75,26,87	- 4,04,09
Supplementary	2,55,02		, ,	, ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				4,03,86
Capital				
Voted				
Original	1,13,43,01	1,13,43,02	53,90,74	- 59,52,28
Supplementary	1	y - y - y -))-	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				59,52,05
Notes and comments.				

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Provision of ₹ 255.02 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on repairs and maintenance of government residential accommodation was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Saving (which was offset by excess occurred under other head) occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2216.	Housing				
05.	General Pool Accommodat	ion			
053.	Maintenance and Repairs				
(01)	Public Works Department (General			
	Expenditure)				
[01]	Work Charged Establishme	ent-Committed			
	0	1,375.77			
		,	1,036.88	1,036.88	
	R	- 338.89			
	ĸ	- 330.09			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 338.89 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on wages. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2216.	Housing				
05.	General Pool Accommodat	tion			
053.	Maintenance and Repairs				
(07)	Residential building of Rev	venue			
	Department - Committed				
	0	150.00			
			49.87	49.87	••
	R	- 100.13			

Provision of \gtrless 100.13 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on repairs and maintenance of residential building of Revenue Department. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 899.43 lakh, ₹ 6,358.60 lakh, ₹ 4,706.89 lakh, ₹ 4,567.84 lakh and ₹ 5,952.28 lakh respectively, ranging from 35.50 *per cent* to 70.66 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Reasons for persistent savings have not been intimated by the Department.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4216.	Capital Outlay on Housing				
01.	Government Residential Bu	ildings			
106.	General Pool Accommodat	on			
(01)	General Residential Buildin	lgs			
[90]	Construction Works (throug	gh the Chief			
	Engineer, Public Works De				
	0	943.00	409.60	409.60	
	R	- 533.40	102.00	109.00	

Provision of ₹ 533.40 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Government Residential Buildings
- 700. Other Housing
- (01) General Residential Buildings (Judicial Housing)
- [90] Construction Works (through the Chief Engineer, Public Works Department)
 - O 8,700.00 R - 5,152.38 3,547.62 3,547.40 - 0.22

GRANT No. 020 - (Concld.)

Provision of ₹ 5,152.38 lakh was surrendered (₹ 5,008.92 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 143.46 lakh) on 31 March 2023 mainly due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Housing Government Residential E Other Housing Type V and VI and other E Construction Works	Buildings			
	O R	200.00 - 152.41	47.59	47.59	
01. 700. (11) [90]	Government Residential E Other Housing Type III and IV residence Construction Works	Buildings			
	O R	330.00 - 220.18	109.82	109.82	

Provision of ₹ 372.59 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works by the Public Works Department.

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following head:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4216.	Capital Outlay on Housing				
01.	Government Residential Bui	ldings			
700.). Other Housing				
(03)	General Residential Building				
	(for Revenue Department)				
[90]	Construction Works				
	0	800.00	900.96	900.96	
	R	100.96			

Additional funds of ₹ 100.96 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 021 - ROADS AND BRIDGES					
Major	Major heads : Revenue - 3054. Roads and Bridges Capital - 4851. Capital Outlay on Village and Sn 5054. Capital Outlay on Roads and Bri 7075. Loans for Other Transport Servi			ridges and	
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>	Excess + Saving -)	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	38,43,16,04 5,23,73,59	43,66,89,63	45,09,09,81	+ 1.42.20.18	
Supplementary	5,23,73,59			1,42,20,17,980)	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)	5			86,29,15	
Charged					
Original	1 42,41	42,42	38,23	- 4,19	
Supplementary	42,41				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)	2			4,19	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	58,51,85,51	58,51,85,51	45,74,40,88	- 12,77,44,63	
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				12,78,57,60	
Notes and comments :					

Revenue

Voted

1. The expenditure exceeded the grant by ₹ 1,42,20,17,980 which requires regularisation.

2. In view of final excess of ₹ 14,220.18 lakh, provision of ₹ 52,373.59 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was inadequate.

3. In the context of final excess of ₹ 14,220.18 lakh, surrender of ₹ 8,629.15 lakh was unnecessary.

4. Excess occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3054.	Roads and Bridges				
02.	Strategic and Border Roads				
337.	Road Works				
(01)	Through the Border Road Dev	velopment			
	Board (100% Central)				
[02]	Maintenance and Restoration				
	0	0.01		22 840 50	1 22 840 50
	R	- 0.01		22,849.50	+ 22,849.50

The State Government should estimate the provision under this head every year as per the trend of previous year's expenditure because the expenditure is incurred directly on roads at international border areas by the Border Road Development Board for which the sanctions are issued by the Government of India and the Board intimates the actual expenditure incurred on international border roads every year after closing of financial year.

During 2022-23, no provision was estimated by the State Government under this head but the actual expenditure of ₹ 22,849.50 lakh under maintenance was reported by the Border Road Development Board which resulted in exhibition of expenditure without provision, reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

During 2021-22 also, the expenditure of ₹ 26,691.50 lakh exhibited without provision.

- 04. District and Other Roads
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Maintenance and Restoration of District Roads
- [03] Expenditure on Tour of the Very Important Person's-Committed

0	175.00		
		1,740.21	1,740.21
R	1,565.21		

Additional funds of ₹ 1,565.21 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to organisation of training/ seminar/ festival/ exhibition. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 107. Railway Safety Works
- (01) Maintenance and Restoration-Committed

0	100.00			
		399.91	399.91	••
R	299.91			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 299.91 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

.

••

Head **Total grant** Actual Excess + expenditure Saving -(*₹in lakh*) 3054. Roads and Bridges 80. General 797. Transfer to/ from Reserve Fund/ Deposit Account (02) Transfer to State Road Development Fund 2,18,500.00 0 S 52,373.59 3,00,000.00 3,00,000.00 •• R 29.126.41 Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 29,126.41 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023). 80. General

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Indian Road Congress and other equivalent Institutions-Committed

0	10.00			
		118.29	118.29	
R	108.29			

Additional funds of \mathbf{E} 108.29 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to organisation of training/ seminar/ festival/ exhibition. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. Excess mentioned in note (4) above was offset by saving, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
3054.	Roads and Bridges				
	State Highways				
	Road works				
(01)	Maintenance and Restora	tion			
[01]	01] Maintenance of Roads-Committed				
	0	12,008.11			
			8,052.72	8,052.73	+ 0.01
	R	- 3,955.39			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 3,955.39 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on repairs and maintenance works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

03. State Highways

337. Road works

- (04) Private Co-partnership Project financed by the World Bank
- [01] Additional Operational Cost

0	176.00			
		60.39	60.29	- 0.10
R	- 115.61			

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 115.61 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

0	n
0	Э

GRANT No	. 021 -	(Contd.))
----------	---------	----------	---

		GRANT N	o. 021 - (<i>Contd</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
03. 337. (04)	Roads and Bridges State Highways Road works Private Co-partnership Pr by the World Bank Modernisation	oject financed			
	0	958.00	CO 5 2	(0.52	
	R	- 897.47	60.53	60.53	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	g the provision of	of ₹ 897.47 lakh on	31 March 2023	have not been
105. (01)	District and Other Roads Maintenance and Repairs Maintenance, Renovation of Roads Maintenance, Renovation Urban Roads except Metr	and Renewal and Renewal of			
	0	27,476.00			
	D	- 27,476.00			
			sion of \neq 27.476.00.1	alth on 21 March	2022 have not
been ir	Reasons for surrendering ntimated (July 2023).	, the entire provis	SIOII OI X 27,470.00 I	akii oli 51 March	2025 Have not
800. (01)	District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Maintenance and Restora Roads District Roads-Committe				
	0	6,851.71			
	R	- 1,530.53	5,321.18	5,321.18	
	Reasons for the anticipate	ed saving of ₹ 1,53	30.53 lakh have not be	en intimated (July	2023).
800. (02)	District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Rural Roads Repairs of Rural Roads-C	Committed			
	0	33,001.21		07.010.50	
	R	- 5,157.52	27,843.69	27,843.69	
(736)	Provision of ₹ 5,157.52 la 38 45 lakb) on 31 March				

Provision of \gtrless 5,157.52 lakh was surrendered (\gtrless 1,519.07 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (\gtrless 3,638.45 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on repairs and maintenance of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
3054. Roads and Bridges				
04. District and Other 800. Other Expenditure	Koads			
(02) Rural Roads				
[06] Roads financed fro Sadak Yojana	m Pradhan Mantri Grar	n		
0	1,000.00	733.33	733.33	
R	- 266.67	100100	100100	
Provision of ₹ 266 the Government of India a been intimated (July 2023)	1		-	
04. District and Other	Roads			

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (06) Maintenance and Restoration of Metropolitan Roads-Committed

O 1,190.18 R - 181.36 1,008.82 1,008.82 ...

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 181.36 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (04) Repairs of Road cut-Committed

O 200.00 99.19 99.19 ... R - 100.81

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 100.81 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

6. Subvention from Central Road Fund - A part of the revenue realised from excise and import duties on motor spirit is credited to the 'Central Road Fund' which is constituted by Government of India. From that Fund, 80 *per cent* of the proceeds are given out as subventions to the States for expenditure on schemes of road development approved by the Government of India. The amount received as subvention is credited to the accounts as grants received from the Government of India and is, transferred to the deposit head "Subventions from Central Road Fund" under the Public Account against provision for such transfer made in this grant.

Expenditure booked under this grant every year is met to the extent decided by Government by transfer of by the State Government from the deposit head towards reduction of expenditure under this grant. The subvention of ₹ 80,000.00 lakh was received during the year. ₹ 80,000.00 lakh was spent during the year on approved schemes.

The balance against the deposit head on 31 March 2023 was ₹ 1,370.57 lakh.

An account of the transactions relating to the deposit head during 2022-23 appears in Statements No. 21 and 22 of the Finance Accounts 2022-23 under Major Head "8449".

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,27,744.63 lakh, surrendered of ₹ 1,27,857.60 lakh was excessive.
- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 90,375.53 lakh, ₹ 45,997.12 lakh, ₹ 1,29,506.35 lakh, ₹ 1,00,758.08 lakh and ₹ 1,27,744.63 lakh respectively, ranging from 12.23 *per cent* to 30.55 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Reasons for these persistent savings have not been intimated by the Department.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 337.	Capital Outlay on State Highways Road Works Provision for renov of roads	Roads and Bridges			
	O R	35,031.90 - 30,781.88	4,250.02	4,240.84	- 9.18
337.	State Highways Road Works Construction of Ro Partnership (P.P.P.	oads from Public Private			
	O R	1,339.46 - 1,145.05	194.41	199.95	+ 5.54
337.	State Highways Road works Rajasthan Highwa (A.D.B.)	ys Development Project-I			
	0	65,313.85	34,372.22	34,397.66	+ 25.44
	R	- 30,941.63	,e	2.,22	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 62,868.56 lakh under the above three heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of \gtrless 9.18 lakh under head "5054-03-337(04)" and final excess of \gtrless 30.98 lakh under heads "5054-03-337(10) and (11)" have not been intimated (July 2023).

03.	State Highways				
337.	Road works				
(12)	Rajasthan Highway Dev (World Bank)	elopment Project-II			
	0	89,699.61	20,438.73	20,333.35	- 105.38
	R	- 69,260.88	20,100110	20,000.00	100.000
	Provision of ₹ 60.260.8	8 lath was ro appro	printed to other has	de on 31 March 2	022 dataila

Provision of \gtrless 69,260.88 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023, detailed reasons for which and final saving of \gtrless 105.38 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 021 - (<i>Contd.</i>)				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 337. (17)	Capital Outlay on Roads State Highways Road works Rajasthan State Highway Project-II World Bank Road Safety Management	Development			
	O R	278.40 - 264.95	13.45	13.45	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	g the provision	of ₹ 264.95 lakh on	a 31 March 2023	have not been
337. (17)	District and Other Roads Road works R.I.D.F. Roads financed b NABARD R.I.D.F. XXV (Road Up-gradation Projection)	II			
	O R	61,134.10 - 15,928.97	45,205.13	45,185.68	- 19.45
337. (17)	District and Other Roads Road works R.I.D.F. Roads financed b NABARD R.I.D.F. XXV (Road Up-gradation Proje	oy NABARD III			
	O R	6,963.00 - 2,949.37	4,013.63	4,012.48	- 1.15

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 18,878.34 lakh under the above two heads on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 19.45 lakh under head "5054-04-337(17)[03]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 04. District and Other Roads
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (22) Roads financed from Pradhanmantri Gram Sadak Yojana
- [01] Rural Roads

0	95,479.10	22,379.87	22,379.87
R	- 73,099.23	,	,

••

Provision of ₹ 73,099.23 lakh was surrendered (₹ 45,675.91 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 27,423.32 lakh) on 31 March 2023 less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 021 - (Contd.)

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 337.	Capital Outlay on Roads and Strategic and Border Roads Road Works Through the Border Road De Board	C			
	O R	0.01 - 0.01		411.68	+ 411.68

The State Government should estimate the provision under this head every year as per the trend of previous year's expenditure because the expenditure is incurred directly on roads at international border areas by the Border Road Development Board for which the sanctions are issued by the Government of India and the Board intimates the actual expenditure incurred on international border roads every year after closing of financial year.

During 2022-23, no provision was estimated by the State Government under this head but the actual expenditure of \gtrless 411.68 lakh under maintenance was reported by the Border Road Development Board which resulted in exhibition of expenditure without provision, reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. State Highways
- 337. Road Works
- (01) Construction

Ο 3.434.50 4,472.81 4,472.48 - 0.33 R 1.038.31 03. State Highways 337. Road works (03) Payment of Land Acquisition 0 206.07 420.77 420.77 R 214.70

Additional funds of \gtrless 1,253.01 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. State Highways
- 337. Road Works
- (07) Roads financed by State Road Development Fund
- [90] Construction Works

0	38,466.40			
		62,734.88	62,727.97	- 6.91
R	24,268.48			

Additional funds of ₹ 24,268.48 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of schemes and implementation of new schemes. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 6.91 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT NO. 021 - (<i>Conta.)</i>				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 337.	Capital Outlay on Roads a District and Other Roads Road works Construction of Air Strips	C C			
	O R	350.00 1,376.18	1,726.18	1,724.00	- 2.18
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 1,3 accelerated progress of wo				
337. (17)	District and Other Roads Road works R.I.D.F. Roads financed b NABARD R.I.D.FXXV Up-gradation Project)				
	0	2,088.90	4,735.78	4,681.34	- 54.44
800. (02)	R District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Other Road Construction Rural Roads	2,646.88			
	0	10,303.50	25,753.01	25,726.24	- 26.77
	R	15,449.51	,,,,,,,,,,,	,	

Additional funds of \gtrless 18,096.39 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of schemes and implementation of new schemes. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of \gtrless 81.21 lakh under the above two heads have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 04. District and Other Roads
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (06) Urban Roads

0	3,434.50	5,792.93	5,792.93
R	2,358.43	5,172.75	5,172.75

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 2,358.43 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

- 04. District and Other Roads
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (14) Roads financed from State Road Development Fund
- [90] Construction Works

0	22,324.25			
		46,277.63	46,245.44	- 32.19
R	23,953.38			

GRANT No. 021 - (Contd.)

GRANT No. 021 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5054.	Capital Outlay on Roads	and Bridges			
	District and Other Roads	•			
800.	Other Expenditure				
(23)	Rural Roads financed fro	m Rajasthan State			
	Road Development Fund	-			
[90]	Construction Works				
	0	89,297.00		1 1 2 11 4 40	10.55
	R	23,133.26	1,12,430.26	1,12,416.69	- 13.57

Additional funds of ₹ 47,086.64 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of schemes and implementation of new schemes. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 45.76 lakh under the above two heads have not been intimated (July 2023).

Major heads : Revenue - 2575. Other Special Area Programmes and 2705. Command Area DevelopmentCapital - 4575. Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes and 4705. Capital Outlay on Command Area DevelopmentTotal grant or appropriationActual expenditure ($expenditure$ ($expendi$			2 - AKEA DEVELOFI		
appropriationexpenditure (*in thousand)Saving - Saving - (*in thousand)Revenue Voted25,28,5725,28,6422,43,26-2,85,38Original25,28,5725,28,6422,43,26-2,85,38Supplementary725,28,6422,43,26-2,85,37Charged2,85,372,85,372,85,372,85,37Original333Supplementary33Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)33Capital2,54,50,952,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Voted2,54,50,952,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Supplementary42,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Charged1,13,09,571,13,09,571,13,09,57Charged5,98005,9800Supplementary6,036,085,9800Supplementary6,036,085,9800	Major hea	2705. Command Area Development Capital - 4575. Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes and 4705. Capital Outlay on Command Area			
Voted 25,28,57 25,28,64 22,43,26 -2,85,38 Supplementary 7 25,28,64 22,43,26 -2,85,38 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 2,85,37 2,85,37 Charged 3 -3 Mount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 3 -3 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) -3 3 Capital 2,54,50,95 3 3 -3 Capital 2,54,50,95 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 -1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 -1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 -1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 -1,13,09,57 Charged 6,03 6,08 5,98 -10 Supplementary 6,03 6,08 5,98 -10				expenditure	
Original 25,28,57 25,28,64 22,43,26 -2,85,38 Supplementary 7 2,85,37 2,85,37 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 2,85,37 2,85,37 Charged 3 -3 Supplementary 3 -3 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 3 3 -3 Capital 2,54,50,95 3 -3 Capital 2,54,50,95 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 -1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 -1,13,14,15 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 1,13,09,57 Charged 6,03 6,08 5,98 -10 Supplementary 6,03 6,08 5,98 -10	Revenue				
Supplementary7 $25,28,64$ $22,43,26$ $-2,85,38$ Supplementary7 $2,528,64$ $22,43,26$ $-2,85,38$ Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) $2,85,37$ $2,85,37$ Charged3 -3 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 3 3 Capital 3 -3 Voted 3 3 3 Capital $2,54,50,95$ 3 Supplementary 4 $2,54,50,99$ $1,41,36,84$ $-1,13,14,15$ Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) $1,13,09,57$ $1,13,09,57$ Charged 0 riginal 5 $6,08$ $5,98$ -10 Supplementary $6,03$ $5,98$ -10 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) $5,98$ -10 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) $5,98$ -10	Voted				
Supplementary 7 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 2,85,37 Charged 2,85,37 Original 3 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 3 Capital 3 Voted 3 Original 2,54,50,95 Supplementary 4 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,41,36,84 Original 2,54,50,95 Supplementary 4 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 Charged 6,08 5,98 Original 5 Supplementary 6,03	Original	25,28,57			
the year (31 March 2023) 2,85,37 Charged 3 Original 3 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 3 Capital 3 Voted 3 Original 2,54,50,95 Supplementary 4 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 2,54,50,99 Supplementary 4 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 Charged 0riginal 5 Original 5 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 6,03 Amount surrendered during 5 Amount surrendered during 5 March 2023) 1,13,09,57	Supplementary	7	25,28,64	22,43,26	- 2,85,38
Original333Supplementary33Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)3Capital3Voted3Original2,54,50,952,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Supplementary42,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)1,13,09,571,13,09,57Charged56,085,98- 10Supplementary6,036,085,98- 10Amount surrendered during6,036,085,98- 10	-				2,85,37
333Supplementary33Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)33CapitalVoted3Voted2,54,50,952,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Supplementary42,54,50,991,41,36,84- 1,13,14,15Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)1,13,09,571,13,09,57Charged56,085,98- 10Supplementary6,036,085,98- 10Amount surrendered during6,036,085,98- 10	Charged				
SupplementaryAmount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)3Capital3Voted3Original2,54,50,95Supplementary4Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)1,41,36,84Charged1,13,09,57Original5Supplementary6,03Amount surrendered during5Amount surrendered during5Original5Amount surrendered during6,03Amount surrendered during5	Original	3			
the year (31 March 2023) 3 Capital Voted Original 2,54,50,95 Supplementary 4 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 Charged 0riginal 5 Supplementary 6,03 5,98 -10 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 6,03 5,98 -10 Amount surrendered during 5 6,08 5,98 -10 Amount surrendered during 6,03 5 -10 -10	Supplementary		3		- 3
Voted Original 2,54,50,95 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 - 1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 - 1,13,14,15 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 1,13,09,57 Charged 6,08 5,98 - 10 Supplementary 6,03 - 10 - 10 Amount surrendered during - 10 - 10 - 10					3
Original 2,54,50,95 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 - 1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 4 - 1,13,14,15 - 1,13,09,57 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) - 1,13,09,57 - 1,13,09,57 Charged - 6,08 5,98 - 10 Supplementary 6,03 - 10 - 10 Supplementary 6,03 - 10 - 10 Amount surrendered during - 10 - 10 - 10	Capital				
Supplementary 4 2,54,50,99 1,41,36,84 - 1,13,14,15 Supplementary 4 4 4 4 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 1,13,09,57 Charged 5 6,08 5,98 - 10 Supplementary 6,03 6,08 5,98 - 10 Amount surrendered during 4 4 4 4	Voted				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)1,13,09,57Charged1,13,09,57Original56,085,98Supplementary6,03Amount surrendered during	Original	2,54,50,95	2,54,50,99	1,41,36,84	- 1,13,14,15
the year (31 March 2023) 1,13,09,57 Charged 6,08 Original 5 Supplementary 6,03 Amount surrendered during	Supplementary	4			
Original5Supplementary6,03Amount surrendered during					1,13,09,57
6,085,98- 10Supplementary6,03Amount surrendered during	Charged				
Supplementary6,03Amount surrendered during	Original	5	6,08	5,98	- 10
	Supplementary	6,03	- ,	- ,	
	Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				10
Notes and comments :	Notes and comments :				

GRANT No. 022 - AREA DEVELOPMENT

Capital

Voted

Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 12,180.83 lakh, ₹ 13,667.04 lakh, ₹ 8,005.08 lakh, ₹ 7,566.83 lakh and ₹ 11,314.15 lakh respectively, ranging from 31.53 *per cent* to 50.99 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. One of the reasons for the persistent savings over these years was less receipt of funds from the Government of India.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4575.	Capital Outlay on other Sp	pecial			
	Areas Programmes				
02.	Backward Areas				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(02)	For Zilla Parishads				
	(Rural Development Cell)	l .			
[01]	Shyama Prasad Mukherji	Rurban Mission			
	(National Rurban Mission)			
	0	6,120.00			
	R	- 6,120.00	••		

Entire provision of \gtrless 6,120.00 lakh was surrendered (\gtrless 2,448.00 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (\gtrless 3,672.00 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

- 06. Border Area Development
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)

0

R

4,670.50 - 4,670.50

871.50

- 577.04

Entire provision of ₹ 4,670.50 lakh was surrendered (₹ 3,407.00 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 1,263.50 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to imposition of ban on new sanctions/ works by the Government of India.

- 4705. Capital Outlay on Command Area Development
 - 103. Development of Bhakra and Gang Area
 - (03) Amar Singh Jassana Distributory
 - [02] Amarsingh Jassana Project

O R

294.46

••

294.46

••

•••

••

Provision of ₹ 577.04 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to slow progress in construction of courses (khala).

- 105. Sidhmukh Nohar Project
- (04) Through the Chief Engineer, Area Development (Indira Gandhi Nahar Project) Bikaner

O 2,033.50 R - 1,004.83

Provision of \gtrless 1,004.83 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to slow progress in construction of courses (khala).

	GRANT No. 022 - (Contd.)							
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -			
4705.	Capital Outlay on Comman	d Area						
	Development							
107.	Gang Nahar Project							
(01)	Through the Chief Enginee	r, Command						
	Area Development (Indira	Gandhi Nahar						
	Project, Bikaner)							
[03]	Land Development Works							
	(from Gang Nahar Project	Area) Phase II						
	0	8,639.56						
			4,836.30	4,833.99	- 2.31			
	R -	3,803.26						

Provision of ₹ 3,803.26 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less expenditure on salary and wages because of posts remaining vacant due to transfer of officials to other departments, (ii) non-passing of arrear bills of officials in the last working days of March, 2023, (iii) non-sanction of funds by the Finance Department under Central Assistance and (iv) less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101. (01)	Capital Outlay on other Sp Areas Programmes Dang Districts Development of Dang Are Work Execution For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)				
	O R	610.00 1,078.30	1,688.30	1,688.30	
102. (01)	Backward Areas Development of Mewat An Work Execution For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)	ea			
	O R	635.00 693.00	1,328.00	1,328.00	

	GRANT No. 022 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
4575.	Capital Outlay on other Specia	ıl					
	Areas Programmes						
02.	Backward Areas						
103.	Magra Area Development						
(01)	Work Execution						
[01]	For Zilla Parishads						
	(Rural Development Cell)						
	0	510.00					
			1,189.68	1,189.68			

Additional funds of ₹ 2,350.98 lakh under the above three heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in ceiling for development works under *Dang/Mewat/Magra Area Development Scheme*.

579.68

4705.	Capital Outlay on Command Area			
	Development			
102.	Development of Chambal Area			
(01)	Through the Area Development			
	Commissioner			
[01]	Land Development			
	O 0.11			
		710.72	710.74	+ 0.02
	R 710.61			

Additional funds of ₹ 710.61 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances, construction of underground canals and water courses after receiving of the approval to keep intact the office of Superintendent Engineer, Land Development Circle, CAD, Chambal, Kota and subordinate offices under CAD, Chambal Kota.

108. Bhakra Irrigation Project

R

- (01) Through the Chief Engineer, Command Area Development (Indira Gandhi Nahar Project, Bikaner)
- [01] Land Development Works (Bhakra Irrigation Project)

0	40.00			
		1,895.04	1,895.04	
R	1,855.04			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,855.04 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for construction of water courses (khala) in compliance to declaration made in budget speech.

4. Mandi Development Fund

The *Mandi Development Fund* was established in 1965-66 for ensuring speedy development of *Mandis* commanded or benefited by the Chambal Irrigation Project.

The fund, which is a non-interest bearing reserve, is fed by annual contribution from revenue of an amount equal to 50 *per cent* of the estimated sale proceeds of land in the *Mandis*.

No contribution was made to the fund during 2022-23. No expenditure was incurred during the year on development of *Mandis*. The balance at the credit of the fund on 31 March 2023 was ₹ 4.82 lakh, which appears in Statement No. 22 of the Finance Accounts 2022-23.

GRANT No. 023 - LABOUR AND EMPLOYMENT Major heads : Revenue - 2230. Labour, Employment and Skill **Development and** 3475. Other General Economic Services Capital – 4250. Capital Outlay on other Social Services **Total grant or** Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving -(*₹in thousand*) Revenue Voted Original 14,30,23,36 16,10,23,36 13,60,77,00 - 2,49,46,36 Supplementary 1,80,00,00 Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 2,49,37,13 Charged Original 4 4 - 4 •• *Supplementary* Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023) 4

Capital

Voted				
Original	6,00,01	6,00,01	5,98,64	- 1,37
Supplementary		-,,	- ,,	-,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,37
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 24,946.36 lakh, provision of ₹ 18,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for Indira Gandhi Urban Employment Guarantee Scheme was unnecessary as the actual expenditure under the grant was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2230.	Labour, Employment and	l Skill			
	Development				
02.	Employment Service				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(11)	Mukhyamantri Yuva San	nbal Yojana			
[01]	Unemployment Allowand	ce			
	0	46,378.00	39,073.22	39,072.54	- 0.68
	R	- 7,304.78			

Provision of ₹ 7,304.78 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to (i) reduction in expenditure ceiling of *Mukhyamantri Yuva Sambal Yojana* in the revised estimates, (ii) late hiring of vehicles resulted in less expenditure on hiring of vehicles, (iii) non-distribution of dresses to beneficiaries and (iv) reduction in budget provision in revised estimate as the payment of departmental portal released by the RajCOMP Info Services Limited.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2230.	Labour, Employment and	Skill			
	Development				
03.	Training				
101.	. Industrial Training Institutes				
(04)	STRIVE (Skill Strengthen	ing for Industrial			
	Value Enhancement)				
[01]	Skill enhancement				
	0	2,600.00			
	R	- 2,600.00			

Entire provision of \gtrless 2,600.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of next instalment under the scheme by the Government of India in the absence of non-submission of utilisation certificate of previous allotment of funds.

3475. Other General Economic Services

- 108. Urban Oriented Employment Programmes
- (03) Indira Gandhi Urban Credit Card Yojana-2021
- [01] Assistance under Indira Gandhi Urban Credit Card Yojana

O 3,435.00 R - 2,352.64 1,082.36 ...

Provision of \gtrless 2,352.64 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries under the scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 108. Urban Oriented Employment Programmes
- (04) Indira Gandhi Urban Employment Guarantee Yojana
- [01] Through the Local Self Government Department

0	10,000.00		
S	18,000.00	15,000.00	15,000.00
R	- 13,000.00		

Provision of ₹ 18,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for *Indira Gandhi Urban Employment Guarantee Scheme* was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of \mathfrak{F} 13,000.00 lakh was surrendered (\mathfrak{F} 6,896.64 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (\mathfrak{F} 6,103.36 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries under the scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
191. (02)	Other General Economic Assistance to Municipal O National Urban Livelihoo Development works	Corporation			
	O R	1,233.62 - 1,233.62			
(02)	Assistance to Municipalit Councils National Urban Livelihoo Development works	-			
	O R	2,745.81 - 2,745.81			

Entire provision of ₹ 3,979.43 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2230.	Labour, Employment and Sk	cill			
	Development				
01.	Labour				
101.	Industrial Relations				
(03)	Mobile Industrial Court				
[01]	Establishment expenditure -	Committed			
	0	826.15	1,095.53	1,095.36	- 0.17
	R	269.38	,	,	

Additional funds of ₹ 269.38 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of arrears of Seventh Pay Commission to Judges posted in Labour Court and Industrial Labour Court due from 01-01-2016, payment of bills of their LTC claims and payment of travel expenses on transfer and tour bills of court camps as per Seventh Pay Commission.

- 02. Employment Service
- 101. Employment Services
- (01) General Office

0	57.01		
		301.35	301.35
R	244.34		

Additional funds of ₹ 244.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on organisation of Mega Job Fare in divisional level offices at Jaipur, Bikaner, Udaipur and Bharatpur in compliance to decision taken for organising two Mega Job Fare in a month.

GRANT No. 023 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2230.	Labour, Employment and Sk	cill			
	Development				
02.	Employment Service				
101.	Employment Services				
(06)	National Career Service Pro	ject			
	(Mission Mode Project for				
	Employment Exchange)				
[01]	Model Career Centre				
	0	238.92	347.72	347.72	
	R	108.80	341.12	541.12	

Additional funds of ₹ 108.80 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of balance amount of Central Assistance of *National Career Service Project* as on 01-04-2022 to Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of scheme.

As per the directions of Government of India, the Central and State share of each Centrally Sponsored Schemes are required to be transferred to a separate Bank Account of the Single Nodal Agency opened in a commercial bank. Such transfer of funds to the bank account is treated as final expenditure under the head.

- 02. Employment Service
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and other Undertakings
- (01) Skill Training Programme
- [01] Rajasthan Skill and Livelihood

Development Corporation (R.S.L.D.C.)

O 3,434.00 R 1,716.00 5,150.00 ...

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,716.00 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Training
- 003. Training of Craftsmen and Supervisors
- (01) Crafts Training Scheme

Ο	3,285.11			
		3,710.33	3,710.31	- 0.02
R	425.22			

Additional funds of ₹ 425.22 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 mainly to meet expenditure on (i) payment of pay and allowances because of promotion of personnel and transfer of employees working in other departments to this head, (ii) payment of honorarium to guest faculties posted against the vacant posts of instructors for training work in Government Industrial Training Institutes, (iii) payment of power and water charges due to increase in rates of power tariff and shifting of ITI's in their own building and (iv) purchase of raw materials and other training materials for training work of trainees by newly established ITIs.

GRANT No. 024 - EDUCATION, ART AND CULTURE					
Major ho		 2070. Other Admin 2202. General Educ 2203. Technical Educ 2204. Sports and Yo 2205. Art and Cultur 4202. Capital Outla Art and Cultur 6202. Loans for Educ Culture 	cation, ucation, outh Services and ure ny on Education, Sp ure and		
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue			,		
Voted					
Original	3,93,54,29,49				
Supplementary	3,93,54,29,49 22,89,28,75	4,16,43,58,24	3,73,62,42,25	- 42,81,15,99	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				34,80,99,99	
Charged					
Original	1,50,09 59,96,75	61,46,84	49,59,50	- 11,87,34	
Supplementary	59,96,75				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				11,87,34	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	12,30,43,85	16,35,59,32	10,72,28,16	- 5,63,31,16	
Supplementary	4,05,15,47	10,00,07,02	10,72,20,10	5,05,51,10	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				5,64,54,15	
Notes and comments :					
P.					

105

Revenue

Voted

1. Out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 2,28,928.75 lakh, provision of ₹ 2,28,928.71 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive in view of the final saving of ₹4,28,115.99 lakh.

2. Out of final saving of ₹ 4,28,115.99 lakh, a sum of ₹ 80,016.00 lakh remained unsurrendered.

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education			
01.	Elementary Education			
001.	Direction and Administration			
(02)	General Expenditure-Directorate			
[01]	Establishment Charges-Committed			
	O 1,918.09			
		1,710.37	1,710.37	
	R - 207.72	,		
		11	. 1 1.	1

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 207.72 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant because of promotion of employees.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (03) Free Distribution of Text Books to students of class I to VIII of Government Schools
- [01] Through the Elementary Education Department

0	9,000.00			
S	0.01	5,560.26	5,560.26	
R	- 3,439.75			

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 3,439.75 lakh was attributed to deposit of funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

••

- 01. Elementary Education
- 101. Government Primary Schools
- (01) Upper Primary Schools for boys

O 450.03 R - 450.03

Entire provision of ₹ 450.03 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-renewal of old policies and non-release of new policies under *Student Safety Accident Insurance* Scheme by the State Government.

•••

- 01. Elementary Education
- 101. Government Primary Schools
- (05) Elementary Schools (through the Director, Sanskrit Education)-Committed

0	21,538.31			
		19,199.46	19,199.74	+0.28
R	- 2,338.85			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 2,338.85 lakh was attributed to payment of pay and allowances from other head of account on transfer/ promotion of employees instead of this head and non-payment of arrears of Assured Career Progression.

106

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101.	General Education Elementary Education Government Primary Sch Upper Primary Schools f Operational Charges of S Boys-Committed	or Boys			
	O R	2,802.02 - 373.75	2,428.27	2,428.23	- 0.04
101. (08)	Elementary Education Government Primary Sch Upper Primary Schools f Operational Charges of S Girls-Committed	or Girls			
	0	2,206.14	1,967.69	1,967.67	- 0.02
	R	- 238.45			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 612.20 lakh under the above two heads was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to merger of teachers in Secondary Schools after upgradation of Government Upper Primary Education School to Government Secondary School.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 101. Government Primary Schools
- (09) Return to School Campaign
- [01] Expenditure on Free Dresses and Text Book

O R

13,913.72 12,457.42

- 1,456.30

••

Anticipated saving of ₹ 6,886.28 lakh was attributed mainly to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India.

20.800.00

- 6,886.28

Final saving of ₹ 1,456.30 lakh was due to non-transfer of free dresses amount through DBT to students.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 103. Assistance to Local Bodies for Primary Education
- (14) Shikshakarmi Board
- [01] Through the Director, Elementary Education Department

0	8,097.50		
		5,052.97	5,052.97
R	- 3,044.53		

Provision of ₹ 3,044.53 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of Shikshakarmi Board to Samagra Shiksha in the middle of the financial year which resulted less release of grants-in-aid for salary.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
112.	National Programme of	Mid-day Meal			
	in Schools	-			
(01)	Mid-day Meal				
[02]	Operation and Activitie	S			
	0	92,360.00			
	S	26,470.00	76,200.49	76,200.49	
	R	- 42,629.51			

Provision of ₹ 26,470.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on mid-day meal was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 42,629.51 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Elementary Education
- 113. Samagra Shiksha
- (01) Samagra Shiksha under Elementary Education
- [01] Expenditure on Samagra Shiksha-General

0	6,76,550.01			
S	1,70,884.75	7,06,826.46	6,27,247.89	- 79,578.57
R	- 1,40,608.30			

Provision of ₹ 1,70,884.75 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on Samagra Shiksha was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 1,40,608.30 lakh was attributed to deposit of funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

Final saving of ₹ 79,578.57 lakh was due to funds received from the Government of India were deposited through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 113. Samagra Shiksha
- (01) Samagra Shiksha under Elementary Education
- [04] Star Project (General)

O 11,467.00 5,422.07 5,422.07 R - 6,044.93

Provision of ₹ 6,044.93 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to deposit of funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
113.	Samagra Shiksha				
(02)	Samagra Shiksha under El	ementary			
	Education				
[01]	Expenditure on District Ed	lucation and			
	Training Institute (DIET)				
	0	5,420.01			
		,	3,843.36	3,629.57	- 213.79
	R	- 1,576.65			

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 1,576.65 lakh was attributed to deposit of funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

Final saving of ₹ 213.79 lakh was due to funds received from the Government of India were deposited through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchayats
- (01) Upper Elementary Schools (Boys)
- [02] Operational Charges of Schools for boys-Committed

O 1,88,570.21 R - 33,099.74 1,55,470.47 1,55,459.14 - 11.33

Anticipated saving of ₹ 33,099.74 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to (i) late starting of salary process during the financial year for salary to newly recruited teachers selected through direct recruitment, (ii) less number of newly recruited teachers join the duty and (iii) merger of teachers in Secondary Schools after upgradation of Government Upper Primary Education School to Government Secondary School

Final saving of ₹ 11.33 lakh was due to deposit back the amount of pay and allowances and non-payment of arrears bills through Electronic Clearance System.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 197. Assistance to Block / Intermediate level
- (07) Inspection
- [02] Establishment Charges of Inspection Offices-Committed

0	12,789.79			
		11,449.92	11,449.75	- 0.17
R	- 1,339.87			

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 1,339.87 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to restructuring of posts in ministerial cadre leading to increase in higher posts and reduction in the posts of junior assistants.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 800.	General Education Elementary Education Other Expenditure Reimbursement of fees to under Right to Education- expenditure	-			
	O R	32,000.00 - 6,306.27	25,693.73	25,483.74	- 2,09.99
	Reasons for the anticipate	d saving of ₹ 6,306	5.27 lakh have not be	en intimated (July 2	2023).
Electro	Final saving of ₹ 2,09.99 onic Clearance System.	lakh was due to	non-payment of bill	s of Right to Educ	ation through
107.	Secondary Education Scholarships Pre-matric Scholarships to Other Backward Classes	o students of			
	0	6,400.00			
	R	- 6,400.00			••
funds f	Entire provision of ₹ 6,400.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of unds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.				
109.	Secondary Education Government Secondary S Cycle distribution to girls IX studying in Governme urban and rural areas	students of class			

O 8,815.00

- 8,574.49

R

240.51

••

240.51

••

•••

•••

Provision of ₹ 8,574.49 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-completion of tender process under *Nishulk Cycle Vitran Yojana*.

- 02. Secondary Education
- 109. Government Secondary Schools
- (13) Accidental Insurance to students studying in Government schools

O 180.20 R - 180.20

Entire provision of ₹ 180.20 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-incurring of expenditure under *Student Accident Insurance Scheme* because of covering the insurance of accidental students under *Chiranjeevi Bima Yojana*.

••

GRANT No. 024 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
02.	Secondary Education				
109.	Government Secondary Secondary	chools			
(29)	Mukhyamantri Jan Sahbh	agita Vikas			
	Yojana				
[01]	Development of basic infr	astructures in			
	schools				
	0	4,000.00	2,073.09	2,073.09	
	R	- 1,926.91	,	,	

Provision of ₹ 1,926.91 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure incurred on computerisation as per the requirement under *Mukhyamantri Jan Sahbhagita Vikas Yojana*.

- 02. Secondary Education
- 109. Government Secondary Schools
- (30) Rewards to talented students for
- economically backward from general class
- [02] Scooty distribution to talented girl students

O 1,600.00 1,095.65 1,095.65 ... R - 504.35

Provision of ₹ 504.35 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure incurred on distribution of Scooty as per required number of Scooty and rates.

- 02. Secondary Education
- 109. Government Secondary Schools
- (32) Kasturba Gandhi Residential of Girl School
- [01] Expenditure on Operation of Kasturba Gandhi Residential of Girls School

0	561.00	195.00	195.00
R	- 366.00		

Provision of ₹ 366.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to release of grants for salary as per the requirement.

- 02. Secondary Education
- 109. Government Secondary Schools
- (34) Personality Development Programme
- [01] General expenses

0	340.00			
		220.75	220.76	+ 0.01
R	- 119.25			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 119.25 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
02.	Secondary Education				
	Samagra Shiksha				
(01)	Samagra Shiksha under Sec Education	condary			
[04]	Handicapped Integrated Ed	ucation			
	0	2,205.27			
		_,	1,910.29	1,910.28	- 0.01
	R	- 294.98		,	
allowa	Anticipated saving of ₹ 2 nces due to posts remaining		attributed mainly t	to less expenditure	on pay and
113.	Secondary Education Samagra Shiksha Teachers Training under Se Education	econdary			
[01]	Institute of Advance Studie (IASE)	s in Education			
	0	573.01			
	S	0.01	250.36	247.45	- 2.91
	R	- 322.66			
	Provision of ₹ 322.66 lakh	was surrendered of	on 31 March 2023 d	ue to less expenditure	e on pay and

allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (02) Directorate
- [01] Establishment Charges-Committed

0

1,899.75 1,692.65 1,692.65 ••• R - 207.10

Anticipated saving of ₹ 207.10 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 103. Government Colleges and Institutes
- (11) Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksha Abhiyan
- [01] Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksha Abhiyan-General Expenditure

0	1,349.22			
		20.31	20.31	
R	- 1,328.91			

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 1,328.91 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
03.	University and Higher Educ	cation			
103.	Government Colleges and I	nstitutes			
(12)	Basic Training College				
[02]	Operational Charges of Bas	ic Training			
	College- Committed				
	0	721.31	509 67	509 69	0.01
	R	- 122.64	598.67	598.68	+ 0.01

Provision of ₹ 122.64 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 107. Scholarships
- (04) Chief Minister Higher Education Scholarship

O 2,000.00 R - 244.61 1,755.39 1,755.39

Provision of ₹ 244.61 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications for scholarship under *Chief Minister Higher Education Scholarship*. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 112. Institutions of Higher education
- (03) Assistance to other Institutions for research
- [01] Through College Education-Committed

O 500.00 R - 500.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

- 05. Language Development
- 103. Sanskrit Education
- (10) Sanskrit School
- [01] Establishment Expenditure-Committed

O 20,585.04 R - 2,376.91 18,208.13 18,208.14 + 0.01

Anticipated saving of ₹ 2,376.91 lakh was attributed to payment of pay and allowances from other head of account on transfer/ promotion of employees instead of this head and non-payment of arrears of Assured Career Progression.

		GRANT No.	024 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
05. 800. (04)	General Education Language Development Other Expenditure Grants to Academy of Genera Conservation and Promotion Academy of Genealogy Con Promotion				
	O R	500.01 - 440.01	60.00	60.00	
107.	Reasons for the anticipated s Technical Education Scholarships Scholarship for students of N level Institutions O	National			23).
	R Provision of ₹ 114.89 lakh v	- 114.89	63.61	63.61 due to less receipt o	 f applications
for sch	olarship. However, detailed r			-	" "PP
(03)	Other Expenditure Rajasthan Technical Educati Promotion Programme				

[01] Education Quality Promotion Programme

O 750.00 R - 750.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 750.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

2204. Sports and Youth Services

- 101. Physical Education
- (04) Corporal Education School
- [01] Operational Charges of Corporal Education Schools-Committed

O 839.08 R - 106.95 O 839.08 732.13 732.12 - 0.01

Anticipated saving of ₹ 106.95 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT No.	024 - (Contd.)		115
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
102.	Art and Culture Promotion of Arts and Cultu Rajasthan Heritage Protection Promotion Authority, Jaipur	on and			
	0	266.00			
	R	- 266.00		••	
intima	Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023).	e entire provisio	n of ₹ 266.00 lakh o	on 31 March 2023 h	ave not been
(33)	Promotion of Arts and Cultu Amber Development and Ma Authority Grants-in-aid to Amber Deve Management Authority	anagement			
	•	2,542.00			
	R	2,542.00 - 926.50	1,615.50	1,615.50	
intima	Reasons for surrendering t ted (July 2023).	he provision of	₹ 926.50 lakh on	31 March 2023 ha	ve not been
(06)	Archaeology Monument and Museum Through the Archaeological	Department			
		1,560.75	014 50		
	R	- 746.12	814.63	814.63	
intima	Reasons for surrendering to ted (July 2023).	he provision of	₹ 746.12 lakh on	31 March 2023 ha	ve not been
	ving mentioned in note (3) al e following heads :-	bove was offset	by excess expenditu	re, which occurred r	nainly under
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 112. (02)	General Education Elementary Education National Programme of Mid in Schools Rajasthan Milk Nutrition Pro (Mid-Day Meal)	•			
[01]	Milk Nutrition to Students				

115

0	0.01			
Š	11,573.58	14,837.72	14,837.72	
R	3,264.13			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,264.13 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on Mid-Day Meal. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
113.	Samagra Shiksha				
(02)	Samagra Shiksha under Ele	ementary			
	Education				
[04]	Expenditure on Rajasthan S	State Council of			
	Educational Research and	Fraining			
	(RSCERT), Udaipur				
	0	1,622.00			
		,	2,894.72	2,894.72	
	R	1,272.72	,	,	
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 1,27 availability of Central sha	-	0		

Additional funds of ₹ 1,272.72 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to availability of Central share received from the Government of India and consequent release of State share.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (05) Madarsa Schools

0

R

7,000.01 10,215.99 10,215.99 3,215.98

•••

Additional funds of ₹ 3,215.98 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of grants to Madarsa Schools due to (i) increase in 20 *per cent* honorarium of education helpers working in Madarsa, (ii) aid to Madarsa para-teachers died from COVID during performing duty in corona time, (iii) establishment of smart class rooms in 500 selected Madarsa registered under Madarsa Board and (iv) development of basic structure, computerisation, furniture and facilities in Madarsa

- 02. Secondary Education
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) General Expenditure

0	100.42	074.07	074 20	. 0.01
D	173.95	274.37	274.38	+0.01
κ	173.95			

Additional funds of ₹ 173.95 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to creation of new posts.

- 02. Secondary Education
- 101. Inspection
- (01) General Expenditure-Committed

0	5,543.69			
		6,495.04	6,495.03	- 0.01
R	951.35			

Additional funds of \gtrless 951.35 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 mainly to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to creation of new posts.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 109.	General Education Secondary Education Government Secondary Sc Gargi Award	hools			
	O R Additional funds of ₹ 1,09	10,000.00 1,095.61 5.61 lakh were pro	11,095.61 ovided through re-ar	11,095.61 propriation on 31 M	 arch 2023 as
02. 113. (02)	e actual eligible girl students Secondary Education Samagra Shiksha	s under <i>Gargi Awd</i> econdary		1 1	
	O R Additional funds of ₹ 259.	0.02 259.98 98 lakh were prov	260.00 vided through re-app	260.00 ropriation on 31 Mar	 rch 2023 due

Additional funds of ₹ 259.98 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to release of grants for salary as per the requirement.

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 102. Assistance to Universities
- (20) Grants to Universities
- [02] Jai Narayan Vyas University, Jaipur

0

R

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,534.07 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final excess of ₹ 1,365.93 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 102. Assistance to Universities
- (20) Grants to Universities
- [06] M.B.M. University, Jodhpur

0	1,200.01			
		2,375.00	2,375.00	
R	1,174.99			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,174.99 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
103. Government	cation nd Higher Education Colleges and Institutes College (for women)			
O R	4,236.11 1,302.40	5,538.51	5,538.52	+ 0.01
Reasons for	providing additional funds of intimated (July 2023).	₹ 1,302.40 lakh thr	ough re-appropriation	n on 31 March
103. Government (10) Scooty Distri	bution to Meritorious			
O R	1,388.00 1,060.86	2,448.86	2,448.86	
	providing additional funds of sintimated (July 2023).	₹ 1,060.86 lakh thr	ough re-appropriation	n on 31 March
-				
0	0.06	620.00	620.00	
R	619.94	020000	020000	
	providing additional funds of intimated (July 2023).	₹ 619.94 lakh thro	ough re-appropriation	on 31 March
03 University or	d Higher Education			

- 03. University and Higher Education
- 107. Scholarships
- (01) Scholarship and Stipend

Ο	2,501.00			
		6,319.17	6,319.17	
R	3,818.17			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,818.17 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more applications for scholarship. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
03.	University and Higher Edu	cation			
107.	Scholarships				
(06)	Mukhyamantri Hamari Bet	i Yojana			
[01]	College Education				
	S	0.01			
	-		154.95	154.95	
	R	154.94			
	Reasons for providing add	litional funds o	f ₹ 15/10/1 lakh thre	ugh re-appropriation	on 31 March

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 154.94 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

04. Adult Education

200. Other Adult Education Programmes

- (06) New India Education Programme
- [01] Through Education Department

S	0.01			
		583.30	583.30	
R	583.29			

Additional funds of ₹ 583.29 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Language Development
- 103. Sanskrit Education
- (02) Sanskrit College

O 260.23 R 186.05 446.28 446.26 - 0.02

Additional funds of ₹ 186.05 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) payment of arrears of Seventh Pay Commission to personnel working on the post of Principal, Professor and Lecturer in Government Sanskrit College and accordingly increase in the monthly pay of these personnel and (ii) payment of honorarium to Vidhya Sambal Guest Faculty on the vacant posts under *Vidhyasambal Yojana*.

- 05. Language Development
- 103. Sanskrit Education
- (09) Sanskrit College
- [01] Establishment Expenditure-Committed

0	4,528.05			
		5,229.99	5,229.97	- 0.02
R	701.94			

Additional funds of ₹ 701.94 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment arrears of Seventh Pay Commission to personnel working on the post of Principal, Professor and Lecturer in Government Sanskrit College and accordingly increase in the monthly pay of these personnel.

0	GRANT No. 024 - (Contd.)	
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)
2202. General Education		

р	200.64	1,434.18	1,434.05	- 0.13
R	399.64	7 0 00 (1111 1		
Reasons for pro	oviding additional funds of	t ₹ 399.64 lakh th	rough re-appropriatio	on on 31 March

1,434.18

1,434.05

1,034.54

2023 h	nave not been intimated (Ju	ly 2023).			
104.	Technical Education Assistance to Non - Gover Technical Colleges and In Grants to Manikya Lal Ve	stitutes			
	Institute, Bhilwara				
	O S R	750.00 0.01 149.99	900.00	900.00	
104.	Assistance to Non - Gover Technical Colleges and In				
(06)	Grants to Engineering Col	lege, Ajmer			
	O S R	1,000.00 0.01 799.99	1,800.00	1,800.00	
	Assistance to Non - Gover Technical Colleges and In Grants to Woman Enginee College, Ajmer	stitutes			
	O S R	1,000.00 0.01 249.99	1,250.00	1,250.00	
	Assistance to Non - Gover Technical Colleges and In Grants to Engineering and College, Bikaner	stitutes			
	S R	0.01 212.99	213.00	213.00	
	IX	212.77			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,412.96 lakh under the above four heads through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

(Primary level)

Committed

(04) District Education and Training School

[01] Operational Charges of Training Schools-

80. General 003. Training

0

Excess + Saving -

- 0.13

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2203. Technical Education105. Polytechnics College(01) General Expenditure				
O S R	407.51 0.01 161.37	568.89	568.89	

Additional funds of ₹ 161.37 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to fixation of pay of employees as per Seventh Pay Commission and of educational personnel as per All India Council of Technical Education and payment of arrears. Besides, payment of arrears was also made as per the decision of various court cases.

- 105. Polytechnics College
- (02) Polytechnic School under Central assistance

O 2,577.51 3,615.03 3,615.03 ... R 1,037.52

Additional funds of ₹ 1,037.52 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to fixation of pay of employees as per Seventh Pay Commission and of educational personnel as per All India Council of Technical Education and payment of arrears. Besides, payment of arrears was also made as per the decision of various court cases.

- 105. Polytechnics College
- (07) General Expenditure
- [01] Establishment Charges-Committed

0

20,095.94 22,301.89

2,205.95

R

Additional funds of ₹ 2,205.95 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to fixation of pay of employees as per Seventh Pay Commission and of educational personnel as per All India Council of Technical Education and payment of arrears. Besides, payment of arrears was also made as per the decision of various court cases.

22,301.89

•••

- 105. Polytechnics College
- (09) Vidhya Bhawan Rural Institute Polytechnic Society, Udaipur
- [01] Through the Department of Technical Education

O 0.01 R 149.37

Additional funds of ₹ 149.37 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of grants to Vidhya Bhawan Rural Institute Polytechnic Society, Udaipur.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Sports and Youth Services Physical Education				
(02) \$	Sports Department- Miscel Sports Programme	llaneous			
()	3,600.00	10 262 57	10 262 57	
F	R	6,663.57	10,263.57	10,263.57	••

Additional funds of ₹ 6,663.57 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure for (i) organisation of Rajeev Gandhi Gramin Olympic Khel, (ii) programmes related to Youth Board and (iii) operation of open Gym and Fitness Centre.

- 102. Youth Welfare Programme for Students
- (03) Grants-in-aid to Bharat Scouts and Guides

0 1,391.04 2,469.99 3,861.03 3,861.03 R

Additional funds of ₹ 2,469.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for organising 18th National Bharat Scout Guide Jamboori at Rohat (Pali) to promote activities related to Scout and Guide in the State.

•••

...

- 104. Sports and Games
- (08) Para Sports Academy
- [01] Through the Sports Department

0

0.02 2,298.06 2,298.06 ••• R 2,298.04

Additional funds of ₹ 2,298.04 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to release of grants for (i) recurring/ non-recurring expenditure for Para Academy, Jaipur, (ii) Performance Training Centre Rajasthan State Sports Council and (iii) released to Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Limited for operation of Para Academy, Jodhpur.

- 104. Sports and Games
- (10) Rajasthan High Performance Sports Training and Rehabilitation Centre
- [01] Through the Sports Department

0	0.02			
		856.00	856.00	
R	855.98			

Additional funds of ₹ 855.98 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Limited for operation of Rajasthan High Performance Sports Training and Rehabilitation Centre at Jodhpur.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2205. Art and Culture001. Direction and Ac(01) Directorate of Pe[01] Headquarter Exp	ace and Non-Violence			
O R	267.11 163.18	430.29	430.11	- 0.18
Reasons for prov 2023 have not been intin	viding additional funds of nated (July 2023).	7₹ 163.18 lakh thro	ough re-appropriation	on 31 March
102. Promotion of Art(12) Assistance to AuVoluntary Agence	tonomous Bodies and			
Ο	150.00	404.64	410.64	+ 6.00
R	254.64			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 254.64 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final excess of ₹ 6.00 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 104. Archives
- (01) Archives
- [01] Principal Seater

0	57.02	534.71	534.72	+ 0.01
R	477.69			

Additional funds of ₹ 477.69 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for microfilming and digitisation of historical records available at Rajasthan State Archive Department for making them online.

Charged

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,187.34 lakh, supplementary appropriation of ₹ 5,996.75 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
02.	Secondary Education				
101.	Inspection				
(01)	General expenditure-Cor	nmitted			
	0	50.00			
	S	2,550.00	1,634.02	1,634.02	
	R	- 965.98			

Supplementary appropriation of ₹ 2,550.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 965.98 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 56,331.16 lakh, surrender of ₹ 56,454.15 lakh was excessive.
- 2. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 12,755.57 lakh, ₹ 10,598.52 lakh, ₹ 19,792.78 lakh, ₹ 73,983.87 lakh and ₹ 56,331.16 lakh respectively, ranging from 17.63 *per cent* to 63.92 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4202.	Capital Outlay on Educat	ion, Sports,			
	Art and Culture				
01.	General Education				
201.	Elementary Education				
(13)	Samagra Shikha Abhiyan				
[01]	Expenditure on Construct	ion works			
	0	14,000.00			
	R	- 14,000.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 14,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4202.	Capital Outlay on Education	n, Sports,			
	Art and Culture				
01.	General Education				
201.	Elementary Education				
(13)	Samagra Shikha Abhiyan				
[02]	Expenditure on Construction	n Works			
	0	210.00			
	R	- 210.00			
201. (13)	General Education Elementary Education Samagra Shikha Abhiyan Expenditure on Construction O	210.00 - 210.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 210.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

- 01. General Education
- 201. Elementary Education
- (13) Samagra Shikha Abhiyan
- [03] Capital expenditure on Star Project

0	680.00			
		563.87	563.87	
R	- 116.13			

Provision of ₹ 116.13 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. General Education
- 202. Secondary Education
- (14) Model School
- [01] Model School Construction Work

O 2,180.00

R

- 2,180.00

Entire provision of \gtrless 2,180.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-completion of construction works.

••

•••

••

••

•••

••

- 01. General Education
- 202. Secondary Education
- (17) Construction work under NABARD RIDF XXIII
- [01] Construction Work under Secondary Schools

0	2,182.00
R	- 2,182.00

GRANT No.	. 024 -	(Contd.)
-----------	---------	----------

		GKANI NO	D. 024 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
01. 202. (18)	Capital Outlay on Educa Art and Culture General Education Secondary Education Construction work in Sec under NABARD RIDF X Construction Works in G Secondary Schools O	condary Schools			
	R	- 2,500.00			
202. (19)	General Education Secondary Education Construction work in Sec under NABARD RIDF X Construction of basic inf Schools	XXV			
	0	2,183.00			
	R	- 2,183.00			
2023 d	Entire provision of ₹ 6, lue to non-receipt of sanct			ds was surrendered	on 31 March
202. (20)	General Education Secondary Education Samagra Shiksha Abhiya Expenditure on Construct				
	0	39,200.00	6,779.42	6,779.42	
	R	- 32,420.58			
202. (21)	General Education Secondary Education Kasturba Gandhi Resider Construction works in K Residential Girls Schools	asturba Gandhi			
	0	1,380.00	1,242.00	1,242.00	
	R	- 138.00	_,	-, 0 0	

Provision of ₹ 138.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1	2	7
T	7	1

		0. 024 - (Conta.)		
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
4202. Capital Outlay on I	Education, Sports,			
Art and Culture				
01. General Education				
202. Secondary Educati	on			
(23) Construction work	in NABARD RIDF			
XXVII secondary	schools			
[01] Construction work	in secondary schools			
0	22,000.00			
0	,000.00	9,000.00	9,000.00	
R	- 13,000.00	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
heads (₹ 5,752.86 lakh) or consequent less release of		less receipt of funds	from the Governme	
 01. General Education 202. Secondary Educati (24) Construction work Secondary Schools [01] Construction work Chittorgarh 	in Non-Government			
0	600.00			
		207.94	207.94	
R	- 392.06			
Provision of ₹ 39 construction works.	92.06 lakh was surrend	lered on 31 March	n 2023 due to less	execution of
01. General Education				

- 202. Secondary Education
- (24) Construction work in Non-Government Secondary Schools
- [02] Construction work in Sainik School, Jhunjhunu

O 600.00 R - 600.00

Entire provision of ₹ 600.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-completion of construction works.

••

••

••

- 01. General Education
- 203. University and Higher Education
- (06) Sanskrit College
- [01] Building

O 600.34 R - 430.70

Provision of \mathbf{E} 430.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works by the Public Works Department.

		GRANT No	. 024 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 203. (07)	Capital Outlay on Educat Art and Culture General Education University and Higher Ed Rashtriya Uchchatar Shik Rashtriya Uchchatar Shik Construction Works	lucation Isha Abhiyan			
	0	1,898.00			
	R	- 1,898.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the entire provisio	on of ₹ 1,898.00 lakh	on 31 March 2023 h	nave not been
203. (09)	General Education University and Higher Ed Construction work in Univ MBM University, Jodhpu	iversities			
	0	1,000.00	<00 00	<00.00	
	R	- 400.00	600.00	600.00	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the entire provision	on of ₹ 400.00 lakh (on 31 March 2023 h	ave not been
203. (10)	General Education University and Higher Ed Mahatma Gandhi Institut and Social sciences Construction work				
	0	5,000.00			
	R	- 5,000.00			
Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 5,000.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).					
205. (01)	General Education Languages Development Rajasthan State Sanskrit E Research and Training In Through the Sanskrit Edu	stitute	t		
	0	300.00	100.00	120.00	
	R	- 170.02	129.98	129.98	

Provision of ₹ 170.02 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works by the Public Works Department.

•••

GRANT	No.	024 - ((Contd.)
-------	-----	---------	----------

		GRANT NO.	024 - (Conia.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 104.	Capital Outlay on Education Art and Culture Technical Education Polytechnics Through the Director, Tech				
	O R	2,048.72 - 1,609.84	438.88	438.87	- 0.01
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 1,609.84 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
102. (03)	Sports and Youth Services Sports Stadia National Cadet Corps Senior Branch				
	O R	927.63 - 699.30	228.33	228.33	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	I	₹ 699.30 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
102. (04)	Sports and Youth Services Sports Stadia Para Sports Academy Through Sports Department				
	O R	500.00 - 198.00	302.00	302.00	
•	Provision of ₹ 198.00 la han State Road Developmen my as per the requirement.	kh was surrender			
102.	Sports and Youth Services Sports Stadia Rajasthan High level Perfo				

- (06) Rajasthan High level Performance Sports Training and Rehabilitation Centre
- [01] Through Sports Department

Entire provision of \mathbf{E} 1,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of demand for execution of works.

		GRANT N	o. 024 - (<i>Contd.</i>)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4202.	Capital Outlay on Educati Art and Culture	on, Sports,			
04.	Art and Culture				
106.	Museums				
(08)	Monuments and Museum				
[01]	Through the Archaeology	Department			
	0	240.00	54.81	54.81	
	R	- 185.19			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 185.19 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 04. Art and Culture
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Arabic and Persian Research Institute

0	220.00			
		29.03	29.03	
R	- 190.97			

Provision of ₹ 190.97 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-payment of outstanding bills relating to preservation and conservation of Handwritten Text and Shara and Sharif Records, (ii) stopped passing the all bills of Institute by Treasury Officer, Tonk due to non-approval of extension of deputation of Director and (iii) non-payment of outstanding bills of conservation and preservation work due to non-completion of technical investigation of all works as the investigation team was constituted by the Art, Literature, Culture and Archaeology Department, Jaipur on the complaint of resident of city.

- 04. Art and Culture
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Rajasthan Heritage Protection and Promotion Authority (RHPPA)
- [01] Construction work in Rajasthan Heritage Protection and Promotion Authority

0	903.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 903.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 903.00

..

..

..

04. Art and Culture

R

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (04) Amber Development and Management Authority (ADMA)
- [01] Construction work in Amber Development and Management Authority

0	600.00			
		450.00	450.00	
R	- 150.00			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 150.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 024 - (Contd.)

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
6202. Loans for Education	tion, Sports, Art and Cultu	ıre		
01. General Education	-			
202. Secondary Education	ation			
(01) Loan to Sainik S	chool, Chittorgarh			
0	360.00			
R	- 360.00			

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 360.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4202.	Capital Outlay on Education	on, Sports,			
	Art and Culture				
01.	General Education				
202.	Secondary Education				
(16)	Decrepit building of schoo	ls			
[01]	Renovation of decrepit bui	ldings of			
	secondary schools				
	0	0.01			
			2,800.00	2,800.00	
	R	2,799.99	,	,	

Additional funds of ₹ 2,799.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for accelerated progress of works. However, the entire amount of ₹ 2,800.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of the Sarva Shiksha Abhiyan on 31-03-2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

In view of above, the funds provided through re-appropriation and subsequent transferred was unnecessary.

- 01. General Education
- 202. Secondary Education
- (25) Construction of hostel in Mahatma Gandhi Government School (English Medium)
- [01] Construction of hostel in Mahatma Gandhi Government School (English Medium)

S	0.01		
		400.00	400.00
R	399.99		

Additional funds of ₹ 399.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for accelerated progress of works. However, the entire amount of ₹ 400.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of the Sarva Shiksha Abhiyan in the month of February, 2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

	GRANT No. 024 - (Contd.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 202. (26)	Capital Outlay on Education Art and Culture General Education Secondary Education Construction work in seco under NABARD XXVIII Construction work in seco	ndary school				
	S R	10,515.42 2,484.58	13,000.00	13,000.00		
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 2,4 accelerated progress of wor		e provided through re-	-appropriation on 3	1 March 2023	
203. (09)	General Education University and Higher Edu Construction work in Univ Dr. Bhimrao Ambedkar La Jaipur	versities				
	0	1,250.00	< 000 00	< 000 00		
	R	4,750.00	6,000.00	6,000.00		
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 4,7 accelerated progress of wor					
203. (11)	General Education University and Higher Edu Centre for Excellence for I Construction work					
	0	5,000.00				

 O
 5,000.00

 R
 10,000.00

Additional funds of ₹ 10,000.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. General Education
- 800. other expenses
- (01) Mukhyamantri Madarsa Adhunikikaran Yojana
- [01] Development of Basic Infrastructure in Madarsa Schools

O 0.01 R 1,984.16 ...

Additional funds of ₹ 1,984.15 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1	3	3
	$\boldsymbol{\cdot}$	\mathcal{I}

••

GRANT No. 024 - (Contd.)	
--------------------------	--

			6 024 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 104.	Capital Outlay on Education Art and Culture Technical Education Polytechnics For construction of IIIT	n, Sports,			
	0	0.01			
	R	1,030.99	1,031.00	1,031.00	
buildin 03. 102. (05)	Additional funds of ₹ 1,030 e of State share in proport ng construction of IIIT, Kota Sports and Youth Services Sports Stadia Rajasthan State Sports Inst Through Sports Departmen	ionate of Centra 	U		
	0	500.00	1	1 -00 00	
	R	1,100.00	1,600.00	1,600.00	
	Additional funds of ₹ 1,10 release of funds to Rajastha asthan State Sports Institute.	an State Road De			
800. (09)	Art and Culture Other Expenditure Rajasthan Sangeet Natak A Construction work in Rajas Natak Academy, Jodhpur				

O 400.00 900.00 900.00 R 500.00

Additional funds of ₹ 500.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Out of total expenditure of ₹ 900.00 lakh, ₹ 700.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of Jodhpur Development Authority in the month of March, 2023.

4. Under the following heads, the State Government made provision during 2022-23 which were objected by the Office of the Accountant General during 2021-22 and no consent was given to operate these heads as the expenditure booked under these autonomous institutions/ bodies are Revenue Expenditure nature:-

Ke	venue Expenditure nati	ule			
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 203. (09)	Capital Outlay on Edu Art and Culture General Education University and Higher Construction work in Haridev Joshi Public I Journalism University	r Education Universities Relation and			
	0	7,000.00		7 000 00	100.00
	R	- 123.00	6,877.00	7,000.00	+ 123.00
203. (09)	General Education University and Higher Construction work in MBM University, Jod	Universities			
	0	1,000.00			
	R	- 400.00	600.00	600.00	
203. (09)	General Education University and Higher Construction work in Dr. Bhimrao Ambedk Jaipur	Universities			
	0	1,250.00	6,000.00	6,000.00	
	R	4,750.00	0,000.00	0,000.00	
800. (03)	Art and Culture Other Expenditure Rajasthan Heritage Pr Promotion Authority Construction work in Protection and Promo	(RHPPA) Rajasthan Heritage			
	0	903.00			
	R	- 903.00			
800. (04)	Art and Culture Other Expenditure Amber Development Authority (ADMA) Construction work in and Management Aut	Amber Development			
	0	600.00	450.00	450.00	
	R	- 150.00	450.00	450.00	

These Capital Heads were opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets in autonomous institutions/ bodies. Initially the budget provision for above expenditure was made in Revenue Expenditure Heads in accordance with the extant rules so consent for opening these Capital Heads was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

Major h	eads :Revenue - 2054.	Treasury and A	Accounts Administr on Other General	ation
	7475.		r General Econom	ic
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	4,36,95,33	4 26 05 24	4.05.76.72	21 10 61
Supplementary	1	4,36,95,34	4,05,76,73	- 31,18,61
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				31,24,04
Charged				
Original	3	3		- 3
Supplementary		5		- 3
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3
Capital				
Voted				
Original	3,00,01	3,00,01		- 3,00,01
Supplementary		, ,		, ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3,00,01
Notes and comments :				
Revenue				
Voted				
1. In view of final saving of	₹₹ 3,118.61 lakh, surren	der of ₹ 3,124.04	lakh was excessive.	
2. Saving (offset by excess	occurred under other hea	ads) occurred mai	nly under the follow	ving heads :-
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2054. Treasury and Accoun800. Other Expenditure(03) Director, Inspection-O				
0	1,849.28	1 500 11	1 500 11	
R	- 327.17	1,522.11	1,522.11	

GRANT No. 025 - TREASURY AND ACCOUNTS ADMINISTRATION

Anticipated saving of ₹ 327.17 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant and transfer of accounts personnel.

		GRANT N	o. 025 - (<i>Concld</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
800. Oth (04) Stro Ma	asury and Accounts her Expenditure engthening of Public nagement Project in anced by the World	Financial Rajasthan			
O R		7,825.01	5,121.52	5,127.47	+ 5.95

Anticipated saving of ₹ 2,703.49 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on professional and special services due to creation of new office of Public Finance Management Training Institute and non-purchase of IT Hardware for Audit Management System to be maintained for Directorate of Inspection Department as activity of Audit Management System dropped by the State Government.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (05) Rajasthan State Service Supply War Room
- [01] Rajasthan State Service Supply War Room

0	1,418.02			
		1,074.42	1,074.42	
R	- 343.60			

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 343.60 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

1. Saving occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
5475.	Capital Outlay on Other Ge	neral				
	Economic Services					
190.	Investments in Public Sector and					
	other Undertakings					
(05)) Financial Assistance to Rajasthan					
	Financial Services delivery	Limited				
[01]	Investment in Rajasthan Fir	nancial				
	Services Delivery Limited					
	0	300.00				
	R	- 300.00				

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 300.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 020	6 – MEDICAL A	AND PU	UBLIC HEALT	TH AND SANITA	TION
Major I			Medical and Public Health, Family Welfare and Aid Materials and Equipments Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health		
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>	Excess + Saving -
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	1,33,58,78,15	1,	33,58,78,41	1,17,71,45,47	- 15,87,32,94
Supplementary	26				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					15,86,12,55
Charged					
Original	44,17		1,07,52	83,30	- 24,22
Supplementary	63,35				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					24,22
Capital					
Voted					
Original	8,62,12,35		14,62,16,52	7,43,28,62	- 7,18,87,90
Supplementary	6,00,04,17				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					7,17,87,49
Notes and comments :					
Revenue					
Voted					
1. Out of final saving of ₹ 1	,58,732.94 lakh,	a sum o	of ₹ 120.39 lakh	remained unsurren	dered.
2. Saving occurred mainly u	under the followin	ng head	ls:-		
Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
 2210. Medical and Public F 01. Urban Health Service 110. Hospital and Dispens (01) Teaching Hospitals [01] Jawahar Lal Nehru H 	s-Allopathy aries ospital, Ajmer				
0	3,111.11		2 716 64	2 716 42	- 0.22

- 394.47

R

2,716.64 2,716.42 - 0.22

GRANT No. 026 – MEDICAL AND PUBLIC HEALTH AND SANITATION

Provision of ₹ 394.47 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

)				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 110. (01)	Medical and Public Health Urban Health Services-Allo Hospital and Dispensaries Teaching Hospitals Sawai Man Singh Hospital,				
	O R	2,000.02 - 293.94	1,706.08	1,704.74	- 1.34
expend	Anticipated saving of ₹ 29 diture on drugs and medicine		attributed mainly to 9	posts remaining va	cant and less
110. (01)	Urban Health Services-Alle Hospital and Dispensaries Teaching Hospitals Pt. Deendayal Upadhyay H Jaipur-Committed				
	0	773.42	670.98	670.97	- 0.01
	R	- 102.44	0.000	0,017.	0.01

Provision of ₹ 102.44 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (01) Teaching Hospitals
- [74] District Hospital, Bikaner-Committed

O 1,182.01 P 230.16 951.85 951.84 - 0.01

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 230.16 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (03) Other Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [08] General Hospitals-Committed

O 82,866.01 R - 18,784.99 64,081.02 64,070.38 - 10.64

Anticipated saving of ₹ 18,784.99 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) posts remaining vacant, (ii) less demand raised by subordinate offices for expenditure on professional services and distribution of scholarships and (iii) less expenditure on uniforms due to posts remaining vacant.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 10.64 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT No.	. 026 - (<i>Contd</i> .)			
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 110. (03)	Medical and Public Healt Urban Health Services-A Hospital and Dispensaries Other Hospitals and Disp Dispensaries and Relief C	llopathy s ensaries				
	O R	13,813.61 - 2,882.71	10,930.90	10,929.35	- 1.55	
allowa	Anticipated saving of \gtrless 2,882.71 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.					
 Urban Health Services-Allopathy Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats District level Establishment Regional and District Establishment 						
	O R	558.51 - 389.55	168.96	168.96		
	Reasons for the anticipate	ed saving of ₹ 389.5	55 lakh have not bee	n intimated (July 20	23).	
101.	Urban Health Services- C medicine Ayurveda Direction and Administra	·				
	O R	1,184.14 - 236.90	947.24	946.50	- 0.74	
	Anticipated saving of ₹	236.90 lakh was a	attributed mainly to	(i) less expenditur	e on pay and	

Anticipated saving of ₹ 236.90 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to transfer of officers and employees to other head of accounts and non-sanction of Assured Career Progression cases in the financial year, (ii) non organising the Arogya Fair on pre decided date and (iii) non-sanction of new scheme in financial year 2022-23.

02. Urban Health Services-Other systems of medicine
102. Homeopathy
(04) Hospitals and Dispensaries
[01] Hospitals and Dispensaries, Urban-Committed
O
1,944.66
1,717.96
1,717.97

Anticipated saving of ₹ 226.70 lakh was attributed mainly to promotion and transfer of employees to other head of accounts and non-payment of pay and allowances to 50 doctors after promotion on the posts of Assistant Director / Sr. Homeopathy Medical Officer due to non-finalisation of fixation of pay process.

+0.01

14	1
----	---

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2210.	Medical and Public Heal	th			
02.	Urban Health Services-C medicine	Other systems of			
200.	Other Systems				
	Naturopathy				
	0	683.96	467.17	467.17	
	R	- 216.79	-07.17	-07.17	

Provision of ₹ 216.79 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to transfer of officers and employees to other head of accounts and non-sanction of Assured Career Progression cases in the financial year.

03. Rural Health Services-Allopathy

- 103. Primary Health Centres
- (03) Rural Primary Health Centres
- [01] Primary Health Centres-Committed

2,668.01 0 2,052.04 2,052.05 +0.01- 615.97 R

Anticipated saving of ₹ 615.97 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

- 03. Rural Health Services-Allopathy
- 104. Community Health Centres
- (02) Community Health Centres
- [01] Community Health Centres-Committed

0

80,077.51 71,578.90 71,566.60 - 12.30 R - 8,498.61

Anticipated saving of ₹ 8,498.61 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 12.30 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Rural Health Services-Allopathy
- 197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchavats
- (01) Block level Establishment
- [04] Primary Health Centres-Committed

0

77,866.03 65,855.18 65,837.63 - 17.55 - 12,010.85 R

Anticipated saving of ₹ 12,010.85 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances and uniforms due to posts remaining vacant.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 17.55 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 026 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
03. 197. (01)	Medical and Public Healt Rural Health Services-Al Assistance to Block Pance Intermediate level Pancha Block level Establishmen Health Sub-Centres-Com	lopathy hayats/ ayats tt				
	O R	7,313.01 - 1,002.88	6,310.13	6,307.98	- 2.15	
allowa	Anticipated saving of ₹ nces due to posts remainin		s attributed mainly	to less expenditure	on pay and	
103.	Rural Health Services-Ot Systems of Medicine Unani Hospitals and Dispensarie Hospitals and Dispensarie Unani-Committed	es				

O 752.53 R - 149.26 603.27 603.26 - 0.01

Provision of ₹ 149.26 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to 10 posts remaining vacant out of 72 sanctioned posts and transfer/ retirement of employees during the year.

- 04. Rural Health Services-Other Systems of Medicine
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Through the National Rural Health Mission
- [01] Ayurveda Department

Ο

7,488.16

R

- 7,488.16

Entire provision of ₹ 7,488.16 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-sanction of State Annual Action Plan by the Government of India.

••

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (01) Medical Education in Colleges
- [22] Sawai Man Singh Medical College, Jaipur-Committed

O 42,545.88 R - 7,951.45 34,594.43 34,584.45 - 9.98

Anticipated saving of ₹ 7,951.45 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to 276 posts remaining vacant, retirement of 22 employees and transfer of some personnel to other head of account and (ii) non-payment of stipend to 628 resident doctors of 2022 batch due to non-submission of joining report till 31-03-2023 after document verification.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 9.98 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

143

GRANT No. 026 - (Contd.)

	$\mathbf{GRAN1} \ \mathbf{N0.020} - (\mathbf{Conta.})$					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
06. 001. (03)	Medical and Public Health Public Health Direction and Administrat Shudh ke liye Yudh Abhiy Directorate of Food Safety	ion van				
	O S R	397.16 0.01 - 129.08	268.09	268.09		
allowa	Anticipated saving of ₹ nces due to posts remaining		s attributed mainly t	to less expenditure	on pay and	
101. (06)	Public Health Prevention and Control of National Programme for p of visual defects and blind Prevention of Visual Defect Blindness Control-Commi	revention ness control cts and				
	O R	1,216.69 - 397.90	818.79	818.78	- 0.01	
allowa	Provision of ₹ 397.90 lakh nces due to posts remaining		on 31 March 2023 d	ue to less expenditur	e on pay and	
104. (01)	Public Health Drug Control Drug Control Establishme Through the Drug Control	ler-Committed				
	O R	2,053.26	1,841.83	1,841.41	- 0.42	
		I	ributed mainly to post	a romaining vacant		
107. (03)	Anticipated saving of ₹ 21 Public Health Public Health Laboratories Shudh ke liye Yudh Abhiy Directorate of Food Safety	s an	nouted manny to post	s remaining vacant.		

O 563.76 R - 147.42 416.30 - 0.04

Anticipated saving of ₹ 147.42 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2210. Medical and Public Health			
06. Public Health			
197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/			

Intermediate level Panchayats

- (01) Block level Establishment
- [02] Block Chief Medical Officer-Committed

O 13,586.31 R - 2,323.94 11,262.37 11,252.71 - 9.66

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 2,323.94 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 9.66 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 06. Public Health
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (06) Janata Clinic
- [01] Through the Directorate of Medical and Health Services

0	200.02		
		29.80	29.80
R	- 170.22		

Provision of ₹ 170.22 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less establishment of Janta Clinics. As per the recommendations of 15^{th} Finance Commission, the Government of India made financial provision for opening of Urban Health Welfare Centre under which five posts were sanctioned for each centre. For the purpose of using these centers as Janta Clinics, the State Government sanctioned total two posts under State head resulting the provision was not used.

••

- 06. Public Health
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (08) Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Beema Yojana
- [01] Through the Director, Medical and Health services

0	1,53,525.00			
		1,29,500.00	1,29,500.00	
R	- 24,025.00			

Provision of ₹ 24,025.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to return of amount to Rajasthan State Health Assurance Agency (RSHAA) because of less payment of claims in the first policy year 2021-22 by company under *Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Beema Yojana* and registration of less families under the scheme.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2211.	Family Welfare				
003.	Training				
(02)	Training of Auxiliary Nu	rses, Midwife			
	Dai and Female Health S	upervisors			
	0	1,948.94			
		,	1,573.91	1,573.84	- 0.07
	R	- 375.03			
	Anticipated solving of F	275 02 Joleh wa	attributed mainly	y to less expenditur	on now and

Anticipated saving of ₹ 375.03 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

105. Compensation

- (03) Measures for Population Control
- [06] Implementation of New Population Policy

0	302.00			
		199.13	199.13	
R	- 102.87			

Provision of ₹ 302.00 lakh was estimated for prize money to be given to the selected institutions who did excellent work in the field of population stability. However, the selected institutions, who did not fulfil the prescribed criteria set for the prize under the scheme were gone out of the scheme and unspent amount of ₹ 33.87 lakh deposited in government accounts by challan resulting in there was anticipated saving of ₹ 102.87 lakh under the head which was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

- 105. Compensation
- (03) Measures for Population Control
- [11] Compensation in unsuccessful Sterilisation Cases

O 300.00 127.14 127.14 R - 172.86

Provision of ₹ 172.86 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of unsuccessful sterilisation cases from districts than estimates.

200. Other Services and Supplies

(01) Conventional Contraceptives

O 1,400.00

R - 1,400.00

Entire provision of ₹ 1,400.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of conventional contraceptives from the Government of India.

•••

••

••

During previous three financial years also the entire provision was surrendered with the same reason.

GRANT	No.	026 -	(Contd.)
-------	-----	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2211.	Family Welfare				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(02)	National Rural Health M	ission (NRHM)			
[02]	State wide Emergency A	mbulance			
	Service (EMRI)				
	0	10,475.61	2,362.00	2,362.00	
	R	- 8,113.61	_,	_,	

Provision of ₹ 8,113.61 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) of Government of India.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [03] National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)

O 1,99,934.90 1,31,556.58 1,31,556.58 .. R - 68,378.32

Anticipated saving of ₹ 68,378.32 lakh was attributed to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) of Government of India.

800. Other Expenditure

- (03) National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)
- [03] National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)

O 4,760.80

R

Entire provision of ₹ 4,760.80 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) of Government of India.

- 4,760.80

••

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (10) Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Mamta Express Yojana
- [01] Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Mamta Express

O 1,961.01

R - 1,961.01

Entire provision of \gtrless 1,961.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incurring of expenditure of scheme through National Health Mission (NHM) as the scheme was included in the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) by NHM.

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2210.	Medical and Public Healt	h			
01.	Urban Health Services-A	llopathy			
001.	Direction and Administra	tion			
(01)	Head Office Establishmen	nt			
	0	666.01			
			2,007.96	2,007.97	+ 0.01
	R	1,341.95			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,341.95 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of salary to doctors undergoing while in service PG training out of 2000 sanctioned posts of leave reserve of medical officers after transferring their posts along with budget to Medical Colleges Jaipur, Ajmer and Bikaner.

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (01) Teaching Hospitals
- [14] Sir Padampat Mother and Child Health Institute, Jaipur

O 1,177.52 R 199.57 1,377.09

Additional funds of ₹ 199.57 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances due to fixation of pay of 128 Nursing staff after completion of probation period and increase in rate of dearness allowance.

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (01) Teaching Hospitals
- [17] Mahatma Gandhi Hospital, Jodhpur

0	1,516.66		
		1,716.61	1,716.61
R	199.95		

Additional funds of ₹ 199.95 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on (i) pay and allowances due to new recruitment of Nurse Grade II and joining the employees to this head on transfer from other heads of accounts, (ii) consumption of more electricity due to establishment of new equipments and construction of new ward/lab and (iii) payment to contractual personnel (pharmacist, computer operator and non-skilled labours) for operation of *Mukhya Mantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Yojana*.

•••

...

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 110. (01)	Medical and Public Health Urban Health Services-Allo Hospital and Dispensaries Teaching Hospitals Infectious Disease Institute Nehru Chest and T.B. Hosp Committed	and Kamla			
	O R	456.31 208.67	664.98	664.97	- 0.01

Additional funds of ₹ 208.67 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on (i) pay and allowances due to new recruitment of Nurse Grade II and joining the employees to this head on transfer from other heads of accounts, (ii) more consumption of electricity due to execution of new instruments and treatment of more patients under *Mukhya Mantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Yojana, RGHS* and *Nirogi Rajasthan Yojana and* (iii) payment to contractual personnel (pharmacist, computer operator and non-skilled labours) for operation of *Mukhya Mantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Yojana*.

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (01) Teaching Hospitals
- [63] Ganga Shahar Satellite Hospital, Bikaner-Committed

0	93.11	367.13	367.13
R	274.02	507.15	507.15

Additional funds of ₹ 274.02 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (03) Other Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [01] General Hospitals

0	11,396.49	15,476.66	15,473.73	- 2.93
R	4,080.17	13,470.00	15,475.75	- 2.95

Additional funds of ₹ 4,080.17 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to creation of 545 posts and posting of employees thereon due to opening of new medical institutions during 2022-23.

02. Urban Health Services- Other systems of medicine

101. Ayurveda

- (02) Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [01] Hospitals and Dispensaries (through the Director, Ayurveda Department)

0	2,418.04			
		2,734.93	2,734.94	+ 0.01
R	316.89			

Additional funds of ₹ 316.89 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances due to creation of additional posts in compliance to the announcement made by Chief Minister and purchase of furniture for 6 new Ayurveda Yoga and Naturopathy College at Sikar, Kota, Jaipur, Ajmer, Bharatpur and Bikaner.

CDANT	NIa	026	(Cont 1)
GRANT	INO.	U20 -	(Conia.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2210.	Medical and Public Healt	h			
02.	Urban Health Services- O	ther systems of			
	medicine	5			
101.	Ayurveda				
(06)	Grants-in-aid to Ayurveda	a University			
[01]	Grants to Rajasthan Ayur	veda			
	University, Jodhpur				
	0	2,057.00			
	-	_,	2,590.00	2,590.00	
	R	533.00	,	,	

Additional funds of ₹ 533.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of grants to meet expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Director, Medical Education

O 459.23 S 0.01 1,069.61 1,069.61 R 610.37

Additional funds of ₹ 610.37 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on repairs and maintenance and contractual services. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (01) Medical Education in Colleges
- [01] Medical College, Jaipur

O 10,370.35 R 5,174.56 15,544.91 15,542.51 - 2.40

Additional funds of ₹ 5,174.56 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to (i) posting of nurse grade II and completion of probation period of employees and (ii) increase in total 53 posts in different cadres after restructuring the cadre in compliance to the declaration made in Budget Speech 2022-23.

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (01) Medical Education in Colleges
- [03] Medical College, Udaipur

O 912.52 R 355.07 1,267.59

Additional funds of ₹ 355.07 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on (i) pay and allowances due to filling up the vacant posts of gazetted and non-gazetted personnel's, sanction of new gazetted posts for Super Speciality Department under Centrally Sponsored Scheme *Pradhanmantri Swasthya Suraksha Yojana* Phase 3 and payment of C.S.P.G. study leave salary arrear (half scholarship), (ii) outstanding payment of stipend to PG students and interns from March, 2022 and payment of C.S.P.G. study leave salary arrear (half scholarship), (iii) payment of National Multicultural Institute (NMCI) and University Affiliation fee for starting of various new courses and increase in UG and PG seats and (iv) payment to employees and officers working on contractual services in new Super Speciality Facility in Medical Hospital.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
05. 105. (01)	Medical and Public Health Medical Education, Training Allopathy Medical Education in Colleg Medical College, Kota	-			
	O R	1,675.91 294.28	1,970.19	1,969.90	- 0.29
March	Reasons for providing addit 2023 have not been intimated		294.28 lakh provide	d through re-appropr	iation on 31
105. (03)	Medical Education, Training Allopathy Grants to Health Science Un Rajasthan Health Science Un	iversities			
	0	149.01	550.00	550.00	
	R	400.99			

Additional funds of \gtrless 400.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of grants to meet expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (06) Rajasthan Medical Education Society
- [01] Grants-in-aid

O 20,150.01 R 5,344.22 25,494.23 25,595.20 + 100.97

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 5,344.22 lakh provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final excess of ₹ 100.97 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Nishulk Janch Yojana
- [01] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Jaipur

O 3,365.90 R 2,699.34 6,053.11 - 12.13

Additional funds of \gtrless 2,699.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on (i) pay and allowance due to drawal of salary as per the sanctioned posts and (ii) consumables/ reagents used in testing as number of patients increased due to free testing in compliance to the announcement made in budget speech for free OPD and IPD facilities in government medical institutions.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 12.13 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	026 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

		(0001010)			
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
800. Other Expenditur (01) Nishulk Janch Yo	n, Training and Research e ojana and Associated Group of				
O R	1,481.00 531.32	2,012.32	2,012.32		
Additional funds of ₹ 531.32 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on material and supply due to free testing under <i>Mukhyamantri Nishulk Nirogi Rajasthan Yojana</i> and payment to employees and officers working on contractual services under <i>Nishulk Janch Yojana</i> .					
05. Medical Educatio 800. Other Expenditur	n, Training and Research e	1			

- (01) Nishulk Janch Yojana
- [04] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Ajmer

O 1,204.01 R 159.42 1,363.43 1,362.52 - 0.91

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 159.42 lakh provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Nishulk Janch Yojana
- [05] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Jodhpur

0	1,990.31		
		3,043.68	3,043.68
R	1,053.37		

Additional funds of \mathbf{E} 1,053.37 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure for payment of outstanding salary for the year 2021-22 to personnel working on urgent temporary basis and for payment of office expenses, contractual services and material and supplies for implementation of *Mukhya Mantri Nishulk Nirogi Rajasthan Yojana* and increase in number of free testing.

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Nishulk Janch Yojana
- [06] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Kota

0	2,030.21			
		2,786.77	2,785.00	- 1.77
R	756.56			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 756.56 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2210.	Medical and Public Health				
05.	Medical Education, Training	ng and Research			
	Other Expenditure	C			
(02)	Nishulk Dava Yojana				
[01]	Nishulk Dava Yojana-Med	lical College and			
	Associated Group of Hosp	itals, Jaipur			
	0	2,250.00	3,220.40	3,210.44	- 9.96
	R	970.40	2,220.10	0,220.11	2.20

Additional funds of ₹ 970.40 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for purchase of drugs and medicine as increased in number of patients due to facility of free drugs and medicines in government medical institutions in compliance to the announcement made in budget speech regarding free OPD and IPD facilities.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 9.96 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Nishulk Dava Yojana
- [02] Nishulk Dava Yojana-Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Bikaner

0

R

390.00 505.12 505.10 - 0.02

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 115.12 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Nishulk Dava Yojana
- [03] Nishulk Dava Yojana-Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals , Udaipur

0	670.00		
		1,167.38	1,167.38
R	497.38		

Additional funds of ₹ 497.38 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment to Computer Operator, Pharmacist, Radiographer and unskilled personnel working on contractual services under *Nishulk Dava Yojana*, free testing under *Mukhyamantri Nishulk Nirogi Rajasthan Yojana* and purchase of drugs and medicine under *Nishulk Dava Yojana*.

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Nishulk Dava Yojana
- [04] Nishulk Dava Yojana-Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Ajmer

0	243.00			
		396.88	395.33	- 1.55
R	153.88			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 153.88 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 026 - (Contd.	GRANT	No.	026 -	(Contd.)
-------------------------	-------	-----	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
	Medical and Public Health				
05.	Medical Education, Training	g and Research			
	Other Expenditure	-			
(02)	Nishulk Dava Yojana				
[05]	Nishulk Dava Yojana-Medio	cal College and			
	Associated Group of Hospit	als, Jodhpur			
	0	670.00			
	-	0.000	1,118.39	1,118.39	
	R	448.39	1,110.07	1,110.07	

Additional funds of ₹ 448.39 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on contractual services, drugs and medicines for implementation of *Mukhya Mantri Nishulk Nirogi Rajasthan Yojana*.

- 06. Public Health
- 101. Prevention and Control of diseases
- (23) National Malaria Eradication Programme
- [01] National Malaria Eradication Programme-

Committed

O 4,541.81 R 527.19 5,069.00 5,063.48 - 5.52

Additional funds of ₹ 527.19 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to posting made on newly created posts.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 5.52 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 06. Public Health
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and Other Undertakings
- (01) Assistance to Public Sector and other Undertakings
- [01] Assistance to Rajasthan Medical Services Corporation

0	40,700.00		
		45,500.00	45,500.00
R	4,800.00		

Additional funds of ₹ 4,800.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to release of more assistance to Rajasthan Medical Services Corporation to meet increased expenditure on drugs and surgical sutures under *Mukhya Mantri Nishulk Nirogi Rajasthan Yojana* and change in plan ceiling.

- 06. Public Health
- 197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchayats
- (01) Block level Establishments
- [01] Block Chief Medical Officer

0	280.61	449.65	449.64	- 0.01
R	169.04	449.05	449.04	- 0.01

Additional funds of ₹ 169.04 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to creation of 310 new posts in the Offices of Block Chief Medical Officer and posting made on these posts.

Capital

Voted

- 1. Provision of ₹ 60,004.17 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 71,887.90 lakh, a sum of ₹ 100.41 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 7,195.86 lakh, ₹ 7,801.62 lakh, ₹ 6,428.26 lakh, ₹ 6,148.63 lakh and ₹ 71,887.90 lakh respectively, ranging from 5.04 *per cent* to 49.17 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical	and Public Health			
01.	Urban Health Services				
110.	Hospital and Dispensaries				
(07)	Construction Works, throu and Health Department	gh the Medical			
[01]	Construction Works				
	0	6,869.01	2,113.47	2,113.48	+ 0.01
	R	- 4,755.54			

Provision of ₹ 4,755.54 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-release of sanction for outstanding liabilities in respect of hospices constructed before 2022-23, (ii) construction of Satellite Hospital, Khairthal (Alwar) was decided to done through Public Works Department, (iii) release of sanction for construction work of Sub Health Centre Chidasan and Amarpura from other head of account, (iv) non-issue of administrative approval for construction of building of Community Health Centre, Sanchore (Jalore), (v) non-receipt of sanction for construction of Trauma Centre Halena, district Bharatpur and (vi) less expenditure on machinery and equipment due to non-completion of construction works in time.

- 01. Urban Health Services
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (16) National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)
- [01] National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)

O 721.24 R - 721.24

Entire provision of ₹ 721.24 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

•••

GRANT	No	026 -	(Contd)
UNANI	110.	U4U -	(Comu.)

		Official fills				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medica	l and Public Health				
	Urban Health Services					
110.	110. Hospital and Dispensaries					
(17)	(17) Pradhan Mantri Ayushman Bharat Health					
	Infrastructure Mission					
[01]	National Health Mission	(NHM)				
	S	15,209.90				
	2	13,209.90	8,861.54	8,861.54		
	R	- 6,348.36	0,001.01	0,001.01		

Provision of ₹ 15,209.90 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for construction works was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 6,348.36 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Urban Health Services
- 200. Other Health Schemes
- (01) Shudh ke liye Yudh Abhiyan
- [01] Directorate of Food Safety, Jaipur

0	1,398.00		
S	0.01	449.52	449.52
R	- 948.49		

Provision of ₹ 948.49 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less demand received from executive agency (Chief Engineer, National Health Mission) regarding construction of seven Food Laboratories under *Shudh ke liye Yudh Abhiyan* and (ii) non-purchase of equipment due to non-completion of construction works of these new laboratories.

- 01. Urban Health Services
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (08) Shudh ke liye Yudh Abhiyan
- [01] Directorate of Food Safety, Jaipur

O 341.00

R - 341.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 341.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

- 02. Rural Health Services
- 110. Hospital and Dispensaries
- (01) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [01] National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)

0	26,337.84		
S	14,116.68	12,894.47	12,894.47
R	- 27,560.05		

••

•••

..

Provision of ₹ 14,116.68 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for construction works was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 27,560.05 lakh was surrendered (₹ 21,149.15 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 6,410.90 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical	and Public Health			
03.	03. Medical Education, Training and Research				
101.	101. Ayurveda				
(04)	04) Capital expenditure on health services				
[01]	Rajasthan Ayurveda Colleg	ge			
	0	1,995.00			
	-	_,	1,750.00	1,750.00	
	R	- 245.00	,	,	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 245.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (07) Other Expenditure
- [01] Medical College, Jaipur

0	1,000.02		
S	2,518.00	3,037.63	3,037.63
R	- 480.39		

Provision of \gtrless 2,518.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on purchase of machinery and equipment was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

...

Anticipated saving of ₹ 480.39 lakh was attributed mainly to rejection of tender for purchase of Robotic System and non-payment of fibro scan instrument for Surgical Oncology and Gastrology Department.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (07) Other Expenditure
- [06] Medical College, Kota

O 315.99 R - 117.00 198.99 198.98 - 0.01

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 117.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

157

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
03. 105. (07)	Capital Outlay on Medical Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Other Expenditure Medical Education Directo	ng and Research			
	O S R	0.03 1,999.99 - 598.98	1,401.04	1,401.04	

Provision of ₹ 1,999.99 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for construction works was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 598.98 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (11) New Medical College
- [01] Capital expenditure for new Medical Colleges

0	7,150.00
S	4,665.44
R	- 11,815.44

Provision of ₹ 4,665.44 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on purchase of machinery and equipment was unnecessary as the entire provision was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

..

••

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 11,815.44 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (13) Tertiary Cancer Care Centre
- [01] Medical College, Bikaner

0

728.00

- 728.00 R

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 728.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

•••

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (13) Tertiary Cancer Care Centre
- [02] Jhalawar Hospital and Medical College

1,837.46 0 R

- 1,837.46

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 1,837.46 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NO.			_
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03.	Capital Outlay on Medical Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy				
(14)	National Mental Health Sc Medical College, Bikaner	heme			
	0	174.00			
	R	- 174.00		••	
intima	Reasons for surrendering toted (July 2023).	he entire provisio	on of ₹ 174.00 lakh	on 31 March 2023	have not been
105. (15)	Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Acceleration in UG seats Medical College, Kota	ng and Research			
	0	500.02	300.00	300.01	+ 0.01
	R	- 200.02			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 200.02 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
105. (15)	Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Acceleration in UG seats Medical College, Udaipur	ng and Research			
	0	1,300.02	790.00	780.00	
	R	- 520.02	780.00	780.00	
	Provision of ₹ 520.02 istrative and financial sanct it to the Bank Account of Si	ion for purchase	of equipment/ non-		
105. (15)	Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Acceleration in UG seats Jhalawar Hospital and Med	-			
	0	343.47	206.07	206.07	
	R	- 137.40	206.07	206.07	
Reasons for surrendering the provision of $₹$ 137.40 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).					ave not been
105. (15)	Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Acceleration in UG seats Rajasthan Health Science	-			
	0	1,800.02	1 080 00	1 080 00	
	R	- 720.02	1,080.00	1,080.00	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 720.02 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health			
03.	Medical Education, Training and Research			
105.	Allopathy			
(15)	Acceleration in UG seats			
[06]	Capital expenditure for new Medical			
	Colleges			

0	0.02
S	10,998.00
R	- 10,998.02

Provision of ₹ 10,998.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on construction works and purchase of machinery and equipment was unnecessary as the entire provision was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 10,998.02 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (16) Elevation Phase III of Medical Colleges under PMSSY
- [01] Medical College, Udaipur

O 435.01 R - 435.01

Entire provision of \gtrless 435.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds to executive agency HSCC Ltd./ HITES for construction of Super Speciality Wing. The payment was to be made to executive agency in proportion to the work done after the review of work.

••

1,400.00

••

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (18) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats-Phase II
- [02] Medical College, Bikaner

O 2,300.00 R - 900.00

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 900.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (18) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats-Phase II
- [03] Medical College, Jodhpur

0	3,088.00		
S	936.14	1,943.39	1,943.39
R	- 2,080.75		

Provision of ₹ 936.14 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on purchase of machinery and equipment was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 2,080.75 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme as the sanction for both Central and State share was released at 9.00 PM on last working day of financial year 2022-23 under Acceleration in PG seats Scheme.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical	and Public Health			
03.	Medical Education, Trainin	ng and Research			
105.	Allopathy	-			
(18)	Strengthening and Elevation	on of Medical			
	Colleges in State Governm				
	acceleration in PG Seats-P	hase II			
[05]	Medical College, Udaipur				
	0	1,800.00	1,200.00	1,199.90	- 0.10
	R	- 600.00	1,200.00	-,0	

Provision of ₹ 600.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of administrative and financial sanction for purchase of equipment and construction works/ non-receipt of sanction for transfer of amount to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (18) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats-Phase II
- [06] Medical College, Kota

O 700.00 S 0.01 420.00 420.00 R - 280.01

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 280.01 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (21) New Public Health College
- [01] Directorate of Medical Education

0	2,500.01			
		250.70	250.70	
R	- 2,249.31			

...

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 2,249.31 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (24) PG Maternity and Neonatology Institution
- [01] Medical College, Jodhpur

Ο	600.01			
		500.00	500.00	
R	- 100.01			

Provision of ₹ 100.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction of PG Maternity Neonatology Institute Building in Umaid Hospital by executive agency Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Corporation limited.

GRANT No.	026 -	(Contd.)
------------------	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
03. 105. (25)	Capital Outlay on Medical Medical Education, Traini Allopathy Regional Cancer Institutio Medical College, Jodhpur	ng and Research			
	O S R	1,000.01 2,699.99 - 500.00	3,200.00	3,200.00	

Provision of ₹ 2,699.99 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on purchase of machinery and equipment was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less expenditure on construction of building in Regional Cancer Institute, Jodhpur by executive agency Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Corporation limited and (ii) stopped further proceedings by the Directorate of Medical Education Department till pending the decision of the first appeal submitted under Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Rules resulting in non-purchase of Medical Physics Dosimetry Instrument.

5 Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical an	d Public Health			
03.	Medical Education, Training	and Research			
105.	Allopathy				
(07)	Other Expenditure				
[03]	Medical College, Udaipur				
	0	100.02			
			1,010.31	1,010.31	
	R	910.29			

Additional funds of ₹ 910.29 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for establishment of modernised Cardiac Lab/ Cath Lab in Medical College and for purchase of new equipments for providing of Super Speciality Services in Cardiology, Endocrinology, Gastroenterology, Gastrology, Medical Oncology, Surgical Oncology and Plastic Surgery departments in Medical College.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (07) Other Expenditure
- [04] Medical College, Ajmer

0	0.04			
		236.09	236.09	
R	236.05			

Additional funds of ₹ 236.05 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical	and Public Health			
	Medical Education, Training				
105.	105. Allopathy				
(07)	Other Expenditure				
[05]	Medical College, Jodhpur				
	0	2,796.41	3,083.43	3,083.42	- 0.01
	R	287.02	5,005.45	3,003.42	- 0.01

Additional funds of ₹ 287.02 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for completion of pending works in District Hospital, Paota and execution of construction of Infectious Disease Ward in Mahatma Gandhi Hospital in compliance to Budget speech.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (12) State Cancer Institute
- [01] S. M. S. Medical College, Jaipur

0	1,040.21			
S	1,999.99	3,553.72	3,553.72	
R	513.52			

Additional funds of ₹ 513.52 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for drawal of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh through Abstract Contingent (AC) bills due to release of purchase order for purchase of Linear Accelerator Machine for State Cancer Institute in compliance to the announcement made in Budget speech.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (18) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats-Phase II
- [01] S.M.S. Medical College, Jaipur

0	1,700.00			
		2,501.30	2,501.01	- 0.29
R	801.30			

Additional funds of ₹ 801.30 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to Jaipur Development Authority for construction of IPD tower in Sawai Man Singh Hospital in compliance to the announcement made in budget speech.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (20) New Nursing College
- [01] Directorate of Medical Education

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 772.36 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 026 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health					
03.	03. Medical Education, Training and Research				
105.	Allopathy				
(27)	Capital expenditure on heat	Ith services			
[01]	Rajasthan Health Science U	Jniversity, Jaipur			
	0	1,500.01	2,800.00	2,800.00	
	R	1,299.99			

Provision of ₹ 1,500.01 lakh was estimated for incurring of capital nature expenditure in Rajasthan Health Science University (an autonomous institution) instead of releasing the grants to university for creation of capital assets. Further, the State Government provided additional funds of ₹ 1,299.99 lakh for the same purpose. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105. Allopathy
- (27) Capital expenditure on health services
- [02] Jhalawar Hospital and Medical College

0	100.00			
S	0.01	514.00	514.00	
R	413.99			

Reasons for providing additional funds of \gtrless 413.99 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

3. Under the following heads, the State Government made provision during 2022-23 which were objected by the Office of the Accountant General during 2021-22 and no consent was given to operate these heads as the expenditure booked under these autonomous institutions/ bodies are Revenue Expenditure nature:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 105. (15)	 210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health 03. Medical Education, Training and Research 105. Allopathy (15) Acceleration in UG seats [04] Jhalawar Hospital and Medical College 				
	O R	343.47 - 137.40	206.07	206.07	
 03. Medical Education, Training and Research 105. Allopathy (15) Acceleration in UG seats [05] Rajasthan Health Science University, Jaipur 					
	O R	1,800.02 - 720.02	1,080.00	1,080.00	

GRANT No.	026 -	(Concld.)
-----------	-------	-----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 105. (27)	Capital Outlay on Medical a Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Capital expenditure on heal Rajasthan Health Science U	g and Research th services			
	O R	1,500.01 1,299.99	2,800.00	2,800.00	
105. (27)	Medical Education, Trainin Allopathy Capital expenditure on heal Jhalawar Hospital and Med				
	O S R	100.00 0.01 413.99	514.00	514.00	

These Capital Heads were opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets in autonomous institutions/ bodies. Initially, the budget provision for above expenditure was made in Revenue Expenditure Heads in accordance with the extant rules so consent for opening these Capital Heads was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

Ŭ	Capital - 4215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation			
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	43,92,66,36	11.70.07.20	11 75 26 16	2 00 74
Supplementary	86,40,84	44,79,07,20	44,75,26,46	- 3,80,74
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3,79,60
Charged				
Original	1	4,10,68	4,06,32	- 4,36
Supplementary	4,10,67	4,10,00	4,00,52	- 4,50
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				4,36
Capital				
Voted				
Original	46,16,97,40	46,16,97,51	16,64,69,66	- 29,52,27,85
Supplementary	11	40,10,97,31	10,04,09,00	- 29,32,27,03
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				29,08,63,02
Notes and comments:				

GRANT No. 027 - DRINKING WATER SCHEME

Major heads : Revenue - 2215. Water Supply and Sanitation

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 380.74 lakh, provision of ₹ 8,640.84 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

Capital

Voted

- 1. Out of final saving of ₹ 2,95,227.85 lakh, a sum of ₹ 4,364.83 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 1,04,381.89 lakh, ₹ 1,02,252.63 lakh, ₹ 63,842.46 lakh, ₹ 89,011.11 lakh and ₹ 2,95,227.85 lakh respectively, ranging from 19.27 *per cent* to 63.94 *per cent* of the total budget of the Grant. Reasons for the saving have not been intimated by the department during 2018-19 to 2022-23.

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

5. Sa	ving occurred manny under	the following hea	aus		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Supp Replacement of old and en contaminate pipelines and of clean drinking water to	ly Schemes nvironment for facility			
	0	2,520.00	1 7 (1 00	1 7 (1 0)	
	R	- 758.77	1,761.23	1,761.23	
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Supp Modernisation, Upgrading Strengthening of Water Su	g and			
	0	550.00			
	R	- 131.43	418.57	418.57	
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Supp Re-generation and Promot Plants	•			
	0	650.00	170.14	170.14	
	R	- 471.86	178.14	178.14	
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Supp Extension, Strengthening Re-generation of Adminis	and			
	0	525.00	174.09	157.70	16 20
	R	- 350.91	174.09	137.70	- 16.39
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Sup Boravas Mandana Water S				
	0	1,076.22			
	R	- 1,076.22			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101. (01)	Sanitation Water Supply Urban Water Supp	ater Supply Schemes Skada System /			
	0	250.00	48.12	20 41	- 8.71
	R	- 201.88	48.12	39.41	- 0./1
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supj General Urban W Chambal-Bhilwar Scheme-Cluster	ater Supply Schemes			
	0	540.90	262.66	262.66	
	R	- 278.24	202.00	202.00	
101. (01)	Sikar, Jhunjhunu,	ply ater Supply Schemes Khetri Integrated Water der Kumbharam Lift			
	0	454.80	222.52	222.52	
	R	- 222.27	232.53	232.53	
101. (01)	Water Supply Sch				
	0	1,648.80	221.39	221.39	
	R	- 1,427.41	221.37	221.37	
101. (01)		ater Supply Schemes k of Isarda Dam (through			
	0	1,904.22			
	R	- 1,904.22			
		00.01.1.1.1.1.1.1		1 1 01 14	1 2022 1

Provision of ₹ 6,823.21 lakh under the above ten heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 25.10 lakh under heads "4215-01-101(01)[22] and [70]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NO	6. 027 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101.	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Urban Water Supply Summer Season Conting				
	0	2,200.00	1 0 40 65	1 0 40 52	0.12
	R	- 950.35	1,249.65	1,249.53	- 0.12
Howev	Provision of ₹ 950.35 1 ver, detailed reasons have			3 due to less execu	tion of works.
101. (11)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply Accelerated Urban Water Bisalpur-Jaipur Water S Phase-II (Urban)	11 .			
	0	6,535.09	4,379.46	3,444.74	- 934.72
	R	- 2,155.63	4,379.40	3,444.74	- 954.72
101. (11)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply Accelerated Urban Wate Rajeev Gandhi Lift Can Project, Stage III (Urbar	al Drinking Water			
	0	26,508.10	15 455 50	15 455 50	
	R	- 11,052.60	15,455.50	15,455.50	
101. (11)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply Accelerated Urban Wate From Chambal-Bhilwar Project-Phase I to Hindo Water Project of District	a Drinking Water bli-Nanwa Drinking			
	0	1,828.05	784.30	784.30	
	R	- 1,043.75			

Provision of ₹ 14,251.98 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 934.72 lakh under head "4215-01-101(11)[02]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

GRANT No. 027 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101. (11)	 215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation 01. Water Supply 101. Urban Water Supply (11) Accelerated Urban Water Supply Scheme [12] Jaisamand Drinking Water Promotion Project for Urban Water Supply Scheme, Udaipur 				
	O R	457.01 - 457.01			
101.	Water Supply Urban Water Supply	Sungly Schools			

- (11) Accelerated Urban Water Supply Scheme
- [13] Rajasthan Rural Water Supply and Fluoride
- Eradication Project, II Stage

Ο	4,279.14	
		 ••
R	- 4,279.14	

Entire provision of \gtrless 4,736.15 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of work. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 101. Urban Water Supply
- (11) Accelerated Urban Water Supply Scheme
- [15] Re-establishment and Strengthening Yojana of Apni Yojana I Phase of Churu Distt., 60 Villages of Sardarsahar and Churu-Bisau Project(Urban Part)

0 1,725.46

R - 1,725.46

Entire provision of ₹ 1,725.46 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

•••

••

••

- 01. Water Supply
- 102. Rural Water Supply
- (01) Accelerated Rural Water Supply Scheme
- [12] Jawai-Pali-Jalore Water Supply Scheme (Jawai-Jodhpur Pipeline Project) (NABARD)
 - O 2,219.54
 - R 2,219.54

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (01)	Capital Outlay on Wa Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Accelerated Rural Wa Fluoride Control Proj Bhinai-Masuda - Pha	ater Supply Scheme			
	0	106.92			
	R	- 106.92			
102. (01)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Accelerated Rural Wa Gardada Drinking Wa				
	0	3,092.02			
	R	- 3,092.02			
102. (01)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Accelerated Rural Wa Drinking Water Proje NABARD (RIDF XX	ects financed by			
	0	2,650.31			
	R	- 2,650.31			
102. (01)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Accelerated Rural Wa Drinking Water Proje NABARD (RIDF XX	ects financed by			
	0	4,707.64			
	R	4,707.64			
	Entire provision of ₹	12 776 13 Jakh und	er the above five he	ade was surrendered	1 on 31 March

Entire provision of ₹ 12,776.43 lakh under the above five heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 102. Rural Water Supply
- (01) Accelerated Rural Water Supply Scheme
- [55] Drinking Water Project of Villages of Block of Sajjangarh and Kushalgarh of District Banswara from Mahi Dam (Rural)
 - O 11,138.43 R - 2,442.11

8,696.32

8,696.32

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4215.	Capital Outlay on Sanitation	Water Supply and			
01.	Water Supply				
	Rural Water Supp	bly			
. ,	Accelerated Rura Modernisation, R Strengthening of				
	0	3,215.07			
	R	- 2,037.13	1,177.94	1,162.43	- 15.51
102. (01)		Water Supply Scheme rojects financed by			
	0	2,337.87	1,414.33	1,414.33	
	R	- 923.54	,	7	
102. (01)		Water Supply Scheme rojects financed by			
	0	1,548.65	3.29	0.93	- 2.36
	R	- 1,545.36			

Provision of \gtrless 6,948.14 lakh under the above four heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 15.51 lakh under head "4215-01-102(01)[59]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 102. Rural Water Supply
- (12) Replacement of old and environment contaminate pipelines and for facility of clean Drinking Water to Consumers

0	1,261.21			
		594.17	593.74	- 0.43
R	- 667.04			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102.	Capital Outlay on W Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Chambal-Baler-Saw Supply Scheme				
	0	1,897.85	1,367.63	1,367.63	
	R	- 530.22			
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Janta Jal Yojana				
	0	550.00	39.55	33.34	- 6.21
	R	- 510.45			
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Chambal-Bhilwara (EAP)	Water Supply Scheme			
	0	231.37	104.36	104.36	
	R	- 127.01	104.30	104.50	••
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Nagaur Lift Canal F	Project Phase-II (EAP)			
	0	1,896.11			11.06
	R	- 1,059.80	836.31	847.67	+ 11.36
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Strengthening-Reju- components of Rura Schemes	venation of different			
	0	500.00	38.83	38.83	
	R	- 461.17			
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Banswara Water Su				
	0	233.47			
	R	- 167.24	66.23	66.23	

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4215.	Capital Outlay on Water	r Supply and			
	Sanitation	11 2			
01. Water Supply					
102.	Rural Water Supply				
(79)	Construction of Isarda I	Dam (through the			
	Water Resources Depar	tment)			
	0	20,794.24			
	R	- 14,422.69	6,371.55	6,211.91	- 159.64

Provision of ₹ 17,945.62 lakh under the above eight heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 165.85 lakh under heads "4215-01-102(21) and (79)" and final excess of ₹ 11.36 lakh under head "4215-01-102(45)" have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 102. Rural Water Supply
- (99) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [01] Augmentation and Re-organisation of Rural Water Supply Schemes under Jal Jeevan Mission

0	90,240.37			
		17.78	17.78	
R	- 90,222.59			

Provision of ₹ 90,222.59 lakh was surrendered (₹ 69,124.30 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 21,098.29 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 102. Rural Water Supply
- (99) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [02] National Rural Drinking Water Quality Inspection and Survillance

0	2,308.72		
		0.01	0.01
R	- 2,308.71		

Provision of ₹ 2,308.71 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 102. Rural Water Supply
- (99) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [03] Subsidiary Activities of Jal Jeevan Mission

0	8,850.07
R	- 8,850.07

Entire provision of ₹ 8,850.07 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

••

174

GRANT No. 027 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (99)	Capital Outlay on V Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Dholpur-I Scheme		,		
	0	120.93			
	R	- 120.93			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Dudu-Phu Project				
	0	1,060.13			
	R	- 1,060.13			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Churu-Jhunjhunu D Project- Second Sta	rinking Water			
	0	1,274.47			
	R	- 1,274.47			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Barmer Lift Project Part-B (NABARD)				
	0	883.45			
	R	- 883.45			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Beawar-Jawaja Clu				
	0	4,417.19			
	R	- 4,417.19			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (99)	Capital Outlay on Wa Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Gagrin Drinking Wat				
	0	1,274.47			
	R	- 1,274.47			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Baran Cluster Project	t			
	0	883.45			
	R	- 883.45			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bhilwara C (NABARD)	luster Project			
	0	12,525.50			
	R	- 12,525.50			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bharatpur (Stage Part-II (NABA				
	0	2,208.60			
	R	- 2,208.60			••
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Banswara-Pratapgarh Project (NABARD)	Drinking Water			
	0	974.98			
	R	- 974.98			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (99)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Narmada D.R. Cluster (N				
	0	1,712.57			
	R	- 1,712.57			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Water Supply Scheme fo Barmer District from Nar		D)		
	0	883.45			
	R	- 883.45			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Scheme for providing Dr Bhinmal and 256 Village	-			
	0	2,650.32			
01	R Water Supply	- 2,650.32			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Jawai Cluster Project, Pa	rt IV			
	0	2,208.60			
	R	- 2,208.60			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply S Villages of Niwai and To				
	0	883.45			
	R	- 883.45			••

			0. 027 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (99)	Capital Outlay on W Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Tonk-Unia Project				
	0	2,650.32			
	R	- 2,650.32			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Churu-Bisau Project Samiti of Jhujhunu I	of Alsisar Panchayat District			
	0	1,766.88			
	R	- 1,766.88			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Chaksu Pro	vject			
	0	1,325.16		- 28.59	- 28.59
	R	- 1,325.16		20.37	20.37
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur Phagi Proje	ct			
	0	441.73			
	R	- 441.73			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Sonwa Drinking Wa Mangrol Tehsil Dist				
	0	662.59			
	R	- 662.59			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Isarda-Dausa Drinki	ng Water Project			
	0	13,251.54			
	R	- 13,251.54			

Head

Sanitation

4215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and

Total grant

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)

••

..

..

Excess + Saving -

...

•••

••

...

01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [31] Regional Water Supply Project from Dantiwada IGNP Water Distribution Reservoir of Jodhpur of 10 Gram Panchayat of Sojat Tehsil of Pali District Ο 1,325.16 .. R - 1.325.16 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [32] From Chambal-Bhilwara Drinking Water Project- Phase I to Hindoli-Nanwa Drinking Water Project of District Bundi 0 4,779.25 •• R - 4,779.25 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [33] Rajasthan Rural Water Supply and Fluoride Remedy Project, II Stage 0 13,251.54 .. R - 13,251.54 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [35] Regional Water Supply Project of Dungergarh Town of District Bikaner and 108 Villages of Shri Dungargarh and Lunkaransar Block 0 2,650.32 •• R - 2,650.32 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [36] Water Supply Project of Khajuwala Legislative Assembly 0 2,208.60 ... R - 2,208.60

н	ead
	eau

0

R

0

R

0

R

0

R

0

Total grant Actual Excess + expenditure Saving -(**₹**in lakh) 4215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [37] Re-establishment and Strengthening Scheme of Aapni Yojana I Stage of Churu District, 60 Villages of Sardarshahar and Churu-Bisau Project (Rural Part) 883.45 - 883.45 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [38] Drinking Water Project of Jhalrapatan Town and 104 Villages from Rajgarh Dam of Jhalawar District (Rural Part) 883.45 •• •• ••• - 883.45 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [39] Project for providing F.H.T.C. from Battisha Nala Dam of Sirohi District 883.45 - 883.45 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [40] for providing F.H.T.C. from Battisha Nala Dam, providing F.H.T.C. from Jawai Dam to 70 Villages of Shivganj Tehsil of District 883.45 - 883.45 01. Water Supply 102. Rural Water Supply (99) Jal Jeevan Mission [41] Project for providing F.H.T.C. from Regional Water Supply Bher Harlaya (Part-I) Project of Jodhpur District 2,208.60

R - 2,208.60

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (99)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pr Villages of Bansroadgarh Chittorgarh District	roject of 38			
	0	665.24			
	R	- 665.24		••	
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pr and Devgarh Tehsil of Ray from Chambal Bhilwara P	samand District			
	0	3,975.47			
	R	- 3,975.47			••
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pr Nokha Tehsil of Bikaner I	oject of District			
	0	2,650.32			
	R	- 2,650.32			
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Water Production Unit for under Jal Jeewan Mission and Strengthening of Kekn Drinking Water Scheme	and Promotion			
	0	1,593.09			
	R	- 1,593.09		••	
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Barmer Lift Project II Pha	se, Part-A			
	0	1,051.44			
	R	- 1,051.44			
		0.50 (1.1.1.1			1 1 01

Entire provision of ₹ 93,952.61 lakh under the above thirty-six heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in payment process in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Reasons for the *minus* expenditure of ₹ 28.59 lakh under head 4215-01-102 (99) [26] have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (99)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bundi Cluster Water Project				
	0	176.70	5.88	5.88	
102. (99)	R Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Nagaur Lift Scheme St	- 170.82 age-I			
	O R	14,923.35 - 14,643.20	280.15	280.15	
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Navan Tehsil	v Scheme			
	O R	441.73	39.12	39.12	
102. (99)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply	or Drinking			
	O R	32,253.01 - 26,932.01	5,321.00	5,321.00	

Provision of ₹ 42,148.64 lakh under the above four heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in payment process in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following heads:-

the	following neads:-				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101. (01)	Capital Outlay on W Sanitation Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Other Urban Water	r Supply Schemes			
	0	38,823.06	45 225 05	44.070.70	1 256 16
	R	6,512.89	45,335.95	44,079.79	- 1,256.16
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Wate Jawai-Pali-Jalore W (Jawai-Jodhpur Pipe	er Supply Schemes ater Supply Scheme			
	0	25.37	550.83	550.83	
	R	525.46	550.05	550.05	
101. (01)	Water Supply Urban Water Supply General Urban Water Urban Water Supply (EAP)	er Supply Schemes			
	0	1,790.47	2,672.36	2,672.36	
	R	881.89	2,072.30	2,072.30	
102. (01)		Vater Supply Scheme Dsian-Bavdi-Bhopalgarh ne (NABARD)			
	0	123.28	375.05	375.05	
	R	251.77	575.05	575.05	
102. (01)	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Accelerated Rural W Panchla-Devra-Chir Scheme				
	0	379.58	1,454.44	1,454.44	
	R	1,074.86	1,4J4.44	1,434.44	

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (01)	Capital Outlay on Wat Sanitation Water Supply Rural Water Supply Accelerated Rural Wat Cluster Distribution Di Distt. Bundi (expansio Bhilwara Drinking Wa	er Supply Scheme rinking Water Project n of Chambal-	,		
	O R	39.60 251.59	291.19	291.19	
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Narmada Project (NAI	3ARD)			
	O R	68.70 180.54	249.24	249.24	
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Fatehpur-Laxmangarh Water Project				
	O R	78.61 405.58	484.19	484.19	
102.	Water Supply Rural Water Supply Narmada F.R. Cluster				
	0	850.51	1,146.23	1,146.23	
	R	295.72	-,	-,	

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 10,380.30 lakh under the above nine heads through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 1,256.16 lakh under "head 4215-01-101 (01)[02]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. In view of final saving under the following head, augmentation of provision through re-appropriation was unnecessary :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4215.	Capital Outlay on Water Su	upply and			
	Sanitation				
01.	Water Supply				
102.	Rural Water Supply				
(01)	Accelerated Rural Water Su	pply Schemes			
[49]	Water Purification System	Programme in			
	Schools of rural areas	-			
	S	0.01			
			589.63		- 589.63
	R	589.62			

Additional funds of ₹ 589.62 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India, however, entire provision remained unutilised. Reasons for augmentation of funds and non-utilisation of provision have not been intimated (July 2023).

6. *Suspense Transactions*: The break-up of 'Suspense' transactions accounted for in the Capital Section in 2022-23 is given below together with the opening and closing balance under the different suspense sub-heads :-

Sub-division of the Minor head "Suspense"	Opening balance Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debits during the year	Credits during the year	Closing balance Debit (+) Credit (-)
		(₹in lai	kh)	
Stock	(+) 3,352.97		30.85	(+) 3,322.12
Miscellaneous Public Works Advances	(+) 3,221.17			(+) 3,221.17
Total	(+) 6,574.14	••	30.85	(+) 6,543.29

GRANT No. 028 -	SPECIAL PRO	GRAMMES FOR RU	RAL DEVELOP	MENT	
Major he	Major heads : Revenue - 2501. Special Programmes for Rural Development, 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes and 2810. New and Renewable Energy Capital - 4515. Capital Outlay on other Rural Development Programmes				
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	11,59,04,76				
Supplementary	11,59,04,76 1,82,83,21	13,41,87,97	6,09,77,20	- 7,32,10,77	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				7,16,50,82	
Charged					
Original	1	1		- 1	
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	6,80,00,00	6,80,00,00	6,80,00,00		
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year					
Notes and comments :					

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 18,283.21 lakh, provision of ₹ 18,283.19 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was even less than the budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 73,210.77 lakh, a sum of ₹ 1,559.95 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 24,276.27 lakh, ₹ 21,378.99 lakh, ₹ 4,370.21 lakh, ₹ 29,125.65 lakh and ₹ 73,210.77 lakh respectively, ranging from 4.77 *per cent* to 54.56 *per cent* of the total budget of the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2501.	Special Programmes for	r Rural Development	t		
05.	Waste Land Developme	ent			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Paris	shads/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(08)	Expenditure from Wate	r Conservation Cess			
	Fund				
[03]	Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanch	ay Yojana			
	0	0.01			
	S	18,283.18			
	R	- 18,283.19			

Provision of ₹ 18,283.18 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on more sanction of works from Water Conservation Cess Fund under *Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay Yojana* was unnecessary as the entire provision of ₹ 18,283.19 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds because of late approval of Draft Project Report for implementation of *Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay Yojana*-Second Stage.

- 05. Waste Land Development
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (10) Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay Yojana
- [01] Jal Sanrakshan Yojana (General)

O 27,200.00 R - 26,172.62 1,027.38 1,027.38 ...

Provision of ₹ 26,172.62 lakh was surrendered (₹ 13,384.88 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 12,787.74 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds because the approval of Draft Project Report for implementation of *Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay Yojana*-Second Stage received late.

- 06. Self-Employment Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) National Rural Livelihood Mission
- [01] Grants

0	36,900.00			
		19,803.98	16,674.04	- 3,129.94
R	- 17,096.02			

Provision of ₹ 17,096.02 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 keeping in view the unspent amount available under the scheme as on 01-04-2023 and as per the guidelines of the *National Rural Livelihood Mission*.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 3,129.94 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NO.	028 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
06. 196. (10)	Special Programmes for R Self-Employment Program Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Deen Dayal Upadhayay G Yojana (DDU-GKY) Grants	nmes ids/ District			
	0	5,000.00			
	R	- 5,000.00			
funds t	Entire provision of ₹ 5,0 from the Government of Inc				-
196. (13)	Self-Employment Program Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Rural Self-Employment T (RSETI) Grants	ds/ District			
	0	2,500.00	1,000.00	1,000.00	
	R	- 1,500.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 1,500.00 lakh or	n 31 March 2023 h	nave not been
104.	Other Rural Development DRDA Administration Head Office	Programmes			
	0	585.39	15.34	15.34	
	R	- 570.05			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 570.05 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
(05)	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats To District Rural Develop establishment expenditure Functional related	ment Agency for			
	0	1,582.16			
	R	- 1,582.16			

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 1,582.16 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT IN	0. 020 - (Coniu.)		
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Scheme				
O R	5,000.00 - 4,500.00	500.00	500.00	
Reasons for surre intimated (July 2023).	endering the provision o	f ₹ 4,500.00 lakh o	on 31 March 2023	have not been
800. Other Expenditure(10) State Grant for Ru[01] Through the Rura		nt		
O R	10,000.00 - 9,502.15	497.85	497.85	
Reasons for surre intimated (July 2023).	endering the provision o	f₹9,502.15 lakh o	on 31 March 2023	have not been
5. Saving mentioned in the following head:-	note (4) above was offse	et by excess expendi	ture, which occurred	d mainly under
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2501. Special Programm05. Waste Land Deve196. Assistance to Zilla	lopment	ıt		

- level Panchayats
- (07) Pradhan Mantri Krishi Sinchai Yojana (PMKSY) Watershed Component
- [01] Functional related

0	24,041.51			
		36,719.35	36,719.35	
R	12,677.84			

Additional funds of ₹ 12,677.84 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequently release of State share.

	Head	То	otal grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
2501.	Special Programmes for Rural De	velopment			
06.	Self-Employment Programmes	-			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ Dist	trict			
	level Panchayats				
(14)	Rajasthan Mahila Nidhi Credit Co	o-operative			
	Federation Limited				
[01]	Grants for Mahila Nidhi				
	S 0.	.02		1,564.98	+ 1,564.98
	R - 0.	.02		1,001.00	1,501.90

Reasons for incurring the expenditure of \mathbf{E} 1,564.98 lakh without provision have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT NO. 029 - URDAN PLAN AND REGIONAL DE VELOPWIENT						
Major hea		 2052. Secretariat Ge 2217. Urban Develo 3055. Road Transpo 4217. Capital Outla 5055. Capital Outla 6217. Loans for Urb 7055. Loans for Road 	pment and ort y on Urban Develo y on Road Transpo oan Development a	velopment, nsport,		
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹in thousand)	Excess + Saving -		
Revenue						
Voted						
Original	48,28,13,04	59,60,43,31	50,92,18,86	- 8,68,24,45		
Supplementary	11,32,30,27			-,,,		
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				8,68,24,38		
Charged						
Original	2	17,19	17,16	- 3		
Supplementary	17,17					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3		
Capital						
Voted						
Original	15,49,82,19	28,40,15,98	19,52,44,15	- 8,87,71,83		
Supplementary	12,90,33,79					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				8,90,50,84		
Charged						
Original	1					
Supplementary		1		- 1		
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1		
Notes and comments :						

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 86,824.45 lakh, supplementary grant of ₹ 1,13,230.26 lakh obtained in February, 2023 out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 1,13,230.27 lakh was excessive.

Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 1,08,418.55 lakh, ₹ 90,058.24 lakh, ₹ 1,37,800.70 lakh, ₹ 88,005.53 lakh and ₹ 86,824.45 lakh respectively, ranging from 14.57 *per cent* to 21.45 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

GRANT No. 029 - URBAN PLAN AND REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
	Other Urban Development	Schemes			
190.	90. Assistance to Public Sector and other				
	Undertakings				
(01)	Metro Rail Project				
[01]	Jaipur Metro Rail Corporati	on Limited			
	0	0.02			
	S	7,099.99	600.00	600.00	
	R -	6,500.01			

Provision of ₹ 7,099.99 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through supplementary grant for creation of capital assets in Jaipur Metro Rail Corporation Limited was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 6,500.01 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and other Undertakings
- (02) Scheme operated from Rajasthan Transport Infrastructure Development Fund
- [01] Jaipur Metro Rail Corporation Limited

O 9,000.00 R - 1,620.00

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,620.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

7.380.00

7.380.00

- 05. Other Urban Development Scheme
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and other Undertakings
- (02) Schemes operated from Rajasthan Transport Infrastructure Development Fund
- [11] Kota City Transport Services Limited (General)

O 686.90 R - 185.46 501.44 501.44

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 185.46 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and other Undertakings
- (03) Global Environment Facility

R

[01] Jaipur City Transport Services Limited

O 165.00

- 165.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 165.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
80.	General				
001.	Direction and Admin	nistration			
(06)	Director of Local Bo	odies			
[01]	Establishment Charg	ges-Committed			
	0	1,637.18			
	-	_,	1,264.89	1,264.88	- 0.01
	R	- 372.29	,	,	
	A (* * / 1 *	6 = 272 20 1 11		, . .	. 11

Anticipated saving of ₹ 372.29 lakh was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant and less expenditure on contractual services. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (14) Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission
- [01] Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission

O 26,387.58 R - 3,221.01 23,166.57 23,166.57

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 3,221.01 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (36) Swachh Bharat Mission
- [01] Swachh Bharat Mission

0	2,558.77	CAC 04	(1())	
R	- 1,912.53	646.24	646.24	

Provision of ₹ 1,912.53 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (49) Schemes Operated from Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [01] Public light in Urban Local Bodies (General)

O 3,571.88

R - 3,571.88

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 3,571.88 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
80.	General				
191.	Assistance to Local Bodie	es, Corporations,			
	Urban Development Auth	norities, Town			
	Improvement Boards etc.				
(50)	Schemes operated from C				
	recommended by Central	Finance			
	Commission				
[01]	Obligated Grant for Air Q				
	Improvement to Million-	Plus Cities			
	(General)				
	0	10,028.74			
	S	8,444.75	14,317.75	14,317.75	
	R	- 4,155.74	,	·	

Provision of ₹ 8,444.75 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant due to receipt of grants under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 4,155.74 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (50) Schemes operated from Grants recommended by Central Finance Commission
- [04] Obligated Grant for Water Supply and Solid Waste Management to Million-Plus Cities (General)

0	20,194.86		
S	19,507.96	19,507.96	19,507.96
R	- 20,194.86		

Provision of ₹ 19,507.96 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant due to receipt of grants under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 20,194.86 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (50) Schemes operated from Grants recommended by Central Finance Commission
- [13] Assistance for Diagnostic Basic Structure for Primary Health Nursing Facilities (General)

O 541.15

R - 541.15

Entire provision of ₹ 541.15 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NU	. 029 - (Comu.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 191. (50)	Urban Development General Assistance to Local Bodies, Urban Development Authori Improvement Boards etc. Schemes operated from Gran recommended by Central Fin Commission Grant for Urban Health and Centres (General))	ties, Town nts nance			
	0 2	2,072.15			
	R - 2	2,072.15			
80. 192.	Entire provision of ₹ 2,072 from the Government of India General Assistance to Municipalities, Municipal Councils	. However, deta			
(09)	Special grant to economicall Municipal Councils/ Municip election-Committed	palities for			
	0	200.00		• • • •	0.04

R - 172.35 27.59 - 0.06

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 172.35 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (39) Swachh Bharat Mission
- [01] Swachh Bharat Mission

0	6,027.44		
R	- 4,505.16	1,522.28	1,522.28

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 4,505.16 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (53) Schemes operated from Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [01] Public Light in Urban Local Bodies (General)

O 3,297.12 R - 3,297.12

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 3,297.12 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

..

..

••

GRANT No. 029 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
80.	General				
192.	Assistance to Municipa	lities/			
	Municipal Councils				
(55)	Schemes operated from	Grants recommended			
	by Central Finance Con	nmission			
[01]	Un-obligated Grant for	Non-Million-Plus			
	Cities (General)				
	0	25,033.22			
	S	12,216.21	24,677.88	24,677.88	
	R	- 12,571.55			

Provision of ₹ 12,216.21 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant due to receipt of grants under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 12,571.55 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (55) Schemes operated from Grants recommended by Central Finance Commission
- [04] Obligated Grant for Water Supply and Solid Waste Management to Non-Million Plus Cities (General)

0	37,549.87			
S	18,324.28	37,016.86	37,016.86	••
R	- 18,857.29			

Provision of ₹ 18,324.28 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant due to receipt of grants under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 18,857.29 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (55) Schemes operated from Grants recommended by Central Finance Commission
- [07] Assistance for Diagnostic Basic Structure for Primary Health Nursing Facilities (General)

O 1,369.12

R - 1,369.12

Entire provision of ₹ 1,369.12 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

Head

Total grant

••

...

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)

..

Excess + Saving -

- 2217. Urban Development
- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (55) Schemes operated from Grants recommended by Central Finance Commission
- [10] Grant for Urban Health and Wellness Centres (General)

O 5,242.65 R - 5.242.65

Entire provision of ₹ 5,242.65 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 797. Transfers to/ from Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts
- (04) Schemes operated from Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [01] Transfer to Budget Head 8229-200-(10) of Rajasthan Urban Development Fund (General)

O 5,000.00 R - 5,000.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 5,000.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
05.	Other Urban Development S	chemes			
190.	Assistance to Public Sector a	and other			
	Undertakings				
(02)	Schemes operated from Raja	asthan Transport			
	Infrastructure Development	Fund			
[08]	Jodhpur City Transport Serv	rices Limited			
	(General)				
	0	343.45			
	.		621.79	621.79	
	R	278.34	0-117	0-117	

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 278.34 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development			
80.	General			
191.	Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations,			
	Urban Development Authorities, Town			
	Improvement Boards etc.			
(14)	Grants under the recommendations of State			
	Finance Commission			
[04]	Incentive Grants for execution under the			
	recommendations of State Finance			
	Commission			
	O 1,388.74			
	, · ·	2,029.07	2,029.07	
	R 640.33	,	·	

Additional funds of \gtrless 640.33 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 as per the recommendations of State Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (39) Pradhan Mantri Awas Yojana
- [01] Housing for All (Urban)

O 224.22 R 2,752.93 2,977.15 ...

Additional funds of ₹ 2,752.93 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more funds from the Government of India for payment of outstanding liabilities. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (48) Indira Gandhi Rasoi Yojana
- [01] General

O 0.01 R 3,031.54 3,031.54

Additional funds of ₹ 3,031.53 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for implementation the new scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
80.	General				
191.	Assistance to Local Bodies, C	orporations,			
	Urban Development Authoriti	es, Town			
	Improvement Boards etc.				
(51)	Renovation /Improvement Ma	jor Repair of			
	Roads in Local Urban Bodies				
[01]	Renovation/ Improvement/ Re	epairs of Roads			
	(General)				
	0	164.86			
			4,121.40	4,121.40	
	R 3,	956.54			
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 3,956.5 accelerated progress of works.	-	0		
80.	General				

- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (14) Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission
- [04] Incentive Grants for execution under the recommendations of State Finance Commission

0	3,673.71			
		5,921.05	5,921.05	
R	2,247.34			

Additional funds of \gtrless 2,247.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 as per the recommendations of State Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (41) Pradhan Mantri Awas Yojana
- [01] Housing for All (Urban)

0	13,514.02			
		17,038.83	17,038.83	
R	3,524.81			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,524.81 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more funds from the Government of India for payment of outstanding liabilities. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 88,771.83 lakh, supplementary grant of ₹ 1,29,033.79 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 17,710.15 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 1,13,323.64 lakh) was excessive.
- 2. In the context final saving of ₹ 88,771.83 lakh, surrender of ₹ 89,050.84 lakh was excessive.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 19,680.13 lakh, ₹ 48,961.28 lakh, ₹ 6,055.55 lakh, ₹ 36,788.97 lakh and ₹ 88,771.83 lakh respectively, ranging from 4.09 *per cent* to 37.64 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 800. (01)	Capital Outlay on Urban I Integrated Development o Medium Towns Other Expenditure Assistance to Local Bodie Urban Development Auth Improvement Trusts etc. Shahari Jan Sahbhagi Yoja	f Small and s, Corporations, orities, Urban			
	0	343.45 - 240.41	103.04	103.04	
	R	- 240.41	105.01	102.01	
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	E ₹ 240.41 lakh on	31 March 2023	have not been
800. (02)	Integrated Development o Medium Towns Other Expenditure Urban Roads and Drains e For various Urban Bodies				
	0	343.45	15.11	15.11	
	R	- 328.34	13.11	13.11	
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ ₹ 328.34 lakh on	31 March 2023	have not been
 03. Integrated Development of Small and Medium Towns 800. Other Expenditure (06) Atal Mission for Rejuvenation and Urban Transformation (AMRUT) [01] Through the Local Self Government Department 					
	O S R -	6,704.00 5,543.65 10,464.96	1,782.69	1,782.69	

Provision of ₹ 5,543.65 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on construction works was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 10,464.96 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
60. 051. (01)	Capital Outlay on Urban Other Urban Developmen Construction Smart City Ajmer Smart City	-			
	O R	10,853.00 - 5,426.50	5,426.50	5,426.50	
051. (01)	Other Urban Developmen Construction Smart City Jaipur Smart City				
	O R	10,853.00 - 5,426.50	5,426.50	5,426.50	
051. (01)	Other Urban Developmen Construction Smart City Kota Smart City				
	0	10,853.00	5,426.50	5,426.50	
	R	- 5,426.50			

Provision of ₹ 16,279.50 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

The State Government opened the above heads under Capital Section during 2021-22 for releasing of funds to Companies (registered under Company Act) for creation of capital assets instead of investment or releasing grants to these Companies.

As per the guidelines issued by the Government of India for Smart City Scheme, the State Government can either invest through share capital in the companies or release of grants to them. Hence, the above action of the State Government is not in accordance with Government Accounting Rules 1990, guidelines of Smart City Scheme and Indian Government Accounting Standards (IGAS)-2. Although this issue was highlighted in 2021-22 through this grant, however, State Government made provision under these heads during 2022-23 also.

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 051. Construction
- (03) Sewerage Treatment Plant
- [01] Local Self Government

Ο	2,747.60		
		1,888.98	1,888.98
R	- 858.62		

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 858.62 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 029 - (Contd.)

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
 4217. Capital Outlay on 60. Other Urban Deve 051. Construction (04) Construction of To [01] Local Self Govern 	elopment Schemes own Hall			
0	274.76			
R	- 274.76			

Entire provision of ₹ 274.76 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 051. Construction
- (07) Scheme Operated by Rajasthan Transport Fundamental Development Fund
- [01] Local Self Government Department

O 16,485.60 R - 7,525.98 8,959.62 ...

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 7,525.98 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 051. Construction
- (08) Rajasthan Smart City Yojana
- [01] Through Local Self Government

O 5,000.00

R - 5,000.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 5,000.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

••

••

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 051. Construction
- (09) Atal Mission for Rejuvenation and Urban Transformation (AMRUT) 2.0
- [01] Local Self Government Department

S	53,457.31			
		6,561.76	6,561.76	
R	- 46,895.55			

Provision of ₹ 53,457.31 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on construction works was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 46,895.55 lakh was surrendered (₹ 41,673.03 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 5,222.52 lakh) on 31 March 2023, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 051. Construction
- (10) Swacch Bharat Mission-Shahari 2.0
- [01] Local Self Government Department
 - S 3,786.70

R - 3,786.70

Provision of ₹ 3,786.70 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on construction works was unnecessary as the entire provision of ₹ 3,786.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
60. 051. (11)	Capital Outlay on Urban E Other Urban Development Construction RUSDIP RUIDP fourth stage Trance	Schemes			
	S R	5,236.09 - 672.26	4,563.83	4,563.83	

Provision of ₹ 5,236.09 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on construction works was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 672.26 lakh was attributed to less execution construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

5055.	Capital	Outlay	on Road	Transport

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Schemes operated through Rajasthan Transport Infrastructure Development Fund
- [01] Transport Department

Ο	137.38
R	- 137.38

Entire provision of ₹ 137.38 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

••

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure, which occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4217.	Capital Outlay on Urban	Development			
60.	Other Urban Developmen	nt Schemes			
050.	Land				
(06)	Development of Main Ci	ties through the			
	R.U.I.D.P. third phase				
[01]	Programme Loan				
	0	20,444.38	2 4 2 42 22	2 4 9 49 22	
	R	4,404.85	24,849.23	24,849.23	

Additional funds of ₹ 4,404.85 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for accelerated progress in (i) works related to sewerage line, Sewerage Treatment Plant, Pumping Station and House Sewerage connection at Kota, (ii) works relating to Sump Well Inlet Chamber, Pumping Station and Pumping Main line etc. to solve the problem of water logging in Chandmal ka Baag in Bikaner, (iii) commissioning of sewer line in Sawaimadhopur and Udaipur and (iv) re-vamping work of old Sewerage Treatment Plant at Mount Abu.

Major heads :Revenue - 2014. Administration of Justice,

- 2029. Land Revenue,
- 2040. Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.,
- 2041. Taxes on Vehicles,
- 2055. Police,
- 2056. Jails,
- 2059. Public Works,
- 2202. General Education,
- 2203. Technical Education,
- 2204. Sports and Youth Services,
- 2205. Art and Culture,
- 2210. Medical and Public Health,
- 2211. Family Welfare,
- 2217. Urban Development,
 - 2220. Information and Publicity,
 - 2225. Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities,
 - 2230. Labour, Employment and Skill Development,
- 2235. Social Security and Welfare,
- 2236. Nutrition,
- 2245. Relief on account of Natural Calamity,
- 2250. Other Social Services,
- 2401. Crop Husbandry,
- 2402. Soil and Water Conservation,
- 2403. Animal Husbandry,
- 2404. Dairy Development,
- 2405. Fisheries,
- 2406. Forestry and Wild Life,
- 2415. Agricultural Research and Education,
- 2425. Co-operation,
 - 2435. Other Agricultural Programmes,
 - **2501.** Special Programmes for Rural Development,
- 2505. Rural Employment,
 - 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes,
- 2700. Major Irrigation,
- 2702. Minor Irrigation,
- 2705. Command Area Development,
- 2801. Power,
- 2810. New and Renewable Energy,
- 2851. Village and Small Industries,
- 2852. Industries,
 - 2853. Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries,
 - 3054. Roads and Bridges,
- 3055. Road Transport,
- 3075. Other Transport Services,
- 3425. Other Scientific Research,
- 3435. Ecology and Environment,
- 3451. Secretariat-Economic Services,
- 3452. Tourism,
- 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics,
- 3456. Civil Supplies and
- 3475. Other General Economic Services
- Capital 4055. Capital Outlay on Police,
 - 4059. Capital Outlay on Public Works,
 - 4202. Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture,
 - 4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health,
 - 4215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation,
 - 4216. Capital Outlay on Housing,

- 4217. Capital Outlay on Urban Development,
- 4220. Capital Outlay on Information and Publicity,
- 4225. Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities,
- 4235. Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare,
- 4236. Capital Outlay on Nutrition,
- 4250. Capital Outlay on other Social Services,
- 4401. Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry,
- 4403. Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry,
- 4406. Capital Outlay on Forestry and Wild Life,
- 4415. Capital Outlay on Agricultural Research and Education
- 4425. Capital Outlay on Co-operation,
- 4515. Capital Outlay on other Rural Development Programmes,
- 4575. Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes,
- 4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation,
- 4701. Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation,
- 4702. Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation,
- 4705. Capital Outlay on Command Area Development,
- 4801. Capital Outlay on Power Projects,
- 4802. Capital Outlay on Petroleum,
- 4851. Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries,
- 4853. Capital Outlay on Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries,
- 4885. Other Capital Outlay on Industries and Minerals,
- 5054. Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges,
- 5055. Capital Outlay on Road Transport,
- 5452. Capital Outlay on Tourism,
- 5475. Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services,
- 6408. Loans for Food Storage and Warehousing,
- 6425. Loans for Co-operation
- 6700. Loans for Major Irrigation,
- 6801. Loans for Power Projects and
- 7055. Loans for Road Transport

Total grant or	Actual	Excess +
appropriation	expenditure	Saving -
	(₹in thousand)	

Revenue

Voted	i uicu

Original	2,03,99,91,35	2,04,88,92,02	1,80,86,88,07	- 24,02,03,95
Supplementary	89,00,67	2,04,00,92,02	1,00,00,00,07	- 24,02,03,95
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				22,09,44,71
Charged				
Original	3	2,72	2,69	- 3
Supplementary	2,69	2,72	2,07	5
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand)</i>	Excess + Saving -)
Capital				
Voted				
Original	60,54,61,20	63,54,61,59	36,69,72,14	- 26,84,89,45
Supplementary	3,00,00,39	00,01,01,09	30,09,72,11	20,01,09,10
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				26,78,49,40
Notes and comments :				
_				

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 8,900.67 lakh, provision of ₹ 8,900.26 lakh obtained in September, 2022 was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 2,40,203.95 lakh, a sum of ₹ 19,259.24 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 70,022.84 lakh, ₹ 1,52,010.66 lakh, ₹ 1,21,737.99 lakh, ₹ 1,89,189.18 lakh and ₹ 2,40,203.95 lakh respectively, ranging from 5.50 *per cent* to 11.72 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	-	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
	Samagra Shiksha				
	Samagra Shiksha under El	ementary			
	Education				
[06]	Star Project (Expenditure of Sub-plan)	on Tribal Area			
	0	2,361.00	1,474.83	1,474.83	
	R	- 886.17	-,	-,	

Provision of ₹ 886.17 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to deposit of funds received from the Government of India through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 113. Samagra Shiksha
- (02) Samagra Shiksha under Elementary Education
- [03] Expenditure on Tribal Area Sub-Plan under District Education and Training Institute (TSP)
 O 801.60
 - R 473.05 328.55 314.80 13.75

Anticipated saving of ₹ 473.05 lakh was attributed mainly to deposit of funds received from the Government of India through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

Final saving of ₹ 13.75 lakh was due to funds received from the Government of India were deposited through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(11)	Reimbursement of fees to under Right to Education	private schools			
	0	7,800.00	5,879.42	5,869.83	- 9.59
	R	- 1,920.58	- ,	-,	

Provision of ₹ 1,920.58 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to deposit of funds received from the Government of India through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

Final saving of ₹ 9.59 lakh was due to non-payment of bills of Right to Education through Electronic Clearance System.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (12) Mid-day Meal
- [01] Operational and Activities

O 29,478.40 R - 17,749.40 11,729.00 11,729.00

Provision of $\overline{\mathbf{x}}$ 17,749.40 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads ($\overline{\mathbf{x}}$ 10,177.94 lakh) and surrendered ($\overline{\mathbf{x}}$ 7,571.46 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Elementary Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (15) Return to School Campaign
- [01] Expenditure on Free Dresses and Text Books

Ο	4,000.00			
		2,897.10	2,628.55	- 268.55
R	- 1,102.90			

Provision of ₹ 1,102.90 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of Central share from the Government of India.

Final saving of ₹ 268.55 lakh was due to non-transfer of free dresses amount through DBT to students.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (16) Financial help for educational upgradation of tribal class students in Saharia Region
- [01] Through the Department of Elementary Education

O 190.00 R - 190.00

Entire provision of ₹ 190.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to return of the funds to Tribal Area Development Department by the Elementary Education Department.

2	Λ	7
4	υ	1

		GRANT NU	. 030 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 107. (06)	General Education Secondary Education Scholarships Pre-matric Scholarships Scheduled Tribes Pre-matric Scholarships	to students of			
	0	7,640.00		2 212 62	
	R	- 5,426.38	2,213.62	2,213.62	
Gover	Anticipated saving of ₹ nment of India and consec		-	to less receipt of fur	nds from the
107. (06)	Secondary Education Scholarships Pre-matric Scholarships Scheduled Tribes Pre-matric Scholarships students				
	0	2,300.00	0.001.26	2 021 26	
	R	- 278.64	2,021.36	2,021.36	
the stu	Provision of ₹ 278.64 lal dents of class 6-8 as per th			due to payment of sc	holarships to
113. (01)	Secondary Education Samagra Shiksha Samagra Shiksha under S Education Samagra Shiksha-for Sch	-			
	0	17,653.02			
	R	- 2,179.02	15,474.00	15,474.01	+ 0.01
	Anticipated saving of ₹ 2	2,179.02 lakh was at	ttributed mainly to p	osts remaining vacan	t.
796. (02)	Secondary Education Tribal Area Sub-plan Government Secondary S Operational Charges of S boys-Committed				
	0	54,627.63	47.017.07	47.017.07	0.01
	R	- 6,709.66	47,917.97	47,917.96	- 0.01

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
02. 796. (02)	General Education Secondary Education Tribal Area Sub-plan Government Secondary Sch Operational Charges of Sch girls-Committed					
	0	5,908.12 - 680.11	5,228.01	5,228.01		
	R	- 680.11				
Anticipated saving of ₹ 7,389.77 lakh under the above two heads was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant.					inly to posts	
796. (02)	Secondary Education Tribal Area Sub-plan Government Secondary Scl Distribution of Bicycle to g rural areas of Scheduled Tr	irls students of				
	0	1,822.50 1,720.12	102.38	102.38		
	R -	1,720.12	102.00	10200		
proces	Provision of ₹ 1,720.12 lak s under <i>Nishulk Cycle Vitrar</i>	h was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to non-completi	on of tender	
796. (27)	Secondary Education Tribal Area Sub-plan Economical assistance to se of Saharia Area Economical assistance to st Saharia Area	·				
	0	175.00				

R - 175.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 175.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Secondary Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (28) Facility of Study to the children of Tribal region in reputed schools
- [01] Facility of study to the children of Tribal Area in reputed schools of the State

0	1,750.00
S	0.01
R	- 1,750.01

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 1,750.01 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
03.	University and Higher Educat	ion			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(09)	Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksha	Abhiyan-			
	for Scheduled Tribes				
	0	241.03			
	R -	241.03		••	••
			G = 0.41, 0.0, 1, 1.1		

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 241.03 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Language Development
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Sanskrit School

O 1,604.58 1,440.97 1,440.98 + 0.01 R - 163.61

Anticipated saving of ₹ 163.61 lakh was attributed to payment of pay and allowances from other head of account on transfer/ promotion of employees instead of this head and non-payment of arrears of Assured Career Progression.

2203. Technical Education

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (09) Rajasthan Technical Education Quality Upgradation Programme
- [01] Education Quality Upgradation Programme

0	300.00
R	- 300.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 300.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

2205. Art and Culture

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Monument and Museum
- [01] Through Archaeological Department

0	401.00			
		230.67	230.67	
R	- 170.33			

Provision of ₹ 170.33 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of repairs and maintenance works at Sarwar Fort (Ajmer) by the contractor.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (13)	Medical and Public Healt Urban Health Services-A Tribal Area Sub-plan Other Hospitals Other Hospitals-Committ	llopathy			
	O R	11,239.21 - 2,227.35	9,011.86	9,010.00	- 1.86
allowa	Anticipated saving of ₹ nces due to posts remainin		s attributed mainly	to less expenditure	on pay and
796.	Urban Health Services-Or medicine Tribal Area Sub-plan Hospitals and Dispensarie Committed	·			
	0	4,311.87	3,872.28	3,872.27	- 0.01

Anticipated saving of ₹ 439.59 lakh was attributed mainly to non-sanction of Assured Career Progression (ACP) cases and transfer of employees and officers to other head of account.

••

..

04.	Rural Health Services-Other
	Systems of medicine
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (01) Ayurveda
- [02] National Rural Health Mission

0

R

1,469.78

- 439.59

R

- 1,469.78

Entire provision of ₹ 1,469.78 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-sanction of State Annual Work Plan of the scheme by the Government of India.

..

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [01] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Jaipur

0	1,290.00			
		973.42	971.66	- 1.76
R	- 316.58			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 316.58 lakh was attributed mainly to non-payment of stipend due to nonreceipt of joining report till 31-03-2023 after the verification of documents of 628 Resident Doctors of batch 2022.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2210.	Medical and Public Health				
05.	Medical Education, Traini	ng and Research			
	Tribal Area Sub-plan	0			
(01)	Hospitals and Dispensaries	5			
[06]	Medical College and Asso	ciated Group of			
	Hospitals, Kota				
	0	2,940.02	2 1 2 4 50		0.1.1
	D	015 10	2,124.60	2,124.46	- 0.14
	R	- 815.42			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 815.42 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances, scholarship and stipends. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 06. Public Health
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (13) Janata Clinic
- [01] Through the DMHS

0	300.02	3.81	3.81	
R	- 296.21			

Provision of ₹ 296.21 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less establishment of Janta Clinics. As per the recommendations of 15^{th} Finance Commission, the Government of India made financial provision for opening of Urban Health Welfare Centre under which five posts were sanctioned for each centre. For the purpose of using these centers as Janta Clinics, the State Government sanctioned total two posts under State head resulting the provision was not used.

- 06. Public Health
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (14) Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Beema Yojana
- [01] Through the Director, Medical and Health services

O 29,850.00 R - 5,800.00 24,050.00 24,050.00

Provision of ₹ 5,800.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to return of amount to Rajasthan State Health Assurance Agency (RSHAA) because of less payment of claims in the first policy year 2021-22 by company under *Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Beema Yojana* and registration of less families under the scheme.

- 2211. Family Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (02) Operation of District Family Centres
- [02] Family Welfare Centre for Tribal Areas

0	2,254.31			
		1,769.94	1,769.95	+ 0.01
R	- 484.37			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 484.37 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant and transferred of sanctioned posts of Mother and Child Health Unit in District Hospital, Churu to Rajasthan Medical Education Society.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2211.	Family Welfare				
197.	Assistance to Block Pan	chayats/			
	Intermediate level Panch	ayats			
(02)	Operation of Rural Sub	Centres			
[02]	Rural Sub-Centres for T	ribal Areas			
	0	10,101.51			
	-	- ,	9,073.02	9,073.03	+ 0.01
	R	- 1,028.49			

Provision of ₹ 1,028.49 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-drawal of pay and allowances of some staff. As per the decision of Finance Department, under this scheme the posts sanctioned in District offices were required to be transferred in accordance with their sanctioned posts to subordinate Drawing and Disbursing Offices from where salary bills are prepared, this transfer process continued from November till the end of the financial year resulted in non-transfer of posts/ late transfer for the want of information from the most of Subordinate Offices.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [02] State-wide Emergency Ambulance Service Scheme

O 2,055.70 405.00 405.00 R - 1,650.70

Provision of ₹ 1,650.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) of Government of India.

••

•••

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [03] National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)

0	37,693.70	23,576.65	23,576.65
R	- 14,117.05	23,570.05	23,570.05

Anticipated saving of ₹ 14,117.05 lakh was attributed to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) of Government of India.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (07) National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)
- [03] National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)

Ο	933.90
R	- 933.90

Entire provision of ₹ 933.90 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the Performance Improvement Plan (PIP) of Government of India.

•••

	GRANT NO. 050 - (Conu.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
796. (15)	Family Welfare Tribal Area Sub-plan Mukhyamantri Chiranjeev Express Yojana Mukhyamantri Chiranjeev					
	0	385.01				
	R	- 385.01				
expen	Entire provision of $₹$ 383 diture of this head through N			March 2023 due to	incurring the	
80. 191. (14)	 217. Urban Development 80. General 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc. (14) Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission [03] Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission 					
	0	5,178.41	4,546.30	1 5 1 6 20		
	R	- 632.11	4,540.50	4,546.30	••	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	f ₹ 632.11 lakh o	n 31 March 2023	have not been	
191. (36)	General Assistance to Local Bodies Urban Development Author Improvement Boards etc. Swachh Bharat Mission Swachh Bharat Mission (for Scheduled Tribes)					
	0	502.15	126.82	126.92		
	R	- 375.33	126.82	126.82		
	Provision of ₹ 375 33 lakt	was surrendered	on 31 March 202	3 due to less receipt	of funds from	

Provision of ₹ 375.33 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Swachh Bharat Mission* and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (49) Schemes Operated under Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [03] Public light in Urban Local Bodies (TSP)

O 700.96

R - 700.96

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 700.96 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

•••

Head

Total grant

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh) Excess + Saving -

- 2217. Urban Development
- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (50) Schemes operated from Grants recommendation by Central Finance Commission
- [18] Grant for Urban Health and Wellness Centres (TSP)
 - O 406.65 R - 406.65

Entire provision of ₹ 406.65 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (39) Swachh Bharat Mission
- [03] Swachh Bharat Mission (for Scheduled Tribes)

(101 belleduied 11	1000)			
0	1,182.90			
R	- 431.42	751.48	751.48	

Provision of \gtrless 431.42 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (41) Pradhan Mantri Awas Yojana
- [03] Housing for All-Tribal Area Sub-plan

0	2,652.03		
		154.01	154.01
R	- 2,498.02		

Provision of ₹ 2,498.02 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (53) Schemes operated from Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [03] Public Light in Urban Local Bodies (TSP)

O 647.04 R - 647.04

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 647.04 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRAINT INO. 050 - (Contal.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
2217.	Urban Development						
	General						
192.	Assistance to Municipalities/	/					
	Municipal Councils						
(55)	Schemes operated under the re-						
50.03	of Central Finance Commission						
[09]	Assistance for Diagnostic Ba						
	for Primary Health Nursing I	facilities (TSP)					
	0	268.68					
	R	- 268.68					
80.	General						
192.	Assistance to Municipalities/	/					
(55)	Municipal Councils	acommondations					
(33)	Schemes operated under the re of Central Finance Commission						
[12]	Grant for Urban Health and						
[12]	Centres (TSP)						
	0 1	,028.84					
	R - 1	,028.84					

Entire provision of \gtrless 1,297.52 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Transfers to/ from Reserve Deposit Accounts				
(03)	Rajasthan Transport Infras	tructure			
[07]	Development Fund	(20, 200, (12), ef			
[07]	7] Transfer in budget head 8229-200-(13) of RTIDF in Motor Vehicle Taxation Act				
	0	4,243.00			
	_		3,390.33	3,390.33	
	R	- 852.67			
797.	Transfers to/ from Reserve	Funds and			
	Deposit Accounts				
(03)	Rajasthan Transport Infras	tructure			
	Development Fund				
[08]	Transfer in budget head 82	. ,			
	RTIDF of Green Tax (TSF	')			
	0	3,484.00			
			3,002.25	3,002.25	
	R	- 481.75			
	ĸ	- 401.75			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2217.	Urban Development				
80.	General				
797.	Transfers to/ from Reserv	e Funds and			
	Deposit Accounts				
(03)	Rajasthan Transport Infra	structure			
	Development Fund				
[09]	Transfer in budget head 8	. ,			
	Surcharge of RTIDF in R	ajasthan Stamp			
	Act (TSP)				
	0	6,911.00			
			5,635.42	5,635.42	
	R	- 1,275.58			

Provision of ₹ 2,610.00 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less transfer of amount to the respective funds. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 797. Transfers to/ from Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts
- (04) Schemes Operated under Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [03] Transfer in Budget Head 8229-200-(10) of Rajasthan Urban Development Fund (TSP)

O 2,000.00

R - 2,000.00

Entire provision of \mathbf{R} 2,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to *Rajasthan Urban Development Fund*. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

••

- 2225. Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities
 - 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (06) Through the Director, Social Justice and Empowerment Department
 - [01] Scholarships and Stipends for Scheduled Tribes

O 30,500.00 R - 5,143.52 25,356.48 25,356.48

Provision of ₹ 5,143.52 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India.

					_
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (09)	Welfare of Scheduled Castes Tribes, Other Backward Clas Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under special pla Area Development (Tribal W Grants for Coaching to tribal	sses and un for Tribal Velfare Fund)			
	0	520.00	133.45	133.45	
intima	R Reasons for surrendering th ted (July 2023).	- 386.55	₹ 386.55 lakh on	31 March 2023	have not been
796. (09)	Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under special pla Area Development (Tribal W Marwar Regional Tribal Dev Board	n for Tribal /elfare Fund)			
	O R	500.00 - 445.00	55.00	55.00	
intima	Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023).	,	₹ 445.00 lakh on	31 March 2023	have not been
796. (18)	Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Schemes operated under Arti of the Constitution Other Miscellaneous Program Development under Article 2 Constitution	icle 275(1) nme for Tribes			
	O R	982.83	511.60	511.60	
from th	Provision of ₹ 471.23 lakh ne Government of India. How	was surrendered			

02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (23) Assistance to Schedule Tribe Farmers under Pradhan Mantri KUSUM Yojana
- [01] Schemes operated under Article 275 (1) of Constitution

O 500.00 R - 500.00

Entire provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of approval from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

••

	GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
2225.	Welfare of Scheduled Caste	,				
	Tribes, Other Backward Cla Minorities	asses and				
02.	Welfare of Scheduled Tribe	S				
	Tribal Area Sub-plan					
(26)	Development of Particularly	y Vulnerable				
	Tribal Groups					
[01]	Education for PVTG Devel					
	Livelihood and other Misce	llaneous				
	Programme					
	0	259.00				
	D	014.00	45.00	45.00		
	R	- 214.00				
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 214.00 lakh or	n 31 March 2023 h	ave not been	

- 2230. Labour, Employment and Skill
 - Development
 - 02. Employment Service

 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan(08) Mukhyamantri Yuva Sambal Yojana
 - [01] Unemployment Allowance

0 12,010.00 7,599.04 7.599.04 R - 4,410.96

Provision of ₹ 4,410.96 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in expenditure ceiling of Mukhyamantri Yuva Sambal Yojana in the revised estimates and non-distribution of dresses to beneficiaries.

- 2235. Social Security and Welfare
 - 02. Social Welfare
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (15) Indira Mahila Shakti Yojana
 - [06] Health Awareness and Free Sanitary Napkin Distribution (UDAAN)

0	2,800.00		
S	2,100.00	3,911.33	3,911.33
R	- 988.67		

Provision of ₹ 2,100.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for distribution of free sanitary napkins was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 988.67 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less distribution of free sanitary napkins by the Rajasthan Medical Services Corporation Limited resulting in non-release of third instalment.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (15) Indira Mahila Shakti Yojana
- [08] For Encouragement and Honour

0	282.76			
		1.66	1.66	
R	- 281.10			

Provision of ₹ 281.10 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of less applications for prizes on Mahila Diwas.

.... **.** .

••

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2235.	Social Security and Welf	are			
60.	Other Social Security and	d Welfare			
100	Programmes	1 ()			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parish	ads/ District			
(01)	level Panchayats Through the Social Justic	e and			
(01)	Empowerment Departme				
[11]	Indira Gandhi National C				
	for Scheduled Tribes	C			
	0	7,931.00			
			6,603.91	6,603.91	
	R	- 1,327.09			
60.	Other Social Security and	l Welfare			
	Programmes				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parish	ads/ District			
(01)	level Panchayats	1			
(01)	Through the Social Justic Empowerment Departme				
[12]	Indira Gandhi National V				
[12]	for Scheduled Tribes				
	0	3,811.00			
	~	5,011.00	3,073.18	3,073.19	+ 0.01
	R	- 737.82	·	·	
				1 1 01 16	1 2022 1

Provision of \gtrless 2,064.91 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and accordingly less expenditure incurred on administrative charges.

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (02) Mukhya Mantri Vridhjan Samman Pension Yojana
- [03] Mukhya Mantri Vridhjan Samman Pension Yojana for Scheduled Tribes

0	82,200.00		
		72,168.49	72,168.49
R	- 10,031.51		

Provision of \gtrless 10,031.51 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to nonpayment of pension to pensioners because of migration of existing pensioners/ lack of physical verification/ wrong bank account of pensioners and death of pensioners.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
	Social Security and Welfa Other Social Security and Programmes				
	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats				
	Mukhya Mantri Vidhwa S Pension Yojana				
[03]	Mukhya Mantri Vidhwa S Pension Yojana for Sched				
	0	32,400.00	27,644.88	27,644.88	
	R	- 4,755.12	27,011.00	27,011.00	••
60.	Other Social Security and	Welfare			
196.	Programmes Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ads/ District			
(04)	level Panchayats Mukhya Mantri Vishesh Y	logya Jan			
[03]	Samman Pension Yojana Mukhya Mantri Vishesh Y Samman Pension Yojana Tribes				
	0	8,300.00	7,288.65	7,288.65	
	R	- 1,011.35	7,288.05	7,288.05	
60.	Other Social Security and Programmes	Welfare			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats	ads/ District			
(06)	 6) Vridhjan Krishak Samman Pension Yojana for Small and Marginal Farmers 				
[03]	Vridhjan Krishak Sammar Yojana for Small and Mar Scheduled Tribes	n Pension			
	0	3,900.00	2 022 64	2 022 64	
	R	- 976.36	2,923.64	2,923.64	

Provision of ₹ 6,742.83 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-payment of pension to pensioners because of migration of existing pensioners/ lack of physical verification/ wrong bank account of pensioners and death of pensioners.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2236.	Nutrition				
02.	Distribution of nutritious f	ood and			
	beverages				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(01)	Through the Integrated Ch	ild Development			
	Services Department				
[14]	National Nutrition Mission	n (N.N.M.)			
	0	2,898.19			
	-	_,	1,150.07	1,150.05	- 0.02
	R	- 1,748.12	,	,	

Provision of ₹ 1,748.12 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due mainly to (i) the State share was transferred to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the Scheme in proportion to the opening balance of Central share of the Nutrition Mission, which was less than the original budget estimates, (ii) non-receipt of Central share from the Government of India during the year and (iii) non-receipt of approval from Finance Department for transferring the State share to the Bank Account of SNA in proportion to balance amount of budget provision.

02.	Distribution of nutritious fo	od and			
	beverages				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(01)	Through the Integrated Chil	ld Development			
	Services Department				
[15]	Pradhanmantri Matra Vanda	ana Yojana			
	(P.M.M.V.Y.)	-			
	0	1,870.71			
	0	1,070.71	878.01	877.94	- 0.07
	R	- 992.70	070.01	077.94	0.07
	1	<i>JJ2.</i> 10			

Provision of ₹ 992.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

- 2401. Crop Husbandry
 - 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
 - (07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - [03] Grants for water plan

0

20,400.01

R - 20,400.01

Reasons for re-appropriating the entire provision of ₹ 20,400.01 lakh to other heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

•••

••

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
- [17] National Food Security Mission-Wheat

0	213.00			
		48.83	48.83	
R	- 164.17			

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
	Crop Husbandry				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats				
	(07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan				
[18]	National Food Security Mission-Pulses				
	O 3,900.00	1,464.83	1,464.83		
	R - 2,435.17	1,404.83	1,404.85		
Provision of ₹ 2,599.34 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of third instalment from the Government of India as the second instalment was released in the month of March, 2023 by the Government of India.					
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats				
(07)	For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan				
[23]	National Agriculture Extension Mission- Agriculture Extension				

0	807.00	584.41	584.41
R	- 222.59	50111	56111

•••

••

Provision of ₹ 222.59 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of Central and State share in the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme in last working days of March, 2023 as the third instalment of Central shared was received on 24-03-2023.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
- [24] National Agriculture Extension Mission-Agriculture Engineering

U	U	U				
0			500.00			
				167.08	167.09	+0.01
R		-	- 332.92			

Provision of ₹ 332.92 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to sanction of second instalment was received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 but could not be credited in treasury till last day of financial year, as a result, the Central and State share could not be transferred to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
- [29] Paramparagat Krishi Vikas Yojana

0	1,135.46		
		145.05	145.05
R	- 990.41		

Provision of ₹ 990.41 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

•••

..

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ds/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(07)	For district level establish	nent expenditure			
	under Tribal Area Sub-plan	1			
[33]	Seed Development				
	0	335.45			
	-		4.34	4.34	
	R	- 331.11			

Provision of ₹ 331.11 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to the expenditure related to this scheme was incurred through *Mukhyamantri Krishak Sathi Yojana* and only pending liabilities was paid under the scheme.

196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
(07) For district establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
[34] National Food Security Mission Nutritious Grains
O 520.00 R - 159.16

Provision of ₹ 159.16 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of third instalment from the Government of India as the second instalment was released in the month of March, 2023 by the Government of India.

..

..

..

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (08) District Level Agricultural Schemes in Special Component
- [32] Grant for agriculture equipments

O 1,800.00

R - 1,800.00

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (08) District Level Agricultural Schemes in Special Component
- [34] Assistance to landless labours

O 1,800.00

R - 1,800.00

Entire provision of \gtrless 3,600.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to the expenditure incurred from *Krishak Kalyan Kosh* under *Mukhyamantri Krishak Sathi Yojana* instead of this head.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
	Assistance to Zilla Parishads	s/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(08)	District Level Agricultural S	chemes in			
	Special Component				
[35]	Assistance to organic farmin	ıg			
	0	180.00			
	R	- 180.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 180.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-implementation of *Rajasthan Organic Farming Mission*.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (51) Through the Horticulture Department
- [03] National Horticulture Mission

O 1,500.00 R - 1,077.50 422.50 422.50 ...

Provision of ₹ 1,077.50 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. Due to prevalent of dry climate in the large area of the State and effect of discriminatory climate conditions on implementation of Horticulture Development Programme, the progress of the scheme could not be made as per the expectation.

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (51) Through the Horticulture Department
- [04] Assistance for conversion from flow irrigation to drip irrigation (Pradhanmantri

Krishi Sinchai Yojana-Micro Irrigation)

O 3,900.00 R - 1,571.33 2,328.67 ...

Provision of ₹ 1,571.33 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less interest shown by the farmers because of less grant as the cost fixed by the Government of India was being less than the prevalent unit cost of drip plants resulted in less applications received online. The interest of the farmers in the scheme remained also less because no specific grant category was prescribed for tribal farmers under the Micro Irrigation Scheme. Besides, last instalment was received late from the Government of India, non-submission of bills to the treasuries in the last week of financial year and non-passing of bills of grants from bank account of Single Nodal Agency, were also the causes of saving.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (51) Through the Horticulture Department
- [06] Assistance for Establishment of Fruit

Gardens

0	422.00		
		0.48	0.48
R	- 421.52		

Provision of ₹ 421.52 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to release of the subsidy for establishment of fruit gardens from *Krishak Kalyan Kosh* instead of this head.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(51)	Through the Horticulture	Department			
[09]	Additional assistance on (Green House			
	0	1,300.01			
	R	- 1,300.01			

Entire provision of \mathbf{E} 1,300.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to release of the additional 20 *per cent* subsidy for establishment of Green House and Shed net House from *Krishak Kalyan Kosh* instead of this head.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (51) Through the Horticulture Department
- [11] Additional assistance on solar pump set

O 1,400.00 R - 692.15 O 1,400.00 707.85 707.85 ...

Provision of ₹ 692.15 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-establishment of Solar Energy Pump Plant as per target because of non-finalisation of rates and firm after the completion of agreement with ENRI in May, 2022.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (64) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A.)
- [01] Through the Agriculture Department

0 745.00 244.14 244.14 •• R - 500.86 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan (64) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A.) [02] Through the Horticulture Department 1,153.50 0 305.86 305.86 •• - 847.64 R

Provision of ₹ 1,348.50 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less transfer of funds to the bank account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme as the second instalment was received on 29-03-2023 from the Government of India as a result, funds could not be credited to the portal of Finance Department.

••

••

•••

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (64) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A.)
- [12] Through the Dairy Department
 - O 450.00
 - R 450.00

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(64)	Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yoja	ana (S.C.A.)			
[13]	Assistance to RajFed				
	(through the Co-operative D	epartment)			
	0	360.00			
	R	- 360.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 810.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to the bank account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme as the second instalment was received on 29-03-2023 from the Government of India as a result, funds could not be credited to the portal of Finance Department.

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (71) National Food Security Mission
- [05] National Food Security Mission-Oil Seed

O 471.94 241.50 241.50 ... R - 230.44

Provision of ₹ 230.44 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (80) Assistance for P.M. KUSUM Component
- [01] Through Horticulture Department

O 3,900.00 R - 1,502.76 2,397.24 2,397.24 ..

Provision of ₹ 1,502.76 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-establishment of Solar Energy Pump Plant as per target because of non-finalisation of rates and firm after the completion of agreement with ENRI in May, 2022.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (81) Additional Grant for Micro Irrigation
- [01] Through Horticulture Department

O 6,500.00 1,169.04 1,168.90 - 0.14 R - 5,330.96

Provision of ₹ 5,330.96 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less interest shown by the farmers because of less grant as the cost fixed by the Government of India was being less than the prevalent unit cost of drip plants resulted in less applications received online. The interest of the farmers in the scheme remained also less because no specific grant category was prescribed for tribal farmers under the *Micro Irrigation Scheme*.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2403. Animal Husband796. Tribal Area Sub(01) Animal Husband[29] Grants for CattleScheme	-plan dry Department			
O R	500.00 - 467.69	32.31	32.31	

Provision of ₹ 467.69 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-taking of decision on the payment of outstanding bills of the executing agency J.K. after the completion of scheme in the month of May, 2022.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (13) Hazard Management
- [01] Insurance of Cattle and Cattleman

O 435.00 R - 295.00 140.00

Provision of ₹ 295.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) from Insurance Companies as per the budget declaration and non-starting of scheme.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (17) Establishment and Strengthening of Veterinary Hospital and Dispensaries
- [01] Veterinary Health and Disease Control Programme (Mobile Veterinary Unit)

0	636.00
R	- 636.00

Entire provision of ₹ 636.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of scheme.

•••

••

••

- 797. Transfer to Reserve Fund/ Deposit Accounts
- (02) Transfer to Rajasthan Cow Protection and Promotion Fund
- [03] Transfer to Budget Head 8229-00-104 (02) of Rajasthan Cow Protection and Promotion Fund

O 30,000.00 R - 11,700.00 18,300.00

Reasons for re-appropriating the provision of ₹ 11,700.00 lakh to other heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796.	Forestry and Wild Life Forestry Tribal Area Sub-plan Externally aided Rajasthar Bio-diversity Project Phas	•			
	O R	163.33 - 163.33		86.09	+ 86.09
of ₹ 86	R Reasons for surrendering t 5.09 lakh incurred without p	he entire provision			expenditure
796. (04)	Afforestation and Ecology Tribal Area Sub-plan Net Present Value of Fores Expenditure under Net Pre Forest Land	st Land			
	0	1,790.00 - 229.32	1,560.68	1,567.27	+ 6.59
	R	- 229.32	1,500.00	1,507.27	1 0.37
	Provision of ₹ 229.32 lakh	was surrendered of	n 31 March 2023 du	e to less execution o	f works.
	Reasons for the final exces	ss of ₹ 6.59 lakh ha	ve not been intimate	d (July 2023).	
796.	Co-operation Tribal Area Sub-plan Interest Grants to Co-oper	ative Institutions			
	0	9,721.00			
	R	- 7,812.00	1,909.00	1,909.00	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of a	₹ 7,812.00 lakh on	31 March 2023 ha	ve not been
05. 196. (07)	Special Programmes for R Waste Land Development Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Pradhanmantri Krishi Sinc (PMKSY) Watershed Com Functional related (for Sch	ds/ District hai Yojana nponent			
	0	6,300.00	4,751.86	4,751.86	
	R	- 1,548.14	1,701100	1,701100	

Provision of \gtrless 1,548.14 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-utilization of 75 *per cent* of the amount released earlier due to which additional funds were not demanded from the Finance Department.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2501.	Special Programmes for R	ural Development			
05.	Waste Land Development	1			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ads/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(10)	Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay	Yojana			
[02]	Jal Sanchay Yojana (Sche	duled Tribes)			
	0	5,600.00			
			175.24	175.24	
	R	- 5,424.76			

Provision of ₹ 5,424.76 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds because of late approval of Draft Project Report for implementation of *Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay Yojana*-Second Stage.

- 06. Self- Employment Programme
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) National Rural Livelihood Mission
- [02] Grants (For Scheduled Tribes)

0	14,760.00		
		7,761.56	7,761.56
R	- 6,998.44		

Provision of \gtrless 6,998.44 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 in view the unspent amount available under the scheme as on 01-04-2022 and as per the guidelines of the *National Rural Livelihood Mission*.

- 06. Self-Employment Programme
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (10) Deen Dayal Upadhyay Grameen Kaushal Yojana (DDU - GKY)
- [02] Grants

0	2,000.00
R	- 2,000.00

Entire provision of ₹ 2,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

..

..

2505. Rural Employment

- 01. National Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (02) Pradhanmantri Awas Yojana-Rural
- [01] Pradhanmantri Awas Yojana-Rural (Scheduled Tribes)

0	2,38,077.00	85,867.97	85,867.97
R	- 1,52,209.03		,

Provision of ₹ 1,52,209.03 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. The Government of India has directed to the State Government to complete the sanctioned progressive houses of 2021-22 in place of the new target.

	Head	T	Cotal grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Other Rural Development	0			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats	ds/ District			
(04)	Assistance to Zilla Parishad recommendations of State	Finance			
[03]	Commission (3% of Total Functional/ Activities (For	,			
[05]	Tribes)	Scheduled			
	0	4,979.10	4,418.87	4,418.87	
	R	- 560.23	4,410.07	4,410.07	
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of \mathbf{R}	560.23 lakh on	31 March 2023 hav	ve not been
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats	ds/ District			
(05)	To District Rural Developr establishment expenditure	nent Agency for			
[02]	Functional related (for Sch	eduled Tribes)			
	0	446.26			
	R	- 446.26			

Entire provision of ₹ 446.26 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to close the scheme by the Government of India.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats(40) Swachh Bharat Mission (Rural)
- (for Scheduled Tribes) [01] Functional/ Activities

i unetronui, i ien intes			
0	22,750.00		
		8,133.90	8,133.90
R	- 14,616.10		

Provision of ₹ 14,616.10 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

•••

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (42) Rashtriya Gram Swaraj Abhiyan
- [02] Functional/ Activities

O 910.00 R - 910.00

Entire provision of ₹ 910.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
196. (43)	Other Rural Development Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats General Basic Grant for Z under the recommendation Finance Commission General Basic Grant (for S	ads/ District filla Parishad ns of Central			
	0	2,008.13	070 46	070 46	
	R	- 1,028.67	979.46	979.46	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of s	₹ 1,028.67 lakh or	n 31 March 2023	have not been
197. (05)	Assistance to Block Panch Intermediate level Pancha Grants for Panchayat Sam recommendations of State Commission (12% of tota Functional/ Activities (for	yats itis under the Finance I provision)			
	0	19,916.40	14,991.91	14,991.91	
	R	- 4,924.49	,		
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of s	₹ 4,924.49 lakh or	n 31 March 2023	have not been
(16)	Assistance to Block Panch Intermediate level Pancha General Basic Grant for P under the recommendation Finance Commission General Basic Grant (for S	yats anchayat Samiti ns of Central			
	0	8,032.50	• • • • • •		
	R	- 4,114.71	3,917.79	3,917.79	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of s	₹ 4,114.71 lakh or	n 31 March 2023	have not been
(03)	Assistance to Gram Panch Grant for Gram Panchaya recommendations of State Commission Functional / Activities (fo Tribes)	ts under the Finance			
	0	74,686.50	22 124 00	22 110 20	12 70
	R -	42,562.41	32,124.09	32,110.30	- 13.79

Reasons for re-appropriating the provision of \gtrless 42,562.41 lakh to other heads on 31 March 2023 and final saving of \gtrless 13.79 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)				
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
198. Assistance to (34) General Perfo	rmance Grant for Gram nder the recommendations of Commission			
0	10,711.85			
R	- 10,711.85		••	••
	on of ₹ 10,711.85 lakh was re- from the Government of Indi			
under the reco Finance Com	e Grant for Gram Panchayats ommendations of Central			
Ο	30,121.88	14 (92 (1	14 (74)5	0.26
R	- 15,438.27	14,683.61	14,674.25	- 9.36
	e-appropriating the provision 9.36 lakh have not been intima		to other heads on 3	31 March 2023
796. Tribal Area St (02) Mahatma Gan				

- (02) Mahatma Gandhi Jan Bhagidari Vikas Yojana
- [01] For Zila Parishad (Rural Development Cell)

350.00

- 280.00

2,000.00

- 1,800.00

R

0

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 280.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

70.00

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Chief Minister Regional Rural Development Scheme
- [01] Through the Rural Development Department

0

R

2

200.00

..

••

70.00

200.00

00.00

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,800.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) State Grant for Rural Employment
- [01] Through the Rural Development Department

Ο	4,000.00	07.04	07.04	
R	- 3,902.16	97.84	97.84	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 3,902.16 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	030 - ((Contd.)
-----------	---------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2700.	Major Irrigation				
27.	Mahi Project (Commercial)				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(02)	Unit-II (Canals)-Committed				
	0	981.42	807.68	807.68	
	R	- 173.74			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 173.74 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on wages. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Rajasthan Water Sector Restructuring Project for Desert Area
- [01] Through Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North), Hanumangarh_

O 161.76 R - 161.76

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 161.76 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

••

..

2801. Power

- 80. General
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Grant for electric fees
- [01] Assistance to Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nigam
 - Limited

O 8,678.59 R - 8,678.59

Entire provision of ₹ 8,678.59 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to power distribution company which was to be given in lieu of recovering the electric fees from consumer along with electric bills during the year.

80. General

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Grant for electric fees
- [02] Assistance to Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

O 6,279.55 R - 6,279.55

Entire provision of \gtrless 6,279.55 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to power distribution company which was to be given in lieu of recovering the electric fees from consumer along with electric bills during the year.

..

••

Head

Total grant

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh) Excess + Saving -

- 2801. Power
 - 80. General
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (03) Grant for electric fees
 - [03] Assistance to Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

0

8,057.51

- 8.057.51

R

Entire provision of ₹ 8,057.51 lakh was surrendered (₹ 6,710.55 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 1,346.96 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to power distribution company which was to be given in lieu of recovering the electric fees from consumer along with electric bills during the year.

- 80. General
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Grants against deposit amount of compounding of electric theft crime
- [01] Assistance to Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

0	336.00
R	- 336.00

Entire provision of ₹ 336.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to power distribution company in lieu of compounding charges.

- 80. General
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (06) Assistance under KUSUM Yojana for solar energy of grid connected pump sets

[03] Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

0	238.28
R	- 238.28

Entire provision of ₹ 238.28 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Kisan Urja Suraksha evam Utthan Mahabhiyan* (KUSUM) Yojana.

3054. Roads and Bridges

- 04. District and Other Roads
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Maintenance, Renovation and Renewal of Roads
- [01] Maintenance, Renovation and Renewal of Urban Roads except Metro cities

O 5,392.00

R - 5,392.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 5,392.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

..

22	5
23	J

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
3454.	Census Surveys and Statis	tics			
02.	Surveys and Statistics				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(02)	Information Technology a	nd			
	Communication Departme	ent			
[12]	Swan Horizontal				
	0	990.00	252.00	252.00	
	R	- 738.00			

Provision of ₹ 738.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to delay in tender process and availability of unspent amount of previous year with RajCOMP Info Services Limited (RISL).

02. Surveys and Statistics

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [28] Rajnet

0	1,800.00			
		1,008.00	1,008.00	•
R	- 792.00			

Provision of ₹ 792.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to delay in tender process and availability of unspent amount with RajCOMP Info Services Limited under Rajnet Project.

02. Surveys and Statistics

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [36] Start up

O 280.00 R - 280.00

Entire provision of ₹ 280.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) financial assistance in the form of Substance Allowance/ Seed Fund/ Marketing Assistance/ Techno Fund could not be provided to encourage the Start up because of non-receipt of applications as expected and (ii) less organising of workshops.

••

••

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (07) Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Core (RYC)
- [01] Economic and Statistics Department

0	1,060.00		
		443.01	443.01
R	- 616.99		

Provision of $\overline{\epsilon}$ 616.99 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less payment of honorarium because of late starting of *Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Mitra Programme* and less number of interns than estimated, (ii) non-purchase of tablet computers because of non-participation of any firm in tender process and (iii) non-payment of mobile app in the last week of March, 2023.

Head

Total grant

••

..

•••

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)

..

••

Excess + Saving -

- 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics
 - 02. Surveys and Statistics
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (14) Mukhyamantri Digital Seva Yojana
 - [01] Information Technology and Communication Department

S

3,800.00

R - 3,800.00

Provision of ₹ 3,800.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for providing free internet connectivity with smart phone for three years to female head of *Chiranjeevi Families* under *Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme*. However, due to non-completion of tender process, the entire provision of ₹ 3,800.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

- 3475. Other General Economic Services
 - 191. Assistance to Municipal Corporation
 - (02) National Urban Livelihood Mission
 - [03] Development works(For Scheduled Tribes)

0	242.10
R	- 242.10

Entire provision of ₹ 242.10 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (02) National Urban Livelihood Mission
- [03] Development works (For scheduled Tribes)

0	538.85
R	- 538.85

Entire provision of ₹ 538.85 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (02) Indira Gandhi Urban Credit Card Yozana-2021
- [01] Assistance under Indira Gandhi Urban Credit Card Yojana

0	675.00	175.46	175.46
R	- 499.54		

Provision of ₹ 499.54 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	030 - ((Contd.)
------------------	---------	----------

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3475. Other General Econom	ic Services			
796. Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(03) Indira Gandhi Urban E				
Guarantee Yojana				
[01] Through the Local Bod	lies Department			
Ο	4,000.00			
S	3,000.00	6,000.00	6,000.00	
R	- 1,000.00	,	·	

Provision of \gtrless 3,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant to meet expenditure on *Indira Gandhi Urban Employment Guarantee Yojana* was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
113.	Samagra Shiksha				
(02)	Samagra Shiksha under Elemen	itary			
	Education				
[06]	Expenditure on Tribal Area Sub	o-plan			
	(TSP) under Rajasthan State Co	ouncil			
	of Educational Research				
	O 32	20.95			
		-	624.26	624.26	
	R 30	03.31			

Additional funds of ₹ 303.31 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent release of State share.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (08) Establishment/Operations of Schools/ Hostels through the Tribal Area Development Department
- [02] Operation of Ashram Hostels

0	10,398.37			
S	0.01	13,852.05	13,825.68	- 26.37
R	3,453.67			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 3,453.67 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 26.37 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)					
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
 2202. General Education 01. Elementary Educa 796. Tribal Area Sub-p (08) Establishment/Op Hostels through th Development Dep [03] Operation of Maa 	ation lan erations of Schools/ ne Tribal Area partment				
0	9,600.00 998.78	10,598.78	10,473.53	- 125.25	
R 998.78 Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 998.78 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 125.25 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023). 01. Elementary Education 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan					
 (14) Rajasthan Milk N (Mid-day Meal) [01] Milk Nutrition to 	utrition Programme				
O R	0.01 5,564.70	5,564.71	5,564.71		
Reasons for provi 2023 have not been intim	ding additional funds of	₹ 5,564.70 lakh thr	ough re-appropriatio	n on 31 March	
 02. Secondary Educat 796. Tribal Area Sub-p (17) Schemes operated Fund (through the Department) [02] Operation of Spor 	lan under Tribal Welfare Tribal Area Developme	nt			
0	618.96 254.74	873.70	871.99	- 1.71	
R					
Reasons for prov 2023 have not been intim	iding additional funds of ated (July 2023).	f ₹ 254.74 lakh thro	ough re-appropriation	n on 31 March	

- 02. Secondary Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (17) Schemes operated under Tribal Welfare Fund (through the Tribal Area Development Department)
- [04] Academic catalyst to secondary education level boys-girls students

0	3,600.01			
		9,948.04	9,911.38	- 36.66
R	6,348.03			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 6,348.03 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 36.66 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

...

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

	Head	Т		Actual xpenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
03.	University and Higher Education	on			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(04)	Schemes operated under Tribal	Welfare			
	Fund (through the Tribal Area l	Development			
	Department)				
[02]	Academic catalyst to college le	vel boys			
	and girls				
	0	0.01			
	-		2,696.50	2,681.33	- 15.77
	R 2,69	96.49			
	Dessens for providing addition	al funda of ∓ 24	06 10 Jolth through	no oppropriation o	n 21 Manah

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 2,696.49 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 15.77 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

2210. Medical and Public Health

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) Other Hospitals

O 1,571.59 2,687.00 2,686.99 - 0.01 R 1,115.41

Additional funds of ₹ 1,115.41 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to posting on 309 newly created posts because of opening of new medical institutions in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (05) Community Health Centres

O 5,719.09 R 1,303.26 7,022.35 7,022.35

Additional funds of \gtrless 1,303.26 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to posting on newly created posts because of opening of new medical institutions in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [02] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Bikaner

0	1,200.00		
		1,499.57	1,499.57
R	299.57		

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 299.57 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -				
2210. Medical and Public Health	2210. Medical and Public Health						
05. Medical Education, Training and Research							
796. Tribal Area Sub-plan							
(01) Hospitals and Dispensaries	(01) Hospitals and Dispensaries						
[03] Medical College and Associated Group of							
Hospitals, Udaipur							
O 1,350.00							
	1,864.65	1,864.65					
R 514.65							
Additional funds of ₹ 514.65 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of pay and allowances due to filling up the vacant posts of gazetted and non-gazetted personnel's, payment of C.S.P.G. study leave salary arrear (half scholarship) and outstanding payment of							

stipend to PG students and interns from March, 2022.

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [04] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Ajmer

0

R

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 273.14 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

923.95

923.95

••

..

650.81

273.14

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Rajasthan Medical Education Society
- [01] Grants-in-aid

O 4,650.00 R 933.76 5,583.76 5,622.25 + 38.49

Reasons for providing additional funds of $\stackrel{\textbf{F}}{\textbf{F}}$ 933.76 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final excess of $\stackrel{\textbf{F}}{\textbf{F}}$ 38.49 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 06. Public Health
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (06) Nishulk Dava Vitran Yojana
- [02] Grants to Rajasthan Medical Services Corporation

0	8,300.00	10,500.00	10,500.00
R	2,200.00		

Additional funds of ₹ 2,200.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in demand of medicines and surgical sutures under *Mukhyamantri Nishulk Nirogi Rajasthan Dava Yojana*.

GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)

	GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
80. 191. (48)	Urban Development General Assistance to Local Bodies Urban Development Autho Improvement Boards etc. Indira Gandhi Rasoi Yojan Tribal Area Sub-Plan	orities, Town				
	0	0.01	504.02	504.02		
	R	594.91	594.92	594.92		
2023 ł	Reasons for providing add have not been intimated (Jul		₹ 594.91 lakh thro	ugh re-appropriation	on 31 March	
191. (50)	General Assistance to Local Bodies Urban Development Author Improvement Boards etc. Schemes operated from Gr by Central Finance Commi Obligated Grant for Air Im Million Plus Cities (TSP)	orities, Town ant recommende ission	d			
	0	1,968.08	2,809.76	2,809.76		
	R	841.68	_,,	_,		
2023 ł	Reasons for providing add have not been intimated (July		₹ 841.68 lakh thro	ugh re-appropriation	on 31 March	
191. (51)	General Assistance to Local Bodies Urban Development Author Improvement Boards etc. Renovation /Improvement Roads in Local Urban Bod Renovation/ Improvement Roads (TSP)	orities, Town Major Repair of ies				
	0	32.36	202 20	909 90		
	R	776.44	808.80	808.80		
2023 ł	Reasons for providing add have not been intimated (July		₹ 776.44 lakh thro	ugh re-appropriation	on 31 March	
191. (56)	General Assistance to Local Bodies Urban Development Autho Improvement Boards etc. Swacch Bharat Mission–Sa Local Bodies Department-(orities, Town ahari 2.0 (IEC)				
	S	0.01	163 67	163 67		

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 163.66 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

163.66

R

163.67

163.67

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 192. (14)	Urban Development General Assistance to Municipalities Councils Grants under the recommend Finance Commission Incentive Grants for execution the recommendations of Stat	lations of State			
	Commission O	720.95	1,161.97	1,161.97	
	R	441.02			
2023 h	Reasons for providing addit ave not been intimated (July		441.02 lakh throug	h re-appropriation of	on 31 March
192. (52)	General Assistance to Municipalities Councils Indira Gandhi Rasoi Yojana Tribal Area Sub-Plan	/ Municipal			
	0	0.01	1,023.82	1,023.82	
	R	1,023.81	1,023.02	1,025.02	••
2023 h	Reasons for providing addit ave not been intimated (July		1,023.81 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March
192. (56)	General Assistance to Municipalities Councils Renovation /Improvement re Local Urban Bodies Renovation/Improvement re Roads (TSP)	epair of Roads in			
	0	48.52	1 212 20	1 212 20	
	R	1,164.68	1,213.20	1,213.20	
2023 h	Reasons for providing addit ave not been intimated (July		1,164.68 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March
2225. 02. 196.	Welfare of Scheduled Castes Tribes, Other Backward Clas Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Assistance to Zilla Parishads level Panchayats Assistance under Sahayog Y Scheduled Tribes	s, Scheduled sses and s/ District			
	0	1,100.00	2,289.20	2,288.99	- 0.21
	R	1,189.20	2,207.20	2,200.77	- 0.21

Additional funds of \gtrless 1,189.20 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more applications because of inclusion of new categories in *Mukhyamantri Kanyadan Yojana* and more marriages after corona period.

	GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
02. 196.	Welfare of Scheduled Cast Tribes, Other Backward C. Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Trib Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Grant under Palanhar Yoja	lasses and es ds/ District					
	children of Scheduled Trib O R	8,500.00 1,922.10	10,422.10	10,422.10			
	Additional funds of ₹ 1,92		provided through r	e-appropriation on 3	31 March 2023		

Additional funds of $\stackrel{<}{<}$ 1,922.10 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in amount to be given to orphan children from 500 and 1,000 to 1,500 and 2,500 respectively and increase in number of beneficiaries in the month of March, 2023 in comparison to previous year.

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (06) Through the Director, Social Justice and
- Empowerment Department [09] Grants under Anuprati Yojana

] 0100000 000001 11000	product of gamma			
0	400.00			
		834.50	834.50	
R	434.50			

Additional funds of ₹ 434.50 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding liabilities of previous year as the scheme was started in the last quarter of financial year 2021-22.

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (09) Programme under special plan for Tribal Area Development (Tribal Welfare Fund)
- [04] Grants for Public Health

0	1,915.00		
		2,717.66	2,717.66
R	802.66		

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 802.66 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (09) Programme under Special Plan for Tribal Area Development (Tribal Welfare Fund)
- [47] Medical, Health, Dairy, Animal Husbandry, Agriculture, Horticulture, KUSUM, Skill Promotion etc. Programme under Tribal Development Fund

0	1,800.00			
		6,964.05	6,964.05	
R	5,164.05			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 5,164.05 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

...

		GRANT No. ()30 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (09)	Welfare of Scheduled Caste Tribes, Other Backward Cla Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Tribe Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special F Area Development (Tribal V Other Programme under Tri	asses and es Plan for Tribal Welfare Fund)			
	O R	350.00 1,625.48	1,975.48	1,975.48	
2023 h	Reasons for providing addi have not been intimated (July		1,625.48 lakh thro	ough re-appropriatio	n on 31 March
796. (16)	Welfare of Scheduled Tribe Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special F Tribal Area Development (7 Fund) Grants for operation of Ashr	Plan for Bikhri Tribal Welfare			
	O R	582.11 171.73	753.84	747.58	- 6.26
2022	Reasons for providing add and final saving of $\mathbf{z} \in 26$ lab	itional funds of ₹			n on 31 March

2023 and final saving of ₹ 6.26 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (16) Programme under Special Plan for Bikhri Tribal Area Development (Tribal Welfare Fund)
- [03] Grants for educational catalytic to secondary education level for boys-girls students

0	1,741.00			
		2,910.33	2,909.60	- 0.73
R	1,169.33			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,169.33 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (17) Saharia Development (Tribal Welfare Fund)
- [03] Operation of Ashram hostels

0	786.61			
		1,039.89	1,039.54	- 0.35
R	253.28			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 253.28 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

2/	15
~	tJ

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (17)	Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Tribes, Other Backward Class Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Saharia Development (Tribal Fund) Grants for Educational catalyti education level boys-girls stud O	welfare to Secondary			
		328.56	359.56	357.66	- 1.90
2023 h	Reasons for providing additionave not been intimated (July 2)	onal funds of ₹	328.56 lakh throug	h re-appropriation o	n 31 March
796. (17)	Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Saharia Development (Tribal Fund) Grants for Educational catalytic level boys-girls students				
	0	0.01	551.95	551.95	
	R	551.94			
2023 h	Reasons for providing additionave not been intimated (July 20		551.94 lakh throug	h re-appropriation o	n 31 March
796. (17)	Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Saharia Development (Tribal Fund) Grants for Integrated Developm for Saharia				
	0 3,	450.00	4,130.05	4,130.05	
	R	680.05	4,150.05	4,150.05	
Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 680.05 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).					
796.	Welfare of Scheduled Tribes Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special Sch MADA region development (Tribal Welfare Fund) Grants for Educational catalyte education level for boys-girls	ic to college			
	0	0.01	247.65	247.35	- 0.30
	D	217 61			

R

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 247.64 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

247.64

GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (21)	Welfare of Scheduled Cast Tribes, Other Backward Cl Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special for MADA region develop (Tribal Welfare Fund) Grants for Educational cata secondary education level students	lasses and es Scheme ment alytic to			
	O R	1,801.00 1,200.05	3,001.05	2,998.92	- 2.13
Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,200.05 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).					
796. (25)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Special Central Assistance Plan Tribes Development Progr Special Central Assistance	for Tribes Sub amme Under			
	0	2,000.00	8,997.75	8,997.75	

R 6,997.75

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 6,997.75 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 2230. Labour, Employment and Skill Development
 - 02. Employment Service
 - 190. Assistance to Public Sector and other Undertakings
 - (01) Skill Training Programme
 - [02] Rajasthan Skill and Livelihood Development Corporation (For Tribal Area)

0	674.00		
		1,010.00	1,010.00
R	336.00		

Additional funds of ₹ 336.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

	GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
02. 196. (02)	Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare Assistance to Zilla Parishads level Panchayats For District level Offices of Empowerment For Establishment Expenditu Tribal Area Sub-plan	Woman				
	0	409.00	623.65	623.37	- 0.28	
	R	214.65				
payme	Additional funds of ₹ 214.65 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of honorarium to <i>Sathin</i> (woman helper) as per the actual number.					
196. (10)	Social Welfare Assistance to Zilla Parishads level Panchayats Grants for joint assistance Programme and Activities	s/ District				
	0	20.00	205 70	205 70		
	R	285.70	305.70	305.70		
2023 ł	Reasons for providing addit have not been intimated (July		285.70 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March	
796. (06)	Other Social Security and W Programme Tribal Area Sub-plan Life Accident Insurance Sch Through the State Insurance Provident Fund Department	eme				
	0	2,700.00	< 100 00	< 100 00		
	R	3,780.00	6,480.00	6,480.00		
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 3,780 receipt of more claim under <i>I</i>				March 2023	
02. 197. (03)	Nutrition Distribution of nutritious for beverages Assistance to Block Panchay Intermediate Level Panchaya Through the Integrated Child Services Department Honorarium to Sahyogini-Co	vats/ ats d Development				
	0	2,320.00	3,066.00	3,065.88	- 0.12	
	R	746.00	2,000.00	2,002.00	0.12	

Additional funds of ₹ 746.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of honorarium to Asha Sahyogini.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (01)	Nutrition Distribution of nutritious for beverages Tribal Area Sub-plan Through the Integrated Child Services Department Nutrition Crash Programme		ıt		
		5,000.00 1,810.92	16,810.92	16,810.87	- 0.05
payme	Additional funds of ₹ 1,810. nt of outstanding liabilities.	,	provided through re-ap	ppropriation on 31 M	1arch 2023 for
796. (01)	Distribution of nutritious for beverages Tribal Area Sub-plan Through the Integrated Child Services Department Integrated Child Developme	d Developmen			
	O R	1,283.94 239.14	1,523.08	1,523.02	- 0.06
	Additional funds of ₹ 239.14 ease in rates of Aanganwar ies of previous year regarding	4 lakh were pr Uniform by	the Government of I		
796. (01)	Other Social Services Tribal Area Sub-plan Teerth Yatra Yojana Varisth Nagrik Teerth Yatra	Yojana			
	0	200.00	612.00	612.00	

Additional funds of ₹ 412.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

412.00

2403. Animal Husbandry

R

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Animal Husbandry Department
- [02] Veterinary Hospitals and Dispensaries

0	1,986.58			
		2,818.54	2,818.15	- 0.39
R	831.96			

Additional funds of ₹ 831.96 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet (i) expenditure on pay and allowances because of new recruitment of livestock attendants, hiring of veterinary doctors and livestock attendants on contract due to Lumpy Skin Disease in animals and payment of regular pay scale to personnel after completion of probation period, (ii) repairs and renovation work of departmental institutions through Medical Care Relief Society and (iii) payment to civil volunteers provided by the Home Guard Department against the vacant posts of Pashudhan Parichar and Jaldhari.

GRANT No.	030 -	(Contd.)
------------------	-------	----------

	OKAIII 110. 050 - (Conu.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
796. (01)	Animal Husbandry Tribal Area Sub-plan Animal Husbandry Mukhya Mantri Pashudha Dava Yojana	n Nishulk				
	O R	2,112.81 823.64	2,936.45	2,936.45		
meet e	Additional funds of ₹ 823 expenditure on treatment of			ropriation on 31 Ma	arch 2023 to	
796. (01)	Dairy Development Tribal Area Sub-plan Mukhyamantri Dugdh Uty Yojana Grant through the Rajasth Dairy Federation Limited	an Co-operative				
	O R	14,000.00 2,000.00	16,000.00	16,000.00		

Additional funds of ₹ 2,000.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of more grants to Rajasthan Co-operative Dairy Federation Limited due to increase in rate of grant amount of milk from ₹ 2 per litre to ₹ 5 per litre for animal keepers under Mukhyamantri Dudgh Utpadak Sambal Yojana.

- 2501. Special Programmes for Rural Development
 - 06. Self-Employment Programmes
 - 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
 - (14) Rajasthan Mahila Nidhi Credit Co-operative Federation Limited
 - [02] Grants for Mahila Nidhi (for Scheduled Tribes)

S

R

S

939.98

..

+939.98

Reasons for incurring the expenditure of ₹ 939.98 lakh without provision have not been intimated (July 2023).

0.02

- 0.02

- 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (43) General Basic Grant for Zilla Parishad under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission
- [05] General Basic (Tide) Grant (for Scheduled Tribes)

0.01 598.08 598.08 598.07 R

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 598.07 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT No.	030 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
197. (16)	Other Rural Developmen Assistance to Block Pance Intermediate level Pancha General Basic Grant for H under the recommendation Finance Commission General Basic (Tide) Gra (for Scheduled Tribes)	hayats/ ayats Panchayat Samiti ns of Central			
	S	0.01	2 202 21	2 202 21	
	R	2,392.30	2,392.31	2,392.31	
2023 h	Reasons for providing ad have not been intimated (Ju		2,392.30 lakh throu	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March
(35)	Assistance to Gram Pance General Basic Grant for C under the recommendation Finance Commission General Basic (Tied) Gra (for Scheduled Tribes)	Gram Panchayats ns of Central			
	S	0.01			
	R	8,996.77	8,996.78	8,990.97	- 5.81
2023 a	Reasons for providing ad and final saving of ₹ 5.81 la			• • • •	on 31 March
80. 796. (02)	 and final saving of ₹ 5.81 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023). Power General Grant for non-increasing of Power Tariff Assistance to Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited 				
	0	91,151.40			
	R	25,095.48	1,16,246.88	1,16,246.88	
796. (02)	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Grant for non-increasing Assistance to Jodhpur Vie				

- [02] Assistance to Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited
 - O 1,27,699.37 R 41,001.32 1,68,700.69

•••

GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 796. (02)	Power General Tribal Area Sub-plan Grant for non-increasing Assistance to Ajmer Vid Nigam Limited		f		
	0	75,435.45	00 214 04	00 214 04	
	R	75,435.45 23,878.59	99,314.04	99,314.04	
Additional funds of ₹ 89,975.39 lakh under the above three heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to the actual tariff subsidy given by the Power Distribution Companies during 2022-23 to power consumers was released as a grant by the State Government to these companies.					
796. (07)	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Assistance through Direct to provide relief in electr agricultural consumers Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nig	icity rates to	fer		
	0	979.61	1 225 02	1 275 07	
	R	979.61 395.46	1,375.07	1,375.07	
to relea	Additional funds of ₹ 39 ase of funds for implemen			-	
796. (11)	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Grant for acquisition of l Distribution Company Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nig				
	0	0.01	471.07	471.07	

471.07 471.07 ••• R 471.06 80. General 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan (11) Grant for acquisition of loss of Power **Distribution Company** [02] Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited Ο 0.01 24,710.70 24,710.70 •• 24,710.69 R

Additional funds of ₹ 25,181.75 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for releasing the subsidy to Power Distribution Companies to cover the 60 per cent losses of Companies relating to financial year 2021-22.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
	Power				
	General				
	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(12)	Grants(tariff grant) receiv				
	State Government to the Distribution Corporation				
[01]	Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nig				
[01]					
	S	0.01	3,416.28	3,416.28	
	R	3,416.27	5,410.28	5,410.28	
80	General				
	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
	Grants(tariff grant) receiv	able from the			
	State Government to the				
	Distribution Corporation				
[02]	Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran N	igam Limited			
	S	0.01			
			10,272.08	10,272.08	
	R	10,272.07			
80.	General				
	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(12)	Grants(tariff grant) receiv				
	State Government to the				
[02]	Distribution Corporation				
[03]	Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nig				
	S	0.01		1 - 1 1 - 1	
	D	4 5 1 1 6 2	4,511.64	4,511.64	
	R	4,511.63			
	Additional funds of ₹	18.199.97 lakh	under the above	three heads were	provided through

Additional funds of ₹ 18,199.97 lakh under the above three heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding tariff subsidy to Power Distribution Companies.

2851. Village and Small Industries

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (05) Grant to Rajasthan Khadi and Village Industries Board

0	170.00			
		355.00	355.00	
R	185.00			

Additional funds of ₹ 185.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to release of more grants to Rajasthan Khadi and Village Industries Board under *Khadi Kamgar Arthik Protsahan Yojana* in compliance to declaration made in budget speech.

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2851.	Village and Small Industries			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan			
(31)	Dr. Bhimrao Ambedkar Rajasthan Da	alit,		
	Aadivasi Uddhyam Protsahan Yojana	a-2022		
[01]	Commissioner, Industries Departmen	t		
	S 0.05	107 10	107 10	
	R 187.13	187.18	187.18	••

Additional funds of ₹ 187.13 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for implementation of Dr. Bhimrao Ambedkar Rajasthan Dalit, Adiwasi Uddhyam Protsahan Yojana.

- 3451. Secretariat- Economic Services
- 797. Transfers to/ from Reserve Fund/ **Deposit** Accounts
- (02) Through the Department of Personnel
- [03] Transfer in Budget Head 8229-200-06-01 of Rajasthan Development and Poverty Mitigating Fund - TSP

S 0.01 59,624.00 59.624.00 59,623.99 R

Additional funds of ₹ 59,623.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to Rajasthan Development and Poverty Mitigation Fund in accordance with the provision made in the Rajasthan Fiscal Responsibility and Budget Management Act, 2005.

As per the Article 6-A of the Act, "The own tax receipts of the State in any year in excess of 17.5% over previous year and any other revenue receipts, as the State Government may think fit, shall, if the State Legislature by appropriation made by law in this behalf so provides, be credited to the Fund in the ensuing year".

- 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics
 - 02. Surveys and Statistics
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (02) Information Technology and **Communication Department**
 - [03] District Office

0

R

1,152.30

1.285.07

2,437.37

2,437.37

Additional funds of ₹ 1,152.30 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) filling of some vacant posts, (ii) organising of DigFest Jaipur and DigFest Jodhpur and (iii) payment of advertisement for inauguration of Rajeev Gandhi Fintech Digital Institute under DigFest Jodhpur.

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) Information Technology and **Communication Department**
- [22] GIS

R

0 66.00 283.99

349.99

••

••

Additional funds of ₹ 283.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) renovation and maintenance of GIS Platform and ArcGIS, (ii) establishment and maintenance of Smart Mapping and Navigation Platform, (iii) maintenance and development GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App and Workflow Management System, (iv) expert services for GIS, (v) implementation of 3D city of Jaipur and (vi) maintenance of building plan approval system with new works as (a) establishment of digital museum, expert services hiring for development and maintenance of GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App, (b) exhibition of various events of Augmented Reality (AR)/ Virtual Reality (VR) initiatives/ Technologies, (c) purchase of computing infrastructure, (d) renovation and maintenance of satellite imagery and image processing platform and (e) purchase of other software tools/ platforms/ services.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3454.	Census Surveys and Statistic	S			
02.	Surveys and Statistics				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(02)	Information Technology and				
	Communication Department				
[23]	Raj Sampark				
	0	392.00	887.00	887.00	
	R	495.00			

Additional funds of ₹ 495.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in seats of Call Centre from 400 seats to 1,000 seats for strengthening the 181 CM Helpline in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

2,040.00

660.00

02. Surveys and Statistics

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (06) Rajasthan Jan Aadhaar Yojana
- [02] Rajasthan Jan Aadhaar Authority

0

2,700.00

2,700.00

••

••

R

Additional funds of ₹ 660.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 (i) to release the funds for expenditure on modification in Electronic Public Distribution System software, development of Jan Aadhar Application, migration on platform etc. to RajCOMP Info Services Limited for providing benefits of Public Distribution System through Jan Aadhar Card, (ii) to meet expenditure on distribution of Jan Aadhar Card through Indian Postal Department and (iii) to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances due to filling up the vacant posts.

3456. Civil Supplies

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) National Food Security Scheme
- [02] Antyodaya Families Anna Yojana

0	4,494.50		
		6,083.00	6,083.00
R	1,588.50		

GRANT No. 03	80 - (Contd.)
--------------	---------------

]	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3456. Civil	Supplies			
796. Triba	l Area Sub-plan			
(03) Natio	nal Food Security Scheme			
[03] For F	amilies other than Antyoda	/a		
Fami	lies Anna Yojana			
0	5,00			
_		9,232.19	9,232.20	+ 0.01
R	4,23	.19		

Additional funds of ₹ 5,820.69 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more funds from the Government of India under *National Food Security Scheme* for distribution of free wheat because of extension of *Pradhan Mantri Garib Kalyan Yojana* for the year 2022-23 in view of COVID-19.

6. In view of final saving/ excess under the following heads, augmentation/ reduction of provision was unnecessary:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
113.	Samagra Shiksha				
(01)	Samagra Shiksha under	Elementary			
	Education				
[03]	Expenditure on Tribal	Area Sub-plan			
	under Samagra Siksha				
	0	1,39,855.01			
	-	_,,	1,41,979.34	1,14,463.77	- 27,515.57
	R	2,124.33	, ,	, ,	,

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 2,124.33 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 27,515.57 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

2700. Major Irrigation

- 27. Mahi Project (Commercial)
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Other Expenditure Committed

O 7,645.40 R - 7,645.40 ... 7,802.92 + 7,802.92

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 7,645.40 lakh on 31 March 2023 and expenditure of ₹ 7,802.92 lakh incurred without provision have not been intimated (July 2023).

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 2,68,489.45 lakh, Provision of ₹ 30,000.39 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 30,000.21 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 0.18 lakh) through supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 2,68,489.45 lakh, a sum of ₹ 640.05 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 77,881.07 lakh, ₹ 63,792.59 lakh, ₹ 1,27,929.14 lakh, ₹ 66,786.18 lakh and ₹ 2,68,489.45 lakh respectively, ranging from 17.34 *per cent* to 42.25 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
796. (02)	Capital Outlay on Police Tribal Area Sub-plan Police Awas Construction Works				
	O R	1,250.00 - 402.04	847.96	847.96	

Provision of ₹ 402.04 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. 796. (03)	Capital Outlay on Public General Tribal Area Sub-plan General Building (Jail D Other Buildings				
	O R	1,524.98 - 509.05	1,015.93	1,015.93	
796. (04)	General Tribal Area Sub-plan General Building (Police Other Buildings	e Department)			
	O R	859.00 - 259.00	600.00	600.00	

Provision of ₹ 768.05 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4059.	Capital Outlay on Public	Works			
80.	General				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(05)	Judicial Building (Tribal	Area Sub-plan)			
	0	2,500.00			
			1,034.66	1,034.66	
	R	- 1,465.34			
	Provision of ₹ 1,465.34 1	akh was surrender	ed on 31 March 202	23 due to less receipt	of funds from

Provision of ₹ 1,465.34 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 4202. Capital Outlay on Education, Sports,
 - Art and Culture
 - 01. General Education
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (04) Secondary Education
 - [90] Construction Works

0

1,526.85

R

- 1,526.85

Entire provision of ₹ 1,526.85 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-completion of construction works.

- 01. General Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (14) Model Schools
- [01] Model Schools Construction Works

O 440.00 R - 440.00

Entire provision of ₹ 440.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-completion of construction works.

••

..

••

..

••

••

- 01. General Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (16) Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksha Abhiyan
- [01] Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksha Abhiyan -Construction Works

0	362.00
R	- 362.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 362.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	030 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

	Head	Total gra	ant	Actua expendit (<i>₹in lal</i>	ture	Excess + Saving -
4202.	Capital Outlay on Education, Sports,					
	Art and Culture					
01.	General Education					
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan					
(19)	Construction Works in Secondary Sch	nools				
	under NABARD RIDF XXIV					
[01]	Construction of Government Seconda	ry				
	Schools					
	O 405.00					
	R - 405.00		••		••	••
sanctio	Entire provision of ₹ 405.00 lakh v on under NABARD Schemes.	vas surrendered o	on 31 N	March 2023	due to	non-receipt of

- 01. General Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (20) Samagra Shiksha under Elementary Education
- [01] Expenditure on construction works under Samagra Shiksha

0	2,600.00
R	- 2,600.00

Entire provision of ₹ 2,600.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

••

••

••

- 01. General Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (21) Samagra Shiksha under Secondary Education
- [01] Samagra Shiksha construction works under Secondary Education

O 9,500.00 R - 8,224.77 1,275.23 1,275.23

Entire provision of ₹ 8,224.77 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of sanction under NABARD Schemes.

- 01. General Education
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (23) Govind Guru Tribal University, Banswara
- [01] Construction Work in Govind Guru Tribal University, Banswara

0	500.00	312.50	312.50
R	- 187.50	512.50	512.50

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 187.50 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

25	(O
25	ッフ

•••

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

		011111111	(20111)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02.	Capital Outlay on Education Art and Culture Technical Education Tribal Area Sub-plan Through the Director, Techn	-			
	O R	682.14 - 314.47	367.67	367.67	
the Pu	Provision of ₹ 314.47 lakh blic Works Department for co				-
01. 796. (02)	Capital Outlay on Medical an Urban Health Services Tribal Area Sub-plan Modernisation, Strengthenir and Up-gradation of Departh Through the Director, Medic Services	ig, Renewal nent	h		
	0	312.33			
	R	- 312.33			

Entire provision of ₹ 312.33 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-purchase of machinery and equipment because of non-completion of construction works in time.

- 02. Rural Health Services
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) NABARD Loan based Schemes
- [01] Construction of Health Sub-Centres

0	668.00			
		373.17	373.17	
R	- 294.83			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 294.83 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Rural Health Services
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (05) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [01] National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)

0	5,421.00		
		2,117.18	2,117.18
R	- 3,303.82		

Provision of ₹ 3,303.82 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical a	nd Public Health				
03.	03. Medical Education, Training and Research					
796.	796. Tribal Area Sub-plan					
(01)	Hospital and Dispensaries-M	edical Education				
[02]	Medical College and Assoc	iated				
	Group of Hospitals, Udaipu	r				
	0	495.01				
			200.27	177.23	- 23.04	
	R	- 294.74				

Provision of ₹ 294.74 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in expenditure ceiling, slow progress of works by Public Works Department and non-receipt of administrative and financial sanction for purchase of equipment.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 23.04 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Hospital and Dispensaries-Medical Education
- [04] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Ajmer

R - 222.42

410.00

2,500.00

Provision of ₹ 222.42 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works and less expenditure on machinery and equipment. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

187.58

186.78

••

- 0.80

•••

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) State Cancer Institute
- [01] S.M.S. Medical College, Jaipur

O R

0

- 1,743.72 756.28 756.28 43 72 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less re

Provision of ₹ 1,743.72 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India for purchase of Linear Accelerator Machine and non-receipt of supply of Single Panel Ceiling Mounted DSA for Interventional Radiology and Microwave Ablation Machine.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Tertiary Cancer Care Centre
- [01] Medical College, Bikaner

O 297.00 R - 297.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 297.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

26	1
20	

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical and	d Public Health			
03.	03. Medical Education, Training and Research				
796.	6. Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(03)	3) Tertiary Cancer Care Centre				
[02]	Jhalawar Hospital and Medic	al College			
	0	360.59			
	R -	360.59	••		

Entire provision of ₹ 360.59 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (05) Acceleration in UG Seats
- [02] Medical College, Udaipur

0

R - 703.42 396.58 364.76 - 31.82

Provision of ₹ 703.42 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to slow progress of new works.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 31.82 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,100.00

4,900.00

- 1.960.00

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (05) Acceleration in UG Seats
- [03] Medical College, Ajmer

0

R

2,940.00

••

2,940.00

940.00

••

••

••

Provision of ₹ 1,960.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (06) Elevation of Medical Colleges under PMSSY-Phase III
- [01] Medical College, Udaipur

O 150.01 R - 150.01

Entire provision of ₹ 150.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds to executive agency HSCC Ltd./ HITES for construction of Super Speciality Wing. The payment was to be made to executive agency in proportion to the work done after the review of work.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 796. (08)	Capital Outlay on Medical a Medical Education, Trainin Tribal Area Sub-plan Strengthening and Elevation Colleges in State Governme acceleration in PG Seats-Ph Medical College, Bikaner	g and Research n of Medical ent for			
	O R	650.00 - 270.00	380.00	380.00	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of a	₹ 270.00 lakh on 3	31 March 2023 hav	ve not been
796. (08)	Medical Education, Trainin Tribal Area Sub-plan Strengthening and Elevation Colleges in State Governme acceleration in PG Seats- Pl Medical College, Jodhpur	n of Medical ent for			
	O R	1,800.00 - 700.00	1,100.00	1,098.84	- 1.16
	Provision of ₹ 700.00 lakh	was surrendered o	n 31 March 2023 du	e to non-transfer of	funds to the

Provision of ₹ 700.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme as the sanction for transfer of funds to bank account was released in last hours of financial year.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (08) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats- Phase II

[04] Medical College, Ajmer

	-j		
0	5,500.02		
		3,300.01	3,300.01
R	- 2,200.01		

Provision of ₹ 2,200.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (08) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats- Phase II

[06] Medical College, Kota

0	800.00			
		480.00	480.00	
R	- 320.00			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 320.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NO.	030 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 796. (09)	Capital Outlay on Medical Medical Education, Trainin Tribal Area Sub-plan New Medical College Capital expenditure for new Colleges	ng and Research			
	0	1,650.00			
	R	- 1,650.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering t ted (July 2023).	he entire provision	of ₹ 1,650.00 lakh	on 31 March 2023 h	ave not been
796. (09)	Medical Education, Trainin Tribal Area Sub-plan New Medical College Construction Works	ng and Research			
	S	22,500.00 0.01 - 8,970.01	13,530.00	13,530.00	
	Reasons for the anticipated	l saving of ₹ 8,970.	.01 lakh have not be	en intimated (July 20)23).
796. (12)	Medical Education, Trainin Tribal Area Sub-plan New Public Health College Directorate of Medical Edu	e			
	0	1,000.01			
	R	- 1,000.01	••	••	
intima	Reasons for surrendering t ted (July 2023).	he entire provision	n of ₹ 1,000.01 lakh	on 31 March 2023 h	ave not been
01. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Schen Rural Water Supply Schen	nes			
	0	17,050.75	7,112.82	7,084.42	- 28.40
	R	- 9,937.93	.,	.,	
796. (01)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Schen Nagaur Lift Canal Phase-II				
	0	358.62			
	R	- 322.35	36.27	36.27	

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Sche Construction of Isarda Da (through the Water Resou	mes			
	O R	4,085.61 - 2,902.12	1,183.49	1,156.32	- 27.17
796. (01)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Sche Drinking Water Project (of Sajjangarh and Kushal District Banswara from M	Rural) of Villages garh Block of			
	O R	2,092.17 - 455.98	1,636.19	1,636.19	
796. (01)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Sche Drinking Water Projects NABARD (RIDF XXVI)	mes financed by			
	O R	441.83 - 188.03	253.80	253.80	
796. (01)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Sche Drinking Water Projects NABARD (RIDF XXV)	mes			
	0	261.66	1.16	1.16	
	R	- 260.50	1.10	1.10	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 14,066.91 lakh under the above six heads on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 55.57 lakh under heads "4215-01-796(01)[01] and [52]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Rural Water Supply Schemes
- [81] Gardada Drinking Water Project

O 581.76 R - 581.76

0	6	5
4	υ	J

GRANI NO. 030 - (<i>Conta.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Sche Drinking Water Projects NABARD (RIDF XXIV)	emes financed by				
	0	889.23				
	R	- 889.23				
March	Reasons for surrendering 2023 have not been intim	· •	on of ₹ 1,470.99 lak	th under the above tw	wo heads on 31	
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Sch Other Urban Drinking W					
	0	7,673.08				
	R	- 988.87	6,684.21	6,511.15	- 173.06	
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Sch Replacement of old and o environment pipelines ar clean drinking water to c	contaminate the d for facility of				
	0	472.50	258.33	258.33		
	R	- 214.17	236.33	238.33		
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Sch Water Supply Schemes a Capital Region Planning	ided from Nationa	1			
	0	324.00	99.88	99.88		
	R	- 224.12	99.00	99.00		
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Sch Bisalpur-Jaipur Water Su Stage (Urban)					
	0	1,240.87	004.50	5 40.50	27404	
	R	- 316.35	924.52	549.68	- 374.84	

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (02)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Scho Rajiv Gandhi Lift Canal I Project, Stage III (Urban)	emes Drinking Water			
	O R	5,038.05 - 2,194.75	2,843.30	2,843.30	
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Scho Chambal-Bhilwara Drink Hindoli-Nanwa Drinking District Bundi from Phase	emes ing Water Project- Water Project of			
	O R	345.81 - 191.54	154.27	154.27	
	Reasons for surrendering and final saving of ₹ 547 ted (July 2023).				
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Sche Boravas-Mandana Water				
	0	202.80			

Ο

R

202.89

- 202.89

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) Urban Water Supply Schemes
- [45] Construction Work of Isarda Dam (through the Water Resources Department)

O 360.22

R - 360.22

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 563.11 lakh under the above two heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

•••

••

••

••

••

••

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (02) Urban Water Supply Schemes
- [65] Rajasthan Rural Water Supply and Fluoride Remedy Project, II Stage

O 805.11

R - 805.11

26	7
20	'

			(2011111)			
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 796. (02)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Scho Re-establishment and Stra of Aapni Yojana I Stage of 60 Villages of Sardarsaha Project (Urban Part)	emes engthening Scheme of Churu District,				
	0	324.64				
	R	- 324.64				
due to	Entire provision of ₹ 1,129.75 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to closure of schemes. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).					
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Augmentation and Re-org Water Supply Schemes un Mission					
	0	17,732.83				

R - 17,726.08

Provision of ₹ 17,726.08 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 17,726.07 lakh) and surrendered (₹ 0.01 lakh) on 31 March 2023, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

6.75

•••

••

6.75

•••

••

••

•••

••

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [03] Bisalpur-Dudu-Phulera Drinking Water Project

O 199.47 R - 199.47 01. Water Supply

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [04] Churu-Jhunjhunu Drinking Water Project-Second Stage Aapni Yojana
 - O 239.80
 - R 239.80

268

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

		GNAN	1 110. 030 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on W Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-pla Jal Jeevan Mission Barmer Lift Project Part-B (NABARD)	n			
	0	166.23			
	R	- 166.23			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-pla Jal Jeevan Mission Cluster Distribution				
	0	831.09			
	R	- 831.09			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-pla Jal Jeevan Mission Gagrin Drinking Wa				
	0	239.80			
	R	- 239.80			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-pla Jal Jeevan Mission Baran Cluster Project				
	0	166.23			
	R	- 166.23			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-pla Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bhilwara ((NABARD)				
	0	2,356.66			
	R	- 2,356.66			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-pla Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Dholpur-E Project-I Stage Part-	Bharatpur Cluster			
	0	415.55			
	R	- 415.55			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Banswara-Pratapgarh Drin Project (NABARD)				
	0	183.45			
	R	- 183.45			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Narmada D.R. Cluster (NA	ABARD)			
	0	322.22			
	R	- 322.22			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Water Supply Scheme for Barmer District from Narm				
	0	166.23			
01.	R Water Supply	- 166.23			
(04)	Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Scheme for available of Dr Bhinmal and 256 Villages	rinking Water to			
	0	498.66			
	R	- 498.66			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Jawai Cluster Project, Part	IV			
	0	415.55			
	R	- 415.55	••		
	Entire provision of ₹ 6.20	0.94 lakh under t	he above thirteen h	eads was surrendered	d on 31 March

Entire provision of ₹ 6,200.94 lakh under the above thirteen heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in payment process in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

			(Comu.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Water Su Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Nagaur Lift Scheme Stage-				
	0	2,807.81 2,746.25	61.56	61.56	
	R -	2,746.25			
	Provision of ₹ 2,746.25 lak ds in Centrally Sponsored S en intimated (July 2023).			-	
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Sch Villages of Niwai and Tonk				
	0	166.23			
	R	- 166.23			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Tonk-Uniara Drin Project	king Water			
	0	498.66			
	R	- 498.66			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Churu-Bisau Project of Als: Samiti of Jhujhunu District	sar Panchayat			
	0	332.44			
	R	- 332.44			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Chaksu Project				
	0	249.34			
	R	- 249.34			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditu (₹in laki	ire Sav	ess + ving -
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Isarda-Dausa Drinking Wa	ater Project				
	0	2,493.26				
	R	- 2,493.26				
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pr Dantiwada IGNP Water D Reservoire of Jodhpur of 1 Panchayat of Sojat Tehsil	istribution 0 Gram				
	0	249.34				
	R	- 249.34				
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bhilwara Drinking Hindoli-Nanwa Drinking District Bundi from Phase	Water Project of	-			
	0	899.21				
	R	- 899.21				
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Rajasthan Rural Water Sup Remedy Project, II Stage	oply and Fluoride				
	0	2,493.26				
	R	- 2,493.26				
	Entire provision of ₹ 7,38	31.74 lakh under	the above eight	heads was surre	endered on 31	March

Entire provision of ₹ 7,381.74 lakh under the above eight heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4215.	Capital Outlay on Wate	r Supply and			
	Sanitation				
01.	Water Supply				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(04)	Jal Jeevan Mission				
[32]	Work for providing HF	ΓC under Jal Jeevar	1		
	Mission in Major Drink	ing Water Projects			
	through Retrofitting				
	0	6,068.35			
	0	0,000.22	1,391.00	1,391.00	
	R	- 4,677.35	1,02100	1,022100	
	Anticipated saving of ₹	4,677.35 lakh was	surrendered on 31	March 2023 due to c	hange in mode

Anticipated saving of ₹ 4,677.35 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

••

••

••

••

••

•••

•••

•••

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [33] Regional Water Supply Project of Dungergarh Town of District Bikaner and 108 Villages of Shri Dungargarh and Lunkaransar Block

O 498.66

- 498.66

R

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [34] Water Supply Project of Kajuwala Assembly in Bikaner District

Ο	415.55
R	- 415.55

- 01. Water Supply
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [35] Re-establishment and Strengthening Scheme of Aapni Yojana I Stage of Churu District, 60 Villages of Sardarsahar and Churu-Bisau Project (Rural Part)
 - O 166.23
 - R 166.23

GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Water Se Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Drinking Water Project of and 104 Villages from Raj Jhalawar District (Rural Pa	Jhalrapatan Tow garh Dam of	n			
	0	166.23				
	R Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan	- 166.23				
(04)	Jal Jeevan Mission Project for providing FHT Battisha Nala Dam of Siro	hi District				
	0	166.23				
796. (04)	R Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission for providing FHTC from 3 70 Villages of Shivganj Te					
	0	166.23				
796. (04)	R Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Project for providing FHT Water Supply Bher Harlay of Jodhpur District	a (Part I) Project				
	0	415.55				
796. (04)	R Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pro and Devgarh Tehsil of Raja from Chambal Bhilwara Pr	samand District				
	0	474.99				
	R	- 474.99				

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Water Su Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pro Tehsil of Bikaner District	oject of Nokha			
	O R	498.66 - 498.66			
796. (04)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Jal Jeevan Mission Water Production Unit for under Jal Jeewan Mission a and Stregthening of Kekri- Water Scheme	District Ajmer and Promotion			
	0	299.75			
796.	R Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan	- 299.75			
	Jal Jeevan Mission Barmer Lift Project II Phas	e, Part - A			
	0	197.83			
	R	- 197.83			

Entire provision of \gtrless 3,465.91 lakh under the above eleven heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in payment process in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

4216. Capital Outlay on Housing

- 01. Government Residential Buildings
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Judicial Residence
- [90] Construction Works (Through the Chief Engineer, Public Works Department)

0	700.00		
		272.40	272.40
R	- 427.60		

Provision of ₹ 427.60 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

	GRANI NO. 050 - (<i>Conta.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -	
03. 796. (09)	Capital Outlay on Urban D Integrated Development of Medium Towns Tribal Area Sub-plan Atal Mission for Rejuvenat Transformation (AMRUT) Through the Local Self Go Department	Small and ion and Urban				
	0	1,315.70	240.05	240.05		
	R	- 965.85	349.85	349.85		
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of ₹	5 965.85 lakh o	n 31 March 2023	have not been	
796. (01)	Other Urban Development Tribal Area Sub-plan Sewerage Treatment Plant Local Self Government De					
	0	539.20				
	R	- 168.50	370.70	370.70		
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of ₹	f 168.50 lakh o	n 31 March 2023	have not been	
796. (05)	Other Urban Development Tribal Area Sub-plan Scheme operated from Raja Infrastructure Developmen Local Self Government De	asthan Transport t Fund				
	0	3,235.20	1 750 20	1 750 00		
	R -	1,476.92	1,758.28	1,758.28		
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of ₹	1,476.92 lakh o	on 31 March 2023	have not been	
796. (06)	Other Urban Development Tribal Area Sub-plan Smart City Ajmer Smart City	Schemes				
	0	2,129.80	1,064.90	1,064.90		
	R -	1,064.90	1,004.90	1,004.90		
796. (06)	Other Urban Development Tribal Area Sub-plan Smart City Jaipur Smart City	Schemes				
	0	2,129.80	1 064 00	1.064.00		
	R -	1,064.90	1,064.90	1,064.90		

	GRAN1 No. 030 - (<i>Conta.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
60. 796. (06)	Capital Outlay on Urban Other Urban Developmen Tribal Area Sub-plan Smart City Kota Smart City	*				
	O R	2,129.80 - 1,064.90	1,064.90	1,064.90		

Provision of ₹ 3,194.70 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

The State Government opened the above heads under Capital Section during 2021-22 for releasing of funds to Companies (registered under Company Act) for creation of capital assets instead of investment or releasing grants to these Companies.

As per the guidelines issued by the Government of India for Smart City Scheme, the State Government can either invest through share capital in the companies or release of grants to them. Hence the above action of the State Government is not in accordance with Government Accounting Rules 1990, guidelines of Smart City Scheme and Indian Government Accounting Standards (IGAS)-2. Although this issue was highlighted in 2021-22 through this grant, however, State Government made provision under these heads during 2022-23 also.

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (09) Rajasthan Smart City Yojana
- [01] Through Local Self Government

O 2,000.00

R - 2,000.00

Entire provision of ₹ 2,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to closure of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

..

•••

- 4225. Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities
 Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
 - 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (11) Schemes for amount received from Government of India under Article 275(1) of the Constitution of India (S.C.A.)
 - [01] Renovation and construction of Ashram Hostels

O 4,940.00 R - 800.00 4,140.00 4,140.00

Provision of ₹ 800.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of approval of scheme from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

GRANT	No.	030 -	(Contd.)
-------	-----	-------	----------

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
			(₹in lakh)	0	
4225.	Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled				
	Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward				
	Classes and Minorities				
02.	Welfare of Scheduled Tribes				
796.	796. Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(11)	Schemes for amount received from				
	Government of India under Article 275(1)				
	of the Constitution of India (S.C.A.)				
[22]	Other Capital Programme for Tribes				
	Development under Article 275(1) of				
	Constitution				
	O 1,800.00				
		414.00	414.00		
	R - 1,386.00				

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,386.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

The entire expenditure of ₹ 414.00 lakh shown under head was transferred to the Personal Deposit Accounts of Commissioner, Tribal Area Development, Udaipur on 31-03-2023.

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (20) Programme under Special Scheme for tribal area development (Tribal Welfare Fund)
- [10] Renewal and construction of office building including generator set

O 250.00

R

Entire provision of \gtrless 250.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to closure of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 250.00

••

••

••

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (20) Programme under Special Scheme for tribal area development (Tribal Welfare Fund)
- [28] Infrastructural construction works at religious places

O 300.00 R - 125.81 174.19 144.37 - 29.82

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 125.81 lakh on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 29.82 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	030 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

		GRANT N	o. 030 - (<i>Contd</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (23)	 Capital Outlay on Welfare Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Classes and Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Tribe Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special Saharia development Construction and renovation residential building 	Other Backward es Scheme for			
	0	1,000.01			
	R	- 1,000.01			
Howe	Entire provision of ₹ 1,000 over, detailed reasons have no	0.01 lakh was su		rch 2023 due to clos	ure of scheme.
796. (30)	 Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Development of Physical V Tribes Groups Infrastructure Development under PBTG Development 	Weak nt Programme			
	O R	761.91 - 702.53	59.38	59.38	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ated (July 2023).	the provision	of ₹ 702.53 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 1	have not been
02. 796.	 Capital Outlay on Nutritio Distribution of Nutritious Beverages Tribal Area Sub-plan Upgradation and maintena Aanganbari Centres include construction under I.C.D.S 	Food and nce of ling Cretche S. Mission Mode			
	0	160.00			
	R	- 160.00			
from	Entire provision of ₹ 160.0 the Government of India.	00 lakh was surr	rendered on 31 Marc	h 2023 due to non-re	eceipt of funds
4250	Capital Outlay on other Sc	. 1 0 .			

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan(02) Building construction of new I.T.Is.[90] Construction Works

0	2,200.00	1,891.92	1,891.92	
R	- 308.08	1,091.92	1,091.92	••

Provision of ₹ 308.08 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 4401. Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan (07) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A) [07] Through the Forest Department 				
O R	500.00 - 304.87	195.13	195.13	

Provision of ₹ 304.87 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less transfer of funds to the bank account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme as the second instalment was received on 29-03-2023 from the Government of India as a result, funds could not be credited to the portal of Finance Department.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (08) Building construction for Farmers Service Centre and Village Knowledge Centre

O 900.00

R - 900.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 900.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 4403. Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Construction of State level, District Polyclinics, Veterinary Hospitals and Sub-Centres/ Dispensaries - NABARD (RIDF-XXVI)
- [01] Construction Works

O 1,000.00 R - 750.00 250.00 250.00

Provision of ₹ 750.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of utilisation certificate from executive agency Rajasthan State Agriculture Marketing Board.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (04) Construction of Veterinary Hospitals and Sub-Centres
- [01] NABARD RIDFT XXVII

O 200.00 R - 200.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 200.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

••

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (06) Nandishala Scheme
- [01] Scheme operated from Rajasthan Cow Protection and Promotion Fund

O 5,700.00

R - 5,700.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 5,700.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (05)	Capital Outlay on Forestry Environmental Forestry and Tribal Area Sub-plan Natural Experience Centre Through Forest Departmen	l Wild Life			
	0	200.00			
	R	- 200.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023).	ne entire provision	n of ₹ 200.00 lakh o	on 31 March 2023 ha	we not been
02. 796.	Capital Outlay on other Spe Programmes Backward Areas Tribal Area Sub-plan For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell) Shyama Prasad Mukherji R (National Rurban Mission)				
	0	1,260.00			
	R -	1,260.00			
by the	Entire provision of ₹ 1,260 Government of India.	.00 lakh was surre	endered on 31 Marc	h 2023 due to closed	the scheme
796.	Border Area Development Tribal Area Sub-plan For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)				
	0	963.00			
	R	- 963.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 963.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to ban imposed by the Government of India on works/ new sanctions.

4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation

- 27. Mahi Project (Commercial)
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Upgradation/ Modernisation/
- Renovation of Mahi Canal System
- [01] Construction Works

0	14,200.00	5,404.75	5,404.75
R	- 8,795.25		

Provision of ₹ 8,795.25 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
32. 796.	Capital Outlay on Major Parvan Project (Commer Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction Works				
	0	11,382.00	7 201 27	7 201 27	
	R	- 4,080.73	7,301.27	7,301.27	
detaile	Anticipated saving of ₹ d reasons have not been i			less execution of we	orks. However,
796.	Dholpur Lift Project (Co Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction Works	ommercial)			
	0	3,500.00	1,619.73	1,619.73	
	R	- 1,880.27	1,017.75	1,017.75	••
796.	Re generation/Upgradate Modernisation/Renovati Projects(Commercial) Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction Works				
[03]	Construction Works				
	0	3,159.28	334.48	334.48	
	R	- 2,824.80			

Provision of ₹ 4,705.07 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 44. High Level Canal on Nangalia Pickup Wear (Commercial)
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Direction and Administration
- [01] Construction Works

O 11,000.00

R - 11,000.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of \gtrless 11,000.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

••

- 45. Upper High Level Canal on Mahi Dam (Commercial)
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Direction and Administration
- [01] Construction Works

0	20,000.00			
		2,330.07	2,330.07	
R	- 17,669.93			

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 17,669.93 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)								
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -			
80. 796. (02)	Capital Outlay on Major In General Tribal Area Sub-plan Through the Chief Engine Resources (North) Hanum Rajasthan Water Sector Re Project for Desert Area	er, Water angarh						
	0	6,520.83	4,245.10	4,245.10				
	R	- 2,275.73	,	,				
Provision of ₹ 2,275.73 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to late receipt of revised administrative and financial sanction of project resulted in late release of work order.								
24. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Medium Somkamla Amba Project (Tribal Area Sub-plan Direction and Administrat Construction Works	Commercial)						
	0	1,100.00						
	R	- 319.70	780.30	780.30				
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 319.70 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been			
796. (01)	Re-generation / Upgradation Modernisation / Renovation Projects (Commercial) Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction Works Construction Works							
	0	1,368.99	272.48	272.48				
	R	- 1,096.51	272.10	272.10				
796.	Gagrin Project (Commerci Tribal Area Sub-plan Gagrin Project	al)						

O 560.00 R - 364.08 195.92 195.92

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,460.59 lakh under the above two heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

		GKANI NO.	030 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
80. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Medium General Tribal Area Sub-plan Dam Rehabilitation and In Project Construction Works	-			
	O R	2,702.00	885.44	885.44	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).		₹ 1,816.56 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Minor In Tribal Area Sub-plan Minor Irrigation Construct (through the Chief Engined Resources Department) Construction Works	ion Works			
	O R	7,253.52	683.35	683.34	- 0.01
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 6,570.17 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
(01)	Tribal Area Sub-plan Minor Irrigation Construct (through the Chief Engined Resources Department) NABARD R.I.D.F.XXIV				
	0	1,100.00	805.77	805.77	
	R Reasons for surrendering	- 294.23 the provision of	₹ 294.23 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
intima	ted (July 2023).	*			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan	ah tha Chiaf			

- (04) Construction Works (through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources Department)
 [01] Water Harvesting Structure

0	11,077.06		
		9,751.88	9,751.88
R	- 1,325.18		

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,325.18 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4702.	Capital Outlay on Minor Ir	rigation			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(04)	Construction Works (throu Engineer, Water Resources	0			
[03]	Water Harvesting Structure R.I.D.F. XXVI	NABARD			
	0	1,302.14			
	R	- 662.00	640.14	640.14	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision o	f ₹ 662.00 lakh on	31 March 2023	nave not been
	Tribal Area Sub-plan Regeneration/ Up-gradatio Modernisation/ Renovation				
	0	868.00			
	R	- 622.42	245.58	245.57	- 0.01
	Provision of ₹ 622.42 lakh overnment of India resulted ted (July 2023).			-	
	Tribal Area Sub-plan	ion Works			

- (12) Minor Irrigation Construction Works (for Water Concept)
- [01] Construction Works

O 348.29 R - 336.53

•••

••

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 336.53 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (14) Rajasthan Water Sector Livelihood Improvement Project (RWSLIP)
- [01] Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (Quality Control and External Aided) Programme

O 3,759.00 R - 2,708.42 1,050.58 1,050.58

Provision of \gtrless 2,708.42 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GKANI NO. 030 - (<i>Conta.)</i>					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
796. (16)	Capital Outlay on Minor Tribal Area Sub-plan Small Irrigation Project & Solar Energy Through the Chief Engin Resources Department, J	based on eer, Water			
	O	2,000.01	0.18	0.18	
	R	- 1,999.83			
	Reasons for surrenderin ted (July 2023).		of ₹ 1,999.83 lakh (on 31 March 2023	have not been
80. 796.	Capital Outlay on Power General Tribal Area Sub-plan Investments in Rajasthan Utpadan Nigam Limited	,			
	0	4,374.72	271 14	271 14	
	R	- 4,003.58	371.14	371.14	
796.	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Investments in Rajasthan Vidyut Prasaran Nigam I				
	0	2,940.00	781.62	781.62	
	R	- 2,158.38			
796.	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Investments in Jaipur Vic Nigam Limited	lyut Vitran			
	0	8,502.76		2 - 7 7 0 0	
	R	- 4,827.76	3,675.00	3,675.00	
796.	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Investments in Jodhpur V Nigam Limited	/idyut Vitran			
	0	8,029.00	1 000 22	1 000 22	
	R	- 6,119.68	1,909.32	1,909.32	
796.	General Tribal Area Sub-plan Investments in Ajmer Vi Nigam Limited	dyut Vitran			
	0	8,558.20	1 050 04	1 950 24	
	R	- 6,707.96	1,850.24	1,850.24	

Provision of ₹ 23,817.36 lakh under the above five heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less capital expenditure incurred by the Power Companies which resulted in less investment by the State Government.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
02. 190. (04)	Capital Outlay on Petro Refining and Marking of Investments in Public S Undertakings HPCL- Rajasthan Refin Refinery (TSP)	of Oil and Gas lector and other			
	O R	39,500.00 - 15,500.00	24,000.00	24,000.00	
Rajastl	Provision of ₹ 15,500.0 han Refinery Limited ma			2023 due to investr	nent in HPCL-
01. 796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Non- and Metallurgical Indus Mineral Exploration an Tribal Area Sub-plan Expenditure relating to Reform and Health in n Through the Public Wo Roads construction in n	stries d Development Environment nining areas rks Department,			
	0	400.00	163.76	163.76	

Provision of ₹ 236.24 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works by the Public Works Department.

••

- 01. Mineral Exploration and Development
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

R

- (04) Expenditure relating to Environment Reform and Health in mining areas
- [02] Through the Medical and Health Department, Medical facilities in mining areas

0	196.00
R	- 196.00

Entire provision of ₹ 196.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-receipt of Administrative and Financial sanction for construction of Silicosis Research and Rehabilitation Centre in Jodhpur and (ii) non-receipt of sanction for purchase of machinery and equipment for Silicosis Research and Rehabilitation Centre in Jodhpur and Kota.

•••

••

During 2017-18 to 2021-22 also, the entire provision was surrendered.

- 236.24

- 5054. Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges
 - 03. State Highways
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (03) Strengthening, Modernisation, Renovation and Widening of Small District Roads

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 796.	Capital Outlay on Roads State Highways Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction of roads fro Partnership (PPP)	-			
	0	262.85	20.48	21.78	+ 1.30
796.	R State Highways Tribal Area Sub-plan Rajasthan Highway Deve (A.D.B.)	- 242.37 elopment Project-I			
	0	12,850.75	6,393.32	6,359.53	- 33.79
796.	R State Highways Tribal Area Sub-plan Rajasthan Highway Deve (World Bank)	- 6,457.43			
	O R	16,265.83 - 12,697.03	3,568.80	3,567.37	- 1.43
796. (06)	District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan R.I.D.F. Roads financed NABARD R.I.D.FXXV Up-gradation Project)	by NABARD			
	0	11,997.20	7,897.98	7,892.78	- 5.20
796.	R District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan R.I.D.F. Roads financed NABARD R.I.D.F. XXV (Road Up-gradation Proj	by NABARD 'III			
	O R	1,248.00 - 539.46	708.54	708.54	
	IX	- 557.40			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 30,099.93 lakh under the above six heads on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 38.99 lakh under "heads 5054-03-796(10) and 04-796(06)[16]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	030 - ((Contd.)
-----------	---------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
5054.	Capital Outlay on Road	ds and Bridges			
04.	District and Other Road	ds			
796.	796. Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(16) Roads financed from Pradhan Mantri					
	Gram Sadak Yojana				
[01]	Rural Roads				
	0	18,737.20	4,393.33	4,393.33	
	R	- 14,343.87		·	
	Provision of ₹ 14,343. he Government of India en intimated (July 2023)	and consequent less			1

5452.	Capital Outlay on Tourism	n		
80.	General			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan			
(01)	Development of Tourist P	laces		
	0	1,616.64	222.24	222.24
	R	- 1,283.30	333.34	333.34

Provision of ₹ 1,283.30 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less release of sanction for development works from Paryatan Vikas Kosh and less execution of development works.

The entire expenditure of ₹ 333.34 lakh shown under head was transferred to the Personal Deposit Accounts in last working days of March, 2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

80. General

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

(03) Development of Rural Tourism

O 1,149.33 R - 1,120.39 28.94 28.94

Provision of ₹ 1,120.39 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) funds were saved due to expenditure incurred for development works from Paryatan Vikas Kosh, (ii) non-execution of Light and Sound Show at Bharatpur because of revision of script of development works and (iii) less release of sanction for conservation of historical buildings built on Mandal Talab.

•••

5475.	Capital Outlay on other General E	conomic			
	Services				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(06)	Fintech Digital University, Jodhpu	ır			
[01]	Information Technology and				
	Communication Department				
	O 5,000	.01			
			4,105.63	4,105.63	
	R - 894.	.38	,	·	
			4,105.63	4,105.63	

Provision of ₹ 894.38 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in expenditure ceiling.

2	8	g
_	o	/

+ 5 -

Provision of ₹ 319.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-purchase of software licence/ equipment because of delay in registration of Rajeev Gandhi Centre of Advance Technology under Rajasthan Society Act.

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (09) Mukhyamantri Digital Seva Yojana
- [01] Information Technology and

Communication Department

0	24,000.00
S	30,000.00
R	- 54,000.00

Provision of ₹ 30,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for providing free internet connectivity with smart phone for three years to female head of *Chiranjeevi Families* under *Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme*. However, due to non-completion of tender process, the entire provision of ₹ 54,000.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 7,800.00 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 46,200.00 lakh) on 31 March 2023.

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4202.	Capital Outlay on Educatio	n, Sports,			
01	Art and Culture General Education				
	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
	College Education				
[90]	Construction works				
	0	2,600.00	4,168.57	4,168.57	
	R	1,568.57	.,200.07	.,200.07	

Additional funds of ₹ 1,568.57 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 4210. Capital Outlay on M 01. Urban Health Serv 796. Tribal Area Sub-pl (05) Construction work [90] Construction Work 	ices an s - Ayurveda Department			
O R	0.01 359.99	360.00	360.00	
Additional funds o to receipt of sanction for c	2	0		

- 01. Urban Health Services
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (11) Pradhan Mantri Ayushman Bharat Health Infrastructure Mission
- [01] National Health Mission (NHM)

S

R

Additional funds of ₹ 1,824.41 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,824.42

1,824.42

1.823.26

••

••

0.01

1,824.41

1 200 00

- 02. Rural Health Services
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) NABARD Loan based Schemes
- [02] Construction of Primary Health Centres

0 1,190.00 1.823.26 633.26 R

02. Rural Health Services

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

- (03) NABARD Loan based Schemes
- [03] Construction of Community Health Centres

0	1,288.00			
		1,606.50	1,606.50	
R	318.50			

Additional funds of ₹ 951.76 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for civil works in 46 Community Health Centres and 54 Primary Health Centres under NABARD-28 Phase I and 15 Community Health Centres and 55 Primary Health Centres under NABARD-28 Phase II.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 4210. Capital Outlay on M 03. Medical Education 796. Tribal Area Sub-pl (01) Hospital and Disperent Education [01] Medical College and Group of Hospitals 	, Training and Research an ensaries- Medical nd Associated			
O R	895.01 2,269.35	3,164.36	3,164.36	
Additional funds of due to expansion of scheme	of ₹ 2,269.35 lakh were e. However, detailed re	1 0		
 03. Medical Education 796. Tribal Area Sub-pl (01) Hospital and Dispe Education [05] Medical College at 	an onsaries- Medical	l		

Group of Hospitals, Jodhpur

O 1,647.52 R 307.59 1,955.11 1,955.11

Additional funds of ₹ 307.59 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) construction of Trauma Hospital and Kamla Nehru T.B. Hospital and (ii) renewal and renovation in hostels and Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Hospital and Dispensaries-Medical Education
- [06] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Kota

O 85.01 R 881.13 966.14 966.14

Additional funds of ₹ 881.13 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (07) Elevation of Medical Colleges under PMSSY - Phase IV
- [01] Medical College, Jaipur

0	0.02		
R	167.98	168.00	168.00

Additional funds of ₹ 167.98 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding liabilities of previous years, transfer of funds to Chief Engineer, Public Works Department for networking and EPBX works and fix furniture.

		GRANT No.	030 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
03. 796. (08)	Capital Outlay on Medical and P Medical Education, Training an Tribal Area Sub-plan Strengthening and Elevation of Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats-Phase S.M.S. Medical College, Jaipur	d Research Medical or			
		93.49 13.80	2,337.29	2,336.68	- 0.61
transfe Hospit	Additional funds of ₹ 443.80 later the funds to Jaipur Developmental.				
796.	Medical Education, Training an Tribal Area Sub-plan Regional Cancer Institution	d Research			

(16) Regional Cancer Institution[01] Medical College, Jodhpur

Ο	500.01	000.05	000.05	
		899.05	899.05	••
R	399.04			

Additional funds of ₹ 399.04 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for establishment of Regional Cancer Institution.

	e				
01. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water Se Sanitation Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Schem Panchala-Dewra-Chirai W Supply Scheme	nes			
	O R	71.80 214.02	285.82	285.82	
796. (01)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Water Supply Schen Dungarpur, Aaspur and Do Drinking Water Project				
	O R	0.02 853.43	853.45	853.45	
796. (02)	Water Supply Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Water Supply Scher Jawai-Pali Pipe Line Projec				
	0	4.46	5,245.71	5,245.71	
	R	5,241.25	2,2 .0.7 1	-,	••

••

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant e	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
4215.	Capital Outlay on Water Sup	ply and				
	Sanitation					
01.	01. Water Supply					
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan					
(02)	Urban Water Supply Scheme	es				
[13]	Re-organisation work of Urb Supply Scheme, Jodhpur	oan Water				
	0	338.11	552.72	552.72		
	R	214.61				
[10]	Supply Scheme, Jodhpur O	338.11	552.72	552.72		

Additional funds of ₹ 6,523.31 lakh under the above four heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

4217. Capital Outlay on Urban Development

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (07) Rajasthan Urban Sector Development Investment Programme (RUSDIP)
- [02] RUIDP Forth Level

0	6,500.00	8,491.61	8,491.61	
R	1,991.61	,	,	

Additional funds of ₹ 1,991.61 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress in various development works.

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (07) Rajasthan Urban Sector Development Investment Programme (RUSDIP)
- [03] RUIDP Fourth Stage Tranch-2 (EAP)

S	0.01		
		153.50	153.50
R	153.49		

Additional funds of ₹ 153.49 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress in various sewerage, water supply and drainage works.

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (08) Development of main cities through RUIDP Third level
- [01] RUIDP Third level (Programme Loan)

0	4,000.00		
		5,967.88	5,967.88
R	1,967.88		

Additional funds of ₹ 1,967.88 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for accelerated progress in (i) works related to sewerage line, Sewerage Treatment Plant, Pumping Station and House Sewerage connection at Kota, (ii) works relating to Sump Well Inlet Chamber, Pumping Station and Pumping Main line etc. to solve the problem of water logging in Chandmal ka Bag in Bikaner and (iii) commissioning of sewer line in Sawaimadhopur and Udaipur.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 4217. Capital Outlay on Urban D 60. Other Urban Development 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan (11) Atal Mission for Rejuvena Transformation (AMRUT) [01] Local Self Department 	Schemes tion and Urban			
S R	0.02 3,070.45	3,070.47	3,070.47	
Additional funds of ₹ 3,0 ^o due to receipt of funds from the detailed reasons have not been int	Government of	India and consequer		
 4225. Capital Outlay on Welfare Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Classes and Minorities 02. Welfare of Scheduled Trib 	Other Backward	1		

- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (11) Schemes for amount received from Government of India under Article 275(1) of the Constitution of India (S.C.A.)
- [10] Construction of Roads and Bridges

O 0.01 R 1,191.16

Additional funds of ₹ 1,191.16 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of additional Central Assistance from the Government of India for special/ additional programmes. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,191.17

1.191.17

1,188.00

Out of total expenditure of ₹ 1,191.17 lakh, ₹ 592.00 lakh was transferred to the Deposit Account of Commissioner, Tribal Area Development, Udaipur on 31-03-2023.

- 02. Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (11) Schemes for amount received from Government of India under Article 275(1) of the Constitution of India (S.C.A.)
- [14] Construction of additional rooms in Government Educational Institutions

O 72.00

1,116.00

R

Additional funds of ₹ 1,116.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of additional Central Assistance from the Government of India for special/ additional programmes. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,188.00

Out of total expenditure of ₹ 1,188.00 lakh, ₹ 653.00 lakh was transferred to the Deposit Account of Commissioner, Tribal Area Development, Udaipur on 31-03-2023.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (20)	Capital Outlay on Welfare Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Classes and Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal Y Construction of hostel buil boys/girls	Other Backward es Scheme for triba Welfare Fund)	1		
	0	200.00	420.00	420.00	
	R	220.00			
796. (20)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal V Construction of Maa-badi	Scheme for triba Welfare Fund)	1		
	0	100.00	600.00	600.00	
	R	500.00	000.00		
796. (20)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal V Construction of additional including solar light in hos drinking water facility	Scheme for triba Welfare Fund) facilities			
	0	0.01	465.00	465.00	
	R	464.99	405.00	405.00	
796. (20)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal V Construction of road and b	Scheme for triba Welfare Fund)	1		
	0	0.01	1,022.00	1,022.00	
	R	1,021.99	1,022.00	1,022.00	
796. (20)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal V Development of infrastruc Tribal Co-operation Yojan Development Fund	Scheme for triba Welfare Fund) ture facilities fro			
	0	1,000.00	2,999.81	2,950.00	- 49.81
	R	1,999.81	_,///	_,/20100	12101

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (20)	Capital Outlay on Welfare Castes, Scheduled Tribes, O Classes and Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal V Community Forest Adhika Yojana under Tribal Devel	Other Backward es Scheme for tribal Velfare Fund) r Development			
	O R	0.01 249.99	250.00	250.00	
796. (20)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special area development (Tribal V Other Capital Work under Welfare Fund	es Scheme for tribal Velfare Fund)			
	0	0.01	5,130.00	5,130.00	
796. (22)	R Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Programme under Special & Bikhri Tribal Area Develop (Tribal Welfare Fund) Construction and renovation hostel buildings	Scheme for pment			
	O R	500.00 746.34	1,246.34	1,205.49	- 40.85
796. (29)	Welfare of Scheduled Trib Tribal Area Sub-plan Special Central Assistance Tribal Sub-Plan Development of Basic Infr Facilities under Tribal Dev Programme with Special C	es for astructure elopment			
	O R	7,000.00 6,496.62	13,496.62	13,496.62	

Additional funds of ₹ 16,829.73 lakh under the above nine heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 90.66 lakh under "head 4225-02-796(20)[34] and (22)[02]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 030 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
4403.	Capital Outlay on Animal H	lusbandry				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan	-				
(05)	Capital Expenditure on Vete	erinary Service	S			
[01]	Rajasthan Veterinary and A	nimal Science				
	University, Bikaner					
	0	0.01				
			600.00	600.00		
	R	599.99				

Additional funds of ₹ 599.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due incurring of capital nature expenditure in Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner (an autonomous institution) instead of releasing the grants to university for creation of capital assets. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023). The entire expenditure of ₹ 600.00 lakh, was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of the University in the month of February, 2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

The head was opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets under this autonomous institution. Initially budget provision for the above expenditure was made under Revenue Expenditure Head in accordance with the extant provisions so the consent for opening of this Capital Head was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) because the funds should be released to autonomous institution/ body for creations of capital assets through grants under Revenue Expenditure Head in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

- 4515. Capital Outlay on other Rural Development Programmes
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (11) Through the Director, Rural Development and Panchayati Raj
 - [01] To Zila Parishads/Panchayat Samities for construction of Building

0	0.01		444.00	22.75
R	478.56	478.57	444.82	- 33.75

Additional funds of ₹ 478.56 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 33.75 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023)

- 4575. Capital Outlay on other Special Areas
 - Programmes
 - 01. Dang Districts
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) For Zila Parishads (Rural Development Cell)
- [01] Development of Dang Area

0	129.00		
		347.60	347.60
R	218.60		

Additional funds of ₹ 218.60 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in ceiling for development works under *Dang Area Development Scheme*.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 796. (01)	Capital Outlay on Major Irr Chambal Project (Commerc Tribal Area Sub-plan Through the Area Developm Commissioner, Chambal Right Main Canal - RIDF-X	ial) nent			
	O R	176.00 257.35	433.35	433.35	
796. (01)	Chambal Project (Commerc Tribal Area Sub-plan Through the Area Developm Commissioner, Chambal Left Main Canal - RIDF-XX	nent			
	O R	494.00 197.39	691.39	691.39	

Additional funds of ₹ 454.74 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works and inclusion of 13 per cent prorata charges in the expenditure which was not included in original estimates.

- 07. Yamuna Project (Commercial) 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (01) Construction works

0 7.00 742.64 742.64 R 735.64

Additional funds of ₹ 735.64 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 39. Rajasthan East Canal Project (Commercial)
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (03) Investment in Eastern Rajasthan Canal Project Corporation Limited
- [01] Eastern Rajasthan Canal Project Corporation Limited

0	0.01			
		2,800.00	2,800.00	
R	2,799.99		·	

•••

•••

Additional funds of ₹ 2,799.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

875.03

875.03

.

- 4701. Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation
 - 62. Re-generation / Upgradation / Modernisation / Renovation of Projects (Commercial)
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (01) Construction Works
 - [02] NABARD R.I.D.F. XXVI

0	435.47
R	439.56

Additional funds of ₹ 439.56 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
796. (04)	Capital Outlay on Minor I Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction work (throug Engineer, Water Resource Regeneration /Up-gradatio (through the Chief Engine Resources)	the Chief S Department) on/Modernisation			
	O R	1,033.20 1,112.80	2,146.00	2,146.00	
(15)	Tribal Area Sub-plan Works recouped from War Cess Fund Through the Chief Engine Resources Department				
	O R	1,640.00 525.49	2,165.49	2,165.49	

Additional funds of \gtrless 1,638.29 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	· · ·			
4885.	Other Capital Outlay on Indu	stries and		
	Minerals			
60.	Others			
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan			
(04)	Urban Haat Construction			
[01]	Commissioner, Industries De	partment		
	0	30.01		
			190.00	190.00
	R	159.99		
	Additional funds of ₹ 159.99	lakh were provid	ed through re-appropri	riation on 31 M

Additional funds of ₹ 159.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) transfer of funds to the Personal Deposit Account of Amber Development and Management Authority for development of Urban Haat in Jaipur and establishment of modern Museum and (ii) transfer of funds to the Personal Deposit Account of Rajasthan Urban Drinking Water, Sewerage and Infrastructure Corporation Limited for completing the incomplete work related to Sikar Haat.

5054. Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

03. State Highways

796. Tribal Area Sub-plan

(02) Strengthening, Modernisation, Renovation and Widening of State Highways

0	674.00		
		851.53	851.53
R	177.53		

•••

...

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
04. 796.	Capital Outlay on Roads a District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan Urban Roads	nd Bridges				
	O R	674.00 444.86	1,118.86	1,118.86		
	Additional funds of ₹ 622.39 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).					
796. (04)	State Highways Tribal Area Sub-plan Roads recouped from State Development Fund (S.H.) Construction Works	e Road				
	O R	7,548.80	10,702.55	10,801.38	+ 98.83	
R 3,153.75 Additional funds of ₹ 3,153.75 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons for which and final excess of ₹ 98.83 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).						
796.	State Highways Tribal Area Sub-plan Roads recouped from Cent Infrastructure Fund	tral Road				
	0	10 70 4 00				

O 10,784.00 R 1,287.62 12,071.62 12,071.62

Additional funds of ₹ 1,287.62 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

- 04. District and Other Roads
- 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
- (06) R.I.D.F. Roads financed by NABARD
- [15] NABARD R.I.D.F.-XXVI (Road Up-gradation Project)

O 374.40 R 387.14 761.54 754.60 - 6.94

••

GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
04. 796.	Capital Outlay on Roads a District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Roads	nd Bridges			
	0	2,022.00	4,818.36	4 906 01	- 11.45
	R	2,796.36	4,818.30	4,806.91	- 11.43
796. (08)	District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan Roads recouped from State Development Fund (M.D.) Construction Works				
	0	4,381.00	10,252.13	10,247.60	- 4.53
	R	5,871.13	10,202.10	10,211100	1100
796.	District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan Construction and expansion	n of Air Strips			
	0	65.00	250.93	250.93	
	R	185.93	230.75	250.75	
796. (18)	District and Other Roads Tribal Area Sub-plan Rural Roads financed from State Road Development H Construction Works				
	0	17,524.00	22,664.66	22,663.04	- 1.62
	R	5,140.66	22,004.00	22,005.04	- 1.02

Additional funds of \gtrless 14,381.22 lakh under the above five heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of \gtrless 22.92 lakh under "heads 5054-04-796(06)[15], (07) and (08)[90]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 5475. Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services
 - 796. Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
 - [22] Back-end and Novel Projects

0	819.00		
R	391.72	1,210.72	1,210.72
R	391.72		

Additional funds of ₹ 391.72 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on various projects under Back-end and New Projects such as Wildlife Surveillance & Anti-Poaching System, 3D Holographic Project, E-Panchayat, Jan Aadhar eWallet, Integrated Health Management System, Mukhyamantri Aashrit Seva Yojana and Digital Library etc.

	GRANT No. 030 - (Contd.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
796. (01)	Capital Outlay on other Gene Services Tribal Area Sub-plan Information Technology and Communication Department Rajnet					
	O R	900.00	2,002.00	2,002.00		
	Additional funds of ₹ 1,102 funds received from the Gove ance to the State for Capital In	ernment of India	0			
(01)	Tribal Area Sub-plan Information Technology and Communication Department Data Centre and Network Op Centre (NOC)					
	0	840.00	1,114.00	1,114.00		
R 274.00 Additional funds of ₹ 274.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on e-sign project.					arch 2023 to	
796. (04)	Loans for Power Projects Tribal Area Sub-plan Loans to Rajasthan Rajya Vi Nigam Limited Green Energy Corridor Proje of Rajasthan Intra-State Tran System (K.F.W.)	ect for finance				

O 140.00 R 187.63 327.63 327.63

Additional funds of ₹ 187.63 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of loan from K.F.W. to Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Prasaran Nigam Limited.

•••

6. Under the following head, the State Government made provision during 2022-23 which was objected by the Office of the Accountant General during 2021-22 and no consent was given to operate this head as the expenditure booked under this autonomous institution is Revenue Expenditure nature:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical a	nd Public Health			
03.	Medical Education, Trainin				
796.	Tribal Area Sub-plan				
(05)	Acceleration in UG seats				
[04]	Jhalawar Hospital and Med	ical College			
	0	67.42			
			50.55	50.55	
	R	- 16.47			

This Capital Head was opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets in autonomous institution. Initially the budget provision for above expenditure was made in Revenue Expenditure Head in accordance with the extant rules so consent for opening this Capital Head was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

GRANT No. 031 – REHABILITATION AND RELIEF

UNDER THIS GRANT NO PROVISION WAS MADE

	GRANT No. 03	2 - CIVIL SUPPLI	ES	202
Major hea	Major heads : Revenue - 3456. Civil Supplies and 3475. Other General Economic Services Capital - 5475. Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services			
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	4,84,19,31 2,95,64,54	7,79,83,85	7,25,15,38	- 54,68,47
Supplementary	2,95,64,54	· · · · · · · · · · · · ·	- , - , - ,	- ,,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				54,68,44
Charged				
Original	1	1		- 1
Supplementary				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1
Capital				
Voted				
Original	4,76,01	4,76,01	85,51	- 3,90,50
Supplementary				, ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3,90,49
Notes and comments :				

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 5,468.47 lakh, provision of ₹ 29,564.54 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on transportation, collection and distribution of food grains under *National Food Security Scheme* and in anticipation of filling up the vacant posts was excessive.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	-	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
3456.	Civil Supplies				
001.	Direction and Administrat	ion			
(01)	Through the Food Commi	ssioner			
[02]	District Staff-Committed				
	0	3,439.53			
	S	201.01	3,128.73	3,128.72	- 0.01
	R	- 511.81	·	·	

Provision of \gtrless 201.01 lakh was obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on pay and allowances in anticipation of filling up the vacant posts was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of $\stackrel{\textbf{F}}{\textbf{T}}$ 511.81 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3456.	Civil Supplies				
001.	Direction and Administration	ion			
(01)	Through the Food Commis	ssioner			
[07]	Consumer Protection-Com	mitted			
	0	3,339.10			
	S	450.00	2,998.39	2,998.40	+ 0.01
	R	- 790.71			

Provision of \gtrless 450.00 lakh was obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on pay and allowances in anticipation of filling up the vacant posts was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 790.71 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to 16 posts of Chairman and 10 posts of Members of District Consumer Forum remaining vacant.

102. Civil Supplies Scheme

(07) National Food Security Scheme

[01] Antyodaya families Anna Yojana

0	8,740.50			
S	2,810.00	8,843.97	8,843.96	- 0.01
R	- 2,706.53			

Provision of \gtrless 2,810.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant mainly to meet expenditure on transportation, collection and distribution of food grains under *National Food Security Scheme* was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 2,706.53 lakh was surrendered (₹ 2,662.59 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 43.94 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to (i) free distribution of wheat from January, 2023 to December, 2023 to all beneficiaries under this scheme was covered in *Pradhan Mantri Garib Kalyan Yojana*, (ii) extension of *Pradhan Mantri Garib Kalyan Yojana* in view of COVID-19 for the year 2022-23 and (iii) non-passing of bills by treasuries in the last working days of March, 2023.

Capital

Voted

1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 339.28 lakh, ₹ 385.84 lakh, ₹ 340.41 lakh, ₹ 290.56 lakh and ₹ 390.50 lakh respectively, ranging from 80.17 *per cent* to 99.47 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons were cited for savings every year.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5475.	Capital Outlay on other Ge	neral Economic			
	Services				
102.	Civil Supplies				
(09)	Modernisation of State Con	nmission and			
	District Forums of Consum	er Protection			
	0	419.97			
			81.04	81.04	
	R	- 338.93			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 338.93 lakh was attributed mainly to non-allotment of land in Jaipur and Kota and non-utilisation of funds by the Public Works Department.

- 102. Civil Supplies(11) Weight and Measure
- [01] Consumer Affairs

0	56.02	3.63	3.63	
R	- 52.39			

Provision of ₹ 52.39 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on preparation and up-dation of e-Tulaman portal of Legal Metrology Cell.

GRANT No. 033 - SOCIAL SECURITY AND WELFARE

222 223 223 223 Capital - 422 423 423 622		2202. 2225. 2230. 2235. 2236. 4225. 4235. 4235. 4236. 6225.	 059. Public Works, 202. General Education, 225. Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities, 230. Labour, Employment and Skill Development, 235. Social Security and Welfare and 236. Nutrition 225. Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities, 235. Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare, 236. Capital Outlay on Nutrition, 237. Capital Outlay on Nutrition, 238. Loans for Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities and 235. Loans for Social Security and Welfare 		
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousan</i> e	
Revenue				,	
Voted					
Original	1,13,83,32,92	4		1 20 00 50 62	10 62 02 74
Supplementary	1,13,83,32,92 25,69,48,44	1,.	39,52,81,36	1,28,90,78,62	- 10,62,02,74
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					10,61,70,12
Charged					
Original	30		1,17	91	- 26
Supplementary	87		1,17		20
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					26
Capital					
Voted					
Original	2,47,96,15			2 12 02 04	CO CA 41
Supplementary	27,70,30		2,75,66,45	2,13,02,04	- 62,64,41
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					62,60,29

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,06,202.74 lakh, provision of ₹ 2,56,948.44 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 1,32,700.18 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 1,24,248.26 lakh) through supplementary grants was excessive.

- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 54,076.68 lakh, ₹ 46,617.12 lakh, ₹ 29,102.41 lakh, ₹ 31,813.89 lakh and ₹ 1,06,202.74 lakh respectively, ranging from 2.82 *per cent* to 8.38 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons were cited for savings every year.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	-	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
03.	University and Higher Ed	ucation			
102.	Assistance to Universities				
(20)	Grants to Universities				
[07]	Divyangjan University				
	0	1,000.00			
	R	- 1,000.00			
	Entire provision of ₹ 1,000	0.00.1.1.1	mandanad an 21 Man	ah 2022 dua ta nan i	

Entire provision of \gtrless 1,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-implementation of new scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 2225. Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities
 - 01. Welfare of Scheduled Castes
 - 793. Special Central Assistance for Scheduled Castes Component Plan
 - (01) Scheduled Castes Sub-Plan

O 3,599.81 2,196.33 2,196.33 . R - 1,403.48

Provision of ₹ 1,403.48 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and 17 posts remaining vacant out of 25 sanctioned posts.

- 03. Welfare of Backward Classes
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and Other Undertakings
- (07) Rajasthan State Other Backward Class Commission
- [01] Grants to Rajasthan State Other Backward Class Commission

0	190.00			
		47.50	47.50	
R	- 142.50			

Provision of ₹ 142.50 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to 12 posts of officers/ personnel remaining vacant out of 23 sanctioned posts in Rajasthan State Other Backward Class Commission.

		GRANT No.	033 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 196.	Welfare of Scheduled Caste Tribes, Other Backward Cla Minorities Welfare of Backward Class Assistance to Zilla Parishac level Panchayats Grants for Integrated Projec Luhar	asses and es ls/ District			
	O R	200.00	89.70	89.70	
constru 03. 196. (06)	Provision of ₹ 110.30 lakh Gadia Luhar for construction action of buildings in time an Welfare of Backward Class Assistance to Zilla Parishac level Panchayats Under Devnarain Yojana (t Education Department)	was surrendered on of building re d non-submission ses ls/ District hrough the	esulted in less rele	ease of grant, non-	
[04]	Operation of Higher Second from Secondary School (Se Education Department)				
	O R Provision of ₹ 116.92 lakh v	600.31 - 116.92	483.39 a 31 March 2023 du	483.39 e to posts remaining	
196. (19)	Welfare of Backward Class Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats Ambedkar DBT Voucher Y Assistance to College Study for Hostel	es ls/ District ′ojana			, vacant.
	0	260.00	100.26	109.26	

109.26 109.26 •• - 150.74 R

Provision of ₹ 260.00 lakh was estimated for distribution of grants of ₹ 2,000 per month to 2,000 various category college studying students for hostels through Ambedkar DBT Voucher Yojana. However, due to less number of beneficiaries of the scheme, provision of of ₹ 150.74 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

- 03. Welfare of Backward Classes
- 800. Other expenditure
- (05) Devnarain Yojana (through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department)
- [02] Grants to Devnarain Board

0	500.00		
		67.40	67.40
R	- 432.60		

Provision of ₹ 432.60 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less release of grants because of late posting of contractual personnel and some posts remaining vacant.

••

10

		GRANT No.	033 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
04. 102. (01)	Welfare of Scheduled Castes Tribes, Other Backward Clas Minorities Welfare of Minorities Economic Development Through the Directorate of M Affairs Department Self-employment/ Employm scheme for boys-girls studen Community	Sistent and Ainority and generated ts of Minority			
	0	200.00			
intimat	R Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023). During 2020-21 and 2021-22	-			 ave not been
102. (01)	Welfare of Minorities Economic Development Through the Directorate of M Affairs Department Minority Development Fund	•			
	0	,500.01	89.95	89.95	
intimat	R - 1 Reasons for surrendering th ted (July 2023).	.,410.06 e provision of ₹			 ave not been
190.	Welfare of Minorities Assistance to Public Sector a Undertakings Grants on interest to Rajasth Finance and Development C Corporation O	an Minority	10.00	10.00	
	R	- 190.00	10.00	10.00	
277.	Welfare of Minorities Education	-	0.00 lakh on 31 Ma	rch 2023 have not b	een intimated
	Through the Directorate of N Affairs Department Grant for Anuprati Yojana	monty			
	0	,650.00	200 57	200 50	
	R - 1	,440.44	209.56	209.56	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,440.44 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT No.	033 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 277. (01)	Welfare of Scheduled Caste Tribes, Other Backward Cla Minorities Welfare of Minorities Education Through the Directorate of I Affairs Department Minority girls hostel	sses and			
	0	443.31	289.36	280.26	
	R	- 153.95	289.30	289.36	
	Reasons for the anticipated s	aving of ₹ 153.95	5 lakh have not been i	ntimated (July 2023)).
277. (01)	Welfare of Minorities Education Through the Directorate of I Affairs Department Operation of minority boys	-			
	0	767.11	642.43	642.44	+ 0.01
	R Passons for the enticipated s	- 124.68	lakh hava not haan i	ntimated (July 2022)	
02. 101.	Reasons for the anticipated s Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare Welfare of Handicapped Schools of deaf, dumb and b the Commissioner, Seconda Department	blinds through	akii nave not been i	numated (July 2023)	
	0	526.22	128.16	128.16	
	R	- 398.06			
allowa	Provision of ₹ 398.06 lakh v nces and non-requirement of p			-	e on pay and
02. 101. (38)	Social Welfare Welfare of Handicapped Directorate, Special Abled F Grant for Special Abled Per Employment Scheme (throu Scheduled Castes/ Tribes Co	Persons son Self- gh the			

0	500.01	358.53	354.98	- 3.55
R	- 141.48			

Provision of ₹ 141.48 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2235.	Social Security and Welfare			
02.	Social Welfare			
102.	Child Welfare			
(10)	Through the Child Empowerment			
	Department			
[02]	Operation of Child Home/ Cretch			
	O 120.00			
	R - 120.00			
	Entire provision of ₹ 120.00 lakh was s	urrendered on 31 March	2023 due to non-rece	ipt of approval

Entire provision of ₹ 120.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of approval of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Social Welfare
- 103. Women's Welfare
- (21) Grant for Operation of Swadhar Homes
- [01] Through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department

O 138.00 R - 138.00

Entire provision of ₹ 138.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Swadhar Yojana* and consequent non-release of State share.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (02) For District level Offices of Woman Empowerment
- [15] Grants for Collective Marriage Grant Scheme

0	720.00			
		324.73	322.63	- 2.10
R	- 395.27			

Provision of ₹ 395.27 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to release of grants under *Collective Marriage Grant Scheme* as per the organising of Collective Marriages by institutions, lack of Jan Aadhar number in online applications and non-linking of bank account of brides with Jan Aadhar on Collective Marriage Portal.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (15) Disabled Welfare
- [01] Operation of Old age home

0	1,158.09			
		115.93	115.94	+ 0.01
R	- 1,042.16			

Provision of ₹ 1,042.16 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less demand raised by the department.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2235.	Social Security and Welfar	e			
02.	Social Welfare				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha				
	level Panchayats				
(26)	Indira Mahila Shakti Yojar	na			
[01]	Assistance to women for es	stablishment			
	of vocation				
	0	1,000.00			
			428.40	428.40	
	R	- 571.60			
	Provision of ₹ 571.60 lake	n was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	3 due to reduction in	n expenditure

ceiling, non-distribution of sanctioned loan amount in time by the Bank and non-release of loan grant because of non-submission of claim in time to department by the Bank.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (26) Indira Mahila Shakti Yojana
- [06] Health Awareness and Free Sanitary Napkin Distribution (UDAAN)

0	13,600.00			
S	13,766.94	22,356.56	22,353.22	- 3.34
R	- 5,010.38			

Provision of ₹ 13,766.94 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 10,200.00 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 3,566.94 lakh) through supplementary grant for distribution of free sanitary napkins was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 5,010.38 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less supply of sanitary napkins by the Rajasthan Medical Services Corporation Limited resulted in non-release of third instalment.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (26) Indira Mahila Shakti Yojana
- [08] For Encouragement and Honour

0

R

- 1,403.71

Provision of ₹ 1,403.71 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications for prizes on Mahila Diwas.

1.416.10

02. Social Welfare

- 200. Other Programmes
- (18) Grants to Welfare Board of Vimuct, Lomad and Partial Lomad Castes

0	498.00			
		51.66	51.66	
R	- 446.34			

Provision of ₹ 446.34 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-approval of schemes and consequently less expenditure on pay and allowances and other office expenses.

1	5
	1

URANT NO. 055 - (Conta.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 200.	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Other Programmes Grants through Chief Mini for Road Accident, Natura Calamity, Animal Acciden	ster Relief Fund l Accident/			
	0	8,500.00	7,100.00	7,100.00	
cases f	R Provision of ₹ 1,400.00 lal rom Chief Minister's Office			-	ess accidental
02. 200. (20)	Social Welfare Other Programmes Kesh Kala Board Through the Social Justice Department				
	O R	498.00 - 470.39	27.61	27.61	
less pa	R Provision of ₹ 470.39 lakh syment as per supply/ work.	I	n 31 March 2023 du	e to non-approval o	f schemes and
200. (25)	Social Welfare Other Programmes For the Up-liftment of Tran Community Through the Social Justice Department	0			
	0	244.00			
	R	- 234.31	9.69	9.70	+ 0.01
Up-lift	Provision of ₹ 234.31 lak ment of Transgender Comm			23 due to non-fully	operation of
200. (26)	Social Welfare Other Programmes Rajasthan State Economica Class Board Grant-in-aid to Rajasthan S Economically Backward C	State			
	0	500.00	40.00	40.00	
	R	- 460.00	70.00	-10.00	

Provision of ₹ 460.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-approval of schemes.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2235. Social Security an	d Welfare			
60. Other Social Secu	rity and Welfare			
Programmes				
107. Swatantrata Saini	k Samman Pension			
Scheme				
(01) Pension to freedo	m fighters and their			
dependents etc. th	rough the General			
Administration D	epartment-Committed			
0	1,950.01	1,273.31	1,285.64	+ 12.33
R	- 676.70	1,270.01	1,200.01	1 12.33

Provision of ₹ 676.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to death of freedom fighters, non-submission of life certificate and information of heirs attaining the age of major in time.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 12.33 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (01) Through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department
- [05] Indira Gandhi National Old Age Pension

0	13,287.00			
S	20,530.91	9,558.56	9,558.56	
R	- 24,259.35			

Provision of ₹ 20,530.91 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 24,259.35 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 7,134.47 lakh) and surrendered (₹ 17,124.88 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and accordingly less expenditure on administrative charges.

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (01) Through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department
- [06] Indira Gandhi National Widow Pension

0	8,549.00			
S	10,970.14	7,082.97	7,082.97	
R	- 12,436.17			

Provision of ₹ 10,970.14 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 12,436.17 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and accordingly less expenditure on administrative charges.

		GKANI NO	0. 033 - (Conia.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
60. 196. (01) [07]	Social Security and Well Other Social Security an Programmes Assistance to Zilla Paris level Panchayats Through the Social Justi Empowerment Departme Indira Gandhi National S Pension O R Provision of ₹ 109.47 lat	d Welfare hads/ District ce and ent Specially Abled 599.00 - 109.47	489.53 on 31 March 2023 du	489.53	 nds from the
Govern	nment of India.				
196. (02)	Other Social Security an Programmes Assistance to Zilla Paris level Panchayats Mukhya Mantri Vridhjan Yojana Mukhya Mantri Vridhjan Yojana	hads/ District n Samman Pension			
	0	4,20,500.00			
	R	- 40,975.91	3,79,524.09	3,79,524.09	
wrong	Provision of ₹ 40,975.91 nt of pension to pensioner bank account of pensione Other Social Security an	l lakh was re-appro s because of migrat rs and death of pen	tion of existing pensic	ls on 31 March 2023 oners/ lack of physical	due to non- verification/
(03)	Programmes Assistance to Zilla Paris level Panchayats Mukhya Mantri Vidhwa Yojana Mukhya Mantri Vidhwa Yojana O R	Samman Pension	1,51,673.94	1,51,673.94	
196.	Other Social Security an Programmes Assistance to Zilla Paris level Panchayats Mukhya Mantri Vishesh Samman Pension Yojana Mukhya Mantri Vishesh Samman Pension Yojana	hads/ District Yogya Jan a Yogya Jan			
	0	46,700.00			
	R	- 6,666.32	40,033.68	40,033.68	

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Social Security and Welfar				
60.	Other Social Security and Programmes	Welfare			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ds/ District			
(0, c)	level Panchayats				
(06)	Vridhjan Krishak Samman for Small and Marginal Fa				
[01]	Vridhjan Krishak Sammar for Small and Marginal Fa	Pension Yojana			
	0	22,400.00			
	R	- 5,598.10	16,801.90	16,801.90	••
	Provision of ₹ 35,990.48 la	,	a three heads was sur	rendered on 31 Marc	sh 2023 due
	-payment of pension to pe ation/ wrong bank account of	nsioners because o	f migration of existi		
60.	Other Social Security and Programmes	Welfare			
200.	Other Programmes				
	Board of Sailors, Soldiers				
[05]	Pension to widows of sold in II World War-Committee				
	0	2,200.00			

Provision of ₹ 270.55 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on payment of pension to widows of soldiers deceased in Second World War because of reduction in number of beneficiaries due to death as most of the beneficiaries has been completed the age of 80-90 years and above.

- 270.55

1,929.45

1.929.45

...

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 200. Other Programmes

R

- (01) Board of Sailors, Soldiers and Airmen
- [06] Samman Bhatta to War Widows-Committed

0	375.00			
		221.66	221.66	
R	- 153.34			

Provision of ₹ 153.34 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on payment of pension to martyr's widows and parents of unmarried martyr's because of reduction in number of beneficiaries due to death as most of the beneficiaries are old aged.

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 200. Other Programmes
- (23) Rajasthan Government Health Scheme 2021
- [01] Through the State Insurance and Provident Fund Department

0	772.12			
		650.39	650.38	- 0.01
R	- 121.73			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 121.73 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on advertisement of Rajasthan Government Health Scheme (RGHS) and non-completion of printing of RGHS card.

3	1	9
---	---	---

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2235.	Social Security and Welfar	е			
60.	Other Social Security and	Welfare			
	Programmes				
	Other Programmes				
	Vipra Kalyan Board	D			
[01]	Grant-in-aid to Vipra Kaly	an Board			
	0	500.00			
			257.80	257.80	
	R	- 242.20			
prepar	Provision of ₹ 242.20 lakh ed by Board and less office of		on 31 March 2023 d	ue to non-approval of	of the schemes
60.	Other Social Security and	Welfare			
	Programmes				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(02)	U				
	and Provident Fund Depar				
[02]	•	Scheme-			
	Committed				
	0	2,167.23			
			1,328.16	1,328.16	
	R	- 839.07			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 839.07 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances of staff engaged in National Pension Scheme as these were transferred to other head of accounts after shifting from National Pension Scheme (NPS) to Old Pension Scheme (OPS) by the State Government from 01-04-2022 and (ii) reduction in charges in respect of services provided by the National Security Depository Limited i.e. transaction, maintenance, PRAN issue/ re-issue etc. of employees covered under NPS after shifting to OPS.

2236. Nutrition

- 02. Distribution of Nutritious Food and Beverages
- 101. Special Nutrition Programmes
- (01) Through the Integrated Child Development Services Department
- [01] Nutrition Crash Programme

0	30,000.00			
S	10,000.00	34,332.74	34,330.17	- 2.57
R	- 5,667.26			

Provision of ₹ 10,000.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 5,667.26 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of Central and State share to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the Scheme. As the funds were received from the Government of India on 23-03-2023 but the sanction for transferring both Central and State share to Bank Account of SNA was not released by the State Government.

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
2236.	Nutrition					
02.	Distribution of Nutritious Food and					
	Beverages					
101.	Special Nutrition Programmes					
(01)	1) Through the Integrated Child Development					
	Services Department					
[12]	Rajeev Gandhi Kishori Balika					
	Empowerment and Nutrition Scheme					
	O 1,334.40	313.00	313.00			
	R - 1,021.40	010100				
the Go	Provision of ₹ 1,021.40 lakh was surrendered vernment of India and consequent less released		23 due to less receipt	of funds from		
02.	Distribution of Nutritious Food and					
	Beverages					
101.	Special Nutrition Programmes					
(01)	Through the Integrated Child Development					
	Services Department					
[17]	National Nutrition Mission (N.N.M.)					

O 14,823.79 R - 7,627.12 7,196.67 7,195.82 - 0.85

Anticipated saving of ₹ 7,627.12 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) the State share which was transferred to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the Scheme in proportion to the opening balance of Central share of the Nutrition Mission, that was less than the original budget estimates, (ii) non-receipt of Central share from the Government of India during the year and (iii) non-receipt of approval from Finance Department for transferring the State share to the Bank Account of SNA in proportion to balance amount of budget provision.

- 02. Distribution of Nutritious Food and Beverages
- 101. Special Nutrition Programmes
- (01) Through the Integrated Child Development Services Department
- [18] Pradhan Mantri Matratav Vandana Yojana (P.M.M.V.Y.)

O 8,871.61 R - 4,938.75 O 8,871.61 3,932.86 3,932.46 - 0.40

Provision of ₹ 4,938.75 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2225.	Welfare of Scheduled Cas Tribes, Other Backward C	· ·			
	Minorities				
02.	Welfare of Scheduled Trib				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ds/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(01)	Operation of Hostels of Sc	heduled Tribes			
[02]	Programme and Activities				
	0	3,216.02			
		,	4,264.16	4,264.16	
	R	1,048.14			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,048.14 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) expansion and improvement in mess facilities of scheduled tribes hostels in compliance to the declaration made in the Legislature during discussion of Finance and Appropriation Bill 2022-23 and (ii) expenditure incurred on mess arrangements and grants released for operation of hostels as per the actual requirement as the estimated budget was sanctioned according to the trend of expenditure happened in last two years of COVID pandemic. Since the hostels were not operated during entire period in that years due to COVID resulted in less expenditure was incurred.

- 03. Welfare of Backward Classes
- 190. Assistance to Public Sector and Other Undertakings
- (08) Rajasthan Other Backward Class Finance and Development Co-operative Corporation
- [01] Grants to Rajasthan Other Backward Class Finance and Development Co-operative Corporation

O 1,050.00 R 106.50 1,156.50 .

Reasons for providing additional funds of $\overline{\epsilon}$ 106.50 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Welfare of Backward Classes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (01) Operation of Hostels
- [02] Programme and Activities

O 988.92 R 172.22 1,161.14 1,156.83 - 4.31

Additional funds of ₹ 172.22 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) expansion and improvement in mess facilities of scheduled tribes hostels in compliance to the declaration made in the Legislature during discussion of Finance and Appropriation Bill 2022-23 and (ii) expenditure incurred on mess arrangements and grants released for operation of hostels as per the actual requirement as the estimated budget was sanctioned according to the trend of expenditure happened in last two years of COVID pandemic. Since the hostels were not operated during entire period in that years due to COVID resulted in less expenditure was incurred.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 4.31 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 033 - (Contd.)							
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -			
2225.	Welfare of Scheduled	Castes, Scheduled						
	Tribes, Other Backwar	d Classes and						
	Minorities							
03.	3. Welfare of Backward Classes							
196.	Assistance to Zilla Par	ishads/ District						
	level Panchayats							
(05)	Devnarain Yojana (thr	ough the Social						
	Justice and Empowern	L /						
[02]	Post-Matric Scholarsh	p Scheme for						
	Special Backward Clas	sses						
	0	9,000.00						
		,	13,284.32	13,284.32				
	R	4,284.32						
payme	Additional funds of ₹ 4 nt of outstanding applica	-	-	appropriation on 31 N	March 2023 for			
	Welfare of Backward							
196.	Assistance to Zilla Par	ishads/ District						

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (05) Devnarain Yojana (through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department)
- [04] Operation of hostels under Devnarain Adarsh Hostel Yojana

0 880.23 1,145.79 - 0.97 1,144.82 R 265.56

Additional funds of ₹ 265.56 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding liabilities and operation of new hostels.

- 03. Welfare of Backward Classes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (05) Devnarain Yojana (through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department)
- [05] Operation of Devnarain Residential Schools

0	2,155.72			
		2,820.93	2,820.93	
R	665.21			

Additional funds of ₹ 665.21 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) expenditure increased on pay and allowances because of operation of 3 new residential school at Mehara Gujarwas, Shivganj and Peeplod and posting of teaching staff on vacant posts, (ii) purchase of recurring and non-recurring items and expenditure on contractual services and (iii) more expenditure on food materials for newly operated residential schools at Mehara Gujarwas, Shivganj and Peeplod because of capacity of 280 students each in these residential schools.

3	2	2
\mathcal{I}	4	\mathcal{I}

••

...

GRANT No. 033 - (Contd.)

	GRANT No. 033 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -		
03. 196. (06)	Welfare of Scheduled Cass Tribes, Other Backward C Minorities Welfare of Backward Class Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Under Devnarain Yojana (Education Department)	lasses and ses ds/ District through the					
[07]	Devnarain Gurukul Yojana	a					
	O R	1,600.00 878.98	2,478.98	2,478.98			
scheme 03. 196. (13)	Additional funds of ₹ 878 ent of two sessions i.e. 2021 e. Welfare of Backward Class Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Devnarain Yojana (throug Education Department) Grants for Devnarain Girls Distribution and Incentive	I-22 and 2022-23 ses ds/ District h the Higher s Student Scooty					
	O R	1,500.00 1,954.87	3,454.87	3,454.87			
Additional funds of ₹ 1,954.87 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to College Education Department for payment regarding purchase of outstanding scooty of year 2021-22.							
277.	Welfare of Backward Class Education Scholarships and Stipend f Backward Classes						
	0	8 776 64					

O 8,776.64 R 2,205.16 10,981.80 10,981.80

Additional funds of ₹ 2,205.16 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more funds from the Government of India.

03. Welfare of Backward Classes

277. Education

(04) Anuprati Yojana

[01] Assistance to B.P.L. candidates of Other Backward Class and General category under Anuprati Yojana

0	600.00		
		1,348.94	1,348.94
R	748.94		

Additional funds of ₹ 748.94 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding liabilities of previous year as the scheme started in the last quarter of financial year 2021-22.

	GRAITI IN. 000 (Comm.)				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
02. 101.	Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare Welfare of Handicapped Operation of Mentally Retard Rehabilitation Home	led			
	0 1	,900.00	2,198.34	2,198.34	
	R	298.34			
Additional funds of ₹ 298.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to release of more grants for operation of Mentally Retarded Rehabilitation Home. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).					
102. (02)	Social Welfare Child Welfare Welfare Expansion Schemes Contributions/ Subsidies Through the Director, Social Empowerment Department				
	0	70.00			
	R	210.46	280.46	280.46	
Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 210.46 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).					
103. (23)	Social Welfare Women's Welfare Ujjawala Yojana Through the Social Justice ar Empowerment Department	nd			
	0	24.00			
	_		192.54	192.54	

Additional funds of ₹ 168.54 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequently release of State share. The entire amount transferred to Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme by debiting to the Consolidated Fund of State in compliance to instructions of Government of India to transfer the entire amount till 20-07-2022.

168.54

02. Social Welfare

R

- 104. Welfare of Aged, Infirm and Destitute
- (03) Legal advice fee and assistance to poor's-Committed

0	4,165.91			
		6,143.22	6,143.20	- 0.02
R	1,977.31	,	,	

Additional funds of \gtrless 1,977.31 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on (i) pay and allowances due to payment of arrears to Judicial Officers after fixation of pay, (ii) organisation of more conferences and (iii) payment to home guards, security guards, cleaner and man with computer posted in department and subordinated offices on contract basis against the vacant posts.

GRANT No.	033 -	(Contd.)
------------------	-------	----------

	UMI(11	10. 055 - (Conta.)		
	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats			
(02)				
[01]	For establishment expenditure			
	O 3,040.00 S 0.01 R 899.79	3,939.80	3,937.65	- 2.15
meet in	Additional funds of ₹ 899.79 lakh were particular and the second			
	Social Welfare Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats			
	For District level Offices of Woman Empowerment			
[23]	Beti Bachao Beti Padhao			

S	0.03	414.02	414.02	
R	414.20	414.23	414.23	

Additional funds of ₹ 414.20 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Beti Bachao Beti Padhao* Yojana and the same has been transferred to Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme by debiting to the Consolidated Fund of State.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (05) Grants for Joint Assistance
- [02] Programme and Activities
 - 0

O 100.00 R 3,376.45

Additional funds of ₹ 3,376.45 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

3,476.45

••

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (15) Disabled Welfare
- [11] Grant for self-support to pension holder persons with disabilities

0	0.01		
		507.04	507.04
R	507.03		

Additional funds of ₹ 507.03 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 2235. Social Security and 02. Social Welfare 196. Assistance to Zilla level Panchayats (15) Disabled Welfare [13] Grant to Executive physically and mer 	Parishads/ District			
O R	2,600.00 596.67 f ₹ 596.67 lakh were pr ive Voluntary Agencies	s in physically and		
 02. Social Welfare 196. Assistance to Zilla level Panchayats (19) Other Programmes [01] Anti Intoxication F 				
O R	112.51 145.26	257.77	257.77	

Additional funds of ₹ 145.26 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to funds received from the Government of India during 2022-23 was transferred to Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme by debiting to the Consolidated Fund of State.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (19) Other Programmes
- [07] Grants for shelter less children under Palanhar Yojana

0	37,000.00		
		49,414.77	49,414.77
R	12,414.77		

Additional funds of ₹ 12,414.77 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in amount to be given to orphan children from ₹ 500 and ₹ 1,000 to ₹ 1,500 and ₹ 2,500 respectively and increase in number of beneficiaries in the month of March, 2023 in comparison to previous year.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (19) Other Programmes
- [08] Grants under Sahyog Yojana

0	2,200.00	3,477.06	3,477.06	
R	1,277.06	5,777.00	5,777.00	

Additional funds of ₹ 1,277.06 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more applications because of inclusion of new categories in *Mukhyamantri Kanyadan Yojana* and more marriages after corona period.

		GKANI NO.	055 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. So 196. As lev (22) Sc Cla	cial Security and Welfare cial Welfare sistance to Zilla Parishad rel Panchayats hemes for Economically l asses st-Matric Scholarship Sch	s/ District Backward	500.00	500.00	
receipt of Backward		-	• •	-	
196. As lev (26) Inc	cial Welfare sistance to Zilla Parishad rel Panchayats lira Mahila Shakti Yojana aining for Skill Developm	ı			
		-	-		 March 2023 to
196. As lev (26) Inc	cial Welfare sistance to Zilla Parishad el Panchayats lira Mahila Shakti Yojana lira Mahila Shakti Kendra	ì			
O S R		16.00 0.01 257.85	273.86	273.90	+ 0.04
	ditional funds of \gtrless 257.8 nditure on operation of <i>Inc</i>	-			March 2023 to
Pro 200. Ot (14) Vi	her Social Security and Wogrammes her Programmes ctim Compensation Scher jasthan State Legal Servio	ne			

[01] Rajasthan State Legal Services Authority

Ο	1,700.00			
		2,003.90	2,029.40	+25.50
R	303.90			

Additional funds of ₹ 303.90 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in number of victims under *Victim Compensation Scheme*.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 25.50 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2235.	Social Security and Welfare	e			
	Other Social Security and V				
	Programmes				
	Other Programmes				
	Assistance to riots affected				
[01]	Home (Group-2) Departme	nt			
	0	25.00			
	-		143.30	143.30	
	R	118.30			
	Additional funds of ₹ 118.3 nce to communal violence af Other Social Security and V	fected persons and			rch 2023 for
200	Programmes Other Programmes				
	Assistance to Soldiers and t	their Families			
· · ·	Assistance for the Families under Kargil package				
	0	800.00			
	-		2,500.00	2,500.00	
	R	1,700.00	,	,	
	Additional funds of \gtrless 1,700 ursement of assistance to the <i>ta Kosh</i> .				
2236.	Nutrition				

- 02. Distribution of Nutritious Food and Beverages
- 101. Special Nutrition Programmes
- (01) Through the Integrated Child Development Services Department
- [16] Honorarium to Sahyogini-Committed

O 1,142.00 R 369.99

Additional funds of ₹ 369.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of honorarium to Asha Sahyogini.

1,511.99

1,511.99

•••

- 02. Distribution of Nutritious Food and Beverages
- 101. Special Nutrition Programmes
- (02) Indira Mahila Shakti Yojana
- [01] Electrification of Anganbari Centres

0	0.02		
		551.98	551.98
R	551.96		

Additional funds of ₹ 551.96 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for water and electricity connection at Aanganwari Centres.

29

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2236.	Nutrition				
02.	Distribution of Nutritious	Food and			
	Beverages				
	Special Nutrition Program				
(03)	Indira Gandhi Matritva Po (IGMPY)	oshan Yojana			
[01]	Through the ICDS				
	S	0.05	781.10	781.10	
	R	781.05	/81.10	/81.10	••
expans	Additional funds of ₹ 781 sion of <i>Indira Gandhi Matri</i>				Aarch 2023 for
02.	Distribution of Nutritious	Food and			
	Beverages				
197.	Assistance to Block				
	Panchayats/Intermediate I	•			
(01)	Through the Integrated Cl	nild Development			
[10]	Services Department				
[12]	Honorarium to Sahayogin	1-Committed			
	0	14,958.00			
			19,781.88	19,781.05	- 0.83
	R	4,823.88			

Additional funds of ₹ 4,823.88 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of honorarium to Asha Sahyogini.

Capital

Voted

- 1. Out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 2,770.30 lakh, provision of ₹ 2,770.28 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 4,056.23 lakh, ₹ 3,141.31 lakh, ₹ 2,343.90 lakh, ₹ 10,513.52 lakh and ₹ 6,264.41 lakh respectively, ranging from 8.29 *per cent* to 36.02 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons were cited for the savings every year.

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4235.	Capital Outlay on Social Security Welfare	and		
02.	Social Welfare			
103.	Women's Welfare			
(11)	Building construction of mentally woman and child home	retarded		
	O 5,500	.01 392.39	392.39	
	R - 5,107	.62		
expend	Provision of ₹ 5,107.62 lakh wa liture on construction works. Howey			
Krishi	The entire expenditure of ₹ 392.39 Upaj Mandi Nidhi on 30-03-2023.	lakh shown under head was t	ransferred to the Depo	osit Account of
1 M ISIN	opuj manar mani on 50 05 2025.			

- 02. Social Welfare
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (04) Construction of Old Age Home building

0	5,500.00			
		2,000.00	2,000.00	
R	- 3,500.00			

Provision of ₹ 3,500.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 1,761.47 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 1,738.53 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-operation of Old Age Home.

The entire expenditure of ₹ 2,000.00 lakh shown under head was transferred of fund to the Deposit Account of Krishi Upaj Mandi Nidhi on 30-03-2023.

- 02. Social Welfare
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (10) Scheme for Persons under Handicapped Act
- [01] Construction of Ramp and Lift etc.

0

R

- 200.01

200.01

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 200.01 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

...

4236. Capital Outlay on Nutrition

- 02. Distribution of Nutritious Foods and Beverages
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Building Construction

0	350.00			
		119.01	119.01	
R	- 230.99			
D · ·				

Provision of ₹ 230.99 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of construction works of district offices of Hanumangarh and Pratapgarh by the Public Works Department.

Не	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4236. Capital	Outlay on Nutrition			
02. Distribu	tion of Nutritious Foods and			
Beverag	ges			
800. Other E	xpenditure			
(09) Constru	ction of Aangan Bari Centre			
under I.	C.D.S. Mission Mode			
0	500.00			
R	- 500.00		••	
-	rovision of ₹ 500.00 lakh wa ment of India and consequent		ch 2023 due to non-r	eceipt of funds
02. Distribu	tion of Nutritious Foods and			
Beverag	ges			
800. Other E	xpenditure			
(10) Upgrada	ation and maintenance of Aan	gan		
Bari Ce	ntre including Cretche constru	uction		
	~ ~ ~			

under I.C.D.S. Mission Mode

O 500.00 R - 500.00

Entire provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

••

••

•••

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4225.	Capital Outlay on Welfare	of Scheduled			
	Castes, Scheduled Tribes,	Other Backward			
	Classes and Minorities				
03.	. Welfare of Backward Classes				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(01)	Devnarain Yojana (through	n the Social			
	Justice and Empowerment	Department)			
[03]	Construction of Devnarain	Residential			
	Schools				
	0	4,500.00	5,884.45	5,884.45	
	R	1,384.45			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,384.45 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding liabilities and construction works of new hostels.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
04. 102. (01)	Capital Outlay on Welfare of Castes, Scheduled Tribes, C Classes and Minorities Welfare of Minorities Economic Development Through the Directorate of Department Department	other Backward Minority Affairs			
[02]		5,700.00 2,770.28 1,510.30	9,980.58	9,980.58	
2023 h	Reasons for providing addit ave not been intimated (July	tional funds of ₹	1,510.30 lakh	through re-appropriation	on 31 March
800. (01)	Welfare of Minorities Other Expenditure Through the Directorate of Department Construction of hostel build	•			
	0	500.00	618.94	618.94	
	R	118.94			
2023 h	Reasons for providing addi ave not been intimated (July		118.94 lakh	through re-appropriation of	on 31 March
800. (01)	Welfare of Minorities Other Expenditure Through the Directorate of E Department Construction of Residential for minority students	-			
	0	1,000.00	1,200.00	1,200.00	
	R	200.00			
2023 h	Reasons for providing addi ave not been intimated (July		200.00 lakh	through re-appropriation of	on 31 March
02. 800. (09)	Capital Outlay on Social Se Welfare Social Welfare Other Expenditure Scheme for economic backy Construction of College lev building	vard class			
	0	60.00	550.00	550.00	
	R Additional funds of ₹ 490.0	490.00 0 lakh were prov			 urch 2023 for

Additional funds of ₹ 490.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for construction works of new hostels for economic backward class.

The entire expenditure of ₹ 550.00 lakh shown under head was transferred to the Deposit Account of Krishi Upaj Mandi Nidhi in the month of February, 2023.

GRANT No. 034 - RELIEF FROM NATURAL CALAMITIES

M. ъ

Major heads : Revenue - 2245. Relief on account of Natural Calamities					
			Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Reven	ue				
Vo	oted				
	Original	41,58,76,89	44 50 15 27	29,46,58,44	15 10 56 92
	Supplementary	3,00,38,38	44,59,15,27	29,40,38,44	- 13,12,30,83
	nt surrendered during ar (31 March 2023)				12,93,41,55
Ch	arged				
	Original	1			
	Supplementary		1		- 1
	nt surrendered during ar (31 March 2023)				1
Notes	and comments :				
Reven	ue				
Vo	oted				
un	ovision of ₹ 30,038.38 1 necessary as the actual e at of final saving of ₹ 1,5	xpenditure was less	s than the original bu	dget estimates.	
3 Sa	ving occurred mainly un	der the following h	eads :-		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 101. (14)	Relief on account of Na Drought Gratuitous Relief Gratuitous relief under Relief for aged, disable children	Drought			
	0	100.00			
	R	- 100.00			
102. (11)	Drought Drinking Water Supply Drinking Water Supply Emergency supply of d rural areas	under Drought			

..

..

..

1,400.00 0 - 1,400.00 R

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 102. (11)	Relief on account of Natura Drought Drinking Water Supply Drinking Water Supply und Emergency Supply of drink Urban areas	er Drought			
	0	120.00			
	R	- 120.00			••
102. (11)	Drought Drinking Water Supply Drinking Water Supply und Water Supply in Cattle Can	ē			
	0	100.00			
	R	- 100.00			
due to	Entire provision of ₹ 1,720. execution of relief works in c				31 March 2023
102. (11)	Drought Drinking Water Supply Drinking Water Supply und Water Supply through Publy Engineering Department				
	0	5,000.00	5,157.83	4,113.24	- 1,044.59
	R Additional funds of ₹ 157.8	157.83 33 lakh were prov	vided through re-apr	propriation on 31 M	March 2023 to
meet in	ncreased expenditure on supp	1	0 11	L	
	Reasons for the final saving	of ₹ 1,044.59 lakł	have not been intim	nated (July 2023).	
	Drought Supply of Fodder				

- 104. Supply of Fodder
- (09) Supply of Fodder under Drought
- [01] Transport

0	3,600.00			
		246.15	196.92	- 49.23
R	- 3,353.85			

Provision of ₹ 3,353.85 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to execution of relief works in drought affected areas as per requirement.

••

..

••

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 49.23 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

01. Drought

0

R

- 104. Supply of Fodder
- (09) Supply of Fodder under Drought
- [02] Cattle Feeding Centre

1,000.00

- 1,000.00

	GRANT No. 034 - (<i>Contd.</i>)				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 105. (04)	Relief on account of Na Drought Veterinary Care Veterinary care in Drou Additional cost on Drug medicines	ght areas			
	0	200.00			
	R	- 200.00			
800. (01)	Drought Other Expenditure Expenditure on Relief V Expenditure on Insect A	ttack			
	0	1,000.00			
	R	- 1,000.00			
800. (03)	Drought Other Expenditure Expenditure on relief we Other Special Relief	orks			
	0	200.00		- 4.89	- 4.89
	R	- 200.00			
due to	Entire provision of ₹ 2,4 execution of relief works				31 March 2023
unsper	<i>Minus</i> expenditure of ₹ amount by Drawing and			03) [01]" was due	to deposit of
800. (03)	Drought Other Expenditure Expenditure on relief we Fire Assistance	orks			
	0	2,000.00	815.27	651.02	- 164.25
	R	- 1,184.73			
800. (03)	Drought Other Expenditure Expenditure on relief we Purchase of Devices and Search Rescue and Corr	d Equipment for			
	0	10,600.00	74.66	58.14	- 16.52
	R	- 10,525.34			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 800. (03)	Relief on account of Natur Drought Other Expenditure Expenditure on relief work Training Expenditure					
	0	1,000.00	210.73	196.93	- 13.80	
	R	- 789.27				
800. (04)	Drought Other Expenditure Capacity Building for Disa Establishment/ Strengthen Emergency Operation Cen	ing of				
	0	6,000.00	82.86	66.29	- 16.57	
	R	- 5,917.14				
executi	Provision of ₹ 18,416.48 lakh under the above four heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to execution of relief works in drought affected areas as per requirement.					
(July 2	Reasons for the final savir 023).	g of ₹ 211.14 lak	h under the above for	our heads have not	been intimated	
800.	Drought Other Expenditure Capacity Building for Disa					

[02] Training of related parties/workers

0 100.00

- 100.00

01. Drought

R

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (04) Capacity Building for Disaster Response[03] Assistance to Calamity Management
- Centres of Training Institution of State

0	100.00
R	- 100.00

Entire provision of ₹ 200.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to execution of relief works in drought affected areas as per requirement.

••

..

•••

•••

••

••

- 01. Drought
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (04) Capacity Building for Disaster Response
- [04] Planning of Calamity Management Schemes

0	2,400.00			
		486.78	401.07	- 85.71
R	- 1,913.22			

Provision of ₹ 1,913.22 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on capacity building for disaster response.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 85.71 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

of

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 800. (04)	Relief on account of Natur Drought Other Expenditure Capacity Building for Disa Strengthening of Calamity Authorities	aster Respon	ise		
	0	200.00			
	R	- 200.00		••	
expend	Entire provision of ₹ 200 liture on capacity building f During 2019-20 and 2021-	or disaster re	esponse.		on-incurring of
101. (16)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Gratuitous Relief Gratuitous Relief in Flood Gratuitous relief on being Blind		d or		
	0	100.00			
	R	- 100.00			
101. (16)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Gratuitous Relief Gratuitous Relief in Flood Relief for Aged disabled a children				
	0	100.00			
	R	- 100.00			
101. (16)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Gratuitous Relief Gratuitous Relief in Flood Boat fare for life safety	Areas			
	0	200.00			
	R	- 200.00		••	
101. (16)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Gratuitous Relief Gratuitous Relief in Flood Supply of necessary comm		Air		
	0	100.00			
	R	- 100.00			

GRANT No. 034 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
02. 102. (04)	Relief on account of Natural Floods, Cyclones etc. Drinking Water Supply Drinking Water Supply in F Water Supply for Human				
	0	200.00			
102.	R Floods, Cyclones etc. Drinking Water Supply Drinking Water Supply in F	- 200.00 lood Areas			
	Water Supply for Animals O	200.00			
	R	- 200.00			
104. (02)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Supply of Fodder Supply of Fodder to Calamit Supply of Fodder to Calamit	•			
	0	200.00			
105. (05)	R Floods, Cyclones etc. Veterinary care Veterinary Care in Flood are Additional cost on Drugs an Medicines				
	0	100.00			
		- 100.00			
due to	Entire provision of ₹ 1,200.0 execution of relief works in fl				March 2023

de to excedutori of ferrer works in flood affect

02. Floods, Cyclones etc.

- 101. Gratuitous Relief
- (16) Gratuitous Relief in Flood Areas
- [05] Cloths and Utensils

0	1,000.00			
		199.32	157.29	- 42.03
R	- 800.68			

GRANT No. 034 - (Contd.)					
	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2245.	Relief on account of Natural Calamities				
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
101.	Gratuitous Relief				
(16)	Gratuitous Relief in Flood Areas				
[06]	Relief for necessary commodities and food				

0	200.00			
		58.29	46.63	- 11.66
R	- 141.71			
Duraniai an af F	042 20 1-1-1 11 4			

Provision of ₹ 942.39 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to execution of relief works in flood affected areas as per requirement.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 53.69 lakh under the above two heads have not been intimated (July 2023).

02. Floods, Cyclones etc.

- 106. Repairs and restoration of damaged roads and bridges
- (08) Repairs and restoration of damaged roads and bridges in Flood Areas
- [02] Purchase of Devices and Equipments for Search Rescue and Communication etc.

0	5,000.02			
		191.89	158.28	- 33.61
R	- 4,808.13			

Provision of ₹ 4,808.13 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to purchase of devices and equipments for search rescue and communication as per requirements.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 33.61 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 107. Repairs and restoration of damaged Government Office Buildings
- (02) Repairs of Government Office Buildings affected by Flood
- [01] Repairs of Government Office Buildings affected by Flood

0	1,000.00			
		91.40	73.12	- 18.28
R	- 908.60			

Provision of ₹ 908.60 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure incurred on repairs of government office buildings damage caused by flood as per requirements.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 18.28 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 034 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
2245.	Relief on account of Natur	al Calamities					
	Floods, Cyclones etc.						
109.	09. Repairs and restoration of damaged water supply, drainage and sewerage works						
(02)	Repairs of Water Supply,	Water					
	Drainage etc. damaged by	flood					
[01]	Repairs of Water Supply,	Water					
	Drainage etc. damaged by	flood					
	0	1,000.00					
	R	- 1,000.00		••	••		
on repa	Entire provision of ₹ 1,000 airs of water supply, water d			-	diture incurred		
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.						
	Ex-gratia payments to ber	eaved families					
	Ex-gratia assistance on pu from flood						
[01]	Ex-gratia assistance on pu from flood	blic losses					
	0	1,000.00					
			217.36	176.29	- 41.07		
	R	- 782.64					
ex-gra	Provision of ₹ 782.64 lak tia assistance on public losse			due to expenditu	re incurred on		
C	Reasons for the final savin			ed (July 2023).			
	Floods, Cyclones etc.						

- 113. Assistance for repairs/ reconstruction of Houses
- (09) Assistance for repairs/ reconstruction of Houses in Flood Areas
- [01] Fully damaged Pucca house

	0	2,000.00	77.25	61.88	- 15.37
	R	1,922.75		01100	10.07
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
113.	Assistance for repairs/ reco	Instruction			
	of Houses				
(09)	Assistance for repairs/ reco	nstruction			
	of Houses in Flood Areas				
[03]	Fully damaged hut				
	0	1,000.00			
		,	4.93	3.97	- 0.96
	R	- 995.07			

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 113.	Relief on account of Natural Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance for repairs/ recom of Houses	struction			
	Assistance for repairs/ recom of Houses in Flood Areas Highly damaged Pucca hous				
[01]		1,000.00	87.17	69.92	- 17.25
	R	- 912.83			- /
	Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance for repairs/ recon of Houses	struction			
	Assistance for repairs/ recom of Houses in Flood Areas				
[05]	Highly damaged Kuchcha h	1			
	0	1,000.00	236.30	182.48	- 53.82
	R	- 763.70			
113. (09)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance for repairs/ recon of Houses Assistance for repairs/ recon of Houses in Flood Areas Highly damaged hut				
[00]		1,000.00			
		- 986.40	13.60	10.75	- 2.85
	Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance for repairs/ recon of Houses	struction			
	Assistance for repairs/ recom of Houses in Flood Areas	struction			
[07]	Partly damaged house	I			
	0	2,000.00 1,616.98	383.02	305.57	- 77.45
	R -	1,616.98			

Provision of ₹ 7,197.73 lakh under the above six heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to assistance given for repairs/ reconstruction of damaged houses caused by flood as per requirements.

Reasons for the final saving of \gtrless 163.89 lakh under head "2245-02-113(09)[01], [04], [05] and [07]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 034 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
2245.	Relief on account of I	Natural Calamities				
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.					
114. Assistance to Farmers for purchase						
	of Agricultural inputs					
(09)	Agriculture input gra	nt to Small and				
	Marginal Farmers for loss of crops					
[02]	Hailstorm					
	0	5,000.00	2,336.24	1,826.43	- 509.81	
	R	- 2,663.76	_,	1,020110	202101	

Provision of ₹ 2,663.76 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure incurred for agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by hailstorm as per requirements.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 509.81 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 114. Assistance to Farmers for purchase of Agricultural inputs
- (09) Agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops
- [04] Fall Frost

0	1,000.00
R	- 1,000.00

Entire provision of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure incurred for agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by fall frost as per requirements.

••

••

••

02. Floods, Cyclones etc.

- 114. Assistance to Farmers for purchase of Agricultural inputs
- (09) Agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops
- [05] Cold Wave

0	1,000.00			
		0.23	0.18	- 0.05
R	- 999.77			

Provision of ₹ 999.77 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure incurred for agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by cold wave as per requirements.

		GRANT NO. (54 - (Coma.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 114. (10)	Relief on account of Natural Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance to Farmers for pu of Agricultural inputs Agriculture input grant to Fa from Small and Marginal Fa of crops Hailstorm	rrchase			
		5,000.00 4,305.32	694.68	571.25	- 123.43
agricul	Provision of ₹ 4,305.32 lakh ture input grant to Farmers for Reasons for the final saving o	was surrendered	sed by hailstorm as	per requirements.	incurred for
114. (10)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance to Farmers for pu of Agricultural inputs Agriculture input grant to Fa from Small and Marginal Fa of crops Fall Frost	rrchase		х - ́	
		1,000.00			
114. (10)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance to Farmers for pu of Agricultural inputs Agriculture input grant to Fa from Small and Marginal Fa of crops Cold Wave	irchase			
	0	1,000.00			
	R - 1 Entire provision of ₹ 2,000.0 expenditure incurred for agric ave respectively as per require	culture input gran			

02. Floods, Cyclones etc.

0

- 114. Assistance to Farmers for purchase of Agricultural inputs
- (11) Expenditure on Insect Attack
- [01] Expenditure on Insect Attack

1,000.00

R - 1,000.00

Entire provision of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to agriculture input grant to farmers for loss of crops caused by locust swarm as per requirements.

••

••

••

	GRANT No. 034 - (<i>Contd.</i>)				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
02. 115. (02)	Relief on account of Natural Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance to farmers to clear salinity from land Assistance for remove sand etc. from land Assistance for remove sand etc. from land	ar sand/ silt/ /silt /salinity			
	0	100.00			
	R Entire provision of ₹ 100.00	- 100.00	 dered on 31 March	 2023 due to expend	 diture incurred
for ren	nove sand /silt /salinity etc. fro	om land as per rec	quirements.	_	
117. (02)	Floods, Cyclones etc. Assistance to Farmers for pu Livestock Assistance for purchase of L losses of livestock affected b Assistance for purchase of L losses of live-stock affected	ive-stock on by flood ive-stock on			
		1,000.00 - 966.43	33.57	26.74	- 6.83

Provision of ₹ 966.43 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to assistance to farmers for purchase of livestock on losses by flood as per requirements.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 6.83 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 122. Repairs and restoration of damaged irrigation and flood control works
- (02) Assistance for damaged irrigation and construction works affected by flood
- [01] Assistance for damaged irrigation and construction works affected by flood

0	2,000.00			
	·	2,048.54	1,648.03	- 400.51
R	48.54			

Additional funds of ₹ 48.54 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure for damaged irrigation and construction works affected by flood.

••

••

••

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 400.51 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 191. Assistance to Municipal Corporations
- (02) Assistance to Municipal Corporations works for affected by flood
- [01] Assistance to Municipal Corporations works for affected by flood
 - 0 100.00
 - R - 100.00

024 (0

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
	Relief on account of Natural	Calamities			
	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
192.	Assistance to Municipalities	/			
(02)	Municipal Councils	/ Municipal			
(02)	Assistance to Municipalities Councils for flood affected v				
[01]	Assistance to Municipalities				
r. 1	Councils for flood affected v				
	0	200.00			
	R	- 200.00			
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
193.	Assistance to Local bodies a				
	non-Government Bodies/ Ins				
(02)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
[01]	Area Committees affected by				
[01]	Assistance to Panchayats and Area Committees affected b				
	0	600.00			
	R	- 600.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 900.00 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to assistance to Municipal Corporation, Municipalities/ Municipal Councils, Panchayats and Notified Area Committees affected by flood as per requirements.

02.	Floods,	Cycl	lones	etc.
-----	---------	------	-------	------

- 282. Public Health
- (07) Public Health in Flood Area
- [01] Supply of Medicines

0

R

- 63,700.00

63,700.00

Entire provision of \notin 63,700.00 lakh was surrendered (\notin 15,925.00 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (\notin 47,775.00 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-requirement of providing medical facilities to persons affected from COVID-19 because of end of COVID pandemic.

••

••

- 10.27

..

- 10.27

..

Minus expenditure of \mathbf{R} 10.27 lakh was due to deposit of unspent amount by Drawing and Disbursing Officers.

02. Floods, Cyclones etc.

282. Public Health

- (07) Public Health in Flood Area
- [02] Disposal of dead bodies and carcasses

O 100.00

R - 100.00

Entire provision of ₹ 100.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-requirement of disposal of dead bodies and carcasses caused by flood and cyclones.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2245.	Relief on account of Natur	ral Calamities			
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
282.	Public Health				
(08)	COVID-19 Cluster Contai	nment Operations			
[01]	Through the Director Gen	eral of Police			
	0	5,000.00			
	R	- 5,000.00			
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
	Public Health				
(08)	COVID-19 Cluster Contai	nment Operations			
		-			
	Guard				
	0	5,000.00			
	R	- 5,000.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 10,000.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-requirement of expenditure on honorarium under COVID-19 Cluster Containment Operations because of end of COVID pandemic.

- 05. State Disaster Response Fund.
- 101. Transfer to Reserve funds and Deposits Accounts -State Disaster Response Fund

(02) Transfer to State Disaster Response Fund

[01] Transfer to State Disaster Response Fund

0

2,07,400.00 1,67,266.00 1,67,266.00 R - 40,134.00

Provision of ₹ 40,134.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of Central and State share to State Disaster Response Fund as per the guidelines of the Government of India.

- 05. State Disaster Response Fund.
- 101. Transfer to Reserve funds and Deposits Accounts -State Disaster Response Fund
- (03) Transfer to Budget head 8121-00-130-(01) of the State Disaster Mitigation Fund
- [01] Central Share

0	0.02
S	30,038.38
R	- 30,038.40

Provision of ₹ 30,038.38 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for transfer of Central share to State Disaster Mitigation Fund was unnecessary in view of anticipated saving under the head.

..

•••

••

Entire provision of ₹ 30,038.40 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 28,184.65 lakh) and surrendered (₹ 1,853.74 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to State Disaster Mitigation Fund as the first instalment of Central share was received on 29-03-2023.

GRANT No. 034 - (<i>Contd.</i>)			
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2245. Relief on account of Natural Calamities			
80. General.			
800. Other expenditure			
(03) Direction and Administration			

[01] Direction - Committed

0	986.08			
		849.81	849.75	- 0.06
R	- 136.27			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 136.27 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant, transfer/ retirement of personnel during the year and drawl of salary from other department for officers having dual charge.

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2245.	Relief on account of Natur	al Calamities			
01.	Drought				
104.	Supply of Fodder				
(09)	Supply of Fodder under D	rought			
[04]	Cattle Camps/ Gaushala				
	0	3,000.00			
	-	-,	5,387.74	5,387.74	
	R	2,387.74	,		

Additional funds of ₹ 2,387.74 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for supply of fodder to Cattle Camps/ Gaushala under drought as per requirements.

01. Drought

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Expenditure on relief works
- [05] Agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for Agriculture Crops, Horticulture Crops and Annual Lease Crops

0	13,000.00			
		21,240.93	17,448.39	- 3,792.54
R	8,240.93			

Additional funds of ₹ 8,240.93 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by drought as per requirements.

However, there was final saving of ₹ 3,792.54 lakh, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT No.	. 034 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2245.	Relief on account of Natu	ural Calamities			
01.	Drought				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(03)	Expenditure on relief wo	rks			
[06]	Agriculture input grant end Small and Marginal farm	1			
	0	20,759.76	33,069.61	26,465.83	- 6,603.78
	R	12,309.85	22,007	_0,100100	0,000170

Additional funds of ₹ 12,309.85 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for agriculture input grant to Farmers except Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by drought as per requirements.

However, there was final saving of ₹ 6,603.78 lakh, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 101. Gratuitous Relief
- (16) Gratuitous Relief in Flood Areas
- [01] Other Items

O 200.00 R 4,849.12 5,049.13 + 0.01

Additional funds of ₹ 4,849.12 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for per capita assistance of ₹ 0.50 lakh to next of kin of persons deceased due to COVID-19 pandemic as per the directions of Government of India.

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 106. Repairs and restoration of damaged roads and bridges
- (08) Repairs and restoration of damaged roads and bridges in Flood Areas
- [01] Repairs and restoration of roads

0	12,000.00			
		15,523.59	15,523.59	
R	3,523.59			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,523.59 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for repairs and restoration of damaged roads in flood affected areas as per requirements.

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 113. Assistance for repairs/ reconstruction of Houses
- (09) Assistance for repairs/ reconstruction of Houses in Flood Areas
- [02] Fully damaged Kuchcha house

Additional funds of \gtrless 1,310.69 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for assistance given for repairs/ re-construction of fully damaged Kuchcha houses caused by flood as per requirements.

However, there was final saving of \gtrless 691.24 lakh, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2245.	Relief on account of Natu	ral Calamities			
02.	Floods, Cyclones etc.				
114.	Assistance to Farmers for	purchase of			
	Agricultural inputs				
(09)	Agriculture input grant to	Small and			
	Marginal Farmers for loss	of crops			
[01]	Flood				
	0	5,000.00	22 515 00	10 470 50	5 042 47
	R	18,515.99	23,515.99	18,472.52	- 5,043.47

Additional funds of ₹ 18,515.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for agriculture input grant to Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by flood as per requirements.

However, there was final saving of ₹ 5,043.47 lakh, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 114. Assistance to Farmers for purchase of Agricultural inputs
- (10) Agriculture input grant to Farmers except from Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops
- [01] Flood

0	5,000.00			
		13,772.56	10,750.40	- 3,022.16
R	8,772.56			

Additional funds of ₹ 8,772.56 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for agriculture input grant to Farmers except Small and Marginal Farmers for loss of crops caused by flood as per requirements.

However, there was final saving of ₹ 3,022.16 lakh, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT No. ()34 - (Concld.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2245.	Relief on account of Natural	Calamities			
80.	General.				
797.	Transfer to Reserve funds/ D	eposit			
	Accounts				
(01)	Natural and Man-made Disas	ster Relief Fund			
[01]	Transfer to Budget head 823.	5-00-200-(09)-			
	[01] of Natural and Man-mac	le Disaster			
	Relief Fund				
	0	0.01			
	-		13,738.00	13,738.00	
	R 13	,737.99	- ,	- ,	

. . .

_ _ .

.

Additional funds of ₹ 13,737.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to Natural and Man-made Disaster Relief Fund.

5. *State Disaster Response Fund (SDRF)*: The XV Finance Commission, in its interim report for the year, recommended the creation of State Disaster Mitigation Fund (SDMF) along with the continuation of the existing State Disaster Response Fund which will together be called as State Disaster Risk Management Fund (SDRMF). It also recommended the continuation of the existing cost sharing arrangement between Union and State Government in the ratio of 75:25 to the respective fund of the total corpus of SDRF and SDMF. Both the funds will be interest bearing with the continuation of existing arrangement of credit of interest on half yearly basis and payable of interest on un-invested amount. The closing balance as on 31-03-2020 in SDMF shall be transferred to the SDMF as opening balance for 2021-22 and so on till 2025-26.

During 2022-23, ₹ 1,65,920.00 lakh was credited to the fund by debiting the head "2245-05-101-Transfer to Reserve Fund and Deposit Accounts-State Disaster Response Fund". As per the recommendations of the Central Finance Commission, the State Government received ₹ 15,560.00 lakh from the Government of India under State Disaster Mitigation Fund but no amount was transferred to the Fund during the year. The State Government also received ₹ 1,346.00 lakh from the Government of India under National Disaster Response Fund. The expenditure incurred on natural calamities amounting to ₹ 1,11,346.85 lakh was met out of the SDRF during the year.

As on 31 March 2023, a balance of ₹ 3,18,122.59 lakh (including interest) remained unspent under SDRF.

An account of the transactions of the above Funds appears in Statements No. 14, 15, 21 and 22 of Finance Accounts 2022-23.

GRANT No. 035 - MISCELLANEOUS COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC SERVICES

3454. 3475. Capital - 4047. 4220. 5465.		 Other Fiscal Services, Information and Publicity, Census Surveys and Statistics and Other General Economic Services Capital Outlay on Other Fiscal Services, Capital Outlay on Information and Publicity, Investments in General Financial and Trading Institutions and Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services 			
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	6,04,00,66		7 (0.95.29	C 05 07 20	1 (2 07 00
Supplementary	1,65,84,62		7,69,85,28	6,05,97,39	- 1,63,87,89
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					1,63,87,77
Charged					
Original	1		1		- 1
Supplementary			1		1
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					1
Capital					
Voted					
Original	8,58,26,92	,		2 71 21 74	10 07 05 04
Supplementary	13,40,00,06	4	21,98,26,98	3,71,21,74	- 18,27,05,24
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					18,27,05,21
Notes and comments .					

Notes and comments :

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 16,387.89 lakh, supplementary grant of ₹ 16,584.62 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 16,200.07 lakh) February, 2023 (₹ 384.55 lakh) was excessive.

Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 13,332.36 lakh, ₹ 4,728.62 lakh, ₹ 13,926.18 lakh, ₹ 4,096.54 lakh and ₹ 16,387.89 lakh respectively, ranging from 8.65 *per cent* to 26.67 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons were cited for the savings every year.

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2047. Other Fiscal Services			
800. Other Expenditure			

(02) Revenue Investigation and Analysis

0

R

- 985.94

985.94

Entire provision of ₹ 985.94 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-posting of officers/ staff in the newly created department resulted in expenditure was not incurred on Judicial Expenditure Tax and Legal Consultant, non-hiring of 8 vehicles on rent for officers/ staff etc. The office furniture and computers were made available by the Government which was also the cause of saving.

3454. Census Surveys and Statistics

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 203. Computer Services
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [12] Swan Horizontal

0	3,300.00			
		1,224.00	1,224.00	
R	- 2,076.00			

Provision of ₹ 2,076.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to delay in tender process and availability of unspent amount of previous year with RajCOMP Info Services Limited (RISL).

02. Surveys and Statistics

- 203. Computer Services
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [30] Rajnet

0	6,000.00	4,896.00	4,896.00
R	- 1,104.00		

Provision of ₹ 1,104.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to availability of unspent amount with RajCOMP Info Services Limited under Rajnet Project and delay in tender process.

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 203. Computer Services
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [32] Sampark Kendra Operation

0	272.00
R	- 272.00

Entire provision of ₹ 272.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of approval for maintenance/ operation under the revenue heads of Power SCADA Project operated at Rajeev Gandhi Service Centre.

..

Actual expenditure (**₹**in lakh)

..

Excess + Saving -

- 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics
 - 02. Surveys and Statistics
 - 203. Computer Services
 - (09) Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme
 - [01] Information Technology and **Communication Department**

S

16,200.00

- 16,200.00 R

Provision of ₹ 16,200.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for providing smart phone with three years free internet connectivity to female head of Chiranjeevi Families under Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme. However, due to non-completion of tender process, the entire provision of ₹ 16,200.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 9,108.13 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 7,091.87 lakh) on 31 March 2023.

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 205. State Statistical Agency
- (01) Economic and Statistics Department
- [01] Headquarter

0 625.52 501.93 501.94 +0.01R - 123.59

Anticipated saving of ₹ 123.59 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to (a) posts remaining vacant on account of transfer of staff and (b) less salary of employees, who joined the department on transfer from other departments, was also the cause of saving and (ii) less expenditure on advertisement and computerisation.

02. Surveys and Statistics

- 205. State Statistical Agency
- (01) Economic and Statistics Department
- [05] Young Interns Programme

0	578.51			
		251.64	251.63	- 0.01
R	- 326.87			

Provision of ₹ 578.51 lakh was estimated mainly for payment of honorarium to new Young Interns under Young Interns Programme (Direct Mode and Campus Interview Mode).

Provision of ₹ 326.87 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) delay in selection process of Interns under Young Interns Programme (YIP) (Direct Mode), (ii) Out of 55 interns, nine interns left the training programme under YIP (Direct Mode) and (iii) non-selection of Interns during 2022-23 as guide lines for selection of Interns under YIP (Campus Interview Mode) was under consideration in Finance Department.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02.	Census Surveys and Statis Surveys and Statistics	tics			
(01)	State Statistical Agency Economic and Statistics D Head office-Committed	epartment			
	0	1,805.16	1,500.65	1,500.65	
	R	- 304.51	,	·	

Anticipated saving of ₹ 304.51 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances due to (a) posts remaining vacant on account of transfer of staff and (b) less salary to employees, who joined the department on transfer from other departments and (ii) less expenditure on electricity bills and other heads.

- 02. Surveys and
- 205. State Statistical Agency
- (04) Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Core (RYC)
- [01] Economic and Statistics Department

O 3,541.00 R - 1,036.91 2,504.09 2,504.09

Anticipated saving of ₹ 1,036.91 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on rent for hiring of building for *Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Mitra Internship Programme* due to (a) no separate building was taken on rent for Yuva Mitra as only five to seven Yuva Mitra were selected at each block level in all blocks were adjusted in the sufficient space available at Block Office for internship and (b) due to selection of more number of Yuva Mitra in large urban bodies like, Jaipur and Jodhpur, rental buildings were required only for these two places but the programme started late from July, 2022 while the contract for the rental building in Jaipur was executed in February, 2023, (ii) less payment of honorarium because of late starting of Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Mitra Programme and less number of interns than estimated, (iii) non-purchase of tablet computers because tender process was rejected due to non-participation of any firm and (iv) non-payment of mobile app in the last week of March, 2023.

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3454.	Census Surveys and Statis	tics			
02.	Surveys and Statistics				
203.	Computer Services				
(01)	Information Technology a	nd			
	Communication Departme	ent			
[01]	Headquarter				
	0	4,774.58	5,998.68	5,998.69	+ 0.01
	R	1,224.10			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,224.10 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) filling of some vacant posts, (ii) organising of DigFest Jaipur and DigFest Jodhpur, (iii) payment of advertisement for inauguration of Rajeev Gandhi Fintech Digital Institute under DigFest Jodhpur, (iv) purchase of new vehicles, (v) payment of bills of previous year and (vi) distribution of IT awards.

	GRANT No. 035 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
3454.	Census Surveys and Statistics						
02.	Surveys and Statistics						
203.	Computer Services						
(01)	Information Technology and						
	Communication Department						
[24]	GIS						
	0	335.00	1 (04 51	1 (04 51			
			1,694.51	1,694.51	••		

R

Additional funds of ₹ 1,359.51 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) renovation and maintenance of GIS Platform and ArcGIS, (ii) establishment and maintenance of Smart Mapping and Navigation Platform, (iii) maintenance and development GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App and Workflow Management System, (iv) expert services for GIS, (v) implementation of 3D city of Jaipur and (vi) maintenance of building plan approval system with new works such as (a) establishment of digital museum, expert services hiring for development and maintenance of GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App, (b) exhibition of various events of Augmented Reality (AR)/ Virtual Reality (VR) initiatives/ Technologies, (c) purchase of computing infrastructure, (d) renovation and maintenance of satellite imagery and image processing platform and (e) purchase of other software tools/ platforms/ services.

1.359.51

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 203. Computer Services
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [25] Raj Sampark

0	1,904.00			
S	384.51	4,308.00	4,308.00	
R	2,019.49			

Additional funds of \gtrless 2,019.49 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in seats of Call Centre from 400 seats to 1,000 seats for strengthening the 181 CM Helpline in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

02. Surveys and Statistics

- 203. Computer Services
- (01) Information Technology and
- Communication Department
- [28] E-office

O 613.00 733.85 733.85 R 120.85

Additional funds of ₹ 120.85 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for strengthening of *e-office (RajKaj version 2) Yojana* in all State Departments/ Public Sector Undertakings/ Boards, etc.

..

GRAM	NT No. 035 - (<i>Contd</i> .)	
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)
and Chatistics		

Excess + Saving -

- 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics
 - 02. Surveys and Statistics
 - 203. Computer Services
 - (05) Rajeev Gandhi Centre of Advance Technology (R-CAT)
 - [01] Information Technology and Communication Department

0	480.00			
S	0.02	1,020.61	1,020.61	
R	540.59			

Additional funds of ₹ 540.59 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for courses operation and other operating expenditure in Rajeev Gandhi Centre of Advance Technology (R-CAT).

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 203. Computer Services
- (10) Block Chain Centre of Excellence
- [01] Information Technology and
Communication DepartmentS0.01R287.99

Additional funds of ₹ 287.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for establishment of Block Chain Centre of Excellence.

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 205. State Statistical Agency
- (03) Rajasthan Jan Aadhar Yojana
- [02] Assistance to Rajasthan Jan Aadhar Authority

0	3,510.00			
		4,302.31	4,302.31	
R	792.31			

Additional funds of ₹ 792.31 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 (i) to release the funds for expenditure on modification in Electronic Public Distribution System software, development of Jan Aadhar Application, migration on platform etc. to RajCOMP Info Services Limited for providing benefits of Public Distribution System through Jan Aadhar Card, (ii) to meet expenditure on distribution of Jan Aadhar Card through Indian Postal Department and (iii) to meet increased expenditure on pay and allowances due to filling up the vacant posts.

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,82,705.24 lakh, supplementary grant of ₹ 1,34,000.06 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 1,34,000.04 lakh) February, 2023 (₹ 0.02 lakh) was unnecessary.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5475.	Capital Outlay on Other Ge	eneral			
	Economic Services				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(08)	Information Technology an	d			
	Communication Departmen	nt			
[12]	Swan Horizontal				
	0	480.00	136.00	136.00	
	R	- 344.00			

Provision of ₹ 344.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to delay in tender process and availability of unspent amount of previous year with RajCOMP Info Services Limited.

800. Other Expenditure

- (08) Information Technology and
- Communication Department
- [25] Wi-Fi hot Spot

0	510.00
R	- 510.00

Entire provision of ₹ 510.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-completion of implementation of scheme at the level of RajCOMP Info Services Limited (RISL) as an implementing agency and availability of unspent amount of previous year with RISL.

•••

•••

•••

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (21) Rajeev Gandhi Centre of Advance
 - Technology (R-CAT)
- [01] Information and Technology Department

0	2,482.00	874.00	874.00	
R	- 1,608.00			

Provision of ₹ 1,608.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-purchase of software licence/ equipment because of delay in registration of Rajeev Gandhi Centre of Advance Technology under Rajasthan Society Act.

Head

Total grant

••

••

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)

••

Excess + Saving -

- 5475. Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services
 - 800. Other Expenditure
 - (22) Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme
 - [01] Information Technology and Communication Department

0	60,000.00
S	1,34,000.00
R	- 1,94,000.00

Provision of ₹ 1,34,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for providing smart phone with free internet connectivity for three years to female head of *Chiranjeevi Families* under *Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme*. However, due to non-completion of tender process, the entire provision of ₹ 1,94,000.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 1,79,482.27 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 14,517.73 lakh) on 31 March 2023.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (23) Block Chain Centre of Excellence
- [01] Information Technology and Communication Department

O 250.00 R - 250.00

Entire provision of ₹ 250.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-establishment of *Block Chain Centre of Excellence*.

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5475.	Capital Outlay on Other G	eneral			
	Economic Services				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(08)	Information Technology a	nd			
	Communication Departme	nt			
[26]	Backend and Novel project	ts			
	0	2,311.00			
			5,819.04	5,819.04	
	R	3,508.04			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,508.04 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on operation of various projects under Back-end and New Projects such as Wildlife Surveillance & Anti-Poaching System, 3D Holographic Project, E-Panchayat, Jan Aadhar eWallet, Integrated Health Management System, Mukhuamantri Aashrit Seva Yojana and Digital Library etc.

	GRANT No. 035 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
5475.	Capital Outlay on Other C Economic Services	General					
800.	Other Expenditure						
(08)	Information Technology	and					
	Communication Departm	ent					
[27]	GIS						
	0	5,500.00	6,436.99	6,436.99			
	R	936.99	0,+30.77	0,+30.22			

Additional funds of ₹ 936.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) renovation and maintenance of GIS Platform and ArcGIS, (ii) establishment and maintenance of Smart Mapping and Navigation Platform, (iii) maintenance and development of GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App and Workflow Management System, (iv) expert services for GIS, (v) implementation of 3D city of Jaipur and (vi) maintenance of building plan approval system with new works such as (a) establishment of digital museum, expert services hiring for development and maintenance of GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App, (b) exhibition of various events of Augmented Reality (AR)/ Virtual Reality (VR) initiatives/ Technologies, (c) purchase of computing infrastructure, (d) renovation and maintenance of satellite imagery and image processing platform and (e) purchase of other software tools/ platforms/ services.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (08) Information Technology and **Communication Department**
- [28] Raj Sampark

0

68.00 510.00 510.00 •• 442.00 R

Additional funds of ₹ 442.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in seats of Call Centre from 400 seats to 1,000 seats for strengthening the 181 CM Helpline in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (08) Information Technology and **Communication Department**
- [29] Development Centre

0 34.00 748.00 748.00 714.00 R

Additional funds of ₹ 714.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for upgradation of Raj Sewa Dwar which is a critical infrastructure for establishment of inter application communication between departmental application and various e-Governance Projects of the State Government.

GRANT No. 035 - (Concld.)

GRANT NO. 055 - (Concu.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
800. (08)	Capital Outlay on Other Gen Economic Services Other Expenditure Information Technology and Communication Department E- office				
	0	759.22	1,291.73	1,291.73	
and Pr Comm	R Additional funds of ₹ 532.51 ing (i) laptop for sanctioned po ogrammers for the offices of unication Department and (ii	osts of Additional District/ Block/) computers and	l Director/ System A Municipalities level printers for IT cad	analyst/ Analyst cum l of Information Tec dre at offices of Dis	Programmer chnology and
800. (08)	ipalities level of Information T Other Expenditure Information Technology and Communication Department Rajnet		communication Depa	artment.	
[]	0 3	3,000.00 5,924.00	9,924.00	9,924.00	
	Additional funds of ₹ 6,924.0 ds received from the Governi ance to the State for Capital In-	00 lakh were prov ment of India ur			
(08)	Other Expenditure Information Technology and Communication Department Data Centre and Network Op Centre (NOC)				
		4,080.01	5,135.00	5,134.96	- 0.04
	R 1	,054.99			
meet e	Additional funds of ₹ 1,054.9 xpenditure on e-sign project.	99 lakh were pro	wided through re-ap	propriation on 31 M	arch 2023 to
	Other Expenditure				

- (24) Jan Aadhar E-Wallet
- [01] Information Technology and Communication Department

S 0.01 R 398.20 398.20 ...

Additional funds of ₹ 398.19 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for providing non-cash benefits such as Scooty, Laptop, Cycle, Agriculture Equipment and Equipment of Special Abled Person etc., to beneficiaries as per their option.

	GRANT No.	. 036 -	CO-OPERATIO	Ν	
Major he	eads : Revenue -		Food Storage an Co-operation	nd Warehousing a	and
	Capital -	4425. 6408. 6425.	Capital Outlay o Loans for Food Loans for Co-op Loans for Other	Storage and War peration and	_
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (₹in thousand)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	16,86,51,44		16,86,51,44	12,41,83,20	- 4,44,68,24
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					4,44,64,86
Charged					
Original	1		1		- 1
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					1
Capital					
Voted					
Original	11,43,14		11,43,14	10,91,76	- 51,38
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					51,37
Notes and comments :					
Revenue					
Voted					
1. Saving (offset by the exheads :-	cess occurred un	der the	e other heads) occ	curred mainly und	er the following
Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2425. Co-operation001. Direction and Admini(01) Direction	istration				
0	500.00				

0	500.00			
		121.43	120.00	- 1.43
R	- 378.57			

Provision of ₹ 378.57 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on computerisation because of non-implementation of programme in entire region. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 036 - (Concld.)

	Head	01111	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
107.	Co-operation Assistance to Credit Co- Assistance to Co-operati Interest payment		for		
	O R	52,400.00 - 41,200.00	11,200.00	11,200.00	
payme have n	Provision of ₹ 41,200.0 (₹ 3,079.73 lakh) on 31 1 nt of interest as less/non- ot been intimated (July 20	0 lakh was su March 2023 d receipt of loan 23).	nrrendered (₹ 38,120.27 lature to less release of grants n from the Financial Institu	s to Co-operative	Institutions for
	Assistance to Credit Co- Core Banking	operatives			
	0	6,000.00	1,516.67	1,516.67	
	R Passons for the anticipat	- 4,483.33	4,483.33 lakh have not beer	n intimated (July 2	023)
(30)	Assistance to Credit Co- Interest grant for long te Through the Rajasthan S Land Development Bank	operatives rm borrowers tate Co-operat		i intiliated (July 2	023).
	0	1,700.00	1 515 00	1 515 00	
	R	- 184.10	1,515.90	1,515.90	
		terest as less/n	ered on 31 March 2023 due on-receipt of loan from the 2023).	•	
Capita	al				
Vo	oted				
1. Sa	ving occurred mainly und	er the followir	•		_
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -

			(₹in lakh)
6425. Loans for Co-o	peration		
108. Loans to Other	Co-operatives		
(07) Loans to Spin H	Fed/ Cotton Complex		
0	300.00		
		248.76	248.76
R	- 51.24		

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 51.24 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

	GRANT No. 037 - AGRICULTURE				
Major hea		2415. 2435. 4401. 4415. 6401.	Crop Husband Agricultural Re Other Agriculta Capital Outlay Capital Outlay Education Loans for Crop Loans for Food	esearch and Edu aral Programme on Crop Husba on Agricultural Husbandry and	es ndry, Research and d
			Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>	e
Revenue				,	
Voted					
Original	47,85,43,55		47,85,43,75	35 71 63 18	- 12,13,80,57
Supplementary	20		17,00,10,70	55,71,05,10	12,13,00,37
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					12,13,79,30
Charged					
Original	1,02 73,15		74,17	48,46	- 25,71
Supplementary	73,15				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					25,71
Capital					
Voted					
Original	3,35,03,05		2 25 02 06	1 20 47 07	1 45 55 00
Supplementary	1		3,35,03,06	1,89,47,07	- 1,45,55,99
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					1,45,55,98
Notes and comments :					

Revenue

Voted

1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 49,328.42 lakh, ₹ 33,386.08 lakh, ₹ 35,569.42 lakh, ₹ 42,712.13 lakh and ₹ 1,21,380.57 lakh respectively, ranging from 10.12 *per cent* to 25.36 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
001.	Direction and Administrat	ion			
(07)	Rajasthan State Agro Indu	stries			
	Development Board				
[01]	Establishment Expenses				
	0	1,000.00			
	S	0.06	141.51	141.51	
	R	- 858.55			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 858.55 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) less expenditure on pay and allowances, because the payment of pay and allowances was made as per the number of personnel posted against the posts created in newly created Rajasthan State Agro Industries Development Board during its first year for which provision was estimated before the establishment and operation of office and creation of posts, and (ii) sanction of two computer operator post for which excess budget provision was estimated.

105. Manures and Fertilizers

(11) Manures and Fertilisers Scheme

0	1,009.01			
		581.43	581.23	- 0.20
R	- 427.58			

Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 427.58 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 107. Plant Protection
- (06) Eradication of insects and diseases in non-endemic areas

O 945.71 R - 539.13 406.58 406.80 + 0.22

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 539.13 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 109. Extension and Farmers' Training
- (02) Agriculture Information

0	860.01			
		27.31	27.31	
R	- 832.70			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 832.70 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 109. Extension and Farmers' Training
- (16) National Mission on Agriculture Extension and Technology
- [01] National Mission on Agriculture Extension

Anticipated saving of ₹ 639.45 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to (i) abolition of post of Deputy Project Director (Agriculture Technology Management Agency) in Dy. Director Agriculture and ex-Officio Project Director (ATMA) Offices of 33 Districts of Agriculture Department in compliance to the orders of Ministry of Agriculture and Farmers Welfare, Government of India and (ii) 6 posts of Dy. Director, Agriculture and ex-Officio Project Director (ATMA), 4 posts of Dy. Project Director and 8 posts of Accountant cum Clerk remaining vacant in district offices.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
109.	Extension and Farmers' Tr	aining			
(16)	National Mission on Agric	ulture			
	Extension and Technology				
[02]	Seed and Plantation Mater	ial			
	0	981.05			
			702.73	702.73	
	R	- 278.32			
			1 21 M 1 2022 1	. 1	C [•] , • , 1 ,

Provision of ₹ 278.32 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to only receipt of first instalment in the month of October, 2022 from the Government of India and accordingly transfer of Central and State share by the State Government to Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme in the month of December, 2022.

- 109. Extension and Farmers' Training
- (16) National Mission on Agriculture Extension and Technology
- [03] Agriculture Engineering

0

R

- 446.63

454.00

Provision of ₹ 446.36 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

7.37

••

7.37

- 109. Extension and Farmers' Training
- (16) National Mission on Agriculture
- Extension and Technology [05] E-Governance Scheme in Agriculture

0 300.00

- 300.00 Entire provision of ₹ 300.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-approval of scheme from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 109. Extension and Farmers' Training
- (17) Organic Commodity Board
- [01] Operation

R

0 500.00 R - 500.00

Entire provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-establishment of Organic Commodity Board which was under process.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401. Crop Husbandry119. Horticulture and(25) National Hortic	d Vegetable Crops			
O	7,725.00	2,275.34	2,275.34	
R	- 5,449.66			

Provision of ₹ 5,449.66 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. Besides, prevalent of dry climate in the large area of the State and effect of discriminatory climate conditions influences the implementation of *Horticulture Development Programme*. Also, the farmers do not apply for the departmental scheme due to change in their priority arisen from the discriminatory and dry climatic conditions of the State, therefore, the progress of the scheme could not be made as per the expectation.

- 119. Horticulture and Vegetable Crops
- (29) Assistance for Establishment of Fruit Gardens

O 2,050.30 R - 2,047.97 2.33 ...

Provision of ₹ 2,047.97 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incurring of expenditure through *Farmers Welfare Fund* under *National Horticulture Mission* instead of this head.

- 119. Horticulture and Vegetable Crops
- (32) Additional grant on Green House

O 7,000.01 R - 7,000.01

Entire provision of \mathbf{E} 7,000.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to expenditure on construction of Green House and Shade-net House incurred under this scheme through *Farmers Welfare Fund* instead of this head.

- 119. Horticulture and Vegetable Crops
- (36) Additional grant on Solar Pump Set

O 6,800.00

R - 6,800.00

Entire provision of ₹ 6,800.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-provision for additional grants to general category farmers on Solar Energy Pump Plants as provision of additional grants from the State Fund was made only to the scheduled castes and scheduled tribes farmers.

(37) Assistance on Automation

O 390.00 R - 378.11 11.89 ...

Provision of ₹ 378.11 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of tender work.

GRANT No.	037 -	(Contd.)
------------------	-------	----------

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401. Crop Husbandry119. Horticulture and(47) Additional Gran[01] Through the Hor	Vegetable Crops t for Micro Irrigation			
O R	35,000.00 - 24,844.05	10,155.95	10,154.69	- 1.26

Provision of ₹ 24,844.05 lakh was surrendered (₹ 18,971.44 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 5,872.61 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of approval from the State Government for payment of additional top-up amount on 09-03-2023 under Micro Irrigation Fund and so payment could not be made which resulted in less expenditure incurred under the head.

(06)	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats District level Agriculture S National Food Security Mi	Schemes			
	O R	1,135.00 - 888.75	246.25	246.25	
196. (06) [20]	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats District level Agriculture S National Food Security M	Schemes			
	O R	15,337.75 -7,413.83	7,923.92	7,923.92	
(06)	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats District level Agriculture S National Food Security Mi Coarse Cereals	Schemes			
	O R	700.00 -378.95	321.05	321.05	

Provision of ₹ 8,681.53 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of third instalment from the Government of India as the second instalment was received in March, 2023 and consequently less State share was released.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [25] National Mission on Agriculture Extension and Technology-Agriculture Extension

0	3,090.00			
R	- 2,098.00	992.00	992.00	

Provision of ₹ 2,098.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. Besides, third instalment received from the Government of India on 24-03-2023 could not be transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme due to non-passing of bills by the treasury was also the cause of saving.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
196. (06)	Crop Husbandry Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats District level Agriculture & National Mission on Agric Agriculture Engineering	Schemes			
	O R	3,546.00 - 1,959.47	1,586.53	1,586.53	
from the	Provision of ₹ 1,959.47 la wernment of India and con he Government of India or rred to the Bank Account of	sequent less release 29-03-2023 could	e of State share. Be not be credited in	esides, second instal treasury so this an	ment received
(06)	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats District level Agriculture S Sustainable Agriculture M Area Development	Schemes			
	0	520.00	286.25	286.25	
	R Provision of ₹ 233.75 lakh	- 233.75 was surrendered or	n 31 March 2023 du	e to less receipt of t	funds from the

Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [31] Paramparagat Krishi Vikas Yojana

0

4,937.66 2,626.25 2,626.26 +0.01R - 2,311.41

Provision of ₹ 2,311.41 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [35] Sustainable Agriculture Mission-Agriculture Forestry

0 182.00 •• •• - 182.00 R

Entire provision of ₹ 182.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-revalidation of unspent amount and closure of Agriculture Forestry Submission Scheme by the Government of India and consequently State share was not released.

•••

369

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401. Crop Husbandr	У			
-	illa Parishads/ District			
(06) District level A	griculture Schemes			
[36] Seed Developm	ent			
0	1,304.55	1.57	1.57	
R	- 1,302.98	1.57	1.57	
	1,302.98 lakh was surrend Krishak Sathi Yojana inste		023 due to incurring	of expenditure
196. Assistance to Z level Panchayat	illa Parishads/ District s			

- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [37] National Food Security Mission-Nutritious Grain

O R

- 1,621.80

3,044.50

3,598.83

- 1,738.72

Provision of \gtrless 1,621.80 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of third instalment from the Government of India as the second instalment was received in March, 2023 and consequent less release of State share.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [38] National Food Security Mission-Oil Seed

0

1,860.11

••

1,422.70

1,860.11

••

1,422.69

- 0.01

..

R

Provision of ₹ 1,738.72 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less transfer of funds to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [40] Grant on Agriculture Equipment

O 6,800.00 R - 6,800.00

Entire provision of ₹ 6,800.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incurring of expenditure through *Farmers Welfare Fund* under *Mukhyamantri Krishak Sathi Yojana* instead of this head.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ds/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(06)	District level Agriculture S	Schemes			
[41]	Help for Agriculture Produ	ction Storage			
	0	680.00			
			575.51	575.51	
	R	- 104.49			
	D :: CT 104 401 11	1 1		. 1	с , ,:

Provision of ₹ 104.49 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works for Onion Storage Structure resulted in less grant released.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [42] Help to labours

0

R

R

6,800.00 - 6,800.00

Entire provision of ₹ 6,800.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incurring of expenditure through *Farmers Welfare Fund* under *Mukhyamantri Krishak Sathi Yojana* instead of this head.

..

••

••

..

••

..

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) District level Agriculture Schemes
- [43] Help for Organic Farming

O 680.00

- 680.00

Entire provision of ₹ 680.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of implementation of *Rajasthan Organic Farming Mission* from the year 2022-23.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Grants-in -aid for Water Planning
- [01] Proper use of Irrigation Water

O 4,200.01

R - 4,200.01

Entire provision of ₹ 4,200.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incurring of expenditure through *Farmers Welfare Fund* under *Mukhyamantri Krishak Sathi Yojana* instead of this head.

800. Other Expenditure

- (27) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (SCA)
- [01] Through the Agriculture Department
 - O 5,867.77 4,957.94 4,957.93 - 0.01 R - 909.83

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
800. (27)	Crop Husbandry Other Expenditure Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Horticulture				
	0	6,734.00 - 3,544.46	3,189.54	3,189.54	
(27)	R Other Expenditure Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Animal Husb	ojana (SCA)			
	O R	875.00 - 765.00	110.00	110.00	
(27)	Other Expenditure Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Gopalan Dep				
	O R	200.00	13.70	13.70	
(27)	Other Expenditure Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Sri Karan Na Agriculture University, Jo	ojana (SCA) rendra			
	O R	200.00 - 180.00	20.00	20.00	

Provision of ₹ 5,585.59 lakh under the above five heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to second instalment received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 could not be credited in the treasury so this amount was not transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme.

••

••

••

••

••

••

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (27) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (SCA)
- [04] Through the Dairy Department

O 1,750.00

800. Other Expenditure

R

- [12] Assistance to RAJFED (through the Co-operative Department)
 - O 800.00

R - 800.00

Entire provision of ₹ 2,550.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to second instalment received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 could not be credited in the treasury so this amount was not transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(37)	Pradhanmantri Krishi Sinc	hai Yojana			
[01]	Through the Agriculture D	Department			
	0	6,120.00			
		,	1,310.94	1,310.94	
	R	- 4,809.06			
	Provision of ₹ 4,809.06 1	akh was surrende	red on 31 March	2023 due to non-re-	ceipt of third
instalm	nent from the Government	of India as the s	econd instalment	was received in Mar	ch, 2023 and

consequently less State share was released.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (40) Zero Cost based Agriculture
- [01] Through the Agriculture Department

O 340.00 R - 340.00

Entire provision of ₹ 340.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of implementation of *Rajasthan Organic Farming Mission*.

2415. Agricultural Research and Education

- 01. Crop Husbandry
- 277. Education
- (01) Agriculture Education in Universities
- [02] Grants-in-aid to Maharana Pratap Agriculture and Technology University, Udaipur

0	7,902.00			
S	0.01	6,623.00	6,623.00	
R	- 1,279.01			

Provision of ₹ 1,279.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction of expenditure ceiling by the State Government.

- 2435. Other Agricultural Programmes
 - 60. Others
 - 800. Other Expenditure
 - (02) Pradhanmantri Formalisation of Micro Food Processing Enterprises Scheme (PMFME)
 - [01] Assistance to Rajasthan State Agriculture Marketing Board

O 12,270.00 R - 11,872.28 397.72 ..

Provision of ₹ 11,872.28 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India as the 60 *per cent* Central share of the scheme was released directly to the beneficiaries by the Government of India. The State Government released only its 40 *per cent* share.

Capital

Voted

- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 23,416.87 lakh, ₹ 12,840.61 lakh, ₹ 2,384.05 lakh, ₹ 2,978.06 lakh and ₹ 14,555.99 lakh respectively, ranging from 11.01 *per cent* to 56.06 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 2. Saving (offset by the excess occurred under the other heads) occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4401.	Capital Outlay on Crop Hus	sbandry			
119.	Horticulture and Vegetable	Crops			
(05)	Excellence Centre for Micro	o Irrigation			
[01]	Through the Horticulture D	epartment			
	0	345.00			
	R	- 345.00			

Entire provision of ₹ 345.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-approval of request for Proposal documents for preparation of Draft Project Report for Excellence Centre for Micro Irrigation.

- 119. Horticulture and Vegetable Crops
- (06) Excellence Centre for Apiculture
- [01] Through the Horticulture Department

O 345.00 R - 345.00

Entire provision of ₹ 345.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to establishment of Centre of Excellence for Apiculture at Bharatpur from Central share was under consideration at Finance Department level.

••

••

In the budget speech, the State Government announced to set up a center of excellence for Apiculture at Bharatpur. Similarly, the Central Government also allocated funds through National Agricultural Co-operative Marketing Federation (NAFED) for the same purpose. Since there was no justification for setting up two different centers for the same purpose at the same place, hence, it was proposed by the Competent Authority to treat the completion of budget declaration by utilising the Central Fund for the implementation of the State Plan and sent this proposal to the Finance Department for consideration.

800. Other Expenditure

- (02) Through the agency of Agriculture Department
- [01] Building

0	210.00
R	- 210.00

Entire provision of ₹ 210.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of approval for civil works related to construction/ repairs of Agriculture Departmental buildings.

GRANT No.	037 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
 4401. Capital Outlay on C 800. Other Expenditure (02) Through the agency Department [05] Construction of built Kendra and Village 	of Agriculture			
O R	3,600.00 - 3,600.00			

Provision of ₹ 3,600.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 3,154.56 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 445.44 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-construction of building for *Kisan Seva Kendra and Village Knowledge Centres*.

Budget declaration made during discussion on Finance and Appropriation Act, it was announced to bring all the panchayat level personnel of Revenue, Agriculture, Rural Development and Panchayati Raj Department under one roof. In compliance of the declaration, the Finance Department nominated the Rural Development and Panchayati Raj Department as nodal department for construction of Mini Secretariat building. Therefore, saving remained under the head due to non-construction of service centers.

800. Other Expenditure

(03) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Pariyojana (SCA)

[02] Through the Horticulture Department

	0	823.00	707.97	707 07	
	R	- 115.03	/0/.9/	707.97	
(03)	Other Expenditure Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Par Through the Animal Husba				
	0	575.00	86.00	86.00	
	R	- 489.00	80.00	80.00	
(03)	Other Expenditure Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Part Through the Forest Depart				
	0	3,200.00	516.00	5 16 00	
	R -	2,683.12	516.88	516.88	

Provision of ₹ 3,287.15 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to second instalment received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 could not be credited in treasury so it was not transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme.

••

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Pariyojana (SCA)
- [04] Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources Department

O 2,500.00

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4401.	Capital Outlay on Crop Hu	sbandry			
800.	Other Expenditure	•			
(03)	Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Par	iyojana (SCA)			
[07]	Through the Agriculture M	arketing Board			
	0	600.00			
	R	- 600.00		••	

Entire provision of ₹ 3,100.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to second instalment received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 could not be credited in treasury so it was not transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme.

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (07) Excellence Centre for Maize
- [01] Through the Agriculture Department

345.00 0 R - 345.00

Entire provision of ₹ 345.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to project of Excellence Centre was approved under the Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Pariyojana and consent given to the Agricultural University, Jodhpur to execute this work resulted in no expenditure was incurred under the head.

- 4415. Capital Outlay on Agricultural Research
 - and Education
 - 01. Crop Husbandry
 - 277. Education
 - (01) Agriculture Education in Universities
 - [04] Agriculture University, Kota

0	750.00			
		67.00	67.00	
R	- 683.00			

Provision of ₹ 683.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to stopping the construction work because of change in layout plan of college building and tender work of building construction of Agriculture University, Hindoli could not be executed because the post of Estate Officer was vacant.

- 6401. Loans for Crop Husbandry
- 800. Other Loans
- (10) Loans to Krishi Upaj Mandi (NABARD)
- [01] Loans to Krishi Upaj Mandi Samiti (Grain), Udaipur

0	700.00			
		179.63	179.63	
R	- 520.37			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 520.37 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 037 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
6408.	Loans for Food Storage an	nd Warehousing					
02.	Storage and Warehousing	_					
190. Assistance to Public Sector and other							
	Undertakings						
(01)	Construction of Godowns						
[01]	Loans to Rajasthan State	Warehousing					
	Corporation						
	0	6,000.00	3,500.00	3,500.00			
	R	- 2,500.00					

Provision of ₹ 2,500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-starting of construction work of godowns at Ramgarh (Alwar) because of land dispute and (ii) non-starting of construction work of godowns at Dantour (Bikaner) because of non-approval of design.

3. Under the following heads, the State Government made provision during 2022-23 which were objected by the Office of the Accountant General during 2021-22 and no consent was given to operate these heads as the expenditure booked under these autonomous institutions/ bodies are Revenue Expenditure nature:-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 004. (01)	Capital Outlay on Agri and Education Crop Husbandry Research Research in Agriculture Swami Keshvanand Ra University, Bikaner	e Universities			
	0	65.00	65.00	65.00	
277. (01)	Crop Husbandry Education Agriculture Education Swami Keshvanand Ra University, Bikaner				
	0	1,030.00	1,030.00	1,030.00	
277. (01)	Crop Husbandry Education Agriculture Education Shree Karn Narendra A University, Jobner				
	0	3,382.00	2 407 00	2 407 00	
	R	25.00	3,407.00	3,407.00	

2	7	7
3	1	1

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 277. (01)	 4415. Capital Outlay on Agricultural Research and Education 01. Crop Husbandry 277. Education (01) Agriculture Education in Universities [04] Agriculture University, Kota 				
	O R	750.00 - 683.00	67.00	67.00	
277. (01)	Crop Husbandry Education Agriculture Education in Agriculture University, Jo				
	0	2,040.00	2,040.00	2,040.00	
	These Capital Heads were	opened through f	First supplementary	arant during 2021 22	for creation of

These Capital Heads were opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets in autonomous institutions/ bodies. Initially the budget provision for above expenditure was made in Revenue Expenditure Heads in accordance with the extant rules so consent for opening these Capital Heads was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

	Capital - 47	702. Capital Outlay	on Minor Irrigation	n
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	1,53,54,90	1,65,35,07	1,57,56,34	- 7,78,73
Supplementary	11,80,17	_,,,,_		.,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				4,25,02
Charged				
Original	5	_		
Supplementary		5		- 5
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				5
Capital				
Voted				
Original	38,71			
Supplementary	1,02,24	1,40,95	1,30,48	- 10,47
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				10,47
Notes and comments :				
_				

GRANT No. 038 - MINOR IRRIGATION AND SOIL CONSERVATION

Major heads : Revenue - 2402. Soil and Water Conservation and

2702. Minor Irrigation Capital - 4702. Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 778.73 lakh, provision of ₹ 1,180.17 obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

2. Out of final saving of ₹ 778.73, a sum of ₹ 353.71 lakh remained unsurrendered.

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2402.	Soil and Water Conservati	on			
196.	196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District				
	level Panchayats				
(01)	Grants for land conservation	on works of			
	Work Plan				
[01]	Establishment Charges				
	0	3,000.10			
	S	1,121.00	4,031.28	3,682.91	- 348.37
	R	- 89.82			

Provision of ₹ 1,121.00 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant to meet expenditure on pay and allowances was excessive in view of total saving of ₹ 438.19 lakh (₹ 89.82 lakh + ₹ 348.37 lakh) under the head.

Anticipated saving of ₹ 89.82 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. Detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 348.37 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 2702. Minor Irrigation
 - 02. Ground Water
 - 005. Investigation
 - (01) Survey and Investigation of ground water-Committed

0	2,188.41			
		1,945.42	1,944.62	- 0.80
R	- 242.99			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 242.99 lakh was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant, less increase in rates of dearness allowance than estimated and less payment of arrears.

GRANT No. 039 - ANIMAL HUSBANDRY AND MEDICAL					
Major he		2404. 2405. 2415. 4403.	 Animal Husbandry, Dairy Development, Fisheries and Agricultural Research and Education Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry and Capital Outlay on Fisheries 		
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	21,20,93,32	~	22,30,86,61	21,26,95,48	- 1,03,91,13
Supplementary	1,09,93,29		<i>, , ,</i>	, , ,	, , ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					1,03,89,51
Charged					
Original	2		2		2
Supplementary	1		3		- 3
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					3
Capital					
Voted					
Original	1,42,00,06		1,42,00,09	1,02,63,97	- 39,36,12
Supplementary	3				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)					39,36,13
Notes and comments :					

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 10,391.13 lakh, out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 10,993.29 lakh, provision of ₹ 10,993.28 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2403.	Animal Husbandry			
101.	Veterinary Services and Animal Health			
(29)	Establishment and Strengthening of			
	Animal Hospitals and Dispensaries			
[01]	Animal Health and Disease Control			
	Programme (Mobile Veterinary Unit)			
	O 4,512.00			
		••		••

R - 4,512.00

Entire provision of ₹ 4,512.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 3,340.79 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 1,171.21 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to non-commencement of scheme.

- 102. Cattle and Buffalo Development
- (16) Cattle Breed Improvement Scheme
- [01] Through Voluntary Institutions

O 500.00 R - 478.77 21.23 ...

Provision of ₹ 478.77 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-taking the decision on payment of outstanding bills of implementing agency J K.

- 102. Cattle and Buffalo Development
- (28) Grant for Camel Conversation
- [01] Animal Husbandry Department

0

R

250.00 - 125.82

Provision of ₹ 125.82 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to late sanction of scheme.

- 102. Cattle and Buffalo Development
- (29) Animal Welfare Board
- [01] Animal Husbandry Department

0	1,000.00			
		100.00	100.00	
R	- 900.00			

Provision of ₹ 900.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on pay and allowances because of non-posting of regular staff against the sanctioned posts in newly created Animal Welfare Board and delay in starting office in Board.

- 108. Insurance of Live Stock and Poultry
- (01) Directorate of Animal Husbandry Department
- [01] Cattle Insurance

0	2,360.00			
		680.00	680.00	
R	- 1,680.00			

Provision of ₹ 1,680.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with Insurance Companies according to declaration made in budget and non-commencement of the scheme.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2403. Animal Husbandry				
109. Extension and Trair	U			
(04) Skill Development	and Extension			
[01] Development and E	xtension			
Ο	156.62			
		20.98	20.80	- 0.18
R	- 135.64			

Provision of ₹ 135.64 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequently non-release of State share, only unspent amount of earlier received funds from the Government of India was spent during the year.

2405. Fisheries

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (03) District Office-Committed

O 1,045.44 R - 144.02 901.42 901.40 - 0.02

Anticipated saving of ₹ 144.02 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts of Fisheries Development Officer and Assistant Fisheries Development Officer remaining vacant.

- 101. Inland Fisheries
- (10) Blue Revolution
- [02] Craft and Gear

O 141.93 R - 141.85 0.08 0.08

Provision of ₹ 141.85 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of funds of Central share of *Pradhan mantri Matasya Sampada Yojana* directly to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency by the Government of India instead of routed through State Consolidated Fund.

••

Capital

Voted

1. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4403.	Capital Outlay on Anima	al Husbandry			
	Veterinary Services and	~			
	Construction of State lev				
	Polyclinics, Veterinary I	Hospitals and			
	Sub-Centres/ Dispensari	es-NABARD			
	(RIDF-XXVI)				
[01]	Construction Works				
	0	1,000.00			
	R	- 1,000.00			

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NU	. 039 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
101. (17)	Capital Outlay on Animal Veterinary Services and A Construction of Veterinar Sub-Centres NABARD R.I.D.F. T-XX	Animal Health y Hospitals and			
[01]	0	2,500.00			
	0	2,500.00			
	R	- 2,500.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the entire provisio	on of ₹ 2,500.00 lakh	n on 31 March 2023	have not been
(19)	Veterinary Services and A Veterinary Testing Labora Animal Husbandry Depar	atory			
	0	250.00			
	R	- 250.00			••
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the entire provision	on of ₹ 250.00 lakh	on 31 March 2023	have not been
(01)	Other Expenditure Nandishala Yojana Scheme operated through Protection and Promotion	0			
	0	7,300.00			
	R	- 6,208.82	1,091.18	1,091.19	+ 0.01
(₹ 181	Provision of ₹ 6,208.82 la .74 lakh) on 31 March 2023				
	ving mentioned in note (1) e following heads :-) above was offse	t by excess expendi	ture which occurred	mainly under
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
101. (11)	Capital Outlay on Animal Veterinary Services and A District Office and Veterin Construction Works	Animal Health			
	0	350.00			
			1.076.00	1 0 5 6 0 0	

Additional funds of ₹ 1,626.90 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,626.90

R

1,976.90

1,976.90

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4403.	Capital Outlay on Animal H	usbandry			
	Veterinary Services and Ani	•			
(14)	Construction of Veterinary I	Dispensaries and			
	Veterinary Dispensaries Sub	-Centres -			
	NABARD R.I.D.F. T-XXIV				
[01]	Construction Works				
	0	300.00			
			1,000.00	1,000.00	
	R	700.00			

Additional funds of ₹ 700.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more demand from executive agency Rajasthan State Agriculture Marketing Board. However, funds were transferred to the deposit account of Board on 22-03-2023.

- 101. Veterinary Services and Animal Health
- (18) Capital expenses on Veterinary Services
- [01] Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner

0	700.00		
S	0.01	4,333.20	4,333.20
R	3,633.19		

Additional funds of ₹ 3,633.19 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for incurring of capital nature expenditure in Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner (an autonomous institution) instead of releasing the grants to university for creation of capital assets. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023). Out of the total expenditure of ₹ 4,333.20 lakh, ₹ 525.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of the University in the month of February, 2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

The head was opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets under this autonomous institution. Initially budget provision for the above expenditure was made under Revenue Expenditure Head in accordance with the extant provisions so the consent for opening of this Capital Head was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) because the funds should be released to autonomous institution/ body for creations of capital assets through grants under Revenue Expenditure Head in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

- 101. Veterinary Services and Animal Health
- (18) Capital expenses on Veterinary Services
- [02] Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner NABARD (RIDF-XXVII)

0	1,700.00	1,700.00	1,700.00

Provision of ₹ 1,700.00 lakh was made for incurring of capital nature expenditure in Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner (an autonomous institution) instead of releasing the grants to university for creation of capital assets. Out of the total expenditure of ₹ 1,700.00 lakh, ₹ 925.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of the University in the month of February, 2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

GRANT No. 039 - (Concld.)

The head was opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets under this autonomous institution. Initially budget provision for the above expenditure was made under Revenue Expenditure Head in accordance with the extant provisions so the consent for opening of this Capital Head was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) because the funds should be released to autonomous institution/ body for creations of capital assets through grants under Revenue Expenditure Head in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

Major heads : Revenue - 2852. Industries Capital – 4860. Capital Outlay on Consumer Industries					
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	1,90,10				
Supplementary		1,90,10	1,65,75	- 24,35	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				24,33	
Charged					
Original	1	1		- 1	
Supplementary		1		1	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	1	4		4	
Supplementary		1		- 1	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	

GRANT No. 040 - STATE ENTERPRISES

Major heads : Revenue - 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes Capital - 4515. Capital Outlay on other Rural Development Programmes					
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	99,09,97,77	99,09,97,83	60,54,43,26	38 55 51 57	
Supplementary	6	<i>33</i> ,0 <i>3</i> , <i>31</i> ,83	00,34,43,20	- 50,55,54,57	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				38,47,65,45	
Charged					
Original	1	7		7	
Supplementary		1		- 1	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	1	34,25,00	22,57,09	- 11,67,91	
Supplementary	34,24,99	34,23,00	22,37,09	- 11,07,91	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				9,96,68	
Notes and comments :					
Revenue					
Voted					
1. Out of final saving of ₹ 3,8	5,554.57 lakh, a su	um of ₹ 789.12 lakh r	emained unsurren	dered.	
2. Saving occurred mainly un	der the following l	neads :-			
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2515. Other Rural Developme001. Direction and Administ(02) Direction and Administ[01] Head Office-Committee	tration tration				

GRANT No. 041 - COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

R - 268.37 Anticipated saving of ₹ 268.37 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances because of posts remaining vacant. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated

1,725.89

1,724.74 - 1.15

1,994.24

0.02

(July 2023).

0

S

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2515. Other Rural Deve	lopment Programmes			
001. Direction and Adu	ministration			
(08) District Planning	Office			
[01] Chief Planning O	ffice-Committed			
0	1,655.34			
		1,456.46	1,456.23	- 0.23
R	- 198.88			
Provision of ₹ 198 allowances because of po 2023).	8.88 lakh was surrendere osts remaining vacant. H		1	1.
196. Assistance to Zill	a Parishads/ District			

level Panchayats

- (39) Swachh Bharat Mission (Rural)
- [01] Functional/ Activities

O 1,10,500.00 R - 81,987.05 28,512.95 28,512.95

Provision of ₹ 81,987.05 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (42) Rashtriya Gram Swaraj Abhiyan
- [01] Functional/ Activities

0

R

- 4,420.00

4.420.00

Entire provision of ₹ 4,420.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (43) General Basic Grant for Zilla Parishads under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission

[01] General Basic Grant

O 10,189.38 4,969.79 4,969.79 .. R - 5,219.59

Provision of ₹ 5,219.59 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India under the recommendations of the Central Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

GRANT No. 041 - (Contd.)

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2515. Other Rural Dev	1 0			
197. Assistance to Blo	•			
Intermediate leve	el Panchayats			
	ayat Samitis under the			
recommendations of State Finance				
,	% of total Provision)			
[02] Functional/ Activ	vities			
0	96,736.80			
		76,070.08	76,070.08	
R	- 20,666.72			
Provision of ₹ 20	,666.72 lakh was surrende	red on 31 March 20	23 due to less receipt	of funds under
the recommendations of	the State Finance Commis	sion. However, deta	iled reasons have not	been intimated
(July 2023).				
197. Assistance to Blo	ock Panchayats/			

- Intermediate level Panchayats
 (16) General Basic Grant for Panchayat Samiti under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission
- [01] General Basic Grant

R

0

- 20.878.34

40,757.50

Provision of ₹ 20,878.34 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India under the recommendations of the Central Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

19,879.16

198. Assistance to Gram Panchayats

- (03) Grants for Gram Panchayats under the recommendations of State Finance Commission
- [02] Functional/ Activities

Ο	3,62,763.00			
		1,63,833.85	1,63,741.32	- 92.53
R	- 1,98,929.15			

Provision of ₹ 1,98,929.15 lakh was surrendered (₹ 1,18,734.46 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 80,194.69 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds under the recommendations of the State Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 92.53 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 2515. Other Rural Deve 198. Assistance to Grat (34) General Performa Panchayats under 14th Finance Com [01] Functional/ Activity 	m Panchayats nce Grant for Gram the recommendations of mission			
0	54,352.70			
R Entire provision of from the Government of I reasons have not been inti				
	int for Gram Panchayats endations of Central			

[01] General Basic Grant

0	1,51,040.63			
		74,505.75	74,456.46	- 49.29
R	- 76,534.88			

Provision of ₹ 76,534.88 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 49.29 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2515.	Other Rural Development	Programmes			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ds/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(43)	General Basic Grant for Zi				
	under the recommendation				
	Finance Commission				
[04]	General Basic Grant (Tied)				
	S	0.01			
			3,034.68	3,034.68	
	R	3,034.67			

Additional funds of ₹ 3,034.67 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for assistance to Zilla Parishads under the recommendations of the Central Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT N	o. 041 - (Contd.)		
	Total grant	Actual]
		expenditure	
		(₹ in lakh)	
ent Programmes			

10

- 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes
 - 197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchayats
 - (01) Adhoc Grants-in-aid

Head

[01] Establishment

O 90,612.24 R 17,582.76 1,08,195.00 1,07,945.75 - 249.25

0.44

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 17,582.76 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 249.25 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchayats
- (16) General Basic Grant for Panchayat Samiti under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission
- [04] General Basic Grant (Tied)

S	0.01		
		12,138.73	12,138.73
R	12,138.72		

Additional funds of ₹ 12,138.72 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchayats under the recommendations of the Central Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 197. Assistance to Block Panchayats/ Intermediate level Panchayats
- (18) Grant for Hand pump Masons and Fitters
- [01] Grant for Establishment expenses

O 10,000.00 R 1,234.00 11,126.81 - 107.19

Reasons for providing of additional funds of ₹ 1,234.00 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 107.19 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

198. Assistance to Gram Panchayats

(35) General Basic Grant for Gram Panchayats under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission

[04] General Basic Grant (Tied)

S

R

45,650.35 45,616.80

) - 33.55

Additional funds of ₹ 45,650.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for assistance to Gram Panchayats under the recommendations of the Central Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 33.55 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

0.01

Excess + Saving -

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,167.91 lakh, provision of ₹ 3,424.99 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for construction of building for Panchayat Samitis/ Zilla Parishads was excessive.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 1,167.91 lakh, a sum of ₹ 171.23 lakh remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4515.	Capital Outlay on Other Ru	ral Development			
	Programmes	_			
103.	Rural Development				
(01)	Through the Director, Rura	l Development			
	and Panchayati Raj				
[01]	To Panchayat Samitis/ Zilla	a Parishads for			
	construction of building				
	0	0.01			
	S	3,424.99	2,428.32	2,257.09	- 171.23
	R	- 996.68			

Provision of ₹ 3,424.99 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for construction of building for Panchayat Samitis/ Zilla Parishads was excessive in view of total saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 996.68 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of construction works. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 171.23 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 042 - INDUSTRIES

Major hea			 2040. Taxes on Sales, Trade etc., 2851. Village and Small Industries, 2852. Industries and 3075. Other Transport Services 4851. Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries, 4885. Other Capital Outlay on Industries and Minerals, 6851. Loans for Village and Small Industries, 6860. Loans for Consumer Industries, 6885. Other Loans to Industries and Minerals and 7453. Loans for Foreign Trade Export Promotion 		
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue			, ,		
Voted					
Original	3,95,64,65	5,82,08,58	5,64,05,69	- 18,02,89	
Supplementary	1,86,43,93	-,,,	-,-,-,-,-,	_ = ; = , = ; = ;	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				18,02,88	
Charged					
Original	3	2		2	
Supplementary		3		- 3	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	6,02,49	7,46,40	6,84,00	- 62,40	
Supplementary	1,43,91	, , , -	, , , ,	7 -	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				62,40	
Notes and comments :					

Revenue

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,802.89 lakh, out of total supplementary grant of ₹ 18,643.93 lakh, provision of ₹ 18,643.91 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.
- 2. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 3,640.28 lakh, ₹ 10,119.43 lakh, ₹ 5,338.30 lakh, ₹ 14,132.41 lakh and ₹ 1,802.89 lakh respectively, ranging from 3.10 *per cent* to 29.22 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	-	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
800. (04)	Taxes on Sales, Trade etc. Other Expenditure Rajasthan Investment Pror Scheme (Industries Depart Special Incentive Package				
	O R	6,300.00 - 3,068.75	3,231.25	3,231.25	
have n	Reasons for re-appropriati ot been intimated (July 2023	ng the provision	n of ₹ 3,068.75 lakh †	to other heads on 3	31 March 2023
102. (18)	Village and Small Industri Small Scale Industries Micro and Small Enterpris Development Programme Commissioner, Industries	es Cluster (MSE-CDP)			
	O R	170.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	I	sion of ₹ 170.00 lakh	on 31 March 2023	have not been
	Small Scale Industries Mukhyamantri LaghuVani Swarojgar Yojana	jyik Vahan			

[01] Commissioner, Industries Department

S 1,475.01 R - 782.37 692.64 ...

Provision of ₹ 1,475.01 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant for *Mukhyamantri Laghu Vanijyik Vahan Swarojgar Yojana* was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Reasons for re-appropriating the funds of ₹ 782.37 lakh to other heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

105. Khadi and Village Industries

year.

- (06) Administrative expenditure and establishment of Rajasthan Khadi and Gramodyog Board
- [01] Grants to Rajasthan Khadi and Gramodyog Board

0	930.00			
		656.80	656.80	••
R	- 273.20			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 273.20 lakh was attributed to utilisation of unspent amount of previous

394

GRANT No. 042 - (Contd.)

	GRANT No. 042 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
80. 001.	Industries General Direction and Administratic District Industries Centre-C					
	0	3,946.38	3,321.83	3,321.84	+ 0.01	
allowa	R Anticipated saving of ₹ 6 nces. However, detailed reaso			_	on pay and	
80. 001.	General Direction and Administratic Delhi-Mumbai Industrial Co (DMIC)	n				
	O R	288.04	168.37	168.38	+ 0.01	
allowa	Provision of ₹ 119.67 lakh nces. However, detailed reaso	was surrendered o		-	e on pay and	
001. (08)	General Direction and Administratic Commissioner, Industries D Head Office-Committed					
	O R	1,699.72 - 220.28	1,479.44	1,479.44		
allowa	Anticipated saving of ₹ 2 nces. However, detailed rease	20.28 lakh was			on pay and	
102.	General Industrial Productivity Grant to Shilp Mati Kala Bo	pard				
	0	500.00	250.00	250.00		
(July 2	R Reasons for surrendering the 023).	- 250.00 e provision of ₹ 25	50.00 lakh on 31 Mar	ch 2023 have not be	en intimated	
102. (24)	General Industrial Productivity Non-Resident Indian Depar Rajasthan Foundation	tment				
	0	260.00	130.00	130.00		
	D	100.00				

Provision of ₹ 130.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of approval for opening of new chapter in abroad and utilisation of funds from interest earned on Corpus Fund.

- 130.00

R

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
80. 102.	Industries General Industrial Productivity Rajasthan Financial Corpor Assistance for Yuva Udyan Yojana				
	O R	699.99 - 274.99	425.00	425.00	
becaus	Provision of ₹ 274.99 lakh se of less distribution of loan u				e of subsidy
	(IPDS)				
	O R	735.00 - 100.00	635.00	635.00	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 100.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2040.	Taxes on Sales, Trade et	с.			
	Other Expenditure				
(04)	5				
	Scheme (Industries Depa	artment)			
[02]	Interest Grant				
	0	7,000.00			
			7,900.00	7,900.00	
	R	900.00			
800.	Other Expenditure				
	Rajasthan Investment Pr	omotion			
	Scheme-2019 (Industries	s Department)			
[02]	Capital Grant	-			
	0	40.00			
	S	24.87	562.65	562.65	
	R	497.78			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,397.78 lakh under the above two head through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 042 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
102. (17)	Village and Small Industrie Small Scale Industries Mukhyamantri Laghu Udyo Yojana Interest Grant				
2022.1	O S R Reasons for providing addi		11,904.63 1,838.55 lakh throu	11,904.63 gh re-appropriation of	 on 31 March
105.	ave not been intimated (July Khadi and Village Industrie Grants to Rajasthan Khadi a Gramodyog Board	2S			
	O R	650.00 125.00	775.00	775.00	
release <i>Yojand</i>	Additional funds of ₹ 125.00 e of grants to Rajasthan Kh n.	1	0 11	1	
80. 001.	Industries General Direction and Administration Direction and Superintende				
	O R	17.60 134.23	151.83	151.82	- 0.01
2023 h	Reasons for providing add	itional funds of ₹	134.23 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation of	on 31 March

Capital

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 62.40 lakh, provision of ₹ 143.91 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

GRANT No. 043 - MINERALS					
	Major heads : Revenue Capital	2853. - 4802.	Non-ferrous Mi Industries Capital Outlay	on Non-Ferrous N	
		6802.	Loans for Petro		
			Fotal grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	1,69,53,40		1,69,53,41	1,54,65,62	- 14,87,79
Supplement	ary 1		1,09,55,41	1,54,05,02	- 14,07,79
Amount surrendere the year (31 March					14,87,77
Charged					
Original	4		23,99	23,96	- 3
Supplement	ary 23,95		23,99	25,90	- 5
Amount surrendere the year (31 March	ē				3
Capital					
Voted					
Original	6,20,30,06		6,20,30,06	4,11,99,82	- 2,08,30,24
Supplement	-				
Amount surrendere the year (31 March	2023)				2,08,30,24
Notes and commen	ets:				
Revenue Voted					
	l mainly under the followi	ng head	:- Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Industries 02. Regulation a 001. Direction ar (07) Mines Conc Mapping Yo	rretion Prospecting, Survey ojana Geology Department-				
0	715.12		391.22	201 22	
R	- 323.90		371.22	391.22	

GRANT No. 043 - (Concld.)

Provision of ₹ 323.90 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) posts remaining vacant because of continuous retirement of officers/ employees on superannuation, (ii) non-finalisation of firm for purchase of equipment at the high level or planning level and (iii) less execution of support and maintenance work of Departmental online system.

Capital

Voted

1. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

1. 54	ing occurred manny and	er une rono wing neu			
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 190. (04)	Capital Outlay on Petrol Refining and Marketing of Investments in Public Se Undertakings HPCL-Rajasthan Refine Refinery	of Oil and Gas ector and Other			
	O R	60,000.00 - 20,000.00	40,000.00	40,000.00	
expend	Provision of ₹ 20,000.00 liture by <i>Rajasthan Refine</i>				ng of capital
01.	and health in mining are	Development ent environment reform as ning areas,			
	0	1,500.00			

R - 300.18 | Provision of ₹ 300.18 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure incurred by the Public Works Department.

1,199.82

1,199.82

••

..

- 01. Mineral Exploration and Development
- 004. Research and Development
- (07) Expenditure relating to environment reform and health in mining areas
- [02] Medical facilities in mining areas, through the Medical and Health Department

O 500.00

R - 500.00

Entire provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of sanction by the State Government for purchase of machinery and equipment and construction of Silicosis Research and Rehabilitation Centre in Jodhpur.

GRANT No. 044 - STATIONERY AND PRINTING

Major heads : Revenue - 2058. Stationery and Printing Capital - 4058. Capital Outlay on Stationery and Printing

	Capital - 4050. Capital Outlay on Stationery and I finding				
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	29,95,12	29,95,12	24,48,69	- 5,46,43	
Supplementary		_>,>0,==	,,	0,10,10	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				5,46,45	
Charged					
Original	1	1		- 1	
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	3,83,50	3,83,50		- 3,83,50	
Supplementary				, ,	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				3,83,50	
Notes and comments :					
Revenue					
Voted					
1. Saving occurred mainly unde	r the following	heads :-			
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
2058. Stationery and Printing103. Government Presses(01) Printing work[01] Government Printing-Cor	nmitted				
0	2,585.51	2,177.60	2,177.61	+ 0.01	
R	- 407.91				

Anticipated saving of ₹ 407.91 lakh was attributed mainly to non-utilisation of allotted budget because allotted budget was freeze by the State Government under Stationery head.

GRANT No. 044 - (Concld.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Stationery and Printing				
104.	Cost of printing by Other Se	ources			
(01)	Central Press				
[01]	Multi-Colour Printing-Com	mitted			
	0	200.00			
			55.95	55.95	
	R	- 144.05			

Provision of ₹ 144.05 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-utilisation of allotted budget because allotted budget was freeze by the State Government under Printing head.

Capital

Voted

1. Saving occurred mainly under the following head :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4058.	Capital Outlay on Stationer	y and Printing			
	Government Presses	, C			
(01)	Printing Works				
[02]	Modern Printing Machinery	,			
	0	383.50			
	R	- 383.50		••	

Entire provision of ₹ 383.50 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-purchase of multicolour printing machines during the year because of non-receipt of technical analysis proposals from Rajasthan Financial Services Delivery Limited.

During 2021-22 also the entire provision was surrendered.

GRANT No. 045 - LOANS TO GOVERNMENT SERVANTS (ALL VOTED)

UNDER THIS GRANT NO PROVISION WAS MADE

GRANT No. 046 - IRRIGATION					
Major heads : Revenue –2700. Major Irrigation, 2701. Medium Irrigation and 2702. Minor Irrigation Capital – 4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation, 4701. Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation, 4702. Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation, 4711. Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects and 6700. Loans for Major Irrigation					
		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Voted					
Original	27,01,39,58	27,01,39,59	24,38,69,41	- 2,62,70,18	
Supplementary	1		, , ,	, , , ,	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2,60,41,19	
Charged					
Original	7	3,08,70	3,06,78	- 1,92	
Supplementary	3,08,63				
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1,92	
Capital					
Voted					
Original	37,73,88,71	37,73,88,78	22,30,98,81	- 15,42,89,97	
Supplementary	7	57,75,00,70	22,30,98,81	- 13,42,09,97	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				15,43,15,16	
Charged					
Original	3	1,13,71	1,08,86	- 4,85	
Supplementary	1,13,68	-,,, -	_,_ ,, 0, 0	.,	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				4,86	
Notes and comments :					
Revenue					

Voted

1. Out of final saving of ₹ 26,270.18 lakh, a sum of ₹ 228.99 lakh remained unsurrendered.

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2700.	Major Irrigation					
01.	01. Bhakra Nangal Project (Commercial)					
001.	Direction and Administrati	on				
(01)	Engineers and related staff	-Committed				
	0	700.15	548.78	548.77	- 0.01	
	R	- 151.37		2.5077		

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 151.37 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to transfer of personnel on promotion and retirement of employees during the year.

- 01. Bhakra Nangal Project (Commercial)
- 101. Maintenance and Repairs
- (01) Expenditure by Bhakra Nangal
- [04] Refund of Water Charges to Water User Associations-Committed

0	420.00			
		235.61	235.61	
R	- 184.39			

Provision of \gtrless 420.00 lakh was estimated for reimbursement of 50 *per cent* amount of revenue recovered by Water User Association in Bhakra Nangal Project area. However, most of the recoveries were made in the last quarter of the financial year, due to which it could not be possible to return back 50 *per cent* amount to the Associations resulting in a sum of \gtrless 184.39 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

- 03. Beas Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Irrigation Schemes (Expenditure through Bhakra Beas Management Board)
- [01] Irrigation General Construction Works-Committed

O 10,800.00 R - 1,158.94 9,641.06 9,641.08 + 0.02

Provision of ₹ 1,158.94 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to release of the State Government share to Bhakra Beas Management Board regarding construction works as per the execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Beas Project (Commercial)
- 101. Maintenance and Repairs
- (01) Advance to Bhakra Beas Management Board
- [01] Other maintenance expenditure -Committed

0	10,800.00		
		8,751.04	8,751.04
R	- 2,048.96		

Provision of \gtrless 2,048.96 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to release of the State Government share to Bhakra Beas Management Board regarding other maintenance work as per the execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

404

		GRANT NO. U	146 - (<i>Contd.</i>)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 001. (01)	Major Irrigation Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Direction and Administrati Indira Gandhi Nahar from through the Chief Engineer Resources (North) Departm Maintenance expenditure-0	on KM 0 to KM 74 r, Water nent			
	O R	1,566.12 - 169.74	1,396.38	1,396.37	- 0.01
allowa	Anticipated saving of ₹ inces due to transfer on prom			less expenditure	on pay and
001.	Indira Gandhi Nahar Proje Direction and Administrati Expenditure on enforcemen maintenance of Loonkaran (Kanwarsen Lift) Scheme (Chief Engineer, I.G.N.P. B Enforcement and Maintena Committed	on nt and sar Lift (through the likaner)			
	O R	3,782.85 - 958.10	2,824.75	2,824.76	+ 0.01
		l.	on 21 March 2022	due to reduction in	
ceiling	Provision of ₹ 958.10 lakl	i was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to reduction in	expenditure
cennig	· ·				

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (04) Second Stage
- [01] Through the Chief Engineer, Indira Gandhi Nahar Project, Bikaner-Committed

O 2,788.32 R - 290.59 2,497.73 2,496.95 - 0.78

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 290.59 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to non-payment of arrears to personnel because of non-fixation of pay in selection grade scale and posts remaining vacant due to transfer of personnel.

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 101. Maintenance and Repairs
- (01) Indira Gandhi Nahar from KM 0 to KM 74 through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North) Department, Hanumangarh
- [02] Work Charged Establishment-Committed

0	531.46			
		393.14	393.11	- 0.03
R	- 138.32			

Provision of ₹ 138.32 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on pay and allowances because of transfer on promotion and retirement of employees.

		GRANT No.	046 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 101. (03)	Major Irrigation Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Maintenance and Repairs Indira Gandhi Nahar from H 189 through the Chief Engi Resources (North) Departm Work Charged Establishme	KM 74 to KM neer, Water ent			
	O R	420.60 - 107.77	312.83	312.83	
allowa	Provision of ₹ 107.77 lakh nces because of transfer on p	was surrendered o		-	e on pay and
101. (07)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Maintenance and Repairs Through the Chief Engineer Bikaner Work Charged Establishme	r I.G.N.P.,			
	O R	2,810.50 - 599.34	2,211.16	2,209.99	- 1.17
	Provision of ₹ 599.34 lakh	was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to reduction in	expenditure
800.	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Other Expenditure Other Expenditure-Commit	``````````````````````````````````````			
	O 4	19,736.99	49,736.99	45,715.82 -	4,021.17
	Reasons for the final saving	of ₹ 4,021.17 lakł	n have not been intim	nated (July 2023).	
101.	 105. Indira Gandhi Nahar Feeder (Commercial) 101. Maintenance and Repairs 101) Indira Gandhi Nahar Feeder (Punjab portion) (through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North) Department)- Committed 				
	0	380.00	92.98	92.98	
	R	- 287.02	72.70	72.70	

Provision of ₹ 287.02 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on repairs and maintenance work of canal as 60 *per cent* of re-lining work had been completed.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2700.	Major Irrigation				
05.	Indira Gandhi Nahar Feeder	(Commercial)		
101.	Maintenance and Repairs				
(03)	Herrike Barrage				
[01]	Other maintenance expenditu Committed	ire-			
	0	150.00			
	R -	- 150.00		••	••
Entire provision of ₹ 150.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of demand from the Government of Punjab for maintenance of Herrike Barrage.					
31.	Gang Canal (Commercial)				

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Execution
- [02] Execution Expenditure-Committed

558.03 0 446.52 446.51 - 0.01 R - 111.51

Anticipated saving of ₹ 111.51 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to transfer on promotion and retirement of employees.

31. Gang Canal (Commercial)

- 101. Maintenance and Repairs
- (01) Maintenance in Rajasthan
- [04] Refund of Water Charges to Water User Association-Committed

0

400.00 263.80 263.75 - 0.05 R - 136.20

Provision of ₹ 400.00 lakh was estimated for reimbursement of 50 per cent amount of revenue recovered by Water User Association of Gang Canal Irrigation System. However, most of the recoveries were made in the last quarter of the financial year, due to which it could not be possible to returned back 50 per cent amount to the Associations resulting in a sum of ₹ 136.20 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

- 32. Parwan Project (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Other Expenditure Committed

0 37,036.15 34,780.00 33,778.22 - 1,001.78 - 2.256.15 R

Provision of ₹ 2,256.15 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 1,001.78 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
34. 800.	Major Irrigation Re- generation/Upgradati Renewal of Projects (Cor Other Expenditure Other Expenditure-Com	nmercial)	l		
	O R	854.86 - 121.78	733.08	702.41	- 30.67
800.	Dholpur Lift Other Expenditure Other Expenditure-Comm	nitted			
	O R	4,736.94 - 1,015.26	3,721.68	3,682.45	- 39.23
Provision of $₹$ 1,137.04 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of $₹$ 69.90 lakh under the above two heads have not been intimated (July 2023).					

- 80. General
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (02) Rajasthan Water Sector Restructuring Project for Desert Area
- [01] Through Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North), Hanumangarh_

824.28

- 824.28

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 824.28 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

••

- 965.47

80. General

0

R

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Other Expenditure
- [01] Rajasthan Wager Sector Re-structuring Project for Desert Area-Committed

0	11,128.33		
		10,547.13	9,581.66
R	- 581.20		

Provision of ₹ 581.20 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 965.47 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

2701. Medium Irrigation

- 24. Somkamla Amba Project (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Other Expenditure-Committed

0	1,752.53			
		1,726.53	89.49	- 1,637.04
R	- 26.00	,		·

Provision of \gtrless 26.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of \gtrless 1,637.04 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2701. Me	dium Irrigation				
44. Gai	mbhiri Project (Commercia	l)			
101. Ma	intenance and Repairs				
(01) Exe	ecution				
[01] Oth	ner maintenance expenditur	e -			
Co	mmitted				
0	2	294.81	187.80	187.80	
R		107.01	107.00	107.80	

Anticipated saving of ₹ 107.01 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on wages. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 73. Hathiya Deh Projects (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure

0 1.591.43 1.504.99 1.229.00 - 275.99 - 86.44 R

Provision of ₹ 86.44 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 275.99 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Chief Engineer, Water Resources Department, Rajasthan, Jaipur
- [04] Designing-Committed

0 451.34 329.13 337.06 +7.93R - 122.21

Provision of ₹ 122.21 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons for which and final excess of ₹ 7.93 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (02) Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North), Hanumangarh
- [03] Execution-Committed

0 395.69 293.98 293.98 - 101.71 R

Anticipated saving of ₹ 101.71 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to transfer on promotion and retirement of employees.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
80. 005. (01)	Medium Irrigation General Survey Chief Engineer, Water Res Department, Rajasthan, Jai Execution				
	0	2,464.88	2,084.17	2,084.16	- 0.01
	R Reasons for the anticipated	- 380.71 saving of ₹ 380.′	71 lakh have not beer	n intimated (July 2023	3).
197. (02)	General Assistance to Block Pancha Intermediate Level Pancha Assistance for Establishme transferred employees in Pa Institutions Grants to Panchayats	yats nt Expenditure c anchayati Raj	of		
	O R	495.00 - 263.46	231.54	230.12	- 1.42
Provision of ₹ 263.46 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of grants in the Personal Deposit Account of the Panchayat Samiti for payment of wages to work charged employees working in Gram Panchayats as per requirement.					
01. 197.	Minor Irrigation Surface Water Assistance to Block Panchay Intermediate level Panchay Assistance for establishmen employees transferred in Pa Institutions	ats nt expenses of			

[01] Grants for Establishment expenses and maintenance of material

0	576.50			
		320.53	320.53	
R	- 255.97			

Provision of ₹ 255.97 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to transfer of grants in the Personal Deposit Account of the Panchayat Samiti for payment of wages to work charged employees working in Gram Panchayats as per requirement.

01. Surface Water

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (07) Water Consumer Forum
- [01] Refund of Charges to Water Consumer Forum - Committed

0	174.00			
		52.97	52.97	
R	- 121.03			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 121.03 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2702.	Minor Irrigation				
01.	Surface Water				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(09)	(09) Rajasthan Water Sector Livelihood				
	Improvement Project (I	RWSLIP)			
[01]	Through the Chief Eng				
	Resources (Quality Con	ntrol and			
	External Aided)				
	0	6,739.02			
			2,413.35	2,413.35	
	R	- 4,325.67			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 4,325.67 lakh was attributed mainly to release of subsidy to Agriculture and Horticulture Department as per the requirement and less expenditure on contractual services as per the requirement of contract persons'.

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads: -

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2700.	Major Irrigation				
01.	Bhakra Nangal Project (Ce	ommercial)			
799.	Suspense				
(02)	Bhakra Beas Management	Board -			
	Committed				
	0	110.00			
			226.66	227.29	+0.63
	R	116.66			

Additional funds of ₹ 116.66 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for accounting of suspense transactions as received from Bhakra Beas Management Board.

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 101. Maintenance and Repairs
- (02) Expenditure on enforcement and maintenance of Loonkaransar Lift (Kanwarsen Lift) Scheme (through the Chief Engineer I.G.N.P., Bikaner)
- [01] Other Maintenance-Committed

0	80.01		
		192.68	192.68
R	112.67		

Additional funds of ₹ 112.67 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet increased expenditure on repairs and maintenance as the operation work was executed through tender because of retirement of work charged staff and payment of outstanding liabilities of previous year.

		GRANT No.	. 046 - (<i>Contd</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2700.	Major Irrigation				
04.	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec	ct (Commercial)			
101.	Maintenance and Repairs				
(03)	Indira Gandhi Nahar from	KM 74 to KM			
	189 through the Chief Engi	neer, Water			
	Resources (North) Departm				
[01]	Other Maintenance-Comm	itted			
	0	153.50			
			277.89	277.88	- 0.01
	R	124.39			
Silt cle	Additional funds of ₹ 124. aning of canals, berm cutting	_			larch 2023 for
	Indira Gandhi Nahar Feede Other Expenditure	r (Commercial)			
	Other Expenditure-Commi	tted			
	0	4,581.95			

5,181.95

...

R 600.00 Additional funds of ₹ 600.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay.

- 22. Jakham Project (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (02) Other Expenditure-Committed

1,063.60 + 1,063.60

5,181.95

Reasons for incurring the expenditure of ₹ 1,063.60 lakh without provision have not been intimated (July 2023). The expenditure booked under the head pertains to adjustment of interest on capital account which is charged every year on total capital expenditure incurred on works relating to the Project. The State Government should have made appropriate provision for this.

26. Sidhmukh Project (Commercial)

- 101. Maintenance and Repairs
- (01) Maintenance and Repairs (Rajasthan Portion)
- [01] Other maintenance expenditure -Committed

0	60.00			
		168.43	168.43	
R	108.43			

Additional funds of ₹ 108.43 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for removal of jungle and berm cutting work at the canals on demand of farmers and public representatives.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
28. 001.	Direction an	tion oject (Commercial) d Administration Unit-I)-Committed			
	O R	631.59 131.36	762.95	762.96	+ 0.01
	Additional f	funds of ₹ 131.36 lakh were	e provided through	re-appropriation on	31 March 2023

3 mainly for payment of wages. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 003. Training
- (02) Irrigation Management and Training Centre, Bikaner

0	151.01			
		527.10	527.10	
R	376.09			

Additional funds of ₹ 376.09 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of grants to Irrigation Management and Training Centre, Bikaner. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

.

- 80. General
- 799. Suspense
- (01) Chief Engineer, Water Resources Department, Rajasthan, Jaipur - Committed S 0.01 107.67 107.66 - 0.01 107.66 R

Additional funds of ₹ 107.66 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for adjustment of outstanding liabilities. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

4. In view of final saving/ excess under the following heads, augmentation/ reduction of provision was unnecessary/ excessive :-

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2700.	Major Irrigation			
02.	Chambal Project (Commercial)			
001.	Direction and Administration			
(05)	Through the Chief Engineer, Water			
	Resources, Jaipur (Kota Barrage)			
[01]	Pro-rata transferred from Right Main Canal	-		
	Committed			
	O 0.01	113.18		- 113.18
	R 113.17			

Additional funds of \gtrless 113.17 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for adjustment of pro-rata charges as per works outlay. However, non-adjustment of pro-rata charges resulted in entire provision of \gtrless 113.18 lakh remained unutilised. However, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 800. (02)	Major Irrigation Bhakra Nangal Project (Co Other Expenditure Jawahar Sagar Dam Other Expenditure-Comm				
	O R	109.22 - 109.22		86.69	+ 86.69

Entire provision of \gtrless 109.22 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 in anticipation of nonadjustment of interest on capital account. However, interest charged on works outlay resulted in expenditure booked under head without the budget provision. Detailed reasons for anticipated saving of \gtrless 109.22 lakh and final excess of \gtrless 86.69 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Chambal Project (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Other Expenditure-Committed

O 6,996.19 R 990.92 7,987.11 6,791.43 - 1,195.68

Additional funds of ₹ 990.92 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for adjustment of interest on capital account in anticipation of more execution of works on project. However, less execution of works on project during the year resulted in final saving of ₹ 1,195.68 lakh, detailed reasons for which have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 05. Indira Gandhi Nahar Feeder (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Maintenance expenditure
- [01] Indira Gandhi Nahar Feeder-Committed

0	993.71			
		924.97	1,050.63	+ 125.66
R	- 68.74			

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 68.74 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons for which and final excess of \gtrless 125.66 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 07. Yamuna Project (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Other Expenditure-Committed

0	92.86		
		 289.75	+289.75
R	- 92.86		

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2700.	Major Irrigation				
36.	Jaisamand ERM				
800.	Other Expenditure				
(01)	Other Expenditure - Comm	nitted			
	0	831.71			
				594.72	+ 594.72
	R	- 831.71			
	Entire provision of ₹ 924.5	7 lakh under the	above two heads wa	s surrendered on 31	March 2023 in

n anticipation of non-adjustment of interest on capital account. However, interest charged on works outlay resulted in expenditure booked under head without the budget provision. Detailed reasons for anticipated saving of ₹ 924.57 lakh and final excess of ₹ 884.47 lakh under the above two heads have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 28. Bisalpur Project (Commercial)
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Other Expenditure Committed

3,891.16 0 3.893.79 +3.893.79- 3.891.16 R

Entire provision of ₹ 3,891.16 lakh was surrendered (₹ 3,545.67 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 345.49 lakh) on 31 March 2023 in anticipation of non-adjustment of interest on capital account. However, interest charged on works outlay resulted in expenditure booked under head without the budget provision. Detailed reasons for anticipated saving of ₹ 3,891.16 lakh and final excess of ₹ 3,893.79 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 39. Rajasthan Eastern Canal Project
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (01) Other Expenditure-Committed

0

6,661.09 +326.355.481.94 5.808.29 R - 1,179.15

Provision of ₹ 1,179.15 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to adjustment of interest on capital account as per works outlay. However, interest charged on works outlay more than the revised estimates resulted in excess expenditure booked under head. Detailed reasons for anticipated saving of ₹ 1,179.15 lakh and final excess of ₹ 326.35 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 2701. Medium Irrigation
 - 62. Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation/ Renewal of Projects (Commercial)
 - 800. Other Expenditure
 - (01) Other Expenditure-Committed

0 2,812.17 2.749.62 +2.749.62.. R - 2,812.17

Entire provision of ₹ 2,812.17 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 in anticipation of nonadjustment of interest on capital account. However, interest charged on works outlay resulted in expenditure booked under head without the budget provision. Detailed reasons for anticipated saving of ₹ 2,812.17 lakh and final excess of ₹ 2,749.62 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. *Suspense Transactions*-The nature of "Suspense" transaction has been explained in note (5) of Revenue Section below "Grant No. 019-Public Works" of the Appropriation Accounts.

The break-up of "Suspense" transactions in the Revenue Section of the grant in 2022-23 is given below together with the opening and closing balance under the different sub-heads of "Suspense":-

Sub heads of ''Suspense'' under	Opening balance Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debits during the year	Credits during the year	Closing balance Debit (+) Credit (-)
Darranua *		(₹in la	kh)	
Revenue*				
Stock	(+) 489.04	120.03	138.52	(+) 470.55
Miscellaneous Public Works Advances	(+) 269.19	214.92	106.88	(+) 377.23
Total	(+) 758.23	334.95	245.40	(+) 847.78

* It includes suspense transactions of Major heads 2700 and 2701.

Capital

Voted

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 1,54,289.97 lakh, surrender of ₹ 1,54,315.16 lakh was excessive.
- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 23,913.44 lakh, ₹ 26,152.82 lakh, ₹ 48,527.10 lakh, ₹ 23,644.47 lakh and ₹ 1,54,289.97 lakh respectively, ranging from 8.71 *per cent* to 40.88 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the saving.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
4700.	Capital Outlay on Major Ir	rigation			
02.	Chambal Project (Commer	cial)			
001.	Direction and Administrati				
(04)	Through the Area Develop	ment			
	Commissioner, Chambal (I	Right Canal)			
[14]	Regeneration/ Up-gradatio	n/ Modernisation			
	0	2,508.00			
			162.98	162.98	
	R	- 2,345.02			

Provision of \gtrless 2,345.02 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

|--|

••

GRANT No. 046 - (Contd.)

		GIUITITI	(contac)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. Cha 001. Dire (04) Thr Cor [21] Reg	pital Outlay on Major Irr ambal Project (Commerce ection and Administration rough the Area Developr mmissioner, Chambal (R generation/ Upgradation/ DF-XXVI	vial) on nent ight Canal)			
O R		1,653.00 - 593.11	1,059.89	1,059.81	- 0.08
deduction	vision of ₹ 593.11 lakh of penalty imposed on g the span wise progress	contractor in ac		1 0	
001. Dire (05) Thr Cha	ambal Project (Commerc ection and Administratio rough the Area Commiss ambal (Left Main Canal) generation/ Up-gradation	on ioner,			
O R	-	2,500.01 2,335.48	164.53	164.53	
lining work	vision of ₹ 2,335.48 lak k late in October/ Nove n November to March.				
02. Cha	ambal Project (Commerc	cial)			

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (05) Through the Area Commissioner, Chambal (Left Main Canal)
- [13] Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation-RIDF-XXII

0	3,385.00			
		2,852.73	2,852.51	- 0.22
R	- 532.27			

Provision of ₹ 532.27 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to slow progress of work because of pre monsoon rain.

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration

(02) Second Stage

[13] Choudhary Kumbharam Arya Water Lifting Scheme (Nohar Sawa Lift Scheme)

0	7,729.14		
R	- 1,473.67	6,255.47	6,255.47

Anticipated saving of ₹ 1,473.67 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) progress of the work got affected due to stoppage of work by the contractor for the last few months, (ii) non-payment of some bills through Electronic Clearance System even passing from treasury and (iii) less expenditure on salary due to non-payment of arrears to personnel because of non-fixation of pay in new pay scale and selection grade scale.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 4700. Capital Outlay on M 04. Indira Gandhi Naha 001. Direction and Adm (02) Second Stage [19] Guru Jambheshwar Scheme (Phalodi L 	ar Project (Commercial inistration Water Lifting)		
O R	2,400.67	1,197.50	1,196.21	- 1.29
Anticipated saving works on canals due to low non-submission of required		ractors and less expe		
04. Indira Gandhi Naha 001. Direction and Adm (02) Second Stage	5)		

- (02) Second Stage[25] Through the Chief Engineer, Indira
 - Gandhi Nahar Project, Jaisalmer

O 8,174.36 R - 4,234.13 3,940.23 3,935.34 - 4.89

Anticipated saving of \gtrless 4,234.13 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on wages and canals. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of \gtrless 4.89 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (06) Bikaner Loonkaransar Lift (Kanwarsen lift) Scheme (though the Chief Engineer, Indira Gandhi Nahar Project)

2,360.00

- 1.581.84

[01] Expansion

O R

Provision of ₹ 1,581.84 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of re-lining works, non-payment of some bills through Electronic Clearance System even passing from treasury and non-purchase of machinery and equipment due to change in plan.

778.16

778.16

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (07) Main Canal (KM 0 to KM 74) (through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North) Department)
- [02] Bean Prevention Work

0	265.00		
		135.80	135.80
R	- 129.20		

Provision of ₹ 129.20 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less operation of pumps situated in bean ridden Badopal village pump house because regular operation of these pumps up to four years reduced the bean in water resulting in less expenditure on electricity bills.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4700.	Capital Outlay on Major	Irrigation			
04.	Indira Gandhi Nahar Pro	ject (Commercial)			
001.	Direction and Administr	ation			
(09)	Command Area Develop	oment and Water			
	Management Programm	e (CADWM) on			
	Lift Canals (Developme	nt of Sprinkler			
	Irrigation System) (under	r Pradhanmantri			
	Krishi Sinchai Yojana)				
[01]	Chaudhary Kumbharam	Arya Lift			
	0	2,400.00			
			1,220.63	1,220.63	
	R	- 1,179.37			

Provision of ₹ 1,179.37 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to delay in execution of works by contractor, slow progress of works and non-payment of some bills through Electronic Clearance System even passing from treasury.

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (09) Command Area Development and Water Management Programme (CADWM) on Lift Canals (Development of Sprinkler Irrigation System) (under Pradhanmantri Krishi Sinchai Yojana)
- [02] Pannalal Barupal Lift

0

2,400.00 1,596.45 1,596.45 •• R - 803.55

Provision of ₹ 803.55 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-payment of some bills through Electronic Clearance System even passing from treasury.

04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (10) Rejuvenation/ Modernisation works of canal under NABARD RIDF XXV
- [01] Rejuvenation/ Modernisation works of canal of Second Stage through the Chief Engineer, Indira Gandhi Nahar Project, Bikaner

0 3.650.00 2,869.03 R - 780.97

Provision of ₹ 780.97 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in expenditure ceiling.

2,869.03

..

		GRANT No.	046 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh)</i>	Excess + Saving -
04. 001. (11)	Capital Outlay on Major Irr Indira Gandhi Nahar Project Direction and Administration Expansion, Modernisation a of Indira Gandhi Canal Proj Chief Engineer, Indira Gand Project, Bikaner (NABARD	et (Commercial) on and Renovation ject - II Stage dhi Canal			
	O R	4,500.00 - 915.87	3,584.13	3,584.13	
052. (01)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Machinery and Equipment Second Stage Through the Chief Engineer	et (Commercial)	on 31 March 202	3 due to reduction 1	n expenditure
	R -	5,000.01 4,866.77	133.24	133.24	
during	Provision of $₹$ 4,866.77 lak the year.	th was sufferidere	ou on 51 March 20	25 due to non-supp.	ly of material
001. (07)	Narbada Project (Commerc Direction and Administratio Command Area Developme Management under Pradhan Sinchai Yojana Command Area Developme Management Programme	on ent and Water n Mantri Krishi			
		2,684.37 1,581.50	1,102.87	1,102.87	
Howev	Anticipated saving of ₹ 1, ver, detailed reasons have not	581.50 lakh was		execution of constru	uction works.
	Sidhmukh Project (Comme		• /		

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (03) Ratanpura Distributory
- [01] Construction Works

Ο	648.00			
		167.90	167.82	- 0.08
R	- 480.10			

Provision of ₹ 480.10 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of rehabilitation work of canals as the proposal for rejuvenation of entire canal system through JICA was under consideration with the State Government.

	42	1
--	----	---

GRANT No. 046 - (Contd.) Head **Total grant** Actual Excess + expenditure Saving -(**₹**in lakh) 4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation 31. Gang Nahar (Commercial) (Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North) Department) 001. Direction and Administration (01) Construction works in Rajasthan [01] Modernisation 0 4.276.35 206.12 206.12 - 4.070.23 R Provision of ₹ 4,070.23 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-finalisation of Draft Project Report of Firozpur Feeder by the Punjab Water Resources Department resulting in non-execution of modernisation work and less expenditure on rejuvenation of canals because of late release of work order. 32. Parvan Project (Commercial) 001. Direction and Administration (01) Direction and Administration [01] Construction Works 0 55.284.00 26,879.39 26,878.13 - 1.26 R - 28,404.61 Reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹ 28,404.61 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023). 34. Dhoulpur Lift Project (Commercial) 001. Direction and Administration (01) Direction and Administration [01] Construction Works 0 17,000.00 3,103.35 3,103.35 R - 13.896.65 Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 13,896.65 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023). 37. Re-generation/ Upgradation/ Modernisation/ **Renovation of Projects (Commercial)** 001. Direction and Administration (01) Construction Works [02] NABARD R.I.D.F. XXV 0 915.57 700.49 700.49 - 215.08 R

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 215.08 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
37. 001. (01)	Capital Outlay on Major Re-generation/ Upgradati Renovation of Projects (C Direction and Administra Construction Works Construction Works	on/Modernisation/ Commercial)			
	0	6,642.07	480.37	480.36	- 0.01
	R	- 6,161.70	-100.37	400.50	- 0.01
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	g the provision of	₹ 6,161.70 lakh or	n 31 March 2023 h	ave not been
001. (01)	Rajasthan Eastern Canal I (Commercial) Direction and Administra Direction and Administra Construction Works	tion			
	0	23,977.77	8,711.80	8,712.07	+0.27
	R	- 15,265.97	0,711.00	0,712.07	1 0.27
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of ₹	₹ 15,265.97 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 h	ave not been
001. (01)	General Direction and Administra Through the Chief Engine Resources (North) Hanur Rajasthan Water Sector R Project for Desert Area	eer, Water nangarh			
	0	33,445.26	25,179.91	25,179.90	- 0.01
	_		<i>23</i> ,17,71	23,177.70	0.01

R

Anticipated saving of ₹ 8,265.35 lakh was attributed to (i) receipt of revised administrative and financial sanction of Tranche-2 of rejuvenation of Indira Gandhi Main Canal and its Branches Distributory and Minors in November, 2022 as per the Project Implementation Plan. Work orders were issued thereafter inviting tenders for construction works. Time consumed at the various state in the above entire process, resulted in that expenditure could not be occurred as expected, (ii) non-receipt of sanction for purchase of instruments relating to quality control under project and (iii) non-organising of the training for farmers because of delay in sanction of Tranche-2.

- 8,265.35

- 4701. Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation
 - 02. Meja Irrigation Project (Commercial)
 - 001. Direction and Administration
 - (02) Regeneration/ Up-gradation/ Modernisation/ Renovation
 - [01] Construction Works

0	700.00		
		566.61	566.61
R	- 133.39		

Provision of ₹ 133.39 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
4701.	Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation				
62. Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation/					
	Renovation of Projects (Commercial)				
001.	Direction and Administration				
(01)	Construction Works				
[03]	Construction Works				
	O 6,499.38				
		2,016.33	2,016.33		
	R - 4,483.05	,	,		
	Provision of ₹ 4,483.05 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works.				
Howev	However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).				

64. Parwan Lift Yojana (Non-Commercial)

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Direction and Administration

O 20,000.01

R

- 20,000.01

Reasons for re-appropriating the entire provision of ₹ 20,000.01 lakh to other heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

- 72. Gagrin Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Direction and Administration
- [01] Construction Works

2,720.00 - 1,405.97

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 1,405.97 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

0

R

- 800. Other Expenditure
- (03) Dam Rehabilitation and Improvement
- Project
- [01] Construction Works

0	13,952.53			
		3,409.14	3,460.72	+51.58
R	- 10,543.39	,	,	

Provision of ₹ 13,952.53 lakh was estimated for 36 dam under Dam Rehabilitation and Improvement Project financed from World Bank. Out of 36 dam, work of seven dam was under progress and Project Screening Test of remaining dam was pending at level of Central Water Commission and World Bank for sanction. The provision made for work relating to survey and investigation under videography/ health testing of dams/ repairing and changing the present status of gates of dam/ emergency plan, which were to be carried out along with the construction of Dams, works could not be executed in the absence of above sanction resulted in there was anticipated saving of ₹ 10,543.39 lakh under the head.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 51.58 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 046 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
4702. Capital Outlay on101. Surface Water(02) Minor Irrigation C[01] Execution	-				
0	172.85	48.47	48.46	- 0.01	
R Anticipated saving However, detailed reasons	- 124.38 g of ₹ 124.38 lakh wa have not been intimated		expenditure on co	omputerisation.	
101. Surface Water(02) Minor Irrigation C[06] NABARD R.I.D.F					
0	1,640.00	921.79	921.79		
R - 718.21 Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 718.21 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).					
101. Surface Water(03) Regeneration/ Upg[01] Construction Work	gradation/ Modernisation	1			
O R	4,918.40 - 2,598.12	2,320.28	2,320.28		
	ndering the provision o	of ₹ 2,598.12 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 l	have not been	
101. Surface Water(06) Through the Chief Resources Departr[01] Regeneration/ Upg	-	1			

0	4,216.00	1,330.06	1,330.06
R	- 2,885.94	,	,

Provision of ₹ 2,885.94 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

•••

101. Surface Water

- (07) Water Storage Structure
- [01] Construction Works (through the Water Resources Department)

0	20,762.84			
		8,360.54	8,360.54	
R	- 12,402.30			

Provision of ₹ 12,402.30 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

Δ	2	5
-	-	\mathcal{I}

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4702.	Capital Outlay on Minor	Irrigation			
101.	Surface Water				
(09)	(09) Minor Irrigation Construction				
Works (for Water Concept)					
[01]	Construction Works				
	0	1,691.69			
	C C	1,071.07	441.81	441.81	
	R	- 1,249.88			

Provision of ₹ 1,249.88 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

101. Surface Water

- (11) Rajasthan Water Sector Livelihood Improvement Project (RWSLIP)
- [01] Execution (through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources) (Quality Control and External Aided)

0

19,682.50 6.084.03 6.050.96 - 33.07 R - 13,598.47

Anticipated saving of ₹ 13,598.47 lakh was attributed to non-preparation of Draft Project Report of major construction works and less expenditure on professional and special services as the work relating to NGO services was started in February, 2023.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 33.07 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 101. Surface Water
- (13) Small Irrigation Project based on Solar Energy
- [01] Chief Engineer, Water Resources Department, Jaipur

0	10,000.01			
		0.58	0.58	
R	- 9,999.43			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 9,999.43 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

4. Saving mentioned in note (3) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads: -

HeadTotal grantActual expenditure (₹in lakh)Exces Savin (₹in lakh)4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation 02. Chambal Project (Commercial) 001. Direction and Administration	
02. Chambal Project (Commercial)	
 (04) Through the Area Development Commissioner, Chambal (Right Canal) [18] Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation- RIDF-XXII 	
O 3,989.00 R 812.61 4,801.61	
Additional funds of ₹ 812.61 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 d accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).	due to
 02. Chambal Project (Commercial) 001. Direction and Administration (05) Through the Area Commissioner, Chambal (Left Main Canal) [15] Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation- RIDF-XXV 	
O 2,884.98	
R 1,123.18 4,008.16	
Additional funds of ₹ 1,123.18 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to accelerated progress of works by contractor during availability of time in regulation and rainy seasor	
 02. Chambal Project (Commercial) 001. Direction and Administration (05) Through the Area Commissioner, Chambal (Left Main Canal) [16] Regeneration / Up-gradation / Modernisation-RIDF-XXVI 	
O 0.01 140.77 140.77	

R

Additional funds of ₹ 140.76 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of final bill after completion of ongoing construction works.

140.76

- 02. Chambal Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (06) Rana Pratap Sagar Dam (Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources)
- [01] Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation

0	170.00			
		401.19	401.19	
R	231.19			

Additional funds of ₹ 231.19 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

...

GRANT No. 046 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4700.	Capital Outlay on Major Irri	gation			
04.	Indira Gandhi Nahar Project	(Commercial)			
001.	Direction and Administration	n			
(10)	Rejuvenation/ Modernisation	n works of canal			
under NABARD RIDF XXV		Ι			
[02] Rejuvenation/ Modernisation works of canal					
	of Second Stage through the	Chief			
Engineer, Indira Gandhi Nahar Project,					
	Jaisalmer				
	0	1,359.60			
	-	· · · · · · ·	1,839.99	1,839.99	
	R	480.39			
		I			

Additional funds of ₹ 480.39 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (12) Indira Gandhi Nahar Project, Bikaner (second stage)
- [01] Extension, Renovation and Modernisation of Charanwala Branch Canal System (NABARD RIDF - XXVII) S 0.01

S 0.01 R 179.29 179.30

Additional funds of ₹ 179.29 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for Extension, Renovation and Modernisation works in compliance to declaration made in budget speech.

- 07. Yamuna Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Construction Works

O 34.00 R 3,573.14 3,607.14 3,607.14

Additional funds of ₹ 3,573.14 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of work. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 24. Narbada Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (03) Accelerated Irrigation Benefit Programme
- [03] Share money of Narbada Authority

0	100.00			
		471.27	471.27	
R	371.27			

Additional funds of ₹ 371.27 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 046	b - (Contd.)
---------------	---------------------

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4700.	Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation			
39.	Rajasthan Eastern Canal Project			
	(Commercial)			
190.	Investments in Public Sector and Other			
	Undertakings			
(01)	Appropriation in Eastern Rajasthan Canal			
	Corporation Limited			
[01]	Eastern Rajasthan Canal Corporation			
	Limited			
	S 0.01	13,600.00	13,600.00	
	R 13,599.99	12,000.00	12,000.00	
due to	Additional funds of ₹ 13,599.99 lakh were paccelerated progress of works. However, detail	Ŭ		
62.	Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation Regeneration/ Upgradation/ Modernisation/ Renovation of Projects (Commercial)			

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Construction Works
- [01] NABARD R.I.D.F. XXIII

0 R 216.45

Additional funds of ₹ 216.45 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

250.45

3,995.81

250.45

3,995.81

..

34.00

2,120.77

- 63. Gardada Project (Commercial)
- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Construction Works
- [01] Construction Works (Pay and Allowances of Work Charged employees)

1,875.04 R

Additional funds of ₹ 1,875.04 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

69. Rajgarh Project (Commercial)

- 001. Direction and Administration
- (01) Direction and Administration

0	34.00			
		404.89	404.89	
R	370.89			

Additional funds of ₹ 370.89 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

GRANT No. 046 - (Contd.)

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4702. Capital Outlay on101. Surface Water(02) Minor Irrigation O[02] Construction Wor	Construction Works			
O R Additional funds of to expansion of works. Ho	5,409.32 3,087.69 of ₹ 3,087.69 lakh were p owever, detailed reasons l	6		 Iarch 2023 due
101. Surface Water (02) Minor Irrigation ([07] NABARD R.I.D.	Construction Works		(cul) <u>202</u> 0).	
O R Additional funds o	2,469.84 408.69 of ₹ 408.69 lakh were pro	2,878.53 vided through re-app	2,878.53 propriation on 31 Mar	 ch 2023 due to
expansion of works. How 101. Surface Water (02) Minor Irrigation (ever, detailed reasons hav	0 11	1	

- (02) Minor Irrigation Construction Works
- [08] NABARD R.I.D.F. XXV

O 1,640.00 R 920.50

Additional funds of \gtrless 920.50 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

2,560.50

2,560.50

- 101. Surface Water
- (12) Recouped Works through Water Conservation Cess Fund
- [01] Through the Water Resources Department

0	680.00	815.65	815.65	
R	135.65			

Additional funds of ₹ 135.65 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

4711. Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

- 01. Flood Control
- 103. Civil Construction Work
- (03) Flood Control Construction Works in Other Districts
- [03] Other Districts

0	866.68	1,477.60	1,477.60	
R	610.92	<i>`</i>	·	

Additional funds of ₹ 610.92 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 046 - (Concld.)

7.	Suspense Transactions- The break-up of "Suspense" transactions accounted for in the Capital
	Section in 2022-23 is given below together with the opening and closing balance under the different
	sub-heads of "Suspense":-

Sub heads of "Suspense" under	Opening balance Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debits during the year	Credits during the year	Closing balance Debit (+) Credit (-)
		(₹in la	kh)	
Capital*				
Stock	(-) 4,332.14	22.06	47.35	(-) 4,357.43
Miscellaneous Public Works Advances	(-) 2,656.13	15.02	28.64	(-) 2,669.75
Total	(-) 6,988.27	37.08	75.99	(-) 7,027.18

* It includes suspense transactions of Major heads 4700, 4701 and 4711.

GRANT No. 047 - TOURISM

Major heads : Revenue - 3452. Tourism Capital - 5452. Capital Outlay on Tourism and 7452. Loans for Tourism

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Voted				
Original	1,15,89,30	2 11 20 85	2 00 08 55	2 21 20
Supplementary	95,40,55	2,11,29,85	2,09,08,55	- 2,21,30
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				2,21,30
Charged				
Original	1			
Supplementary	9,00	9,01	9,00	- 1
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				1
Capital				
Voted				
Original	81,34,47	81,34,47	59,90,77	- 21,43,70
Supplementary		01,34,47	57,70,77	21,43,70
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				21,43,70
Notes and comments :				
_				

Revenue

Voted

1. In view of final saving of ₹ 221.30 lakh, provision of ₹ 9,540.55 lakh obtained in February, 2023 through second supplementary grant was excessive.

Capital

Voted

1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 1,612.97 lakh, ₹ 2,519.90 lakh, ₹ 658.47 lakh, ₹ 3,467.09 lakh and ₹ 2,143.70 lakh respectively, ranging from 21.12 *per cent* to 81.59 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

GRANT No. 047 - (Concld.)

2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5452. C	apital Outlay on Tourisn	1			
	leneral				
800. O	ther Expenditure				
(01) D	evelopment of Tourist P	laces			
0)	2,961.18	898.30	898.30	
R		- 2,062.88	676.30	676.30	

Provision of ₹ 2,062.88 lakh was surrendered (₹ 2,043.67 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 19.21 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to release of sanction for development works from Paryatan Vikas Kosh and less payment of outstanding liabilities because of non-submission of Utilisation Certificates by the executive agency.

- 80. General
- 800. Other Expenditure
- (05) Development of Rural Tourism

0	173.26			
		92.47	92.47	
R	- 80.79			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 80.79 lakh was attributed to release of sanction for development works from Paryatan Vikas Kosh.

GRANT No. 048 – POWER (ALL VOTED)						
Major heads : Revenue - 2801. Power and 2810. New and Renewable Energy Capital - 4801. Capital Outlay on Power Projects, 4810. Capital Outlay on New and Renewable Energy and 6801. Loans for Power Projects						
		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand)</i>	Excess + Saving -		
Revenue						
Original	1,53,37,55,79 3,02,84,07	1,56,40,39,86	1,56,40,39,37	- 49		
Supplementary	3,02,84,07	, , , ,	, , , , ,			
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				49		
Capital						
Original	16,90,74,29	16,90,74,29	7,33,01,18	- 9,57,73,11		
Supplementary						
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				9,57,73,11		

A 4A

Notes and comments :

Capital

- Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 27,627.43 lakh, ₹ 21,672.53 lakh, ₹ 1,03,339.37 lakh, ₹ 16,056.00 lakh and ₹ 95,773.11 lakh respectively, ranging from 7.77 *per cent* to 77.50 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.
- 2. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4801.	Capital Outlay on Powe	r Projects			
80.	General				
190.	Investments in Public Se				
	Undertakings				
(02)	Investment in Rajasthan	Rajya Vidyut			
	Utpadan Nigam Limited	1			
	0	21,248.64			
	-	,	1,802.68	1,802.68	
	R	- 19,445.96	,	,	

Provision of ₹ 19,445.96 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by the *Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Utpadan Nigam Limited* which resulted in less investments.

GRANT No. 048 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
80. 190.	Capital Outlay on Power General Investments in Public Se Undertakings Investment in Rajasthan Prasaran Nigam Limited	ector and Other Rajya Vidyut				
	O R	14,280.00 - 10,483.56	3,796.44	3,796.44		
expend	Provision of ₹ 10,483.56 liture by <i>Rajasthan Rajya</i>	5 lakh was surrender				
190.	General Investments in Public Se Undertakings Investment in Jaipur Vic Nigam Limited					
	O R	41,299.12 - 23,449.12	17,850.00	17,850.00		
expend	Provision of ₹ 23,449.12 liture by <i>Jaipur Vidyut Vi</i>	2 lakh was surrender			ng of capital	
190.	General Investments in Public Se Undertakings Investment in Jodhpur W Nigam Limited					
	O R	38,998.00 - 29,724.16	9,273.84	9,273.84		

Provision of ₹ 29,724.16 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited which resulted in less investments.

80. General

190. Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings (06) Investment in Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited 0 41,568.40 8,986.88 8,986.88 - 32,581.52 R

Provision of ₹ 32,581.52 lakh was surrendered (₹ 12,670.18 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 19,911.34 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited which resulted in less investments.

•••

GRANT No. 048 - (Concld.)

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads : -

the	iono wing neudo .				
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4801.	Capital Outlay on Pow	ver Projects			
80.	General	·			
190.	Investments in Public	Sector and Other			
	Undertakings				
(09)	Rajasthan State Power	r Finance and			
	Financial Services Co	rporation Limited			
	0	11,000.00			
	-		30,000.00	30,000.00	
	R	19,000.00	,	,	
	Additional funds of ₹	19,000.00 lakh were	e provided through 1	re-appropriation on 3	31 March 2023

Additional funds of ₹ 19,000.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to investment in *Rajasthan State Power Finance and Financial Services Corporation Limited*.

6801.	Loans for Power Projects				
190.	Loans to Public Sector and o	ther			
	Undertakings				
(02)	Loans to Rajasthan Rajya Vi	dyut			
	Prasaran Nigam Limited				
[02]	Green Energy Corridor Proje	ect for			
	finance of Rajasthan Intra-St	ate			
	Transmission System (K.F.W	V.)			
	0	680.00			
	0	000.00	1,591.34	1,591.34	
	R	911.34	-,-,	-,	••
		1			

Additional funds of ₹ 911.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of loan from K.F.W. to Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Prasaran Nigam Limited.

GRANT No. 049 - COMPENSATION AND ASSIGNMENTS TO LOCAL BODIES AND PANCHAYATI RAJ INSTITUTIONS (ALL VOTED)

Major head	: Revenue - 3604.	. Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions		
		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousand</i>)	Excess + Saving -
Revenue				
Original	4,23	5,06	4,11	- 95
Supplementary	83	2,00	.,	70
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				95

	Capital - 4515. Capital Outlay on Other Rural Development Programmes				
		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in thousand)	Excess + Saving -	
Revenue					
Original	53,32,24,42	53,32,24,42	34,06,16,93 -	19,26,07,49	
Supplementary				- , - , - , -	
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				19,26,07,49	
Capital					
Original	9,70	9,70		- 9,70	
Supplementary					
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				9,70	

GRANT No. 050 - RURAL EMPLOYMENT (ALL VOTED)

2515. Other Rural Development Programmes

Major heads : Revenue - 2505. Rural Employment and

Notes and comments :

Revenue

1. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 12,034.30 lakh, ₹ 8,133.12 lakh, ₹ 14,604.61 lakh, ₹ 92,794.83 lakh and ₹ 1,92,607.49 lakh respectively, ranging from 3.54 *per cent* to 36.12 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Various reasons have been cited for the savings every year.

2 Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2505.	Rural Employment				
01.	National Programmes				
196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District					
	Level Panchayats				
(02)	Pradhanmantri Awas	Yojana-Rural			
[02]	Pradhanmantri Awas	Yojana-Rural			
	(General)				
	0	2,85,840.00	1,04,639.75	1,04,639.75	
	R	- 1,81,200.25	1,07,037.73	1,07,037.73	

Provision of ₹ 1,81,200.25 lakh was surrendered (₹ 1,76,170.54 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 5,029.71 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. The Government of India directed to the State Government to complete the sanctioned progressive houses of 2021-22 instead of the new target.

GRANT No. 050 - (Concld.)

		GRANT NO	(<i>Concu.</i>)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2505.	Rural Employment				
02.	Rural Employment Guaran	tee Schemes			
	National Rural Employme				
	Scheme				
(02)	For Social Audit, Account	ability and			
	Transparency Society				
[01]	Grant for Social Audit, Ac	countability and			
	Transparency Society				
	0	3.034.61			
		3,034.61 - 3,034.61			
	R	- 3,034.61			
from th	Entire provision of ₹ 3,034 the Government of India for \$				eceipt of funds
2515.	Other Rural Development	Programmes			
	Panchayati Raj				
	Mahatma Gandhi Jan Bhag	gidari Vikas			
~ /	Yojana				
[01]	For Zila Parishad (Rural				
	Development Cell)				
	0	1 700 00			
	0	1,700.00	340.00	340.00	
	R	1,700.00 - 1,360.00	210100	210100	
	Reasons for surrendering	the provision of	₹ 1,360.00 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	nave not been
intimat	ted (July 2023).	-			

3. Saving mentioned in note (2) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following head : -

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2515.	Other Rural Development	Programmes				
800.	0. Other Expenditure					
(05)	05) National Rural Employment Guarantee					
	Scheme					
[01]	Headquarter					
	0	25.22	3,309.60	3,309.61	+ 0.01	
	R	3,284.38	2,207.00	0,007.01	1 0.01	

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 3,284.38 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 051 - SPECIAL COMPONENT PLAN FOR WELFARE OF SCHEDULED CASTES

- Major heads : Revenue –2014. Administration of Justice,
 - 2029. Land Revenue,
 - 2040. Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.,
 - 2041. Taxes on Vehicles,
 - 2055. Police,
 - 2056. Jails,
 - 2059. Public Works,
 - 2202. General Education,
 - 2203. Technical Education,
 - 2204. Sports and Youth Services,
 - 2205. Art and Culture,
 - 2210. Medical and Public Health,
 - 2211. Family Welfare,
 - 2217. Urban Development,
 - 2220. Information and Publicity,
 - 2225. Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled
 - Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities,
 - 2230. Labour, Employment and Skill Development,
 - 2235. Social Security and Welfare,
 - 2236. Nutrition,
 - 2245. Relief on Account of Natural Calamities,
 - 2250. Other Social Services,
 - 2401. Crop Husbandry,
 - 2403. Animal Husbandry,
 - 2404. Dairy Development,
 - 2405. Fisheries,
 - 2406. Forestry and Wild Life,
 - 2415. Agricultural Research and Education,
 - 2425. Co-operation,
 - 2435. Other Agricultural Programmes,
 - 2501. Special Programmes for Rural Development,
 - 2505. Rural Employment,
 - 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes,
 - 2700. Major Irrigation,
 - 2701. Medium Irrigation,
 - 2702. Minor Irrigation,
 - 2705. Command Area Development,
 - 2801. Power,
 - 2810. New and Renewable Energy,
 - 2851. Village and Small Industries,
 - 2852. Industries,
 - 2853. Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries,
 - 3054. Roads and Bridges,
 - **3055.** Road Transport,
 - 3075. Other Transport Services,
 - 3425. Other Scientific Research,
 - 3451. Secretariat-Economic Services,
 - 3452. Tourism,
 - 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics,
 - 3456. Civil Supplies and
 - 3475. Other General Economic Services
 - Capital 4055. Capital Outlay on Police,
 - 4059. Capital Outlay on Public Works,

- 4202. Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture,
- 4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health,
- 4215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation,
- 4217. Capital Outlay on Urban Development,
- 4220. Capital Outlay on Information and Publicity,
- 4225. Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities,
- 4235. Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare,
- 4236. Capital Outlay on Nutrition,
- 4250. Capital Outlay on Other Social Services,
- 4401. Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry,
- 4403. Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry,
- 4406. Capital Outlay on Forestry and Wild Life,
- 4425. Capital Outlay on Co-operation,
- 4515. Capital Outlay on other Rural Development Programmes,
- 4575. Capital Outlay on Other Special Areas Programmes,
- 4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation,
- 4701. Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation,
- 4702. Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation,
- 4705. Capital Outlay on Command Area Development,
- 4711. Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects,
- 4801. Capital Outlay on Power Projects,
- 4802. Capital Outlay on Petroleum,
- 4851. Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries,
- 4853. Capital Outlay on Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries,
- 4885. Other Capital Outlay on Industries and Minerals,
- 5054. Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges,
- 5055. Capital Outlay on Road Transport,
- 5452. Capital Outlay on Tourism,
- 5475. Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services,
- 6700. Loans for Major Irrigation,
- 6801. Loans for Power Projects and
- 7055. Loans for Road Transport

Total grant or	Actual	Excess +
appropriation	expenditure	Saving -
	(₹in thousand)	

Revenue

Voted				
Original	2,36,74,90,69	2 27 01 01 20	0 10 10 00 11	04 70 01 10
Supplementary	1,17,00,60	2,37,91,91,29	2,13,19,60,11	- 24,72,31,18

Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)

441

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in thousana</i>	U
Capital				
Voted				
Original	67,62,68,11	71,72,68,50	40,26,70,28	- 31,45,98,22
Supplementary	4,10,00,39	71,72,00,50	,,,	- , - , ,
Amount surrendered during the year (31 March 2023)				31,42,93,03
Notes and comments:				

Revenue

Voted

- 1. Supplementary grant of ₹ 11,700.60 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 11,700.22 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 0.38 lakh) was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 2,47,231.18 lakh, a sum of ₹ 2,301.90 lakh remained unsurrenederd.
- 3 Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 72,309.59 lakh, ₹ 2,02,807.99 lakh, ₹ 1,71,647.48 lakh, ₹ 2,21,901.85 lakh and ₹ 2,47,231.18 lakh respectively, ranging from 5.02 *per cent* to 12.15 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. One of the reasons for the persistent savings over these years was less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head	-	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education				
01.	Elementary Education				
113.	Samagra Shiksha				
(01)	Samagra Shiksha under	Elementary			
	Education				
[02]	Expenditure on Special	Component Plan for			
	Scheduled Castes under	Samagra Shiksha			
	0	1,79,505.01			
			1,60,280.57	1,57,823.99	- 2,456.58
	R	- 19,224.44			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 19,224.44 lakh was attributed to funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share depositing of through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

Final saving of ₹ 2,456.58 lakh was due to funds received from the Government of India were deposited through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education			
01.	Elementary Education			
113.	Samagra Shiksha			
(02)	Samagra Shiksha under Elementary			
	Education			
[02]	Expenditure on Special Component Plan f			
	Scheduled Castes under District Institute of	of		
	Education and Training			
	O 1,402.01	1.0.67.00	001.00	00.04
		1,065.22	981.98	- 83.24

Anticipated saving of ₹ 336.79 lakh was attributed to funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share depositing of through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

- 336.79

Final saving of ₹ 83.24 lakh was due to deposit back through challan by Samagra Shiksha and nonpayment of arrears bills through Electronic Clearance System.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (04) Reimbursement of fees to Private Schools under Right to Education

0

R

10,200.00 7,944.03 7,918.46 - 25.57 R - 2,255.97

Provision of ₹ 2,255.97 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 mainly due to funds received from the Government of India as Central share and proportionate State share depositing of through challan by the Rajasthan School Education Council, Jaipur.

Final saving of ₹ 25.57 lakh was due to non-payment of bills of Right to Education through Electronic Clearance System.

- 01. Elementary Education
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (05) Mid-day Meal
- [01] Operational and Activities

0 22,960.00 14,012.85 14,012.85 R - 8.947.15

Provision of ₹ 8,947.15 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Elementary Education
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(07) Return to School Campaign

[01] Expenditure on Free Dresses and Text Book

Ο	5,200.00			
		3,037.75	2,685.71	- 352.03
R	- 2,162.25	·	·	

Anticipated saving of ₹ 2,162.25 lakh was attributed to non-receipt of Central share from the Government of India.

Final saving of ₹ 352.03 lakh was due to non-transfer of free dresses amount through DBT to students.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 107. (05)	General Education Secondary Education Scholarships Pre-matric Scholarships to Scheduled Castes Pre-matric Scholarships	students of			
	O R	8,410.00 - 3,481.09	4,928.91	4,928.90	- 0.01
of Indi	Anticipated saving of ₹ 3, a and consequent less releas		attributed to less rece	ipt of funds from th	e Government
107. (05)	Secondary Education Scholarships Pre-matric Scholarships to Scheduled Castes Pre-matric Scholarship for students				
	O R	2,300.00	1,842.40	1,842.40	
		107.00	1 01 14 1 0000	1	

Provision of ₹ 457.60 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to payment of scholarships to scheduled castes students of class 6 to 8 as per actual number of eligible students.

02. Secondary Education

- 113. Samagra Shiksha
- (01) Samagra Shiksha under Secondary Education
- [02] Samagra Shiksha-for Scheduled Castes

O 23,656.02 R - 3,749.71 19,906.32 + 0.01

Anticipated saving of ₹ 3,749.71 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) posts remaining vacant and (ii) depositing of Central share directly in the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme by the Government of India.

- 02. Secondary Education
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Special Component Plan (for Scheduled Castes)
- [01] Boys Schools (Residential School)

0	1,33,888.59			
		1,18,661.65	1,18,661.34	- 0.31
R	- 15,226.94			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 15,226.94 lakh was attributed mainly to posts remaining vacant.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2202.	General Education					
	Secondary Education					
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	or Scheduled				
(09)	 Distribution of bicycle to girls students of rural area of Scheduled Castes area 					
	0	2,362.50				
		,	16.72	16.72		
	R	- 2,345.78				
proces	Provision of ₹ 2,345.78 lal s under Nishulk Cycle Vitrar		d on 31 March 2023	due to non-complete	ion of tender	
789.	Secondary Education Special Component Plan for Castes Mukhya Mantri Jan Sahbh					
. ,	Development of basic infra Schools	0 0				
	0	850.00	488.00	488.00		
	R	- 362.00				
compu	Provision of ₹ 362.00 lak terisation as per the requirer			-	incurred on	
03.	University and Higher Edu	cation				
789.	Special Component Plan for	or Scheduled				
	Castes					

(06) Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksha Abhiyanfor Scheduled Castes

> 0 - 336.57 R

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 336.57 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

..

••

336.57

- 05. Language Development
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Special Component Plan (for Scheduled Castes)
- [02] Sanskrit School

0	2,104.96			
		1,768.83	1,768.82	- 0.01
R	- 336.13			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 336.13 lakh was attributed to payment of pay and allowances from other head of account on transfer/ promotion of employees instead of this head and non-payment of arrears of Assured Career Progression.

		GRANT NO.	031 - (Comu.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
789.	Technical Education Special Component Plan : Castes				
. ,	Rajasthan Technical Educ Promotion Programme Education Quality Promo	- •			
	0	450.00			
	R	- 450.00			••
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the entire provision	n of ₹ 450.00 lakh o	on 31 March 2023	have not been
	Art and Culture Special Component Plan : Castes	for Scheduled			
. ,	Monument and Museum Through the Archaeologie	cal Department			
	0	1,257.93	225 (2	225 (2	0.01
	R	- 1,032.31	225.62	225.63	+ 0.01
conser	Provision of ₹ 1,032.31 vation, repairs and develop	lakh was surrend			execution of
03. 197.	Medical and Public Healt Rural Health Services- Al Assistance to Block Panch Intermediate level Pancha Block level Establishmen Castes	llopathy hayats/ iyats			
[03]	Health Sub-Centre				
	0	1,808.21	1,426.18	1,426.17	- 0.01
	R	- 382.03			
	Provision of ₹ 382.03 lakh	was surrendered or	n 31 March 2023 due	e to posts remaining	vacant.
	Rural Health Services- Or Medicine	-			
	Special Component Plan : Castes				
. ,	National Rural Health Mi Ayurveda Department	ssion			
	0	1,943.46			
	R	- 1,943.46			
	$\mathbf{F} = \mathbf{F} = $	7 46 1-1-1		(1/1/1/2) alega Alega a	and a second CA. 4

Entire provision of ₹ 1,943.46 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-sanction of State Annual Work Plan by the Government of India.

		GRANT NU	. 031 - (Comu.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
05. 789. (01)	Medical and Public Health Medical Education, Traini Special Component Plan f Castes Hospitals and Dispensarie Medical College and Asso Hospitals, Bikaner	ng and Research or Scheduled s			
	O R	2,250.50 - 270.04	1,980.46	1,980.46	
allowa	Provision of ₹ 270.04 lakh nces. However detailed reas				re on pay and
789. (03)	Public Health Special Component Plan f Castes Nishulk Janch Yojana Through the Director, Mea Health Services				
	O R	4,391.82 - 801.52	3,590.30	3,588.31	- 1.99
	Anticipated saving of ₹ nces due to posts remaining ts in hospitals.				
789.	Public Health Special Component Plan f Castes Janta Clinic	or Scheduled			

[01] Through the DMHS

0	390.02			
		3.91	3.91	
R	- 386.11			

Provision of ₹ 386.11 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less establishment of Janta Clinics. As per the recommendations of 15^{th} Finance Commission, the Government of India made financial provision for opening of Urban Health Welfare Centre under which five posts were sanctioned for each centre. For the purpose of using these centers as Janta Clinics, the State Government sanctioned total two posts under State head resulting the provision was not used.

- 06. Public Health
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (09) Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Beema Yojana
- [01] Through the Director, Medical and Health Services

0	39,425.00	31,450.00	31,450.00
R	- 7,975.00	21,120100	51,100100

••

Provision of ₹ 7,975.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to return of amount to Rajasthan State Health Assurance Agency (RSHAA) because of less payment of claims by company in the first policy year 2021-22 under *Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Swasthya Beema Yojana* and registration of less families under the scheme.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2211.	Family Welfare				
197.	Assistance to Block Panc	hayats/			
	Intermediate level Pancha	ayats			
	Operation of Rural Sub C				
[03]	Rural Sub-Centres for Sc	heduled Caste			
	Area				
	0	14,747.51	13,162.54	13,153.45	- 9.09
	R	- 1,584.97	13,102.37	13,133,13	2.02

Anticipated saving of ₹ 1,584.97 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on pay and allowances due to posts remaining vacant.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 9.09 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [02] State wide Emergency Ambulance Service Scheme

O 2,718.48 535.00 535.00 R - 2,183.48

Provision of \gtrless 2,183.48 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the *Performance Improvement Plan* (PIP) of Government of India.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [03] National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)

O 53,823.00 R - 18,808.34 35,014.66

Anticipated saving of ₹ 18,808.34 lakh was attributed to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the *Performance Improvement Plan* (PIP) of Government of India.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)
- [03] National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)
 - O 1,235.30
 - R 1,235.30

Entire provision of \gtrless 1,235.30 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in estimates of State Fund and Central Assistance as the plan ceiling of State was higher than the *Performance Improvement Plan* (PIP) of Government of India.

•••

..

••

Head

Total grant

••

Actual expenditure (₹in lakh) Excess + Saving -

- 2211. Family Welfare
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (13) Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Mamta Express Yojana
- [01] Mukhyamantri Chiranjeevi Mamta Express

O 510.01

- 510.01

6.849.48

- 836.09

664.18

- 496.43

927.16

- 927.16

Entire provision of ₹ 510.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incurring of expenditure of scheme through National Health Mission (NHM) as the scheme was included in the *Performance Improvement Plan* (PIP) by NHM.

2217. Urban Development

80. General

R

- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (14) Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission
- [02] Grants under the recommendations of State Finance Commission

0

R

6,013.39

167.75

••

6,013.39

167.75

•••

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 836.09 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

80. General

0

R

- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (36) Swachh Bharat Mission
- [02] Swachh Bharat Mission (for Scheduled Castes)

Provision of ₹ 496.43 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 80. General
- 191. Assistance to Local Bodies Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards etc.
- (49) Schemes Operated from Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [02] Public light in Urban Local Bodies (SCSP)

0

R

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 927.16 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRH(11)() (01 - (Conta.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2217.	Urban Development					
80.	General					
191.	Assistance to Local Bodies (.				
	Urban Development Authori	ties, Town				
	Improvement Boards etc.					
(50)	Schemes operated from Grant					
F 1 77 1	by Central Finance Commission					
[1/]	Grant for Urban Health and	Wellness				
	Centres (SCSP)					
	0	537.87				
	R	- 537.87				
from th	Entire provision of ₹ 537.87 the Government of India. Howe				eipt of funds	
80	General					
	Assistance to Municipalities	/ Municipal				
	Councils	I I I				
(39)	Swachh Bharat Mission					
[02]	Swachh Bharat Mission					
	(for Scheduled Castes)					
	0	1,564.56				
	-		395.14	395.14		
	R - 2	1,169.42				
	Provision of ₹ 1,169.42 lakh	was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to less receipt of	f funds from	
the Go	vernment of India and conse			1		
	ntimated (July 2023).	1		,		
	· • ·					

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (53) Schemes operated from Rajasthan Urban Development Fund
- [02] Public Light in Urban Local Bodies (SCSP)

0	855.84
R	- 855.84
_	

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 855.84 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

..

••

- 80. General
- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (55) Schemes operated from Grants recommended by Central Finance Commission
- [08] Assistance for Diagnostic Basic Structure for Primary Health Nursing Facilities (SCSP)

R - 355.38

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 192. (55)	Urban Development General Assistance to Municipality Municipal Councils Schemes operated from Gra by Central Finance Commis Grant for Urban Health ar Centres (SCSP)	ants recommended ssion			
	O R Entire provision of ₹ 1,710 o non-receipt of funds from ted (July 2023).				
797. (03)	General Transfer to Reserve Funds Accounts Rajasthan Transport Infra Development Fund Transfer of Surcharge in H 8229-200-(13) of RTIDF Vehicles Taxation Act (SO	structure Budget Head under Motor			
	O R	6,350.00 - 1,865.61	4,484.39	4,484.39	

- 80. General
- 797. Transfer to Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts
- (03) Rajasthan Transport Infrastructure Development Fund
- [05] Transfer of Green Tax in Budget Head 8229-200 (13) of RTIDF (SCSP)
- O 5,200.00

- 1,228.93

- R 80. General
- 797. Transfer to Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts
- (03) Rajasthan Transport Infrastructure Development Fund
- [06] Transfer of Surcharge in Budget Head 8229-200 (13) of RTIDF under Rajasthan Stamp Act (SCSP)

O 10,350.00 R - 2,896.02 7,453.98 7,453.98

3,971.07

3,971.07

•••

•••

Provision of ₹ 5,990.56 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less transfer of amount to the respective funds. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

		OIL III III	(comu.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 797. (04)	Urban Development General Transfer to Reserve Funds Accounts Schemes Operated from F Development Fund Transfer in Budget Head S Rajasthan Urban Develop (SCSP)	Rajasthan Urban 8229-200 (10) of			
	0	3,000.00			
	R	- 3,000.00			••
to <i>Raje</i>	Entire provision of ₹ 3,000 asthan Urban Development				
01. 196.	Welfare of Scheduled Cas Tribes, Other Backward O Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Cas Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Assistance for Civil Defer Castes	Classes and stes ads/ District			
	0	10,002.00	8,745.83	8,745.83	
	R	- 1,256.17			
of Indi	Anticipated saving of ₹ 1, ia and consequent less relea		attributed to less recei	pt of funds from th	ne Government
789.	Welfare of Scheduled Cas Special Component Plan f Castes Scholarship and Stipend f Castes	for Scheduled			
	O S R	50,000.00 0.01 28,388.48	21,611.53	21,611.53	
the Ba	Anticipated saving of ₹ 28 nk Account of beneficiaries		-	ansfer of Central s	hare directly to
789.	Welfare of Scheduled Cas Special Component Plant Castes Pradhanmantri Adarsh Gr	for Scheduled			
(22)	0	6,516.50			
	D	6 121 05	394.55	394.55	

R - 6,121.95

Provision of ₹ 6,121.95 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India.

GRANT No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

	GRANT NO. 051 - (Conta.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
02. 789. (08)	Labour, Employment and Development Employment Service Special Component Plan Castes Mukhyamantri Yuva San Unemployment Allowand	for Scheduled ibal Yojana ce				
	O R	15,445.00 - 5,643.72	9,801.28	9,801.28		
-	Provision of ₹ 5,643.72 liture ceiling of <i>Mukhyama</i> s to beneficiaries.	lakh was surrend		•		
02. 196. (20)	Social Security and Welf Social Welfare Assistance to Zilla Parish level Panchayats Navjeevan Yojana Navjeevan Yojana for Sc	ads/ District				
	0	1,500.01	1,201.64	1,201.64		
reimbu	R Provision of ₹ 298.37 lak ursement of fees under Rigl		d on 31 March 2023	due to late receipt	of sanction for	
02. 789. (03)	Social Welfare Special Component Plan Castes Indira Mahila Shakti Yoj Assistance to women for of vocation	for Scheduled				
	0	300.00				

O 300.00R -186.60 113.40 113.40Provision of ₹ 300.00 lokh was estimated for loan grants to women for establishment of year

•••

Provision of ₹ 300.00 lakh was estimated for loan grants to women for establishment of vocation. The estimated budget was reduced upto ₹ 125.00 lakh due to diversion of funds of ₹ 175.00 lakh to other head for utilisation of funds under Right to Education of Education Department. Further, out of ₹ 125.00 lakh, ₹ 113.40 lakh was distributed, remaining loan grant amounting to ₹ 11.60 lakh was not distributed on account of non-submission online claims of grant in respect of loan sanction by banks on time. In view of above, provision of ₹ 186.60 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

GRANT No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

		(comm)		
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 2235. Social Security and 02. Social Welfare 789. Special Component (03) Indira Mahila Shal [06] Health Awareness Napkin Distribution 	Plan for Scheduled Caste cti Yojana and Free Sanitary	S		
O S R	3,600.00 2,700.00 - 1,052.92	5,247.08	5,247.06	- 0.02
distribution of free sanitary	52.92 lakh was surrende	in view of anticipated ered on 31 March 20	l saving under the he 023 due to less distr	ad. ibution of free
02. Social Welfare789. Special Component(03) Indira Mahila Shal[08] For Encouragement	kti Yojana	S		
O R	324.14 - 321.82	2.32	2.32	
	00111 1 1			1

Provision of ₹ 321.82 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of less applications for prizes on Mahila Diwas.

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (01) Through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department
- [08] Indira Gandhi National Old Age Pension for Scheduled Castes

0	5,562.00	4,173.81	4,173.81
R	- 1,388.19		,

Provision of ₹ 1,388.19 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India.

- 60. Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (01) Through the Social Justice and Empowerment Department
- [09] Indira Gandhi National Widow Pension for Scheduled Castes

0	3,708.00			
	,	3,024.46	3,024.46	
R	- 683.54			
				 _

Provision of ₹ 683.54 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Social Security and Welf Other Social Security and Programmes				
	Assistance to Zilla Parish level Panchayats Mukhya Mantri Vridhjan				
	Pension Yojana Mukhya Mantri Vridhjan Pension Yojana for Sche	Samman			
	0	1,09,100.00	86,262.21	86,262.21	
	R	- 22,837.79	00,202.21	00,202.21	
	Provision of ₹ 22,837.79 nt of pension to pensione ation/ wrong bank account	ers because of migr	ation of existing pen		
60.	Other Social Security and	d Welfare			
196.	Programmes Assistance to Zilla Parish level Panchayats	nads/ District			
(03)	Mukhya Mantri Vidhwa Yojana	Samman Pension			
[02]	Mukhya Mantri Vidhwa Yojana for Scheduled Ca				
	0	45,900.00	40.059.01	40.059.01	
	R	- 5,841.99	40,058.01	40,058.01	
60.	Other Social Security and	d Welfare			
196.	Programmes Assistance to Zilla Parish level Panchayats	hads/ District			
(04)	Mukhya Mantri Vishesh Samman Pension Yojana				
[02]	Mukhya Mantri Vishesh Samman Pension Yojana Castes	Yogya Jan			
	0	14,200.00	12,482.06	12,482.06	
	R	- 1,717.94		,	
60.	Other Social Security and Programmes	d Welfare			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parish	nads/ District			
(06)	level Panchayats Vridhjan Krishak Samma for small and marginal fa				
[02]	for small and marginal fa Vridhjan Krishak Samma for small and marginal fa Scheduled Castes	an Pension Yojana			
	0	4,400.00	2 224 20	2 224 20	
	R	- 1,065.70	3,334.30	3,334.30	

Provision of ₹ 8,625.63 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less increase in number of pensioners than estimated.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2236.	Nutrition				
02.	Distribution of Nutritious Food	and			
	Beverages				
789.	Special Component Plan for Sc	heduled			
	Castes				
(02)	National Nutrition Mission (N.	/			
[01]	National Nutrition Mission (N.				
	through the Integrated Child D	evelopment			
	Services Department				
	0 3.8	33.42			
			1,445.66	1,545.66	+ 100.00
	R - 2,3	87.76	<i>,</i>	,	

Provision of ₹ 2,387.76 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due mainly to (i) the State share was transferred to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the Scheme in proportion to the opening balance of Central share of the Nutrition Mission, which was less than the original budget estimates, (ii) non-receipt of Central share from the Government of India during the year and (iii) non-receipt of approval from Finance Department for transferring the State share to the Bank Account of SNA in proportion to balance amount of budget provision.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹ 100.00 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 02. Distribution of nutritious food and beverages
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Pradhanmantri Matra Vandan Yojana (P.M.M.V.Y.)
- [01] Pradhanmantri Matra Vandan Yojana (P.M.M.V.Y.) through the Integrated Child Development Services Department

O 2,025.81 R - 1,232.14 793.67 793.65 - 0.02

..

..

..

..

Provision of ₹ 1,232.14 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share.

- 2401. Crop Husbandry
 - 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
 - (07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
 - [37] Grant on agriculture equipments

0	1,400.00
R	- 1,400.00

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (07) For district level establishment expenditure under Tribal Area Sub-plan
- [39] Help to Landless labours

O 1,400.00

		UNANTIN	0. 031 - (Comu.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	nds/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(08)	District level Agricultural	Schemes in			
	Special Component				
[04]	Grant for water plan				
	0	5,400.01			
	R	- 5,400.01			
	Entire provision of ₹ 8,200				
	expenditure incurred throu	igh Farmers We	<i>lfare Fund</i> under Mu	ıkhyamantri Krishal	k Sathi Yojana
Instead	l of this head.				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	nds/ District			
	level Panchayats				
(08)	District level Agricultural	Schemes in			
F1 41	Special Component	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
[14]	National Food Security M				
	0	273.00			
	D	205.00	68.00	68.00	
	R	- 205.00			
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ads/ District			
	level Panchayats	a 1 .			
(08)	District level Agricultural	Schemes in			
[15]	Special Component	incian Dulaga			
[13]	National Food Security M				
	0	4,775.00	1 007 50	1 007 50	
	R	- 2,777.50	1,997.50	1,997.50	
					-1. 2022 data (
non ro	Provision of ₹ 2,982.50 lal				
	ceipt of third instalment fro of March, 2023 and consec			ond instannent was	icceiveu in the
1010IIII	or march, 2025 and collect	lucin iess ielease	or state share.		

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (08) District level Agriculture Schemes in Special Component
- [21] National Mission on Agricultural Extension-Agriculture Engineering

0	500.00		
		333.33	333.33
R	- 166.67		

•••

Provision of ₹ 166.67 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-credit of second instalment in treasury which was received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 due to which funds could not be transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme and consequently less release of State share.

••

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

			(*****		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats	ds/ District			
(08)	District level Agriculture S Special Component	Schemes in			
[28]	Seed Development				
	0	410.00	11.09	11.09	
	R	- 398.91	11.09	11.09	
Mukhy	Provision of ₹ 398.91 lakh amantri Krishak Sathi Yoja.			lue to incur of expe	nditure through
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats	ds/ District			
(08)	District level Agriculture S Special Component	Schemes in			
[29]	National Food Security Mi Nutritious Grain	ssion			
	0	680.00	363 38	363 38	

363.38 363.38 .. - 316.62 R Provision of ₹ 316.62 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of third

instalment from the Government of India as the second instalment was received in the Month of March, 2023 and consequent less release of State share.

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (08) District level Agriculture Schemes in Special Component
- [30] National Food Security Mission-Oil Seed

0	1,148.86			
		505.05	505.05	
R	- 643.81			

Provision of ₹ 643.81 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of entire funds received from the Government of India to the Bank Account of SNA of scheme and consequently less release of State share.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Through the Agriculture Department
- [17] Agriculture Expansion Services

0	239.51			
		28.14	28.14	
R	- 211.37			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 211.37 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2401.	Crop Husbandry				
789.	Special Component Plan fe	or Scheduled			
	Castes				
(02)	Through the Horticulture I	Department			
[04]	National Horticulture Miss	sion			
	0	1,200.00	552.50	552 50	
	R	- 647.50	552.50	552.50	

Provision of ₹ 647.50 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. Prevalent of dry climate in the large area of the State and effect of discriminatory climate conditions influences the implementation of Horticulture Development Programme. Also, the interested applicants do not apply for the departmental scheme due to change in their priority arisen from the discriminatory and dry climatic conditions of the State, therefore, the progress of the scheme could not be made as per the expectation.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Through the Horticulture Department
- [07] Assistance for Establishment of fruit gardens

0

R

Provision of ₹ 542.34 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incur of expenditure through *Farmers Welfare Fund* under *National Horticulture Mission* instead of this head.

0.36

0.36

...

542.70

- 542.34

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Through the Horticulture Department
- [10] Additional Assistance for Green House

O 1,700.01 R - 1,700.01

Entire provision of ₹ 1,700.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to incur of expenditure on construction of Green House and Shade-net House through *Farmers Welfare Fund* instead of this head.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Through the Horticulture Department
- [12] Additional assistance on solar pump set

0	1,800.00		
		691.60	691.60
R	- 1,108.40		

Provision of ₹ 1,108.40 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-establishment of Solar Energy Pump Plant as per target because of non-finalisation of rates and firm before the expiry of agreement with MNRE in May, 2022.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
789. (03)	Crop Husbandry Special Component Plan f Castes Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Agriculture D	ojana (S.C.A.)			
	O R	755.00 - 200.00	555.00	555.00	
	Special Component Plan fo Castes Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Horticulture I	ojana (S.C.A.)			
	O R	1,624.70 - 1,191.63	433.07	433.07	
(03)	Special Component Plan fo Castes Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yo Through the Animal Husb	ojana (S.C.A.)			
	O R	210.00 - 180.00	30.00	30.00	

Provision of ₹ 1,571.63 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-credit the second instalment in treasury which was received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 due to which the funds could not be transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of the scheme.

••

••

••

••

..

••

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A.)
- [04] Grants released through the Dairy Department

O 800.00 R - 800.00

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A.)
- [08] Assistance to RajFed (through the Co-operative Department)

O 440.00

R - 440.00

Entire provision of \gtrless 1,240.00 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-credit the second instalment in treasury which was received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 due to which the funds could not be transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of the scheme.

	Head]	Fotal grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
789. (09)	Crop Husbandry Special Component Plan f Castes Pradhanmantri Krishi Sinc Through the Agriculture D	chai Yojana			
instalm	0	1,620.00 - 1,132.91 lakh was surrendered of India as the secon			1
789. (14)	 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (14) Assistance for P.M. KUSUM Component "B" [01] Through Horticulture Department 				
	O R Provision of ₹ 3,037.11 lal	5,100.00 - 3,037.11 kh was surrendered or	2,062.89 n 31 March 2023 du	2,062.89 e to non-establishm	 ent of Solar

Provision of ₹ 3,037.11 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-establishment of Solar Energy Pump Plant as per target because of non-finalisation of rates and firm before the expiry of agreement with MNRE in May, 2022.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (15) Additional Grant for Micro Irrigation
- [01] Through Horticulture Department

O 8,500.00 P74.14 974.13 - 0.01 R - 7,525.86

Provision of ₹ 7,525.86 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less interest shown by the farmers because of less grant because the cost fixed by the Government of India being less than the prevalent unit cost of drip plants resulted in less applications received online. The interest of the farmers in the scheme remained also less because there is no specific grant category was prescribed for tribal farmers under the *Micro Irrigation Scheme*.

- 2403. Animal Husbandry
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Animal Husbandry Department
- [05] Animal Disease Control Scheme

Ο	388.15			
		171.54	169.18	- 2.36
R	- 216.61			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 216.61 lakh was attributed mainly to less expenditure on scheme due to (i) receipt of GOI Code in January, 2023 from the Government of India for incurring the expenditure on schemes through *Sanchalan Portal*, (ii) action plan and revised action plan received in January, 2023 from the Government of India and (iii) non-receipt of approval for purchase of material.

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2403.	Animal Husbandry			
	Special Component Plan for Scheduled	d		
	Castes			
(01)	Animal Husbandry Department			
[12]	Risk Management-Assistance for			
	Live Stock and Herdsman Insurance			
	O 633.00	180.00	180.00	
	R - 453.00			
Provision of ₹ 453.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) from Insurance Companies as per the budget declaration and non-starting of scheme.				
	Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes	1		

- (06) Cattle Breed Development Scheme
- [01] Animal Husbandry Department

O 1,000.00 R - 974.98 25.02 25.02 ...

Provision of ₹ 974.98 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-taking of decision on the payment of outstanding bills of the executing agency J.K. even after sanction of revised estimates on completion of scheme in May, 2022.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (08) Establishment and Strengthening of Veterinary Hospital and Dispensaries
- [01] Veterinary Health and Disease Control Programme (Mobile Veterinary Unit)

O 1,284.00 R - 1,284.00

Entire provision of ₹ 1,284.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-starting of scheme.

- 797. Transfer to Reserve Funds/Deposit Accounts
- (02) Transfer to Rajasthan Cow Protection and Promotion Fund
- [02] Transfer to Budget Head 8229-00-104-(02) of Rajasthan Cow Protection and Promotion Fund

O 32,000.00 R - 12,000.00

20,000.00

••

20,000.00

••

••

Reasons for re-appropriating the provision of \gtrless 12,000.00 lakh to other heads on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
789.	Co-operation Special Component Plan Castes Assistance to Co-operati interest payment O				
	R		1,530.00	1,530.00	
have n	R Reasons for re-appropria ot been intimated (July 20)		of ₹ 11,190.00 lakh	to other heads on 3	1 March 2023
	Special Component Plan Castes Interest Grant to good Lo Co-operative Societies				
	0	6,800.00	4,824.00	4,824.00	
intima	R Reasons for surrenderin ted (July 2023).	- 1,976.00 g the provision of	7₹1,976.00 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 h	nave not been
05. 196. (10)	Special Programmes for Waste Land Developmen Assistance to Zilla Parish level Panchayats Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sancha Water Conservation Sche Castes)	nt nads/ District y Yojana			
	O R	7,200.00	230.58	230.58	
	D ravision of $\mp 6.060.42$,	and on 21 March	002 due te men rel	and of funda

Provision of ₹ 6,969.42 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds because of late approval of Draft Project Report for implementation of *Rajiv Gandhi Jal Sanchay Yojana*-Second Stage.

- 06. Self-Employment Programme
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (06) National Rural Livelihood Mission
- [03] Grants (For Scheduled Castes)

0	22,140.00			
		16,966.44	16,966.44	
R	- 5,173.56			

Provision of ₹ 5,173.56 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

	GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
2501.	Special Programmes for F	Rural Development	-				
	Self-Employment Program	1					
196.	Assistance to Zilla Parisha	ads/ District					
	level Panchayats						
(10)	Deen Dayal Upadhyaya G	rameen Kaushal					
	Yojana (DDU-GKY)						
[03]	Grants						
	0	3,000.00					
	R	- 3,000.00					
	Entire provision of ₹ 3,00	0.00 lakh was surre	endered on 31 Mar	rch 2023 due to non-re	eceipt of funds		

Entire provision of ₹ 3,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 2505. Rural Employment
 - 01. National Programmes
 - 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
 - (02) Pradhanmantri Awas Yojana-Rural
 - [03] Pradhanmantri Awas Yojana-Rural
 - (Scheduled Castes) O 1.90.693.80

R - 1,11,511.94

79,181.86

79,181.86

Provision of ₹ 1,11,511.94 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. The Government of India directed to the State Government to complete the sanctioned progressive houses of 2021-22 instead of the new target.

- 2515. Other Rural Development Programmes
- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (05) To District Rural Development Agency for establishment expenditure
- [03] Functional related (for Scheduled Castes)

0	573.76
R	- 573.76

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 573.76 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 196. Assistance to Zilla Parishads/ District level Panchayats
- (41) Swachh Bharat Mission (Rural) (for Scheduled Castes)
- [01] Functional/ Activities

0	29,250.00		
		11,483.87	11,483.87
R	- 17,766.13		

Provision of ₹ 17,766.13 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent less release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
196. (42)	Other Rural Development Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats Rashtriya Gram Swaraj A Functional/ Activities	ads/ District			
[05]	0	1,170.00			
	R Entire provision of ₹ 1,170 he Government of India and en intimated (July 2023).				
(43)	Assistance to Zilla Parisha level Panchayats General Basic Grant for D under the recommendation Finance Commission General Basic Grant (for S	District Council ns of Central			
	0	2,677.50	1 205 02	1 205 02	
	R	- 1,371.58	1,305.92	1,305.92	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 1,371.58 lakh or	n 31 March 2023 ha	ve not been
(05)	Assistance to Block Panch Intermediate level Pancha Grants for Panchayat Sam recommendations of State Commission (12% of tota Functional/ Activities (for Castes)	yats itis under the Finance I provision)			
	0	25,606.80	19,989.22	19,989.22	
	R	- 5,617.58			
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of	₹ 5,617.58 lakh or	n 31 March 2023 ha	ve not been
(16)	Assistance to Block Panch Intermediate level Pancha General Basic Grant for P under the recommendation Finance Commission General Basic Grants (for Castes)	yats anchayat Samiti ns of Central			
	0	10,710.00	5,223.72	5,223.72	
	R	- 5,486.28	5,445.14	3,443.14	••
	Reasons for surrendering	the provision of	₹ 5,486.28 lakh or	n 31 March 2023 ha	ve not been

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 5,486.28 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

465

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
198.	Other Rural Development Assistance to Gram Panch Grants for Gram Panchay recommendations of Stat Commission Functional/ Activities (For Scheduled Castes)	hayats ats under the			
	O R Reasons for re-appropria	96,025.50 - 42,132.19	53,893.31 f ₹ 42,132,19 lakh to	53,864.52	- 28.79 March 2023
198.	hal saving of ₹ 28.79 lakh h Assistance to Gram Panc General Performance Gra Panchayats under the rec 14th Finance Commissio Functional / Activities	ave not been intimat hayats ant for Gram ommendations of n		ouner neads on 51	March 2025
	0	14,282.45			

O 14,282.45 R - 14,282.45

Entire provision of ₹ 14,282.45 lakh was re-appropriating to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India for General Performance Grant for Gram Panchayats under the recommendations of 14th Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

198.	Assistance	to	Gram	Panchayats
------	------------	----	------	------------

- (35) General Basic Grant for Gram Panchayat under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission
- [03] General Basic Grant (for Scheduled Castes)

0	40,162.50			
		19,578.15	19,567.42	- 10.73
R	- 20,584.35			

Provision of ₹ 20,584.35 lakh was re-appropriating to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of funds from the Government of India for General Basic Grant for Gram Panchayats under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 10.73 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Mahatma Gandhi Jan Bhagidari Vikas Yojana
- [01] For Zila Parishad (Rural Development Cell)

O 450.00 P 90.00 90.00 ... R - 360.00

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 360.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
789. (03)	Other Rural Development Special Component Plan f Castes State Grant for Rural Develo Through the Rural Develo Department	or Scheduled				
	0	3,000.00	300.00	300.00		
		- 2,700.00				
intimat	Reasons for surrendering red (July 2023).	the provision of R	₹ 2,700.00 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 h	nave not been	
(04)	Special Component Plan f Castes Chief Minister Rural Emp Guarantee Scheme Through the Rural Develo Department	loyment				
	0	6,000.00	202.57	202.57		
	R	- 5,797.43				
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ed (July 2023).	the provision of R	₹ 5,797.43 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 h	nave not been	
80. 789. (01)	Major Irrigation General Special Component Plan f Castes Rajasthan Water Sector Re Project for Desert Area Through Chief Engineer, V (North), Hanumangarh_	estructuring				
	0	213.96				
	R	- 213.96				
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).		of ₹ 213.96 lakh	on 31 March 2023	have not been	
2801.	Power					
	General					
	Special Component Plan f Castes					
	Grants for electric charges Assistance to Jaipur Vidy					

[01] Assistance to Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

R

O 11,158.18

- 11,158.18

Entire provision of ₹ 11,158.18 lakh was re-appropriated to other heads on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to Power Distribution Company in lieu of electricity duty recovered from consumers with electric bills.

..

..

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
2801.	Power				
80.	General				
789.	Special Component Plan Castes	n for Scheduled			
(03)	Grants for electric charge	ges			
[02]	Assistance to Jodhpur V	'idyut Vitran			
	Nigam Limited				
	0	8,073.70			
	R	- 8,073.70	••		••
80.	General				
789.	Special Component Plan Castes	n for Scheduled			
(03)	Grants for electric charge	ges			
[03]	Assistance to Ajmer Vio Nigam Limited	lyut Vitran			
	0	10,359.66			
	R	- 10,359.66			

Entire provision of ₹ 18,433.36 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to Power Distribution Company in lieu of electricity duty recovered from consumers with electric bills.

- 80. General
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (04) Grants against deposit amount of compounding of electric theft crime
- [01] Assistance to Jaipur Vidyut Vitran

Nigam Limited

0

R

- 432.00

432.00

Entire provision of ₹ 432.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of subsidy to Power Distribution Company in lieu of compounding charges.

••

••

••

••

••

80. General

0

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (06) Assistance under KUSUM Yojana for solar energy of grid connected pump set
- [03] Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

306.36

R - 306.36

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 306.36 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
789. (27)	Village and Small Industrie Special Component Plan for Castes Mukhyamantri Laghu Udy Yojana Interest Grant	or Scheduled				
	0	1,600.00				
	R	- 304.12	1,295.88	1,292.79	- 3.09	
Dr. Bh	Provision of ₹ 304.12 lakh Mukhyamantri Laghu Udya himrao Ambedkar Rajastha to beneficiaries of Schedula	og Protsahan Yojan In Dalit, Adiwasi	na as the State Gove Uddhyam Protsahar	ernment introduced 1 Yojana-2022 to 1	new scheme	
04. 789. (01)	Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Special Component Plan for Castes Maintenance, Renovation a of Roads Maintenance, Renovation a Urban Roads except Metro	and Renewal and Renewal of				
	0	7,132.00				
	R	- 7,132.00				
intimat	Reasons for surrendering the d (July 2023).	,	of ₹ 7,132.00 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 h	ave not been	
02. 789. (01)	Census Surveys and Statist Surveys and Statistics Special Component Plan for Castes Information Technology an Communication Departme Swan Horizontal	or Scheduled				
	0	1,210.00				
	R	- 886.00	324.00	324.00	••	
availab	Provision of ₹ 886.00 lakh ility of unspent amount of p	was surrendered o			process and	
789. (01)	Surveys and Statistics Special Component Plan for Castes Information Technology an Communication Departme Rajnet	nd				
	0	2,200.00	1 206 00	1 206 00		
	R	- 904.00	1,296.00	1,296.00		
	D '' (#00400111	1 1	21 1 1 2022 1		1	

Provision of ₹ 904.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to delay in tender process and availability of unspent amount with RajCOMP Info Services Limited under Rajnet Project.

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3454.	Census Surveys and Statistics			
02.	Surveys and Statistics			
789.	Special Component Plan for Scheduled			
	Castes			
(01)	Information Technology and			
	Communication Department			
[31]	Data Centre and Network Operation			
	Centre (NOC)			
	O 1,750.00			
	,	1,518.23	1,518.23	
	R - 231.77	,	,	
amoun	Provision of ₹ 231.77 lakh was surrendere t with RajCOMP Info Services Limited.	d on 31 March 202	3 due to availability	of unspent
02.	Surveys and Statistics			
	Special Component Plan for Scheduled			
	Castes			
(01)	Information Technology and			

- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [36] Start up

0	360.00
R	- 360.00

Entire provision of ₹ 360.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-receipt of applications of Start-up for financial assistance as expected so financial assistance in the form of Substance Allowance/ Seed Fund/ Marketing Assistance/ Techno Fund could not be provided to encourage the Start-up and (ii) less organisation of workshops.

••

•••

••

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (07) Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Core (RYC)
- [01] Department of Economics and Statistics

0	1,590.00			
		699.30	699.30	
R	- 890.70			

Provision of \gtrless 890.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) less payment of honorarium to Yuva Mitra because of starting the *Rajeev Gandhi Yuva Mitra Programme* in the month of July, 2022 and honorarium was released from August, 2022 and less number of interns than estimated, (ii) non-appointment of 200 *Yuva Mitra on Rajya/ Zila Samanvayak* because of non-release of sanction by the State Government resulted in less expenditure on honorarium and (iii) non-purchase of tablet computers because tender process was rejected due to non-participation of any firm.

Head

Total grant

••

Actual expenditure (**₹**in lakh)

..

••

Excess + Saving -

- 3454. Census Surveys and Statistics
 - 02. Surveys and Statistics

S

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (14) Mukhyamantri Digital Seva Yojana
- [01] Information Technology and **Communication Department**

5,000.00 R - 5.000.00

Provision of ₹ 5,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for providing smart phone with three years' internet connectivity to female head of Chiranjeevi Families under Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme. However, due to non-completion of tender process, the entire provision of ₹ 5,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

3475. Other General Economic Services

- 191. Assistance to Municipal Corporation
- (02) National Urban Livelihood Mission
- [02] Development works (For Scheduled Caste)

0 320.21 R - 320.21

Entire provision of ₹ 320.21 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 192. Assistance to Municipalities/ Municipal Councils
- (02) National Urban Livelihood Mission
- [02] Development works (For Scheduled Castes)

0 R

712.74 - 712.74

Entire provision of ₹ 712.74 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Indira Gandhi Urban Credit Card Yojana-2021
- [01] Assistance under Indira Gandhi Urban Credit Card Yojana

0	890.00		
		279.36	279.36
R	- 610.64		

Provision of ₹ 610.64 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
3475.	Other General Economic	c Services			
789.	Special Component Plan	for Scheduled			
	Castes				
(03)	Indira Gandhi Urban Em	ployment			
	Guarantee Yojana				
[01]	Through the Local Self	Government			
	Department				
	0	6,000.00			
	S	4,000.00	9,000.00	9,000.00	
	R	- 1,000.00			

Provision of ₹ 4,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant to meet expenditure on *Indira Gandhi Urban Employment Guarantee Yojana* was excessive in view of anticipated saving under the head.

Provision of ₹ 1,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less receipt of applications from beneficiaries. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2202.	General Education			
01.	Elementary Education			
113.	Samagra Shiksha			
(02)	Samagra Shiksha under Elementary			
	Education			
[05]	Expenditure on Special Component Plan for			
	Scheduled Castes under Rajasthan State			
	Council of Educational Research			
	O 398.08			
		808.02	808.02	
	R 409.94			
receipt	Additional funds of ₹ 409.94 lakh were provid t of funds from the Government of India and co	0 11	1	ch 2023 due to
01.	Elementary Education			
789.	Special Component Plan for Scheduled			
	Castes			

- (06) Rajasthan Milk Nutrition Programme (Mid-Day Meal)
- [01] Milk Nutrition to students

0	0.01			
		6,094.14	6,094.14	
R	6,094.13			

Reasons for providing additional funds of \gtrless 6,094.13 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 789. (03)	General Education Secondary Education Special Component Plan for Castes Gargi/ Incentive Award to Scheduled Castes area				
	O R Additional funds of ₹ 1,27 actual eligible girl students	-	-	2,671.13	 March 2023 as
789. (06)	Adult Education Special Component Plan for Castes New India Literacy Progra Through the Department of	mme			
	S R Additional funds of ₹ 168.3				
release the Sch	of funds from the Govern of State share. The entire a eme. Medical and Public Health				

- 01. Urban Health Services-Allopathy
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries (Director, Medical and Health Services)

0	1,665.26			
R	3,050.70	4,715.96	4,715.96	

Additional funds of ₹ 3,050.70 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to posting on 447 newly created posts because of upgradation of new medical institutions.

- 02. Urban Health Services-Other systems of medicine
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Ayurvedic Education
- [01] Grants to Rajasthan Ayurveda University

0	616.00			
		780.00	780.00	
R	164.00			

Additional funds of ₹ 164.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to release of more grants to meet expenditure on pay and allowances. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

•••

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
 2210. Medical and Public Health 03. Rural Health Services-Allopathy 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (01) Community Health Centres 			
O 11,121.01 R 1,870.70	12,991.71	12,989.41	- 2.30
Additional funds of ₹ 1,870.70 lakh were meet expenditure on pay and allowances due to p of new medical institutions.			
 05. Medical Education, Training and Researd 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries [04] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Ajmer 			
O 4,224.12 R 555.00	4,779.12	4,778.96	- 0.16
Reasons for providing additional funds 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).	of ₹ 555.00 lakh throu	igh re-appropriation	on 31 March
 05. Medical Education, Training and Researd 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries [05] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Jodhpur 			

O 5,364.32 R 667.96 6,032.28 6,032.28

Additional funds of ₹ 667.96 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to sanction of regular pay scale to nurses after completion of probation period and transfer of nursing staff from other districts to Hospitals associated with Medical College, Jodhpur.

- 05. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Hospitals and Dispensaries
- [08] Grants to Jhalawar Hospital and Medical College Society

0

R

2,308.00 2,308.00 ...

Reasons for providing additional funds of \gtrless 220.11 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

2,087.89

220.11

		GRANT NO	. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
05.	Medical and Public Heal Medical Education, Trai Special Component Plan Castes	ning and Research			
	Rajasthan Medical Educ Grants-in-aid	ation Society			
	0	6,200.00	7,776.80	7,807.87	+ 31.07
	R	1,576.80			
2023 a	Reasons for providing a nd final excess of ₹ 31.07			through re-appropriation 2023).	on 31 March
	Public Health Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
` '	Nishulk Dava Vitran Yo Grants to Rajasthan Med Corporation	5			
	0	11,000.00	14,000.00	14,000.00	
	R	3,000.00	,	,	
	Additional funds of ₹ 3,0 ease in demand of medic <i>Yojana</i> .			e-appropriation on 31 Ma ukhyamantri Nishulk Niro	
80. 191. (48)	Urban Development General Assistance to Local Bod Urban Development Aut Improvement Boards etc Indira Gandhi Rasoi Yoj Sub-Plan for Scheduled	horities, Town ana			
	0	0.01			
	R	786.89	786.90	786.90	
2023 h	Reasons for providing a ave not been intimated (Ju		₹ 786.89 lakh t	hrough re-appropriation	on 31 March
191. (50)	General Assistance to Local Bod Urban Development Aut Improvement Boards etc Schemes operated from recommended by Centra Commission Obligatory Grant to Mill for Air Quality Improver	horities, Town Grants I Finance ion-Plus Cities			
	O R	2,603.18 1,113.31	3,716.49	3,716.49	
		11	. 1 1 1 0 0 1 1 1 1		01.34

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 1,113.31 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NO.	051 - (<i>Conta.</i>)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 191. (51)	Urban Development General Assistance to Local Bodies Urban Development Autho Improvement Boards etc. Renovation /Improvement Repair of Roads in Local U Renovation/Improvement Roads (SCSP)	rities, Town Major Irban Bodies			
	O R	42.78 1,027.02	1,069.80	1,069.80	
2023 ł	Reasons for providing addinave not been intimated (July	tional funds of ₹	1,027.02 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March
192. (14)	General Assistance to Municipalitie Councils Grants under the recommen State Finance Commission Incentive Grants for execut recommendations of State I Commission	ndations of ion under the			
	0	953.59	1,536.94	1,536.94	
the red (July 2	R Additional funds of ₹ 583.3 commendations of State Fina 2023).	1	0 11	±	-
192. (41)	General Assistance to Municipalitie Councils Pradhanmantri Awas Yojar Housing for All-Sub-plan f Castes	na			
	0	3,507.84	5,545.36	5,545.36	
2023 ł	R Reasons for providing addinave not been intimated (July				on 31 March
192. (52)	General Assistance to Municipalitie Councils Indira Gandhi Rasoi Yojan Sub-plan for Scheduled Ca	a			
	0	0.01	1,354.20	1,354.20	
	R	1,354.19			
2023 ł	Reasons for providing addinave not been intimated (July		1,354.19 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
80. 192. (56)	Urban Development General Assistance to Municipalitie Councils Renovation /Improvement/ Roads in Local Urban Bod Renovation/Improvement r Roads (SCSP)	Major repair of			
	O R	64.18 1,540.52	1,604.70	1,604.70	
2023 h	Reasons for providing add ave not been intimated (July	itional funds of ₹	1,540.52 lakh throug	sh re-appropriation o	on 31 March
01. 196.	Welfare of Scheduled Cast Tribes, Other Backward Cl Minorities Welfare of Scheduled Cast Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats Assistance under Palanhar orphan children of Schedul	asses and es ds/ District Yojana for			
		12,500.00	14,953.34	14,953.34	
	R Additional funds of ₹ 2,453 ease in amount to be given) and ₹ 2,500 respectively an	to orphan children	n under Palanhar Yo	<i>jana</i> from ₹ 500 and	d ₹ 1,000 to
196.	Welfare of Scheduled Cast Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats Assistance under Sahayog Scheduled Castes	ls/ District			
	0	1,500.00	2,451.46	2,451.46	
	R Additional funds of ₹ 951.4 of more applications becau ore marriages after corona pe	ise of inclusion of			
196. (17)	Welfare of Scheduled Cast Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats Incentive amount for Inter- Programme and activities	ls/ District			
	0	2 500 00			

O 2,500.00 R 645.00 3,145.00 ...

Additional funds of ₹ 645.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more application under Inter-Caste Marriage.

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)						
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
 2225. Welfare of Scheduler Tribes, Other Backw Minorities 01. Welfare of Scheduler 196. Assistance to Zilla Palevel Panchayats (22) Residential Schools [01] Operation of residential 	ard Classes and d Castes arishads/ District					
O R	4,234.06 440.06	4,674.12	4,674.11	- 0.01		
Additional funds of ₹ (i) expenditure on pay and a residential school at Jaisind recurring and non-recurring Jaisindhar Station and (iii) i schools at Jaisindhar Station 01. Welfare of Scheduler	440.06 lakh were pro llowances because of har Station and posti items and expenditure nore expenditure on because of capacity of	new operated both the ng of education state on contractual serve food materials on the	he boy's residential s ff on vacant posts, (rices at above resident above newly operation	chool and girls ii) purchase of ntial schools of ated residential		

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (09) Assistance to Rajasthan Scheduled Castes/ **Tribes Development Corporation**

0	2,200.00			
		3,000.00	3,000.00	
R	800.00			

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 800.00 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Welfare of Scheduled Castes
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (19) Grant under Anuprati Yojana

0

650.00 1.249.81 1.249.81 ... R 599.81

Additional funds of ₹ 599.81 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for payment of outstanding liabilities of previous year as the scheme was started in the last quarter of financial year 2021-22.

- 01. Welfare of Scheduled Castes
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (27) Kali Bai Bhil Studious Girls Student Scooty Scheme
- [01] Scooty Distribution for Scheduled Castes Girls Students

0		1,840.00		
0		1,010100	2,098.00	2,098.00
R		258.00	,	,
	1 0 1	6 = 050 00 1 11		

Additional funds of ₹ 258.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to the College Education Department for payment of purchase of outstanding scooty of year 2021-22.

...

GRANT	No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-------	-----	-------	----------

		GKAN	1 NO. U	51 - (Conta.)		
	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 190. (01)	Labour, Employment and S Development Employment Service Assistance to Public Sector Undertakings Skill Training Programme Rajasthan Skill and Livelih Development Corporation (For Scheduled Castes)	and other				
	O	892.00 448.00		1,340.00	1,340.00	
expans	R Additional funds of ₹ 448.0 ion of scheme. However, det	00 lakh wer	-			farch 2023 for
02. 196. (02)	Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats For District level Offices of Empowerment For establishment expendit Component Plan for Schedu	ls/ District f Woman ure under S	-			
	0	611.00		958.54	958.22	- 0.32
	R	347.54				
2023 h	Reasons for providing add ave not been intimated (July	itional fund	ls of ₹ :	347.54 lakh thro	ugh re-appropriation	on 31 March
789. (06)	Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes Special Component Plan for Castes Life Accident Insurance Sc Through the State Insurance Provident Fund Departmen	heme e and	1			
	O R	3,600.00 5,040.00		8,640.00	8,640.00	
		· · · · ·				

Additional funds of ₹ 5,040.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more claim under *Mukhya Mantri Chiranjeevi Accident Insurance Scheme*.

- 1.88

3.196.46

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
789. (02)	Other Social Services Special Component Plan for Castes Tirth Yatra Yojana for Van Tirth Yatra Yojana for Van Scheduled Castes	ishth Nagrik ishth Nagrik of			
expans	O R Additional funds of ₹ 516. sion of scheme. However, de				 Iarch 2023 for
789. (01)	Animal Husbandry Special Component Plan for Castes Animal Husbandry Depart Mukhyamantri Pashudhan Dava Yojana	ment			
	0	2,000.00			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,198.34 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on treatment of Lumpy Skin Disease in animals.

1,198.34

3.198.34

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Animal Husbandry Department
- [17] Veterinary Hospital and Dispensary

O 6,119.36 R 799.97
6,919.33
6,918.71
- 0.62

Additional funds of ₹ 799.97 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet (i) expenditure on pay and allowances because of new recruitment of livestock attendants, hiring of veterinary doctors and livestock attendants on contract due to Lumpy Skin Disease in animals and payment of regular pay scale to personnel after completion of probation period, (ii) repairs and renovation work of departmental institutions through Medical Care Relief Society and (iii) payment to civil volunteers provided by the Home Guard Department against the vacant posts of Pashudhan Parichar and Jaldhari.

2404. Dairy Development

R

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Mukhyamantri Dugdh Utpadak Sambal Yojana
- [01] Grants through the Rajasthan Co-operative Dairy Federation Limited

O 14,000.00 R 2,000.00 16,000.00

Additional funds of ₹ 2,000.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for release of more grants to Rajasthan Co-operative Dairy Federation Limited due to increase in rate of grant amount of milk from ₹ 2 per litre to ₹ 5 per litre for animal keepers under *Mukhyamantri Dudgh Utpadak* Sambal Yojana.

		GRANT No.	051 - (<i>Contd</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 789. (05)	Forestry and Wild Life Afforestation and Ecology I Special Component Plan for Castes Net Present Value of Forest Expenditure under Net Prese Forest Land	Scheduled Land ent Value of			
		2,582.00	2,895.14	2,894.03	- 1.11
R 313.14 Additional funds of ₹ 313.14 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for accelerated progress of works.					
06. 196. (14)	Special Programmes for Run Self-Employment Programm Assistance to Zilla Parishada level Panchayats Rajasthan Mahila Nidhi Cre Federation Limited Grants for Mahila Nidhi (for Castes)	nes s/ District dit Co-operative			
	S	0.02		624.98	+ 624.98
	R	- 0.02		024.98	+ 024.98
(July 2	Reasons for incurring the ex 023).	penditure of ₹ 62	24.98 lakh without p	provision have not b	een intimated
196. (43)	Other Rural Development P Assistance to Zilla Parishad level Panchayats General Basic Grant for Dis under the recommendations Finance Commission General Basic (Tied) Grant (for Scheduled Castes)	s/ District trict Council			
	S	0.01	797.43	797.43	
	R	797.42	191.43	191.43	
2023 h	Reasons for providing addi ave not been intimated (July 2		797.42 lakh throug	gh re-appropriation	on 31 March
	Assistance to Block Panchay Intermediate level Panchaya General Basic Grant for Pan under the recommendations	ts chayat Samitis			

- under the recommendations of Central Finance Commission
- [06] General Basic (Tied) Grant (for Scheduled Castes)

S

R

0.01 3,189.73

3,189.74

3,189.74

••

Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 3,189.73 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- -~ = 4 \sim

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
198. (35)	Other Rural Developm Assistance to Gram Par General Basic Grant fo under the recommenda Finance Commission General Basic (Tied) G (for Scheduled Castes)	nchayats r Gram Panchayat tions of Central				
	S	0.01	11 005 70	11,006,00	0.00	
	R	11,995.71	11,995.72	11,986.90	- 8.82	
2023 a	Reasons for providing additional funds of ₹ 11,995.71 lakh through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 8.82 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).					
80. 789. (02)	Power General Special Component Pla Castes Grant for non-increasir Assistance to Jaipur Vi Nigam Limited	ng of Power Tariff				
	0	1,21,694.64				
	R	17,523.30	1,39,217.94	1,39,217.94		
789. (02)	General Special Component Pla Castes Grant for non-increasir Assistance to Jodhpur Nigam Limited	ng of Power Tariff				
	0	1,74,184.91	0.00.045.51	0.00.045.71		
	R	59,160.80	2,33,345.71	2,33,345.71		
789. (02)	General Special Component Pla Castes Grant for non-increasin Assistance to Ajmer Vi Nigam Limited	ng of Power Tariff				
	0	1,01,488.44	1 16 860 55	1 16 860 55		
	R	15,381.11	1,16,869.55	1,16,869.55	••	
	Additional funds of ₹	• 92.065.21 lakh u	under the above th	ree heads were pro	vided through	

Additional funds of ₹ 92,065.21 lakh under the above three heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to the facility of additional borrowing limit of 0.5% of GSDP provided by the Government of India, for reimbursing the actual tariff subsidy given by Power Companies to electricity consumers in the year 2022-23 by the State Government to Power Distribution Companies in the form of subsidy.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
2801.	Power				
	General				
789.	Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
(07)	Assistance through Direct to provide relief in electri agricultural consumers				
[03]	Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Niga	am Limited			
	0	1,259.50	1,767.95	1,767.95	
	R	508.45	,	, · ·	
release	Additional funds of ₹ 508. of funds for implementation	-	0 11	1	ch 2023 due to
80.	General				
789.	Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
(11)	Grant for acquisition of lo distribution companies	oss of power			
[01]	Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Niga	am Limited			
	0	0.01	605.66	605.66	
	R	605.65	002.00	005.00	••
80.	General				
789.	Special Component Plan : Castes	for Scheduled			
(11)	Grant for acquisition of lo distribution companies	oss of power			
[02]	Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran Ni	gam Limited			
	0	0.01	31,770.90	31,770.90	
	R	31,770.89	21,770720	- 1,7 7 0 0 0	••
	Additional funds of ₹	32,376,54 lakh i	under the above ty	vo heads were pro	vided through

Additional funds of ₹ 32,376.54 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to taking over of 60 *per cent* losses of Power Distribution Companies relating to financial year 2021-22. As per the recommendations of XV Finance Commission, the Government of India provided an additional borrowing limits of up to 0.50 *per cent* of GSDP which is linked to performance and reform in power sector. However, due to non-finalisation of annual accounts of Power Distribution Companies, the State Government released 60 *per cent* subsidies in lieu of losses as estimated in revised estimates.

80. General

R

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (12) Grants (tariff grant) receivable from the State government to the electricity distribution corporations
- [01] Jaipur Vidyut Vitran Nigam Limited

S	0.01
---	------

4,392.36 4,392.36

••

	$\mathbf{GRAIVI} 100.051 \cdot (Contact)$					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
2801.	Power					
80.	General					
789.	Special Component Plan for Sc	cheduled				
	Castes					
(12)	Grants (tariff grant) receivable State government to the electric distribution corporations					
[02]	Jodhpur Vidyut Vitran Nigam I	Limited				
	S	0.01				
	5	0.01	13,206.96	13,206.96		
	R 13,2	06.95	13,200.90	13,200.90	••	
80	General					
	Special Component Plan for Sc	beduled				
707.	Castes	lication				
(12)	Grants (tariff grant) receivable	from the				
	State government to the electric					
	distribution corporations					
[03]	Ajmer Vidyut Vitran Nigam Li	imited				
	S	0.01				
			5,800.68	5,800.68		
	R 5,8	00.67				
re-app	Additional funds of ₹ 23,399 ropriation on 31 March 2023 for			-	led through	
2851.	Village and Small Industries					
	Special Component Plan for Sc Castes	cheduled				
(32)	Dr. Bhimrao Ambedkar Rajasth	han Dalit,				
	Adiwasi Uddhyam Protsahan Y					
[01]	Commissioner, Industries Depa	artment				
	S	0.05				
			657.50	657.49	- 0.01	
	R 6	57.45				
implen	Additional funds of ₹ 657.45 la nentation of <i>Dr. Bhimrao Ambed</i>	-	0 11	-		
3451	Secretariat- Economic Services	2				
	Transfers to/ from Reserve Fun					
	Accounts	L.				
$\langle 0 0 \rangle$		1				

(02) Through the Department of Personnel

Mitigating Fund - SCSP

S

R

[02] Transfer in Budget Head 8229-200-06-01 of Rajasthan Development and Poverty

0.01

79,498.99

79,499.00

79,499.00

••

Additional funds of ₹ 79,498.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to Rajasthan Development and Poverty Mitigation Fund in accordance with the provision made in the Rajasthan Fiscal Responsibility and Budget Management Act, 2005.

As per the Article 6-A of the Act, "The own tax receipts of the State in any year in excess of 17.5% over previous year and any other revenue receipts, as the State Government may think fit, shall, if the State Legislature by appropriation made by law in this behalf so provides, be credited to the Fund in the ensuing year".

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
3454.	Census Surveys and Statist	tics			
	Surveys and Statistics				
789.	Special Component Plan for	or Scheduled			
	Castes				
(01)	Information Technology and	nd			
	Communication Departme	nt			
[03]	District Office				
	0	2,504.72			
	0	2,00112	4,066.43	4,065.90	- 0.53
	R	1,561.71	.,	.,	
	Additional funds of ₹ 1.56	171 lakh were ni	ovided through re-a	ppropriation on 31 M	arch 2023 due

Additional funds of ₹ 1,561.71 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to (i) organising of DigFest Jaipur and DigFest Jodhpur and (ii) payment of advertisement for inauguration of *Rajeev Gandhi Fintech Digital Institute* under DigFest Jodhpur.

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [22] GIS

O 87.00 R 360.99 447.99 ...

Additional funds of ₹ 360.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) renovation and maintenance of GIS Platform and ArcGIS, (ii) establishment and maintenance of Smart Mapping and Navigation Platform, (iii) maintenance and development GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App and Workflow Management System, (iv) expert services for GIS, (v) implementation of 3D city of Jaipur and (vi) maintenance of building plan approval system with new works such as (a) establishment of digital museum, expert services hiring for development and maintenance of GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App, (b) exhibition of various events of Augmented Reality (AR)/ Virtual Reality (VR) initiatives/ Technologies, (c) purchase of computing infrastructure, (d) renovation and maintenance of satellite imagery and image processing platform and (e) purchase of other software tools/ platforms/ services.

- 02. Surveys and Statistics
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [23] Raj Sampark

0	504.00			
		1,140.00	1,140.00	
R	636.00			

Additional funds of ₹ 636.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to increase in seats of Call Centre from 400 seats to 1,000 seats for strengthening the 181 CM Helpline in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

	GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
02.	Census Surveys and Statis Surveys and Statistics					
789.	Special Component Plan f Castes	or Scheduled				
. ,	Rajasthan Jan Aadhar Yoj					
[02]	Rajasthan Jan Aadhar Aut	hority				
	0	1,300.00	1,700.00	1,700.00		
	R	400.00				

Additional funds of ₹ 400.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 (i) to release the funds for expenditure on modification in Electronic Public Distribution System Software, development of Jan Aadhar Application, migration on platform etc. to RajCOMP Info Services Limited for providing benefits of Public Distribution System through Jan Aadhar Card and (ii) to meet expenditure on distribution of Jan Aadhar Card through Indian Postal Department.

3456. Civil Supplies

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) National Food Security Scheme
- [02] Antyodaya Family Anna Yojana

	0	6,900.00	12,131.96	12,131.96	
	R	5,231.96	12,131.90		
789.	Special Component Plan for	or Scheduled			
	Castes				
(03)	National Food Security Sch	neme			
[03]	For families other than Ant	yodaya			
	Family Anna Yojana				
	0	5,785.00			
	R	6,296.18	12,081.18	12,081.18	

Additional funds of ₹ 11,528.14 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of more funds from the Government of India under National Food Security Scheme for distribution of free wheat because of extension of Pradhan Mantri Garib Kalyan Yojana for the year 2022-23 in view of COVID-19.

Capital

Voted

R

- 1. In view of final saving of ₹ 3,14,598.22 lakh, supplementary grant of ₹ 4,10,00.39 lakh obtained in September, 2022 (₹ 4,10,00.21 lakh) and February, 2023 (₹ 0.18 lakh) was unnecessary as the actual expenditure was less than the original budget estimates.
- 2. Out of final saving of ₹ 3,14,598.22 lakh, a sum of ₹ 305.19 lakh was remained unsurrendered.
- 3. Persistent savings were noticed during the years 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-23 to the extent of ₹ 1,33,390.32 lakh, ₹ 98,463.22 lakh, ₹ 1,97,341.69 lakh, ₹ 83,556.69 lakh and ₹ 3,14,598.22 lakh respectively, ranging from 17.18 *per cent* to 43.86 *per cent* of the total budget under the Grant. Most of the reasons for the persistent savings over these years were less receipt of funds from the Government of India and less/ non-execution of works.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
789. (02)	Capital Outlay on Police Special Component Plan for Castes Police Awas Through the Awas Vikas L				
the Go	O R Provision of ₹ 536.22 lakh vernment of India. However			_	 approval from
(02)	Special Component Plan fo Castes Police Awas Construction Works	or Scheduled			
Howev	O R Provision of ₹ 579.10 lakh ver, detailed reasons have not			570.90 23 due to less execu	 tion of works.
80. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Public W General Special Component Plan for Castes General Building (Police D Other Buildings	or Scheduled Department)			
	0	779.00			

Provision of ₹ 304.87 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 304.87

474.13

474.13

487

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

		UNANT	110.031 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 789. (01)	Capital Outlay on Education Art and Culture General Education Special Component Plan for Castes Secondary Education Construction Works				
	0	2,106.65			
	R -	2,106.65			
activiti	Entire provision of \gtrless 2,106. les relating to selection of land				completion of
789. (09)	General Education Special Component Plan for Castes Model School Model School-Construction				
	0	580.00			
intima	R Reasons for surrendering th ted (July 2023).	- 580.00	 ision of ₹ 580.00 lakh o	 n 31 March 2023 h	 nave not been
789. (11)	General Education Special Component Plan for Castes Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksh Rashtriya Uchchatar Shiksh Construction Works	a Abhiyan			
	0	452.00			
	R	- 452.00			
intima	Reasons for surrendering th ted (July 2023).	e entire provi	ision of ₹ 452.00 lakh o	n 31 March 2023 h	nave not been
789. (14)	General Education Special Component Plan for Castes Construction Works in Seco under NABARD RIDF XX Construction Works in Gov	ondary School	ls		
[01]	Secondary Schools				
	0	615.00			

R - 615.00 Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 615.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

..

..

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
 4202. Capital Outlay on Art and Culture 01. General Education 789. Special Compone Castes (15) Samarga Shiksha Education [01] Construction Work 	n nt Plan for Scheduled under Elementary				
0	3,400.00				
R	- 3,400.00				
Entire provision of ₹ 3,400.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).					
 01. General Education 789. Special Compone Castes (16) Samagra Shiksha Education 	nt Plan for Scheduled				
Education					

[01] Samagra Shiksha construction works under Secondary Education

0	11,300.00			
		1,732.30	1,732.30	
R	- 9,567.70			

Provision of ₹ 9,567.70 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

02. Technical Education

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Through the Director, Technical Education

Ο	414.29			
		167.72	167.72	
R	- 246.57			
P				

•••

Provision of ₹ 246.57 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less utilisation of funds by the Public Works Department for construction of Government Polytechnic College, Bikaner and non-receipt of bids as per the tender invited for purchase of machinery and equipment and non-supply of material in time by the firms as per the purchase order.

- 02. Technical Education
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Building

0	200.00		
R	- 200.00	 	

Entire provision of ₹ 200.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-utilisation of funds by the Public Works Department for construction of Government Polytechnic College, Bharatpur.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4202. Capital Outlay on Art and Culture	Education, Sports,			
03. Sports and Youth	Services			
789. Special Component	nt Plan for Scheduled			
Castes				
(01) Zila Sankul throug	gh the Sports Department	;		
0	794.00			
		450.00	450.00	
R	- 344.00			
Provision of ₹ 344 demand raised by the Spor	4.00 lakh was surrendere rts Department.	ed on 31 March 202	23 due to funds relea	ased as per the
4210. Capital Outlay on 01. Urban Health Serv				

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (07) National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)
- [01] National Urban Health Mission (NUHM)

O 190.80 R - 190.80

Entire provision of ₹ 190.80 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

184.45

..

184.45

- 02. Rural Health Services
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Construction of Health Sub-Centres/ Primary Health Centres and Community Health Centres
 [00] Construction Works
- [90] Construction Works

Ο

R

- 1,040.30

1.224.75

Provision of \gtrless 1,040.30 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-release of sanction for construction works in food laboratories in Bharatpur, Bikaner and Jalore, (ii) construction of Trauma Centre in Merta City was done by the donors, (iii) non-release of sanction for construction of Trauma Centre at Rajgarh and Nohar, (iv) non-receipt of sanction for building construction of Community Health Centre, Halena, district Bharatpur and (v) non-purchase of machinery and equipment due to non-completion of construction works.

- 02. Rural Health Services
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (05) National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)
- [01] National Rural Health Mission (NRHM)

O 6,970.00 R - 4,166.80 2,803.20 ..

Provision of ₹ 4,166.80 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical and Public I	Health				
03.	Medical Education, Training and Rese	arch				
789.	Special Component Plan for Scheduled	ł				
	Castes					
(01)	Hospital and Dispensaries - Medical					
	Education					
[02]	Medical College and Associated Group	p of				
	Hospitals, Udaipur					
	O 634.50					
		74.96	66.34	- 8.62		

Provision of ₹ 559.54 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-receipt of sanction for new construction, (ii) non-establishment of DNA Finger Print facility in Medical College due to slow progress in construction work by the Public Works Department, (iii) non-payment of passed bills to firm through Electronic Clearance System in the last days of financial year for installation of DNA Finger Printer Lab items and (iv) slow progress of renovation and repair works in Medical College and Associated Hospitals.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹ 8.62 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Tertiary Cancer Care Centre
- [01] Medical College, Bikaner

0

R

R

R

292.00 - 292.00

- 476.95

- 559.54

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 292.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Tertiary Cancer Care Centre
- [02] Jhalawar Hospital and Medical College

O 476.95

Entire provision of ₹ 476.95 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in payment process of Centrally Sponsored Schemes. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (05) Acceleration in UG Seats
- [01] Medical College, Kota

0	2,600.00			
		579.89	579.89	
R	- 2,020.11			

Provision of \gtrless 2,020.11 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Conta.</i>)	
Head	Total grant	Actual
		expenditure
		(₹ in lakh)

0 = 1

- 4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health
- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (05) Acceleration in UG Seats
- [03] Medical College, Ajmer

Ο	400.04	240.02	239.72	- 0.30
R	- 160.02			

Provision of ₹ 160.02 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds of Centrally Sponsored Schemes. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (06) Elevation of Medical Colleges under PMSSY Phase III
- [01] Medical College, Udaipur

O 150.01 R - 150.01

Entire provision of ₹ 150.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-release of funds to executive agency HSCC Ltd./ HITES for construction of Super Speciality Wing. The payment was to be made to executive agency in proportion to the work done after the review of work.

••

••

460.00

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (08) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical College in State Government for acceleration in PG seats-Phase II
- [02] Medical College, Bikaner

0	770.00
R	- 310.00

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 310.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

460.00

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (08) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical College in State Government for acceleration in PG seats-Phase II
- [03] Medical College, Jodhpur

0	1,300.00		
		800.00	800.00
R	- 500.00		

Provision of ₹ 500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-transfer of funds to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of scheme as the sanction for transferring the funds received on last day of financial year 2022-23.

Excess + Saving -

		GRANT No.	051 - (<i>Contd</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical a	nd Public Health			
	Medical Education, Training				
789.	Special Component Plan for	Scheduled			
	Castes				
(08)	Strengthening and Elevation	n of Medical			
	College in State Governmen	nt for			
	acceleration in PG seats-Pha	ase II			
[05]	Medical College, Udaipur				
	0	423.01			
	2		250.00	250.00	
	R	- 173.01			

Provision of ₹ 173.01 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of administrative and financial sanction for purchase of equipment and construction works/ non-receipt of sanction for transfer of amount to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (08) Strengthening and Elevation of Medical Colleges in State Government for acceleration in PG Seats- Phase II
- [06] Medical College, Kota

O 1,500.00 900.00 900.00 R - 600.00

Provision of ₹ 600.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of sanction for transfer of State share to the Bank Account of Single Nodal Agency of the scheme.

••

...

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (09) New Medical College
- [02] Capital Expenditure for New Medical College

0

R

, - - · -

2.200.00

- 2,200.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 2,200.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

..

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (09) New Medical College
- [90] Construction works

0	30,000.00			
S	0.01	18,040.00	18,040.00	
R	- 11,960.01			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 11,960.01 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

		GRANT NO.	051 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
03. 789. (12)	Capital Outlay on Medica Medical Education, Train Special Component Plan Castes New Public Health Colle Directorate of Medical E	ning and Research for Scheduled ge			
	0	1,000.01			
	R	- 1,000.01			
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the entire provision	of ₹ 1,000.01 lak	h on 31 March 2023	have not been
01. 789. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan Castes Water Supply in Schedule Other Rural Drinking Wa	for Scheduled			
	0	19,324.41	9,862.05	0 820 08	41.07
	R	- 9,462.36	9,802.05	9,820.08	- 41.97
789. (01)	Water Supply Special Component Plan Castes Water Supply in Schedul	ed Castes Areas			
[23]	Nagaur Lift Canal Phase O	469.33			
			185.83	185.83	
789. (01)	R Water Supply Special Component Plan Castes Water Supply in Schedul Chambal-Baler-Sawai-M Supply Scheme	ed Castes Areas			
	0	494.79			
	R	- 153.74	341.05	341.05	
789. (01)	Water Supply Special Component Plan Castes Water Supply in Schedul Construction of Isarda D	ed Castes Areas			
	Resources Department)				
	0	5,387.61	1,645.45	1,607.84	- 37.61
	R	- 3,742.16	-,	-,	

		GRANT NO.	031 - (Coma.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
01. 789. (01)	Capital Outlay on Water Su Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Water Supply in Scheduled Drinking Water Project of Sajjangarh and Kushalgarh	or Scheduled l Castes Areas Villages of Block of District			
	Banswara from Mahi Dam O R	(Rural) 2,886.29 - 618.82	2,267.47	2,267.47	
789. (01)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Water Supply in Scheduled Drinking Water Projects fin NABARD (RIDF XXVI)	l Castes Areas			
	O R	609.15 - 272.29	336.86	336.86	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 14,532.87 lakh under the above six heads on 31 March 2023 and final saving of ₹ 79.58 lakh under heads 4215-01-789(01)[01] and [56]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Water Supply in Scheduled Castes Areas
- [86] Garadada Drinking Water Project

0

806.22

- 806.22

Entire provision of ₹ 806.22 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

•••

••

•••

••

•••

01. Water Supply

R

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Water Supply in Scheduled Castes Areas (Urban)
- [17] Borawas-Mandana Water Supply Scheme
 - O 280.23
 - R 280.23

Δ	Q	5
-	/	\mathcal{I}

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 789. (02)	Capital Outlay on Water Su Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Water Supply in Scheduled (Urban) Water Supply Schemes aide Capital Region Planning Bo O R	Scheduled Castes Areas			··	
789. (02)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Water Supply in Scheduled (Urban) Construction work of Isarda the Water Resources Depart	Castes Areas Dam (through				
due to	O R Entire provision of ₹ 1,203.8 non-execution of works. How					
01. 789. (02) [34] 01. 789. (02)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for S Water Supply in Scheduled (Urban) Replacement of Old and con- environment pipe lines and clean drinking water to cons O R Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Water Supply in Scheduled (Urban) Bisalpur-Jaipur Water Supp II Phase (Urban)	Scheduled Castes Castes Areas ntaminate the for facility of sumers 630.00 - 295.98 : Scheduled Castes Areas	334.02	334.02		
	O R	1,699.37 - 25.27	1,674.10	1,459.12	- 214.98	

GRAITI 110: 051 - (Comu.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 789. (02) [61]	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Water Supply in Scheduler (Urban) Rajiv Gandhi Lift Canal D Project, Stage III (Urban) O R Water Supply	or Scheduled d Castes Areas	4,016.94	4,016.94		
789.	Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes Water Supply in Scheduled Castes Areas					
	(Urban) Hindoli-Nanwa Drinking V District Bundi from Cham Drinking Water Project - H	Water Project of bal-Bhilwara				
	0	476.58	213.22	213.22		
R - 263.36 Provision of ₹ 3,516.77 lakh under the above four heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due t less execution of works. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving ₹ 214.98 lakh under hea 4215-01-789(02)[58]" have not been intimated (July 2023).						
	Water Supply Special Component Plan f	or Scheduled				
(02)	Castes Water Supply in Scheduled Castes Areas (Urban)					
[65]	Rajasthan Rural Water Sup Remedy Project, II Stage	oply and Fluoride				
	0	1,115.75				
	R	- 1,115.75				
	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	or Scheduled				
(02)	Water Supply in Schedule (Urban)	d Castes Areas				
[67]	Re-establishment and Stre Scheme of Aapni Yojana					

District, 60 Villages of Sardarsahar and Churu-Bisau Project (Urban Part) 0

449.90

R - 449.90

Entire provision of ₹ 1,565.65 lakh under the above two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

•••

••

49/	4	9	7
-----	---	---	---

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
4215.	Capital Outlay on Wate	er Supply and			
	Sanitation				
01.	Water Supply				
789.	D. Special Component Plan for Scheduled				
	Castes				
(03)) Jal Jeevan Mission				
[01]	01] Augmentation and Re-organisation of Rural				
	Water Supply Schemes under Jal Jeevan				
	Mission				
	0	23,381.06			
		,	1.55	1.55	
	R	- 23,379.51			
	Provision of ₹ 23,379.51 lakh was surrendered (₹ 19,927.73 lakh) and re-appropriated to other				

heads (₹ 3,451.78 lakh) on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

••

••

•••

•••

••

..

••

••

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [03] Bisalpur-Dudu-Phulera Drinking Water Project

O 276.43 R - 276.43

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [04] Churu-Jhunjhunu Drinking Water Project-Second Stage Aapni Yojana

0	332.31
R	- 332.31

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [06] Barmer lift Project II Stage-Cluster Part-B (NABARD)
 - O 230.36
 - R 230.36

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Wat Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Pl Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Cluster Distribution B	an for Scheduled			
[]	0	1,151.75			
	R	- 1,151.75			
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Pl Castes Jal Jeevan Mission				
[09]	Gagrin Drinking Wate	r Project 332.31			
	0	552.51			
	R	- 332.31			
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Pl Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Baran Cluster Project	an for Scheduled			
[10]	0	230.36			
	R	- 230.36			
789.	Water Supply Special Component Pl Castes	an for Scheduled			
. ,	Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bhilwara Ch (NABARD)	uster Project			
	0	3,265.92			
	R	- 3,265.92			
789.	Water Supply Special Component Pl Castes	an for Scheduled			
. ,	Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Dholpur-Bha Project-I Stage Part-II	-			
	0	575.88			
	R	- 575.88			

		GKANI N	0. 051 - (Conta.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on V Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Banswara-Pratapga Project (NABARD)	Plan for Scheduled			
	0	254.22			
	R	- 254.22			
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Narmada D.R. Clus				
[1.]	0	446.54			
	R	- 446.54			••
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Water Supply Scher	Plan for Scheduled ne for Shiv Tehsil of			
[15]		n Narmada (NABARD)		
	0	230.36			
	R	- 230.36			
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Castes Jal Jeevan Mission				
[16]	Scheme for available Bhinmal and 256 V	e of Drinking Water to illages			
	0	691.05			
	R	- 691.05			
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Jawai Cluster Project				
[10]	0	575.88			
	R	- 575.88			

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Water Su Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Sch Villages of Niwai and Tonk	r Scheduled neme for 199				
	0	230.36				
	R	- 230.36				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan fo Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Tonk-Uniara Drin Project					
	0	691.05				
	R	- 691.05				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan fo Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Churu-Bisau Project of Als	r Scheduled				
	Samiti of Jhujhunu District					
	0	460.71				
01	R	- 460.71				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan fo Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Bisalpur-Chaksu Project	r Scheduled				
	0	345.53				
	R	- 345.53				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Sonwa Drinking Water Pro Mangrol, Tehsil District Ba	ject of Anta-				
	0	172.77				
	R	- 172.77				

	Head		Total gra	e	Actual xpenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Exce Savi	
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Water S Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission	or Scheduled					
[28]	Isarda-Dausa Drinking Wa	ter Project					
	0	3,455.22					
	R	- 3,455.22					
789.	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	or Scheduled					
· · ·	Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Pro Dantiwada IGNP Water D Reservoire of Jodhpur of 0 Panchayat of Sojat Tehsil	istribution 1 Gram					
	0	345.53					
	R	- 345.53					
789.	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	or Scheduled					
· · ·	Jal Jeevan Mission Chambal-Bhilwara Drinkin Hindoli-Nanwa Drinking V Distt. Bundi from Phase I						
	0	1,246.15					
	R	- 1,246.15					••
	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	or Scheduled					
· · ·	Jal Jeevan Mission Rajasthan Rural Water Sup Remedy Project, II Stage	oply and Fluor	ide				
	0	3,455.22					
	R	- 3,455.22					••
	Entire provision of ₹ 18,9		der the above	twenty-two	heads was s	urrendered	on 31

Entire provision of ₹ 18,995.91 lakh under the above twenty-two heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)							
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Nagaur Lift Scheme Sta	for Scheduled					
	O R	3,891.13 - 3,664.49	226.64	226.64			

Provision of ₹ 3,664.49 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [32] Work for providing HFTC under Jal Jeevan Mission in Major Drinking Water Projects through Retrofitting

8,409.68

- 6,884.68

0

C

R

Anticipated saving of ₹ 6,884.68 lakh was attributed to change in mode of release of funds in Centrally Sponsored Schemes by the Government of India. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

1,525.00

••

••

1,525.00

••

••

..

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [33] Regional Water Supply Project of Dungargarh Town of District Bikaner and 108 Villages of Shri Dungargarh and Loonkaransar Block

O 691.05 R - 691.05

- 01. Water Supply
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Jal Jeevan Mission
- [34] Water Supply Project of Kajuwala Legislative District Bikaner

O 575.88 R - 575.88

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Water Sup Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Re-establishment and Streng Scheme of Aapni Yojana I S Churu District, 60 Villages of Sardarsahar and Churu-Bisan Project (Rural Part)	Scheduled thening Stage of of				
	0	230.36				
	R	- 230.36				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Drinking Water Project of Jh Town and 104 Villages from	alrapatan				
	Dam of Jhalawar District (Ru					
	0	230.36				
	R	- 230.36				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Project for providing FHTC Battisha Nala Dam of Sirohi	from				
	0	230.36				
	R	- 230.36				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission for providing FHTC from Ba Dam, providing FHTC from Dam to 70 Villages of Shivg Tehsil of District	attisha Nala Jawai anj				
	0	230.36				
	R	- 230.36				

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Water Sup Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Project for providing FHTC to Water Supply Bher Harlaya (of Jodhpur District	Scheduled from Regional			
	0	575.88			
	R -	575.88			
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Proje Villages of Bansroadgarh Blo Chittorgarh District	ect of 38			
	0	173.46			
	R	173.46			••
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Proje and Devgarh Tehsil of Rajsan from Chambal Bhilwara Proj				
	0 1	,036.57			
	R - 1 Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	,036.57 Scheduled			
· · ·	Jal Jeevan Mission Regional Water Supply Proje Tehsil of Bikaner District	ect of Nokha			
	0	691.05			
	R -	691.05			

505

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
01. 789. (03)	Capital Outlay on Water Sup Sanitation Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Water Production Unit for D under Jal Jeevan Mission an and Strengthening of Kekri- Drinking Water Scheme	Scheduled District Ajmer d Promotion				
	0	415.39				
	R	- 415.39				
789. (03)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Jal Jeevan Mission Barmer Lift Project II Phase					
	0	274.16				
	R	- 274.16				
	Entire provision of ₹ 5,354. due to change in mode of rele However, detailed reasons hav	ease of funds ir	Centrally Sponsored			
789. (04)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Accelerated Rural Water Su Drinking Water Projects fina NABARD (RIDF XXIV)	pply Scheme				
	0	1,227.06				
	R -	1,227.06				
intima	Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023).	e entire provisio	n of ₹ 1,227.06 lakh	on 31 March 2023	have not been	
789. (04)	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes Accelerated Rural Water Su Drinking Water Projects fina NABARD (RIDF XXV)	pply Scheme				
	0	349.15	0.40	0.40		
	R	- 348.66	0.49	0.49		
		··	240 ((11) 21)	1 2022 1 (1	• .• . 1	

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 348.66 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

GRANT No. 051 - (*Contd.*) Head Total grant Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)

Excess +

Saving -

••

...

••

462.78

- 4217. Capital Outlay on Urban Development03. Integrated Development of Small and Medium Towns
 - 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
 - (09) Atal Mission for Rejuvenation and Urban Transformation (AMRUT)
 - [01] Through the Local Self Government Department

0

R

- 1,277.52

1,740.30

Provision of \gtrless 1,277.52 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 789. Special Component Plan For Scheduled Castes
- (01) Sewerage Treatment Plant
- [01] Local Self Government Department

O 713.20 R - 222.88 490.32 490.32

Provision of ₹ 222.88 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 789. Special Component Plan For Scheduled Castes
- (05) Scheme Operated by Rajasthan Transport Fundamental Development Fund
- [01] Local Bodies Department

0	4,279.20		
		2,325.67	2,325.67
R	- 1,953.53		

Provision of ₹ 1,953.53 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 60. Other Urban Development Schemes
- 789. Special Component Plan For Scheduled Castes
- (06) Smart City
- [01] Ajmer Smart City

0	2,817.20		
		1,408.60	1,408.60
R	- 1,408.60		

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
60. 789.	Capital Outlay on Urban Other Urban Developme Special Component Plan Castes Smart City	nt Schemes			
. ,	Jaipur Smart City				
	0	2,817.20	1,408.60	1,408.60	
	R	- 1,408.60			
789. (06)	Other Urban Developme Special Component Plan Castes Smart City Kota Smart City				
	0	2,817.20			
	R	- 1,408.60	1,408.60	1,408.60	
	Provision of ₹ 4,225.80 la ceipt of funds from the G d reasons have not been in	overnment of India	and consequent les		
789.	Other Urban Developme Special Component Plan Castes Rajasthan Urban Sector I Investment Programme (For Scheduled Development			
[01]	RUIDP Third level (Proj				
[·]	0	5,200.00	4,676.72	4,676.72	
	R	523.28	1,070.72	1,070.72	••
Howev	Provision of ₹ 523.28 la ver, detailed reasons have r			3 due to less execut	tion of works.
	Other Urban Developme Special Component Plan Castes				
	Rajasthan Smart City Yo Through Local Self Gove	-			

O 3,000.00 R - 3,000.00

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 3,000.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

••

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4236.	Capital Outlay on Nutrition				
02.	Distribution of Nutritious Fo	ood and			
	Beverages				
789.	Special Component Plan for	Scheduled			
	Castes				
(01)	Construction of Aanganwari ICDS Mission Mode	Centre under			
	0	170.00			
	R	- 170.00			
02.	Distribution of Nutritious Fo	ood and			
	Beverages				
789.	Special Component Plan for	Scheduled			
	Castes				
(02)	Upgradation and maintenance				
	Centre including Creche con	struction under			
	I.C.D.S. Mission Mode				
	0	250.00			
	R	- 250.00			
	Entire provision of ₹ 420.00	lakh under the	above two heads w	vas surrendered on 31	March 2023

due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share.

700.00

- 400.00

funds could not be transferred to the Bank Account of SNA of the scheme.

- 4401. Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Rashtriva Krishi Vikas Yojana (S.C.A)
- [07] Through the Forest Department

0 R

Castes

300.00

Provision of ₹ 400.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-credit of second

instalment on portal which was received from the Government of India on 29-03-2023 due to which the

300.00

789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled

(04) Building construction for Kisan Sewa Kendra and Village Knowledge Centres

0 1.500.00 - 8.66 - 8.66 •• R - 1,500.00

Entire provision of ₹ 1,500.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-construction of building for Kisan Seva Kendra and Village Knowledge Centres.

During discussion on Finance and Appropriation Act, it was announced to bring all the panchayat level personnel of Revenue, Agriculture, Rural Development and Panchayati Raj Department under one roof. In compliance of the declaration, the Finance Department nominated the Rural Development and Panchayati Raj Department as nodal department for construction of Mini Secretariat building. Therefore, saving remained under the head due to non-construction of service centers.

Reasons for the minus expenditure of ₹ 8.66 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

	GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
	Capital Outlay on Animal H Special Component Plan for Castes	•				
(03)	Construction of State level, Polytechnics, Veterinary Ho Sub-Centres/Dispensaries - (RIDF-XXVI)	ospitals and				
[01]	Construction Works					
	0	1,000.00	250.00	250.00		
	R	- 750.00				
certific	Provision of ₹ 750.00 lakh cate from executive agency Ra			-	t of utilisation	
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled				
(04)	Construction of Veterinary Sub-Centres	Hospitals and				
[01]	NABARD R.I.D.F. T-XXV	II				
	0	1,500.00				
	R -	1,500.00				
approv	Entire provision of $₹$ 1,500 val of scheme.).00 lakh was su	rrendered on 31 Ma	arch 2023 due to	non-receipt of	
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled				
. ,	Nandishala Scheme Scheme operated through R Cow Protection and Promot	•				
	0	7,000.00	126.54	126.54		
	R -	6,873.46	120.51	120.51		
intima	Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023).	he provision of	₹ 6,873.46 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	nave not been	
02.	Capital Outlay on Forestry a Environmental Forestry and Special Component Plan for Castes	Wild Life				
. ,	Natural Experience Centre Through Forest Department					
	0	300.00				

Reasons for surrendering the entire provision of ₹ 300.00 lakh on 31 March 2023 have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 300.00

R

..

..

..

-	ctual enditure n lakh)	Excess + Saving -				
 4575. Capital Outlay on Other Special Areas Programmes 02. Backward Areas 						
789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes						
(01) For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)						
[04] Shyama Prasad Mukherji Rurban Mission (National Rurban Mission)						
O 1,620.00						
R - 1,620.00						
Entire provision of ₹ 1,620.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-receipt of funds from the Government of India and consequent non-release of State share as the scheme was discontinued by the Government of India.						
06. Border Area Development789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes						
(01) For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)						
O 1,238.00						
R - 1,238.00						
Entire provision of ₹ 1,238.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 20 Central share because of ban imposed by the Government of India on new works, non-release of State share.						
4700. Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation Projects						
 02. Chambal Project (Commercial) 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes 						
(02) Water drainage (through the Area Development Commissioner, Chambal)						
[03] Right Main Canal - RIDF-XXII						
	32.64					
R - 250.36						
02. Chambal Project (Commercial)789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes						
 (02) Water drainage (through the Area Development Commissioner, Chambal) [04] Pight Main Canal PIDE XXIII 						
[04] Right Main Canal - RIDF-XXIII O 360.00						
	01.25					

	GRANI NO. 051 - (<i>Conta.</i>)							
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -			
4700.	Capital Outlay on Major Ir Projects	rigation						
	Chambal Project (Commer Special Component Plan fo Castes							
	Water drainage (through th Development Commission Right Main Canal - RIDF-2	er, Chambal)						
	0	1,168.00	991.69	991.69				
	R	- 176.31						
	Chambal Project (Commer Special Component Plan for Castes							
	Water drainage (through th Development Commission Right Main Canal - RIDF-2	er, Chambal)						
[]	0	425.00	102.09	102.09				
	R	- 232.92	192.08	192.08	••			
less ex	Provision of ₹ 818.34 lakh ecution of works.	under the above f	Four heads was surr	endered on 31 Marc	h 2023 due to			
	Chambal Project (Commer							
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	or Scheduled						
(02)	Water drainage (through the Development Commission)							
[07]	Left Main Canal - RIDF-X							
	0	871.00						
	R	- 161.52	709.48	709.48				
contra	Provision of ₹ 161.52 lakh ctor because of pre-monsoon	was surrendered o	n 31 March 2023 du	ue to slow progress of	of work by the			
	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec							
	Special Component Plan fo Castes							
	Through the Chief Enginee Gandhi Nahar Project Construction Works	er, Indira						
[01]	O	272.00						
	U	212.00	58.92	58.35	- 0.57			
	R	- 213.08						

Provision of ₹ 213.08 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-submission of bills by the contractors because of slow progress of work.

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
04. 789. (01)	Capital Outlay on Major Ir Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Special Component Plan fo Castes Through the Chief Enginee Gandhi Nahar Project 65 Canals	ct (Commercial) or Scheduled			
	O R	424.00	35.00	35.00	
work o	R Provision of ₹ 389.00 lakh of Kanwar Sen Lift Canal.	- 389.00	on 31 March 2023	due to non-execution	1 of re-lining
789. (01)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Special Component Plan for Castes Through the Chief Enginee Gandhi Nahar Project Choudhari Kumbharam Ar Sahva Lift)	or Scheduled er, Indira			
	0	2,541.00	1,281.17	1,281.17	
R - 1,259.83 Provision of ₹ 1,259.83 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to shutting down the construction work of Sahva Distributory by contractors resulting progress was affected and less power consumption due to less flow of water in canal.					
789. (01)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Proje Special Component Plan fo Castes Through the Chief Enginee Gandhi Nahar Project Panna Lal Barupal Lift (Ga	or Scheduled er, Indira			
789. (01)	Special Component Plan for Castes Through the Chief Enginee	or Scheduled er, Indira			

0	1,466.00
R	- 320.71

1,145.29 1,145.28

- 0.01

Anticipated saving of ₹ 320.71 lakh was attributed to less expenditure on electric. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 04. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial)
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Through the Chief Engineer, Indira Gandhi Nahar Project
- [07] Dr. Karni Singh Lift (Kolayat Lift)

0	764.00			
R	- 175.62	588.38	588.38	

Anticipated saving of ₹ 175.62 lakh was attributed to reduction in expenditure ceiling.

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 789. (01)	Capital Outlay on Major Ir Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Special Component Plan fo Castes Through the Chief Enginec Gandhi Nahar Project Guru Jambheshwar Lift (Pl	ct (Commercial) or Scheduled er, Indira			
	0	411.00	87.49	87.49	
	R	- 323.51			
ceiling	Provision of ₹ 323.51 lakl	n was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to reduction in	expenditure
789. (01)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Special Component Plan fo Castes Through the Chief Enginee Gandhi Nahar Project Choudhari Kumbharam Ar Sahva) CADWM	or Scheduled er, Indira			
	0	432.00	107.73	107.73	
	R	- 324.27	101.15	101.15	••
work t	Provision of ₹ 324.27 lakh by contractor.	was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to late and slow	progress of
789. (01)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Projec Special Component Plan for Castes Through the Chief Enginee Gandhi Nahar Project Panna Lal Barupal Lift (Ga CADWM	or Scheduled er, Indira			
	0	432.00	108.16	108.16	
	R	- 323.84	100.10	100.10	••
Electro	Provision of ₹ 323.84 lakh onic Clearance System even	was surrendered o		e to non-payment of	bill through
04. 789. (01)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Project Special Component Plan for Castes Through the Chief Engineer Gandhi Nahar Project Rejuvenation and Moderni canal of second stage unde through Chief Engineer IG O	ct (Commercial) or Scheduled er, Indira sation work of r NABARD			
		- 1,185.61	114.39	114.39	
	Provision of ₹ 1,185.61 lal	2	d on 31 March 2023	due to reduction in	expenditure

Provision of ₹ 1,185.61 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to reduction in expenditure ceiling.

GRANT No. 051 - (<i>Contd.</i>)							
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -		
04. 789. (02)	Capital Outlay on Major I Indira Gandhi Nahar Proje Special Component Plan fo Through the Chief Engine Nahar Project, Jaisalmer Construction Works	ect (Commercial) r Scheduled Castes					
	0	1,482.90					
	R	- 1,383.86	99.04	99.04			
	Provision of ₹ 1,383.86 lak	<i>,</i>	on 31 March 2023	due to delay in tende	ering.		
789. (02)	 4. Indira Gandhi Nahar Project (Commercial) 9. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes 2) Through the Chief Engineer, Indira Gandhi Nahar Project, Jaisalmer 3] Rejuvenation/Modernisation work of canal of second stage under NABARD RIDF XXV through Chief Engineer, IGNP, Jaisalmer 						
	0	906.40	(50.09	650.08			
	R	- 246.42	659.98	659.98			
Howev	Provision of ₹ 246.42 lak ver, detailed reasons have no	h was surrendered		23 due to less execu	tion of works.		
789. (05)	Indira Gandhi Nahar Proja Special Component Plan for Through the Chief Engine Resources (North), Hanur Re-generation / Up-gradat and Modernisation of Mai (K.M.74 to 189)	r Scheduled Castes er, Water nangarh tion / Renovation					
	0	200.00	23.59	23.59			
	R	- 176.41	23.37	23.39			
	Provision of ₹ 176.41 lak	h was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to less executio	on of works on		
mainta	mance of canal						

maintenance of canal.

- 31. Gang Nahar (Commercial) (Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North) Department)
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Through the Chief Engineer, Water Resources (North), Hanumangarh
- [01] Construction Works

0	1,054.00	33.25	33.25	
R	- 1,020.75	00.20		

Provision of ₹ 1,020.75 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-finalisation of Draft Project Report for repairs of Firozpur Feeder by Punjab Water Resources Department resulted in less payment to Punjab Government.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
32. 789.	Capital Outlay on Major Parvan Project (Commerce Special Component Plan Castes Construction Works	cial)			
	0	14,634.00			
	R	- 2,684.61	11,949.39	11,949.38	- 0.01
	Reasons for the anticipate	,	.61 lakh have not bee	n intimated (July 202	.3).
789.	Dholpur Lift Project (Con Special Component Plan Castes Construction Works				
	0	4,500.00			
	R	- 3,024.61	1,475.39	1,475.39	
789. (01)	Re-generation/Upgradation Renovation of Projects (Construction of Projects) Special Component Plan Castes Construction works	on/ Modernisation/ Commercial)			
[03]	Construction works				
	0	2,009.27	139.71	139.71	
	R	- 1,869.56	10,111	10,111	
789. (01)	Rajasthan East Canal Pro Special Component Plan Castes Direction and Administra Construction Works	for Scheduled			
[01]	0	6,473.53			
			3,414.58	3,414.58	
	R Provision of ₹ 7,953.12 la	- 3,058.95	three heads was surr	endered on 31 March	2023 due to
less ex	ecution of works. However				2023 due to
789. (02)	General Special Component Plan Castes Through the Chief Engin Resources (North) Hanur Rajasthan Water Sector F Project for Desert Area	eer, Water nangarh			
	0	8,626.23	6,073.14	6,073.14	
	D	2 552 00	0,070.11	0,073.11	••

Provision of ₹ 2,553.09 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of expenditure on rejuvenation of works of Indira Gandhi Main Canal, its distributaries because of late receipt of revised financial and administrative sanction of project as per Project Implementation Plan.

- 2,553.09

R

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
62.	Capital Outlay on Medium Re-generation / Upgradati Modernisation / Renovation (Commercial)	on / on of Projects			
	Special Component Plan f Castes Construction Works	for Scheduled			
[03]	Construction Works				
	0	1,910.13	370.84	370.84	
	R	- 1,539.29	570.01	570.01	••
	Gagrin Project (Commerc Special Component Plan f Castes				
(02)	Gagrin Project				
	0	720.00	255.92	255.92	
	R	- 464.08	233.72	233.72	
less ex	Provision of ₹ 2,003.37 la ecution of works. However				h 2023 due to
789. (01)	Hathiya Deh Project (Con Special Component Plan f Castes Direction and Administrat Construction Works	for Scheduled			
	0	1,440.00			
	R	- 1,004.35	435.65	435.65	
intimat	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).		₹ 1,004.35 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
789.	General Special Component Plan f Castes Dam Rehabilitation and In				
[01]	Project Construction Works				
[0+]	0	3,474.00	070 25	070 25	
	R	- 2,494.65	979.35	979.35	

Provision of ₹ 3,474.00 lakh was estimated for 36 dam under Dam Rehabilitation and Improvement Project financed from World Bank. Out of 36 dam, work of seven dam was under progress, tender work of two dam was under process, Project Screening Test of two dam was pending at Zonal level and Project Screening Test of remaining 25 dam was sent to Central Water Commission for sanction. The sanction of only three dam was received from Central Water Commission during the year but pending approval of administrative and financial sanction at Finance Department level resulted in less expenditure under the head and provision of ₹ 2,494.65 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Minor In Special Component Plan for Castes	-			
	Through the Chief Enginee Resources Department Water Harvesting Structure				
	0	6,001.93	2 102 16	2 102 16	
	R -	3,898.77	2,103.16	2,103.16	
intima	Reasons for surrendering ted (July 2023).	the provision of ₹	3,898.77 lakh on	31 March 2023 h	ave not been
789.	Special Component Plan fo Castes	r Scheduled			
(02)	Through the Chief Enginee	r, Water			
[04]	Resources Department Modernisation / Up-gradati Regeneration	on /			
	0	1,428.40	675.51	676.51	+ 1.00
	R	- 752.89			
Howev	Provision of ₹ 752.89 lakh ver, detailed reasons have not			due to less execut	ion of works.
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	r Scheduled			
(02)	Through the Chief Enginee	r, Water			
[07]	Resources Department Re-generation/ Up-gradatic Modernisation/ Renovation				
	0	1,116.00	215 27	215 07	
	R	- 800.73	315.27	315.27	
	Provision of ₹ 800.73 lakh overnment of India and cons ntimated (July 2023).			-	
789.	Special Component Plan fo Castes	r Scheduled			
(02)	Through the Chief Enginee Resources Department	r, Water			
[09]	NABARD R.I.D.F. XXIII				
	0	360.00	• • • • •		

Provision of ₹ 153.84 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 153.84

R

206.16

206.16

••

	GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)					
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -	
789. (04)	Capital Outlay on Minor Irri Special Component Plan for Castes Minor Irrigation Construction (for Water Concept) Construction Works O	Scheduled				
			14.97	14.97		
Howev	R Provision of ₹ 432.83 lakh ver, detailed reasons have not l			due to less executio	on of works.	
(06)	Special Component Plan for Castes Rajasthan Water Sector Live Improvement Project (RWS) Through the Chief Engineer, Resources (Quality Control a Assistance Programme)	elihood LIP) , Water				
	0	4,833.00 3,637.92	1,195.08	1,195.08		
works	Provision of ₹ 3,637.92 lakh because of non-preparation of	was surrendered		due to non-starting	of 36 major	
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled				
(08)		ed on Solar				
[01]	Chief Engineer, Water Reso Department, Jaipur	urces				
	0	3,000.01	0.35	0.35		
	R - 2	2,999.66	0.35	0.55		
intimat	Reasons for surrendering the ted (July 2023).	ne provision of ₹	5 2,999.66 lakh on	31 March 2023 hav	ve not been	
	Capital Outlay on Command Development					
789.	Special Component Plan for	Scheduled				

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (04) Amar Singh Jassana Distributory[01] Land Development Works in Amar Singh Jassana

0	178.50	4.00	4.00	
R	- 174.50			

Provision of ₹ 174.50 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to slow progress in construction of courses (khala).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
789. (05)	Capital Outlay on Comman Development Special Component Plan for Castes Through the Chief Engineer Area Development, Bikaner Land Development Works O	or Scheduled er, Command			
			34.13	34.13	
R - 382.37 Provision of ₹ 382.37 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to slow progress in construction of courses (khala).					
(10)	Special Component Plan fo Castes Through the Chief Enginee Area Development, Indira Project, Bikaner Gang Nahar Phase-II	er, Command,			
	0	1,363.00.	583.76	583.76	
	R	- 779.24	565.70	385.70	
Gover	Provision of ₹ 779.24 lakh nment of India and conseque			e to less receipt of fu	nds from the
80. 789.	Capital Outlay on Power P General Special Component Plan for Castes Investment in Rajasthan Ra Utpadan Nigam Limited	or Scheduled			
	0	5,624.64			
	R	- 5,147.46	477.18	477.18	
	Provision of ₹ 5 147 46 lal	zh waa aurrandara	d on 31 March 202	2 due to less incurri	ng of conital

Provision of ₹ 5,147.46 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by *Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Utpadan Nigam Limited* which resulted in less investments.

80. General

789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
(03) Investment in Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Prasaran Nigam Limited

0	3,780.00	1,004.94	1.004.04	
R	- 2,775.06	1,004.94	1,004.94	

Provision of ₹ 2,775.06 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by *Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Prasaran Nigam Limited* which resulted in less investments.

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Po	wer Projects			
	General				
789.	Special Component F Castes	Plan for Scheduled			
(04)	Investments in Jaipur Nigam Limited	Vidyut Vitran			
	0	10,932.12	4,725.00	4,725.00	
	R	- 6,207.12	,	,	
80.	General				
789.	Special Component F	Plan for Scheduled			
	Castes				
(05)	Investments in Jodhp Nigam Limited	ur Vidyut Vitran			
	0	10,323.00	2,454.84	2,454.84	
	R	- 7,868.16	,	,	
80.	General				
789.	Special Component F Castes	Plan for Scheduled			
(06)	Investments in Ajmer Nigam Limited	r Vidyut Vitran			
	0	11,003.40	2,378.88	2,378.88	
	R	- 8,624.52	2,010.00	2,370.00	

Provision of ₹ 22,699.80 lakh under the above three heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by Power Distribution Companies which resulted in less investments.

4802. Capital Outlay on Petroleum

- 02. Refining and Marketing of Oil and Gas
- 190. Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings
- (04) HPCL-Rajasthan Refinery Limited
- [02] Refinery (SCSP)

0	50,000.00	40,000.00	40,000.00
R	- 10,000.00		

Provision of \gtrless 10,000.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less incurring of capital expenditure by *Rajasthan Refinery Limited* which resulted in less investments.

••

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4853.	Capital Outlay on Non-Ferrous Mini and Metallurgical Industries	ng		
01.	Mineral Exploration and Developme	ent		
789.	Special Component Plan for Schedu	led		
	Castes			
(02)	Expenditure relating to Environment	ţ		
	Reform and Health in mining areas			
[01]	Road construction in mining areas,			
	through the Public Works Department	nt		
	O 600.00	275.04	275.04	
	R - 324.96		275.04	

Provision of ₹ 324.96 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works by executive agency Public Works Department.

- 01. Mineral Exploration and Development
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (02) Expenditure relating to Environment Reform and Health in mining areas
- [02] Medical facilities in mining areas, through the Medical and Health Department

0	295.00
R	- 295.00

Entire provision of ₹ 295.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to (i) non-receipt of sanction for construction of Silicosis Research and Rehabilitation Centre in Jodhpur and (ii) non-receipt of sanction for purchase of machinery and equipment for Silicosis Research and Rehabilitation Centre in Jodhpur and Kota.

••

..

••

During 2019-20 and 2021-22 also the entire provision was surrendered.

- 5054. Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges
 - 03. State Highways

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (03) Strengthening, Modernisation, Renovation and Widening of Small District Roads

	0	9,093.30			
	R	- 7,993.29	1,100.01	1,098.98	- 1.21
	State Highways Special Component Plan fo Castes	or Scheduled			
(09)	Construction of roads from Partnership (PPP)	Private Public			
	0	347.69			

48.08 49.92 +1.84R - 299.61

GRANT	No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-------	-----	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 789.	Capital Outlay on Roads a State Highways Special Component Plan f Castes Rajasthan Highways Deve (A.D.B.)	or Scheduled			
	0	16,997.70	9,364.89	9,346.86	- 18.03
789.	R State Highways Special Component Plan f Castes Rajasthan Highways Deve Project-II (World Bank)				
	0	23,239.56	5,534.99	5,532.97	- 2.02
	R -	17,704.57	-,	-,	
789. (04)	District and Other Roads Special Component Plan f Castes Roads of RIDF financed fi NABARD RIDF-XXVI (F Project)	rom NABARD			
	0	15,868.70	10 (65 02	10 (59 97	<u> </u>
	R	- 5,203.67	10,665.03	10,658.87	- 6.16
	District and Other Roads Special Component Plan f Castes	or Scheduled			
	Roads of RIDF financed fr NABARD R.I.D.F. XXVI (Road Upgradation Projec	II			
	0	1,789.00	1,052.59	1,052.59	
	R	- 736.41			
	District and Other Roads Special Component Plan f Castes	or Scheduled			
	Roads financed from Prad Sadak Yojana Rural Roads	hanmantri Gram			
[~+]	0	24,783.70			
	R -	18,973.70	5,810.00	5,810.00	
		11 1 1 1		1 1 0116	1 2022 1

Provision of ₹ 58,544.06 lakh under the above seven heads was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to less execution of works. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 24.19 lakh under heads "5054-03-789(10) and 04-789(04)[16]" have not been intimated (July 2023).

	IId	GIAITI III.		A . 4 1	F
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Tourisi General	n			
	Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
(01)	Development of Tourist I	Places			
	0	2,102.19	972.76	072 75	0.01
	R	2,102.19 - 1,129.43	972.70	972.75	- 0.01
develo	Provision of ₹ 1,129.43 ppment works from Paryata				f sanction for
	General Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
(02)	Development of Rural To	ourism			
	0	1,335.90 - 984.82	351.08	351.08	
	R	- 984.82	551.08	551.08	
develo	Provision of ₹ 984.82 lappenent works from Paryata		ed on 31 March 202	23 due to release o	f sanction for
5475.	Capital Outlay on other C Services	General Economic			
789.	Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
	Fintech Digital University Information Technology a Communication Departm	and			
	0	5,000.01	3,919.11	3,919.11	
	R	- 1,080.90	- ,		
•1•	Provision of ₹ 1,080.90	lakh was surrender	red on 31 March 20	023 due to reductio	n expenditure
ceiling	·				
789.	Special Component Plan Castes	for Scheduled			
(08)	Rajeev Gandhi Centre of	Advance			
[01]	Technology (R- CAT) Information Technology a Communication Departm				
	0	657.00	224.00	224.00	
	R	- 423.00	234.00	234.00	
	Provision of ₹ 423.00 lał	ch was surrendered	on 31 March 2023	due to non-purchas	se of software

Provision of ₹ 423.00 lakh was surrendered on 31 March 2023 due to non-purchase of software licence/ equipment because of delay in registration of Rajeev Gandhi Centre of Advance Technology under Rajasthan Society Act.

	GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)						
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -		
5475.	Capital Outlay on other	General Economic					
	Services						
789.	Special Component Plan	for Scheduled					
	Castes						
(09)	Mukhyamantri Digital S	eva Yojana					
[01]	Information Technology	and					
	Communication Departm	nent					
	0	36,000.00					
	S	41,000.00					

R - 77,000.00

Provision of ₹ 41,000.00 lakh obtained in September, 2022 through first supplementary grant for providing smart phone with three years' free internet connectivity to female head of *Chiranjeevi Families* under *Chief Minister Digital Service Scheme*. However, due to non-completion of tender process, the entire provision of ₹ 77,000.00 lakh was surrendered (₹ 12,000.00 lakh) and re-appropriated to other heads (₹ 65,000.00 lakh) on 31 March 2023.

5. Saving mentioned in note (4) above was offset by excess expenditure which occurred mainly under the following heads :-

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4059.	Capital Outlay on Public We	orks			
80.	General				
789.	Special Component Plan for	Scheduled			
	Castes				
(04)	General Building (Land Rev	venue)			
	0	400.00			
			681.83	681.83	
	R	281.83			

Additional funds of ₹ 281.83 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

4210. Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health

- 01. Urban Health Services
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (09) Pradhan Mantri Ayushman Bharat Health Infrastructural Mission
- [01] National Health Mission (NHM)

S	0.01		
		2,345.70	2,345.70
R	2,345.69		

Additional funds of ₹ 2,345.69 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of funds from the Government of India under *Pradhan Mantri Ayushman Bharat Health Infrastructural Mission* and consequent release of State share. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

..

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02.	Capital Outlay on Medical ar Rural Health Services				
789.	Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled			
~ /	NABARD Loan based Scher Construction of Primary Hea				
	0	992.00	1,676.40	1,676.40	
	R	684.40			
	Rural Health Services Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled			
· · ·	NABARD Loan based Scher Construction of Community				
		1,074.00	1,490.50	1,490.50	
	R	416.50			
Additional funds of ₹ 1,100.90 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for civil works in 46 Community Health Centres and 54 Primary Health Centres under NABARD-28 Phase I and 15 Community Health Centres and 55 Primary Health Centres under NABARD-28 Phase II.					
03.	Medical Education, Training	g and Research			

789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

- (01) Hospital and Dispensaries- Medical Education
- [01] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Jaipur

O 700.02 R 1,048.91 1,748.93 1,748.93

Additional funds of ₹ 1,048.91 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) funds transfer to Rajasthan State Road Development and Construction Corporation Limited for development works in Janana Hospital, Jaipur and (ii) purchase of Robotic Surgery system.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Hospital and Dispensaries- Medical Education
- [03] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Bikaner

0	350.00			
		1,535.28	1,535.06	- 0.22
R	1,185.28			

Additional funds of ₹ 1,185.28 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical and	Public Health			
03.	Medical Education, Training a	nd Research			
789.	Special Component Plan for Sch	eduled Castes			
(01)	01) Hospital and Dispensaries-Medical				
	Education				
[04]	Medical College and Associate	ed Group of			
	Hospitals, Ajmer				
	0	800.00			
			1,725.74	1,725.73	- 0.01
	R 1,4	25.74			
Additional funds of ₹ 1,425.74 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due					
to expa	ansion of scheme. However, deta	uled reasons h	ave not been intim	nated (July 2023).	

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Hospital and Dispensaries- Medical Education
- [05] Medical College and Associated Group of Hospitals, Jodhpur

O 1,050.00 R 3,993.80 5,043.80 5,043.81 + 0.01

Additional funds of ₹ 3,993.80 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) construction of building for Neuro Science Institute and (ii) purchase of Pet CT Scan Machine, equipment for Cath Lab, equipment for super speciality departments and equipment for DNA Finger Print Lab.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (07) Elevation of medical colleges under PMSSY Phase IV
- [01] Medical College, Jaipur

0	0.02		
		197.02	197.02
R	197.00		

Additional funds of ₹ 197.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) payment of outstanding liabilities relating to computer hardware, (ii) transfer of funds to Public Works Department for networking and EPBX work and fixed furniture and (iii) transfer of funds to Heights-HLL, Infra Tech Services Limited (Procurement Support Agency), Noida.

••

..

••

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -	
4210.	Capital Outlay on Medical a	nd Public Health			
03.	Medical Education, Trainin	g and Research			
789.	Special Component Plan for	r Scheduled			
	Castes				
(08)	Strengthening and Elevation	n of Medical			
	College in State Governmen	nt for			
	acceleration in PG seats-Ph	ase II			
[01]	S.M.S. Medical College, Ja	ipur			
	0	1,500.00			
	-	,	2,299.58	2,299.23	- 0.35
	R	799.58	,	,	
	Additional funds of ₹ 700 5	8 lakh were prov	vided through re-a	ppropriation on 31 M	Jarch 2023 for

Additional funds of ₹ 799.58 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for transfer of funds to Jaipur Development Authority for construction of IPD Tower in S.M.S. Medical College, Jaipur.

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (11) New Nursing College
- [01] Directorate of Medical Education

O 3,000.01 R 481.59 3,481.60 3,481.60

Additional funds of ₹ 481.59 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 03. Medical Education, Training and Research
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (16) Regional Cancer Institute
- [01] Medical College, Jodhpur

O 500.01 965.51 965.51 R 465.50

Additional funds of ₹ 465.50 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for purchase of equipment for Regional Cancer Institute, Jodhpur.

- 4215. Capital Outlay on Water Supply and
 - Sanitation 01. Water Supply
 - 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled

Castes

- (01) Water Supply in Scheduled Castes Areas
- [28] Fatehpur-Laxmangarh Drinking Water Project

O 24.98 R 222.98

GRANT No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Water Suj Sanitation	pply and			
	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled			
	Water Supply in Scheduled Panchla-Devra-Chirai Water Scheme				
	0	98.97	375.63	375.63	
	R	276.66			
	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled			
	Water Supply in Scheduled Dungarpur, Aaspur and Dow Water Project				
	0	0.02	1,125.31	1,125.31	
	R	1,125.29			
	Water Supply Special Component Plan for Castes	Scheduled			
(02)	Water Supply in Scheduled (Urban)	Castes Areas			
[13]	Re-organisation work of Url Supply Scheme, Jodhpur	oan Water			
	0	466.65	707.19	707.19	
	R	240.54			
	Additional funds of ₹ 1,8 ropriation on 31 March 2023 en intimated (July 2023).				
	Capital Outlay on Urban De Other Urban Development S	Schemes			

- 789. Special Component Plan For Scheduled Castes
- (07) Rajasthan Urban Sector Development Investment Programme (RUSDIP)
- [02] RUIDP forth level

0	9,000.00	11,297.88	11,297.88	
R	2,297.88	11,277.00	11,27,00	••

Additional funds of ₹ 2,297.88 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

••

••

GRANT No. 051 - (Contd.)

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
	Capital Outlay on Urban Development	t		
	Other Urban Development Schemes	.1		
/89.	Special Component Plan For Schedule Castes	ed		
(07)	Rajasthan Urban Sector Development			
()	Investment Programme (RUSDIP)			
[03]	RUIDP forth stage tranche 2 (EAP)			
	S 0.01			
		1,113.88	1,113.88	
	R 1,113.87			
to expa	Additional funds of ₹ 1,113.87 lakh we ansion of scheme. However, detailed rea			Iarch 2023 due
	Other Urban Development Schemes Special Component Plan For Schedule Castes	ed		
	Development of main cities through RUIDP third level RUIDP third level (Programme Loan)			
[01]				
	O 5,500.00	7,999.99	7,999.99	
	R 2,499.99	1,999.99	1,999.99	
	Other Urban Development Schemes			
789.	Special Component Plan For Schedule Castes	ed		
(11)	Atal Mission for Rejuvenation and Ur	ban		
[01]	Transformation (AMRUT) 2.0 Local Self Government Department			

S 0.02 R 2,358.06 2,358.06

Additional funds of ₹ 4,858.03 lakh under the above two heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 4225. Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities
 - 01. Welfare of Scheduled Castes
 - 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
 - (05) Construction of hostel building for students

0	330.02		
		716.85	716.85
R	386.83		

Additional funds of ₹ 386.83 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for construction of new hostels for scheduled castes boys in compliance to the declaration made in budget speech.

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
 4225. Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backwa Classes and Minorities 01. Welfare of Scheduled Castes 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (08) Construction of hostel building for boys/girls of College 	rd		
O 0.02 R 169.98	170.00	170.00	
Additional funds of ₹ 169.98 lakh were construction of new hostels for De-notified an Centre.			
4250. Capital Outlay on Other Social Services789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes			
(02) Construction of new I.T.I. buildings[90] Construction Works			
O 500.00	3,127.28	3,127.28	
R 2,627.28 Additional funds of ₹ 2 627 28 lakh were			

Additional funds of ₹ 2,627.28 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for construction of new I.T.I. buildings in scheduled castes areas.

4403. Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (05) Capital expenses on Veterinary Services
- [01] Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner

0		1,500.01		
		,	2,300.00	2,300.00
R		799.99		
	1 0 1	67 500 00 1 11		

Additional funds of ₹ 799.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for creating capital assets under Capital heads in the State Accounts instead of releasing grants to Rajasthan Veterinary and Animal Science University, Bikaner (Autonomous Bodies) for creation of capital assets under Revenue heads. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023). Out of total expenditure of ₹ 2,300.00 lakh, ₹ 1,675.00 lakh was transferred to the Personal Deposit Account of the University in the month of February, 2023 by account for final expenditure in the accounts.

The head was opened through first supplementary grant during 2021-22 for creation of capital assets under this autonomous institution. Initially budget provision for the above expenditure was made under Revenue Expenditure Head in accordance with the extant provisions so the consent for opening of this Capital Head was not given by the Office of the Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement) because the funds should be released to autonomous institution/ body for creations of capital assets through grants under Revenue Expenditure Head in that year.

During 2022-23 also the State Government made provision under the head and booked expenditure. This indicates the misclassification of expenditure in violation of GF&AR, Government Accounting Rules, 1990 and Indian Government Accounting Standard (IGAS)-2.

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4515. Capital Outlay on oth Programmes	ner Rural Developmen	ıt		
789. Special Component I Castes	Plan for Scheduled			
(10) Through the Director and Panchayati Raj	, Rural Development			
[01] To Zila Parishads / P construction of build	•			
Ο	0.01	638.10	593.10	- 45.00
R	638.09			
Additional funds of ₹ release of funds to Zila Pa reasons for which and final s		amitis for constructi	on of building. How	
 4575. Capital Outlay on Ot Programmes 01. Dang Districts 780. Spacial Component I 	-			

789.	Special Component Plan for Scheduled
	Castes

- (01) For Zilla Parishads (Rural Development Cell)
- [01] Development of Dang Area

	0	166.00	446.90	446.90	
	R	280.90	440.90	440.90	
789. (01)	Backward Areas Special Component Plan for S Castes For Zilla Parishads (Rural De Cell) Development of Mewat Area	evelopment			
	O R	171.00 184.00	355.00	355.00	
789. (01)	Backward Areas Special Component Plan for S Castes For Zilla Parishads (Rural De Cell) Magra Area Development				
	O R	166.00 153.44	319.44	319.44	

Additional funds of ₹ 618.34 lakh under the above three heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for development works under *Dang/ Mewat/ Magra Area Development Scheme*.

GRANT No.	051 -	(Contd.)
-----------	-------	----------

		GRANT No.	051 - (<i>Contd</i> .)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
02. 789. (02)	Capital Outlay on Major Im Chambal Project (Commer Special Component Plan for Castes Water drainage (through th Development Commissioned Left Main Canal - RIDF-X	cial) or Scheduled e Area er, Chambal)			
	0	742.00	955.87	955.87	
acceler	R Additional funds of ₹ 213.8 rated progress of work becau	1	0 11	1	ch 2023 due to
789.	Yamuna Project (Commerc Special Component Plan for Castes Construction Works	,			
	0	9.00	954.83	954.83	
expans	R Additional funds of ₹ 945.8 sion of scheme. However, det				ch 2023 due to
789. (03)	Eastern Rajasthan Canal Pr (Commercial) Special Component Plan for Castes Investment in Eastern Raja Project Corporation Limite Eastern Rajasthan Canal Pr Corporation Limited	or Scheduled sthan Canal d			
	0	0.01	3,600.00	3,600.00	
	R Additional funds of ₹ 3,599 estment in <i>Eastern Rajastha</i> en intimated (July 2023).				
01.	Capital Outlay on Flood Co Flood Control Special Component Plan fo Castes	-			

Additional funds of ₹ 160.80 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of scheme. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

351.05

351.05

••

190.25

160.80

(02) Flood Control Construction Work in other

Resources Department, Rajasthan, Jaipur

Districts - Other District [01] Through the Chief Engineer, Water

0

R

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
03. 789.	Capital Outlay on Roads an State Highways Special Component Plan for Castes Strengthening, Modernisatic and Widening of State High O	r Scheduled on, Renovation	1 105 00	1 102 00	
789.	R District and Other Roads Special Component Plan for Castes Urban Roads	234.30 r Scheduled	1,125.80	1,125.80	
	O R	891.50 610.84	1,502.34	1,502.34	
	Additional funds of ₹ 8 ropriation on 31 March 2023 ole in the rainy season.				
789. (04)	State Highways Special Component Plan for Castes Recouped Roads of State Re Development Fund (State H Construction Works	oad			
[20]		9,984.80	17,092.97	17,080.47	- 12.50
789. (04)	R District and Other Roads Special Component Plan for Castes Roads of RIDF financed fro NABARD RIDF-XXVI (Ro	om NABARD			
	Project) O	536.70	1,040.39	1,031.13	- 9.26
	R	503.69	1,040.39	1,051.15	- 9.20
789.	District and Other Roads Special Component Plan for Castes Rural Roads	r Scheduled			
	0	2,674.50	6 372 20	6,368.10	5 22
	R	3,698.82	6,373.32	0,300.10	- 5.22

	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
04. 789. (06)	Capital Outlay on Roads District and Other Roads Special Component Plan Castes Roads recouped from Sta Development Fund (M.D Construction Works	for Scheduled te Road			
	O R	5,794.75 5,848.64	11,643.39	11,641.60	- 1.79
789. (15)	District and Other Roads Special Component Plan Castes Rural Roads financed fro Road Development Fund Construction Works	m Rajasthan State			
	O R	23,179.00 5,719.54	28,898.54	28,897.12	- 1.42
	Additional funds of ₹	<i>,</i>	under the above	five heads were p	rovided through

Additional funds of ₹ 22,878.86 lakh under the above five heads were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to expansion of schemes. However, detailed reasons for which and final saving of ₹ 26.98 lakh under heads 5054-03-789 (04)[90], 04-789 (04)[15] and 04-789 (05) have not been intimated (July 2023).

	04.	District and	Other	Roads
--	-----	--------------	-------	-------

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (14) Expansion and construction of Air Strips

O 85.00 R 573.11 658.11 ...

Additional funds of ₹ 573.11 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to accelerated progress of works. However, detailed reasons have not been intimated (July 2023).

- 5475. Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services
- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [22] Backend and Novel Projects

0	1,088.00		
R	469.73	1,557.73	1,557.73

Additional funds of ₹ 469.73 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 to meet expenditure on various projects under Back-end and new projects as Wildlife Surveillance & Anti-Poaching System, 3D Holographic Project, E-Panchayat, Jan Aadhar eWallet, Integrated Health Management System, Mukhuamantri Aashrit Seva Yojana and Digital Library etc.

		GRANT No.	051 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (<i>₹in lakh</i>)	Excess + Saving -
5475.	Capital Outlay on other Gene	eral Economic			
	Services				
789.	Special Component Plan for	Scheduled			
	Castes				
(01)	Information Technology and				
	Communication Department				
[23]	G. I. S.				
	0	900.00	1,085.99	1,085.99	
	R	185.99	·		

Additional funds of ₹ 185.99 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for (i) renovation and maintenance of GIS Platform and ArcGIS, (ii) establishment and maintenance of Smart Mapping and Navigation Platform, (iii) maintenance and development GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App and Workflow Management System, (iv) expert services for GIS, (v) implementation of 3D city of Jaipur and (vi) maintenance of building plan approval system with new works such as (a) establishment of digital museum, expert services hiring for development and maintenance of GIS based Web Application/ Mobile App, (b) exhibition of various events of Augmented Reality (AR)/ Virtual Reality (VR) initiatives/ Technologies, (c) purchase of computing infrastructure, (d) renovation and maintenance of satellite imagery and image processing platform and (e) purchase of other software tools/ platforms/ services.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [25] Development Centre

O 9.00 R 185.00 194.00 ...

Additional funds of \gtrless 185.00 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for upgradation of *Raj Sewa Dwar* which is a critical infrastructure for establishment of inter application communication between departmental application and various e-Governance Projects of the State Government.

- 789. Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- (01) Information Technology and Communication Department
- [27] E- office

0	216.00		
		427.86	427.86
R	211.86		

Additional funds of ₹ 211.86 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 for providing (i) laptop for sanctioned posts of Additional Director/ System Analyst/ Analyst cum Programmer and Programmers for the offices of District/ Block/ Municipalities level of Information Technology and Communication Department and (ii) computers and printers for IT cadre at offices of District/ Block/ Municipalities level of Information Technology and Communication Department.

		GRANT No	b. 051 - (Contd.)		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
5475.	Capital Outlay on other G	eneral Economic			
700	Services				
/89.	Special Component Plan f Castes	or Scheduled			
(01)	Information Technology a	nd			
~ /	Communication Departme				
[29]	Rajnet				
	0	1,100.00			
	_	1,100.00 1,474.00	2,574.00	2,574.00	
	R				
Specia 789.	Additional funds of ₹ 1,47 ds received from the Gove I Assistance to the State for Special Component Plan f Castes Information Technology a Communication Departme	ernment of India Capital Investmen for Scheduled nd	under Part-V Optic		
[32]	Data Centre and Network (NOC)	-			
	0	1,080.00	1 401 00	1 401 00	
	R	321.00	1,401.00	1,401.00	••
meet e	Additional funds of ₹ 321 xpenditure on e-sign project	.00 lakh were pr	ovided through re-a	ppropriation on 31	March 2023 to
6801.	Loans for Power Projects				
	Special Component Plan f Castes	or Scheduled			
(04)	Loans to Rajasthan Rajya Nigam Limited	Vidyut Prasaran			
[02]	Green Energy Corridor Pro of Rajasthan Intra-State Tr				

System (K.F.W.)

5	,			
Ο	180.00			
		421.24	421.24	
R	241.24			

Additional funds of ₹ 241.24 lakh were provided through re-appropriation on 31 March 2023 due to receipt of loan from K.F.W. to Rajasthan Rajya Vidyut Prasaran Nigam Limited.

6. In view of final excess under the following head, reduction in provision was unnecessary :-

	Head	-	Total grant	Actual expenditure (₹in lakh)	Excess + Saving -
4406.	Capital Outlay on Forestry	and Wild Life			
02.	Environmental Forestry and	nd Wild Life			
789.	Special Component Plan f	or Scheduled			
	Castes				
(01)	Development of Keoladeo	National Park			
	0	210.01			
			2.10	210.00	+207.90
	R	- 207.91			

Reasons for surrendering the provision of ₹ 207.91 lakh on 31 March 2023 and final excess of ₹ 207.90 lakh have not been intimated (July 2023).

APPEN

Referred to on the summary of (Grant-wise details of estimates and actuals of

Number and Name of grant		Budget Estimate		
	Revenue	Capital		
		(₹in thousand)		
Interest Payments				
Public Service Commission				
State Legislatures				
Secretariat				
District Administration				
Administrative Services				
Administration of Justice				
Elections				
Revenue				
Forest	1,99,04,02			
Miscellaneous General Services	1			
Other Taxes	1,01,77,16	75,00,03		
Excise				
Sales Tax	1,44,58,81			
Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits	2			
Police	5,00			
Public Works	6,87,86,49	83,54		
Roads and Bridges	2,06,35,93	20,50,39,65		
Area Development		2		
Labour and Employment				
Education, Art and Culture				
Treasury and Accounts Administration				
	Interest PaymentsPublic Service CommissionState LegislaturesSecretariatDistrict AdministrationAdministrative ServicesAdministration of JusticeElectionsRevenueForestMiscellaneous General ServicesOther TaxesExciseSales TaxPensions and Other Retirement BenefitsPolicePublic WorksRoads and BridgesArea DevelopmentLabour and EmploymentEducation, Art and Culture	Interest PaymentsPublic Service CommissionState LegislaturesSecretariatDistrict AdministrationAdministrative ServicesAdministration of JusticeRevenueForest1,99,04,02Miscellaneous General Services1Other Taxes1,01,77,16ExciseSales Tax1,44,58,81Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits2Police5,00Public Works6,87,86,49Roads and Bridges2,06,35,93Area DevelopmentLabour and EmploymentEducation, Art and Culture		

_

DIX

Appropriation Accounts at page 15 recoveries adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure)

h Budget Estimat More +	Actual compared wit More +	Actuals		
Less -	Less -			
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	
nousand)	(₹in t	thousand)	(₹in	
	+ 2,41		2,41	
	+ 1,43		1,43	
	+ 8,11		8,11	
	+ 2,94		2,94	
	+ 15,97		15,97	
	+ 13,91		13,91	
	+ 1,13,69		1,13,69	
	+ 81		81	
	+ 16,11		16,11	
	- 31,84,22		1,67,19,80	
	- 1			
- 62,33,03	- 74,33,62	12,67,00	27,43,54	
	+ 1,16		1,16	
	+ 15,02,09		1,59,60,90	
	+ 33,72		33,74	
	+ 6,54,11		6,59,11	
- 2	- 1,90,68,34	83,52	4,97,18,15	
+ 7,13,02,45	- 57,19,57	27,63,42,10	1,49,16,36	
+ 45		47		
	+5,40,76,02		5,40,76,02	
	+ 1,53,96,34		1,53,96,34	
	+ 1,29		1,29	

APPEN

Referred to on the summary of (Grant-wise details of estimates and actuals of

Number and Name of grant		Budget Estimate		
		Revenue	Capital	
			(₹ in thousand)	
026.	Medical and Public Health and Sanitation	1		
027.	Drinking Water Scheme	2,19,16,90	5	
028.	Special Programmes for Rural Development	1		
029.	Urban Plan and Regional Development	2,32,25,79	3,06,23,01	
030.	Tribal Area Development	2,45,81,78	5,14,35,96	
033.	Social Security and Welfare			
	Voted	72,84,89	1,40,79	
	Charged	1		
034.	Relief from Natural Calamities	20,74,00,10		
035.	Miscellaneous Community and			
	Economic Services			
036.	Co-operation			
037.	Agriculture			
038.	Minor Irrigation and Soil Conservation			
039.	Animal Husbandry and Medical	3,24,56,01	73,00,00	
042.	Industries			
043.	Minerals	9	20,00,05	
044.	Stationary and Printing			
046.	Irrigation	5,60,54,74	11,02,13	
048.	Power			
051.	Special Component Plan for Welfare			
	of Scheduled Castes	2,62,74,68	6,56,12,41	
	VOTED	53,31,62,44	37,08,37,64	
	TOTAL RECOVERIES CHARGED	1		

DIX- (Concld.)

Appropriation Accounts at page 15 recoveries adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure)

		Actual compared with Budget Estimat		
Act	tuals	More +	More +	
		Less -	Less -	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	
(₹in i	thousand)	(₹in thousand)		
12,96,55,76		+ 12,96,55,75		
1,83,98,07	30,85	- 35,18,83	+ 30,80	
5,02,33		+5,02,32		
2,25,84,97	5,89,59,62	- 6,40,82	+ 2,83,36,61	
6,13,15,68	5,85,83,55	+ 3,67,33,90	+ 71,47,59	
1,05,85,90	1,19,61	+ 33,01,01	- 21,18	
		- 1		
1,27,88,08		- 9,46,12,02		
3,39		+ 3,39		
1		+ 1		
11,60		+ 11,60		
93		+ 93		
3,95,17,45	10,91,19	+ 70,61,44	- 62,08,81	
16,49		+ 16,49		
13,06	11,99,82	+ 12,97	- 8,00,23	
4		+ 4		
3,69,41,62	9,15,99	- 1,91,13,12	- 1,86,14	
8,90,00,00		+ 8,90,00,00		
8,57,45,67	7,48,14,28	+ 5,94,70,99	+ 92,01,87	
7,74,79,00	47,34,08,00*	+ 24,43,16,56	+ 10,25,70,36*	
3,84	••	+ 3,83	••	

* Differs from rounding off of absolute figure by $(+) \notin 01$ thousand.

© COMPTROLLER AND AUDITOR GENERAL OF INDIA 2023

www.cag.gov.in

https://cag.gov.in/ae/rajasthan/en